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Trade Hous Progr Continues

CHARLEY FELLER
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these Mentone

Morrison
the dry-wall panel.
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Taylor Singers
At Mentone

The Taylor University
Singers will be at the

Mentone and Talma United

Methodist churches this

Sunday night. The prog-
ram at Talma will be at

6 pem. and the one at

Mentone will begin at 7

p.m. Rev. Garrett Phil-

lips, pastor of both

churches, invites every-

one to attend this spec—
ial service.

Mrs. Rodeheaver will

lead tonight&#39;s meeting
at the Mentone church.

have learned. Richard

and Cam Rathbun shown retrimming

Eckert Wil

Assist Taxpayers
Ray Eckert, trustee of

Harrison township will

be at the Mentone fire

station March 8, 15 and

22 to assist local tax-

payers with their asses—

sment forms.

No TVSC Science
Falr This Year

Due to a conflict in

scheduling, the Tippe-
canoe Valley Science

Fair will not be held

this year. Plans for

next year&#3 fair, how-

ever, have already be-

gun.

Work on the houses be-

ing built by trades stu-

dents in the Tippecanoe
Valley School Corpora-
tion continues. Similar
houses are being built

at Akron and at Mentone

and the boys enrolled

continue to learn new

skills daily.
Wiring the house for

its year-round climate

controlled heating-cool-
ing system and for max-

imum use as an all-elec-
tric home as well as

learning the intricacies
of dry-walling now oc-

cupy most of the boys’
time.

In order to satisfy a

requirement for fire-

proof wall between the

house and the attached

garage, the boys have

begun installing dry
wall in the garage. It

is felt this will give
them more practice for

interior walls when they
advance to then.

The program, new in

the local corporation,
is unique in comparison

tions and has drawn much

interest.

‘Fites Announces

Assessment
Schedules

Paul Fites, trustee of

Henry Township, this week

announced that assess-

ments have begun with

Russell Shipley working
the west half of the

township and Walter Baun

working in the east part.
Fites will be in his

office each Monday, Wed-

nesday and Friday night
from 7 p.m. until as late

as is needed to assist

Akron residents with as-

sessments on cars, trucks

campers, boats and dogs.
He asks that each person

bring his car registra-
tion and social security
number with hin.

He said business forms

will be mailed but said

that anyone needing add-

itional sheets 10 and

104 should contact him.

Depreciation schedules

from the federal income

tax form will again be

used.

Pages To Serve

Kim Manwaring, Jayne
Ettinger and Kris Hoff-

er will serve as pages
in the Indiana Legis-

lature on Thursday. All

are students at Mentone

Other Mentone students

who will serve on Friday
are Tim Harman, Donita

Teél, Linda Hibschman,
Rudy Schwenk, Tim Peff-

ley and Alan Welch.

Agi dlak
340 No.

Indianarolis,

Sgt. Richard A. Irwin,
son of Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Irwin, R. 5, Rochester,
has been awarded the Ar-—

my Commendation Medal

and the Bronze Star Med-

al for Heroism in Viet-

nam.

The Army Commendation
Medal cited Irwin for

exceptional meritorious
service in support of

Allied Counter--insurg-
ency operations in the

Republic of Vietnam

during the period of

March 1968-69.
While serving asa re-

connaissance Sergeant
he astutely surmounted

extremely adverse con-

ditions to obtain con-

sistantly superior re-

sults through diligence
and determination. He

invariably accomplished
every task with dispatch

and efficiency, it said.

Continuing, it read:

His unrelenting loyalty,
initiative and perserv-

erance brought him wide

acclaim and inspired o-

thers to strive for max-

imum achievement. Self-

lessly working long and

arduous hours, he has co-

ntributed significantly
to the success of the al-
lied effort. His commen-

dable performance was in

keeping withthe finest
traditions of the milit-

ary service and reflects
distinct credit upon him-

self and the United

States Army.

Be Careful

Flying Kites

With kite-flying sea-

son here, concern has

been expressed over the

possibility of injuries
being sustained by the

children who engage in

the sport.
AutHorities have said

that kites should be

built from wood, paper,
and string--not from

metals of any type--and
the tail of each kite

should be clcth, not

tinsel or metal. Only
string should be used

for flying kites and

this should be drys
kites should not be

flown in wet weather.

In addition, kites

should be flown in only
large, open areas where

there are no electrical
wires.

ocenate Ave.
4. Ind. 46204

His Bronze Star Medal

with &quo Device was giv-
en in recognition for

heroism in connection
with military operations
against an armed hostile
force in the Republic of
Vietnam. On November 14,

1968, Irwin was helping
fortify the tactical op-
eration center at Landing

Zone Vera when an enemy
round impacted nearby,
seriously injuring one

of his comrades. Braving
the continuous enemy
fire, Irwin ran to the

aid of his wounded com-

rade and assisted him to

a place of safety. Then

exposing himself to ene-

my fire, he dashed the

length of the firebase
to secure medical aid and

to find a radio to call
for an evacuation heli-

copter for his wounded

comrade. His courageous
acts, determination and

exemplary devotion to

duty are in keeping with
the highest traditions
of the military service
‘and reflect great credit

upon himself, his unit

and the United States

Army.
Irwin is a graduate of

Mentone High School.
His address is Sgt.

Richard A. Irwin, US 55-

945277, HSB, 6/29 Arty.;
APO San Francisco 96265.

Author Presents
Book To Library

The Bell Memorial Pub-

lic Library has received
a new book, ENGINEERING

FOR NUCLEAR FUEL REPRO-

CESSING, given them by
the author, Justin T.

Longe
This 1023-page book,

published under the

sponsorship of the Atom-

ic Energy Commission,
presents the many con-

tributions to chemical

engineering technology
that arise from the re-

processing of used fuel

from nuclear reactors.

Dr. Long&#39 book if the

first such unified and

comprehensive summary

published on this sub-

ject and it is expected
to be used as both a

textbook and handbook.

Dr. Long, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Truman Long of

Tiosa, formerly of Men-

tone, was a 1937 gradu-
ate of Mentone High
School. He has been in-

volved in supervising
research and development

in chemical reprocessing
of nuclear fuels at the

Atomic Energy Commiss-—
ion&#39; National Labora-—

tory at Oak Ridge, Tenn.

since 1953. Prior to

this, Dr. Long was an

associate professor in

chemical engineering at

Auburn University for

four years. He receiv-
ed his B.S. Degree in

chemical engineering at

Purdue University and

his PhD degree from Iowa

State College, where he

held a DuPont pre-doct-
oral fellowship.



NEW BOOKS
SELL MEMORIAL LIBRARY

A new handcraft book

for all ages: Art From

Scrap by Carl Reed and

Joseph Orze. Sculpture,
jewelry, mosaics, pup-

pets, etc. all made from

such everyday material
such as cardboard, foil,

cellophane, seeds, str-

ing, stones, clothes-

pins and you name it.

A real good autobiog-
raphy: Coming of Age in

Mississippi by Anne

Moody. Written by a ne-

gro, this is what it is

like to grow up black
in Mississjppi.

Two suspense novels:

Winding Stair by
Jane Aiken Hodge. Ad-

venture, mystery and ro-

mance with the setting
in Portugal during the

time of Napoleon.
Bellwood by Elizabeth

Ogilvie. A spell-bind-
ing Gothic romance with
the atmosphere of the

Maine coast as a back

drop.
We have’ two new Tom

Swift books: Tom Swift

g he Perens Pirates
om Wi an isSibotea Geotron; and

ree new ardy Boys
books: The Haunted Fort,

The Viking Symbol Myst-
ery stery of

p

ztec arrior a

given to the library by
Jim Eaton.

NIElw/ BIRI
WARSAW: Owens-Illinois

Inc. announced this week
itwill replace its pre-

sent plant here with an

ultra-modern, 114,000-
square-foot building in

the Fred Boggs industr-
ial development on West
Center Street. The new

plant will be erected
on a 20-acre site pur-

chased in 1967. The

company is one of War-
saw&#39; largest employers

with an annual payroll
of more than $1,250,000.

The Board of Directors
of General Telephone Co.
of Indiana, Inc., has

declared a regular quar-
terly dividend of sixty

two. and one-half cents

(62%¢) per share on the

$2.50 Preferred Stock.
The dividend is payable
April 1, 1969, to hold-

ers of record March 14,
1969.

ROCHESTER: Mr. and

Mrs. Eugene Foley, own-

ers of Foley&#39 Jewelers,
were cleaned out last

week but plan to re-op-—
en in the former Hubert

Shoe Store site. No

clues were left in the

$20,000 robbery.

School Costs Discussed At Meeti
“We are only trying

to do what we think is

best for our area,&quo said

Paul Golden, chairman of

the Taxpayers Associa-
tion of No. Miami School

District at the close of

a recent meeting in which

mounting school costs

and how taxpayers may

cope with them were dis-

cussed.
Golden called it a

“taxpayer&#39;s revolt.&quot;
The meeting, held at

Mexico, dealt mainly
with what the taxpayer&#39;
group had accomplished

so far and what further

action could be taken

toward holding down

costs.

Township trustees

voiced concern over low

farm prices, lack of in-

dustrial growth in the

school district and ev-

en further tax hikes in

view of the real estate

reassessment how under-

way.
Also discussed were

the cost of No. Miami

High School, the amount

still owed and the sch-

ool board&#39;s plan to a-

bolish schools at Macy,
Gilead, Chili and Mexi-

co. In discussing the

district&#39;s participa-
tion in the Upper Wabash

Vocational School, Gol-

den said he would like

to see vocational train-

ing provided in Miami

county rather than for

Men In Service

Barry Zimmerman of
Silver Lake has been

chosen by the Army to be
trained as a military
policeman. He took his

basic training at Fort

Campbell, Ky. andis now

stationed at Ft. Bragg,
N.C. His address is:

Pvt. E-2 Barry Zimmer-

man, US 55949333, C Co.
503rd MP Bn, 2nd Pilt.,

Ft. Bragg, No. Carolina

such sums required to

spent in another county.

Summit News...

Danny Butt stayed with
his grandparents Mr. and
Mrs. Earl Butt Monday
night while Troy Butt

stayed with his other

grandparents, Mr. and
Mrs. James McEvoy.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle
Bammerlin and Beth vis-

ited Mr. and Mrs. George
Wagner Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Leon

Schipper had a surprise
birthday party on their

daughter, Jan, Sunday
night after church.
Those attending were:

Linda Bucher, Judy Ham-

ilton, Cindy Gagnon,
David French, Steve Bu-

cher, Rich VanCleave,
Steve and Chris Schip-
per, and Mr. and Mrs.
Rosewell Gagnon.

Wednesday night, Mrs.
Earl Butt, Mr. and Mrs.
Leonard Beigh, and Mr.

and Mrs. Chas. Lynch
attended Eastern Star

in Galveston.
Friday evening, Mr.

and Mrs. Lyle Butt and
sons visited Mr. and
Mrs. Earl Butt.

Jay and Lisa Bammer-
lin spent Saturday and

Saturday night with,
their grandparents, Mr.

and Mrs. Earl Butt,
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Arthur and girls were

Sunday nite supper gue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Sam
Cannedy and Bobby of

Rochester. Other guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Sheetz and sons of Akr-

on and Mr. and Mrs.
Wendell Scott and sons

of Rochester. -

Mr. andMrs. Dean Bam-
merlin and family, Mr.

and Mrs. Keith Butt were

Sunday guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Earl Butt. In the

afternoon, Mr. and Mrs.
Lawrence Butt of Warsaw

were callers.

a&quo

ATWOOD: Police are

searching for two armed
bandits who held up the

Swanson Standard Service
station on U.S. 30 in

Atwood and escaped with
$50 to $60 from a cash

register. The theft oc-

curred Thursday night.
ROANN: The State Fire

Marshall has been call-.
ed to investigate the

cause of a fire ina

janitor’s storeroom at.

EJF\S

the Roann school around
noon Feb. 24. Loss was

estimated at $200.

ELKHART: Officials of
the National CROP Hung-
er Appeal organization
based here announced to-

day that it has shipped
$250,000 worth of high
protein foods and other
supplies to hunger vic-

tims in Nigeria and Bi-
afra during 1968 and
thus far in 1969.

Bring Goo Turn-Out
Recent blood donors

at Mentone were Ned E.

Miller, Russell R. Yaz-

el, Carey D. Landis,
George Welch, William

Walters, Mrs. Mike Sum-

me, Steve Mollenhour,
Mr. andMrs. Wayne Smal~-

ley, Thomas Cullen, Dar~-

rell H. King, Donald

Grace, Dale S. Smith,
Robt. K. Huffman, Mrs.

Terrence Shult zman ,

Barry Peterson, Bruce
W. Wiard, David H. Teel
and Boyle Osborn.

Also, Mrs. Daniel

Hammers, Miles Nellans,
Dale J. Wallace, Mich-
ael L. Gross, Donald

Acton, Ricky J. Long,
Maurice G. Beer, Julio

S. Murcia, Dwight Bech-

tol, Colleen K. Wise,
Mrs. Ronald Kaufman,
Rosemary Bazzini, Murl

A. Dawalt, William Mc~

Kibben, David Shively,
James L. Kelly, Michael

A. Coplen, Jacque Prit-
chard, Wendy Burtner,

Sue Castellanos, Luanna

Sarber, Mrs. Wayne Pow-

ell, Curtis Rowland,
Franklin Yates, Treva

M. Hoffer.

Also, Rodney Gibble,
Mrs. Joe Ault, Joseph
F. Boggs, Merritt Hart-

man, Benjamin A. Auron,
Lloyd Bowerman, Mrs.

Jerry Secrist, Opal L.

Carpenter, Harold L.

Miller, Gilbert Griffis,
Paul G. Petty, Hershel

McGowen, Rev. Garrett

Phillips, Zanna Hammer

and Ann Sheetz.

Also, Mr. and Mrs. Ron-

ald Byrer, Mrs. Glen

Longenecker, Robt. M.

Hibschman, Troy Flenar,
Donald Horn, Mr. and

Mrs. Dwight Brooks, Ja-

mes K. Washburn, John

Huff, Mrs. Chas. Horn,
Lowell R. Moore, Wm. M.

Cochran, Paul Haist,
Donald Swick, Mrs. Chas.

Phillips, Chas. Hunter,
Geo. A. Cochran, Howard

Fawley, Mrs. Francis A.

Rickel, Jack D. Fawley,
Everett Besson, Everett

Montel, Herbert Haist,
Gresham Bearss. Robert

Riewoldt, Mrs. Leonard

Brown, Ralph Frantz,
Mrs. Wilbur McSherry,
Peggy Whetstone, Gary
L. Romine, Ronnie Teel,
Terry Lynn Meredith,
Wilmer Brubaker, Janice

Bach, Geo. Read Jr.,
Mrs. Claude Swick, Carl

Eherenman and Daniel L.

Egolf.
Good service needs for

the visit were provided
be several ‘organizations
of Mentone and Burket--
Jolly Good Neighbors,
Seward Home Extension
Club, Riverview Scatter

Club and Burket United
Methodist Church.

Individuals helping
were Mrs. Geo. Reed,
Mrs. Henry Morrison,
Mrs. Kenneth Homan, Mrse
Raymond, Mrs. Ted Thomp-
son, Mrs. Claude Swick,
Mildred Ecker, Joan Se-

crist, Sharlene Ross and
Sharon Brown.

Former Akron

Players Are

Top Scorers
Two former Akron High

School basketball stars,
Jim Weaver and Steve

Henson, have become high
scorers at their respec-

tive colleges, Manchest-

er and Indiana Tech.

Weaver, a 5-9 fresh-

man, netted 333 points
during the past season

for a 15.14 scoring av-

erage to become his
school&#39;s second highest

scorer.

Henson, a 6-3 sopho-
more at Indiana Tech,

has an average of 18.8

points a gain this year
for a total of 377.

Weaver is the son of
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Wea-

ver, R. 2, Rochester,
and Henson is the son

of Mr. and Mrs. Floyd
Henson, Akron.
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E Births

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Sch-
uler, R.2, No. Manches-—

ter are the parents of
a son, Troy Ned, born
Feb. 26 at St. Joe Hos-

pital in Ft. Wayne.
Paternal grandparents

are Mr. and Mrs. Clar-
ence Schuler of No. Man-
chester and maternal

grandparents are Mr. and
Mrs. Oscar Fites of Ak-

ron.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hat-
field of Mentone are the

Parents of a daughter,
Sheri Irene, born Mon-

day morning at Woodlawn
hospital. She weighed

9 1bs. 1 oz. Sheri has
two brothers, Ricky and
Ryan. Grandparents are

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Hat-
field, R. 2, Akron, and

Mrs. Geraldine Perry of
R. 5, Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald
Marshall of Decatur are

the parents of a son,
by adoption, born Feb.
21, weighing 71b. 8 oz.

Mrs. Marshall is the
former Linda Perrin.

She made her home with
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Horn
and Mr. and Mrs. Harry
Smythe while living at

Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs.

Jackson, R. 2, Akron,
are the parents of a

daughter born Feb. 28
at Murphy Medical Cent-

er. Grandparents are

Mr. andMrs. Smith Jack-

son, R. 2, Akron, and
Mrs. Myrtle Conley, R.

1, Silver Lake.
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen

R. Parker, R. 1, Silver

Lake, are the parents of

a daughter. Grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.
Kenneth Drudge, Warsaw,

and Mr. and Mrs. S. L.

Parker, R. 3, Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Chas.
Slone of Silver Lake
are the parents of a

girl born at Murphy Med-
ical Center. The baby
weighed 7 lbs. 55 oz.

and was named Brigette
Suzanne. Maternal gran-
dparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Pete Yorg of Pier-
ceton, and paternal
grandparents are Mr.

and Mrs. Ed Slone of
Silver Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Slone, Silver Lake, are

the parents of a daugh-
ter, Brigette Suzanne,
born Feb. 24 at Murphy
Medical Center. Grand-

parents are Mr. and Mrs.
Ed Slone, R. 2, Akron,
and Mr. and Mrs. Peter

Yorg, Pierceton. Mr.
and Mrs. Geo. Phillipy,
Peru, are maternal

great-grandparents.
Mr. andMrs. Max Myers

of Roann are the parents
of ason, Brett L., born
Feb. 24 at Woodlawn hos-

pital. Grandparents are

Mr. and Mrs. LeMoine
Kercher and Mr. and Mrs.

Jay Myers, both of Roann.
Mrs. Elma King, Roches-—

ter, is the great-grand-
mother.

John

E.

Substitute fertilizer

and sand for salt on icy
sidewalks near turf ar-

eas, say Purdue Unive-

sity extension agronom-
ists. But don&#39; track

furtilizer in on your

living room rug.



Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Orley O. Ring, son of Mr. and Mrs. Ezra
Ring, and Miss Grace Parker, west of Clay-
pool, were united in marriage February 10.
They will remain on the farm and become pop-
ular as rural people in founding a new home

of their own. May joy attend their every act
of life.

Don&#39; pay 5¢ a package for garden and flow-
er seeds when you can get them for l¢a pack-
age at Strongs.

W. K. Stevenson and son Fred were up here

Tuesday to survey a ditch for Philip and Si-
las Hoffman and others who are interested.

Frank Madeford will begin to work for the

Miller hardware store next Monday. Frank is
a reliable, sober, and industrious young man

and goes after business like an old veteran.
Mr. and Mrs. Frances Seitner expect to move

to their farm near Roann next week about fif-
teen or twenty of their good friends here in
town paid them a memorial visit last Monday
evening. Their departure from town is very

much regreted by our people.
Monday, February 24, Mr. and Mrs. Henry

Fernbaugh, south of town, entertained at din-
ner a housefull of friends, consisting of
Mesdames E. Smith, A. Hoffman, I. Swigart,

J. Swigart, L. Ramsey, W. Bowen, S. Lowe and
two children, and Misses Bessy Dewald, Vera
Hershel, and all reported a splendid dinner

and a good time.
Mr. and Mrs. Chester Jontz came down from

Chicago last Sunday evening and perpetrated
a pleasant surprise onhis sister, Mrs. W. B.

Shewman, and family.
40 YEARS AGO

The playing of a fast, clean and heady game
of basketball won for Akron its first section-
al tournament at Rochester last Saturday. On
the teamare Ferry, Waite, Gast, Davis, Lein-

inger, Fenimore, Hoffman, Riley, Sriver and
Meredith. Hubert Dickson is coach and E. E.

Rouch is principal.
Mrs. Clyde Davis and daughter Mrs. Ralph

Rader and son were the weekend guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Donald Brubaker of Elkhart.

Wednesday evening Lee Tippy who drives a

school hack for the Talma school, while turn-
ing a corner, lost control of the hack and
it left the road, crashed through a fence and

turned over in the field. The accident oc-
cured about one half mile west of Talma. At

the time of the accident there were 30 pupils
in the hack. The hack fell on the entrance

side and the occupants had to gain their free-
dom through the back door of the hack. All
Pupils reported to school yesterday morning.

Forty members of the Akron Agricultural
Fair Associationmet at the library last Mon-

day night and elected the following directors
for the coming year: John Judd, J. W. Swick,

Harold Norman, Fred Sommers, Whit Gast, F.M.
Fultz, Mrs. Amos Sanders, Mrs. Irvin Swygart,

and Mrs. Asa Smith.
Miss Mary Ann Hamilton was the Sunday guest

of her sister and family, Mr. and Mrs. Ernest
Harold.

If Akron wins at Mishawaka John Starke is

going to buy grease for his paint cart, load
Wayne Morris init and start for Indianapolis.
John hasn&#39;t announced his schedule as yet.

Morris will wheel Stark back should the boys
win at the State. Otherwise the cart will be
shipped back.

25 YEARS AGO
An estimated 45 per cent of the boys from

Akron in the service are now on foreign soil
according to figures obtained from the circ-
ulation department of the AKRON NEWS.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Warren of South Bend
purchased the Eat-Rite Cafe from Mrs. Lavon

Bemenderfer Wednesday and began the active
Management Wednesday morning.

The Beaver Dam P.T.A. will present a play
March 7 entitled “Aunt Susie Shoots The

Works.&quot; Included in the cast are Bernice
Ballenger, Phyllis Hoffman, Winifred Summe

,
Helen Rookstool, Marjorie Morrett, Erdine
Zentz, Arma Lee Eckert, Richard Ummel, Roland
Ferverda, George Cumberland, and Harold Mill-

ere 10 YEARS AGO
The Henry Township Parent-Teacher executive

committee plans to circulate petitions next

week to ask the township trustee and the ad-

visory board to build additional rooms at the

grade school building.
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Harris observed their

35th anniversary with Standard 0il Company
Saturday by entertaining several officials

of the company and former employees at a

buffet supper.
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Burns and Mrs. Harold

Smith and son Randy returned home from a trip
to Florida last Thursday.

AKRON

Conver

Mrs. Esther Singer of
So. Bend, graduate of A-
kron High School anda

former local teacher,
was guest speaker in
the second of a Lenten

Series at the First U-

nited Methodist Church
in Warsaw Sunday eve-

ning. The program was

based on Mrs. Singer&#39;
travel in Southeast Asia

last year. Mrs. Singer,
now retired, was an ex-

tension agent in St.

Joseph county for 25

years. Last year she

was chosen as both Wo-

man of the Year and Cit-
izen of the Year in So.
Bend.

Mrs. Richard Scott of
Elkhart, spent Thursday

in Akron with Mrs. A.E.
Scott and Mrs. Stella
VanLue.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Graham, R.1, AKron spent
last week with relatives

and friends in Bradenton,
Florida. They made the

trip by jet.
Mrs. Claude Berger;

Akron, and her sister,
Mrs. Don Mitchell of Wa-

Karusa, Ind., visited
their nephew, Sgt. Gene

E. Moore of the U.S. Ar-

my and his family who
live at Inkster, Michig-

an. Sgt. Moore served 5

years in Germany and has

recently returned from a

year of duty in Vietnam.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. andMrs. Paul Bo-
wen and family were;
Mr. andMrs. Ralph Pratt
and Mr. Roland Pratt
and daughters.

Mr. Glen Hatfield of
R. 2, Akron, returned

home Saturday afternoon
after spending five we-

ekKs in Memorial hospital
in So. Bend. He is im-

proving steadily.
Mrs. Stewart Eaton of

Akron has been transfer-
ed to St. Joe hospital
in Kokomo from Woodlawn
and expects to undergo

surgery soon.

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Co-

plen and family of War-
saw called on Mr. and
Mrs. Dow Landis Sunday

afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. A. C.

Hammerel and friends of

Elkhart were Sunday af-

ternoon callers of Mr.

and Mrs. Leon Kindig and

Mrs. Roy Leininger.
Mr. and Mrs. E.D. Kroft

of Palatine, I11., and
Emma Kroft of Denver

were dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Hoover and

_

sons, Fred
and David on Saturday.

Mrs. Chas. Lotz was a

Sunday guest of Mr. and
Mrs. Herschel Taylor
and family of Disko.
Other guests were Mr.

and Mrs. Frank Jones
and children, Vicki,
Richard and Morris of

Silver Lake, and Mr.

Mrs. Ronald Richards,
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Fleck

of Swayzee, and Mrs.

Percy Tullis of Longwood,
Florida, who is spend-—

ing some time with Mr.

and Mrs. C.C. Tullis
and other relatives.

Captain and Mrs. Rob-

ert Gardner and daughters
Denise and Angela of

Kincheloe Air Force Base,
Michigan, are spending

two weeks with their

parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Lonzo Meredith of Akron

and Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Gardner of Matthew, Ind.

Mrs. Carrie Norris is

spending, this week with
her daughter and husband,
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Keirn.

Mr. and Mrs. William
Bemenderfer of Indiana-

polis spent several days
with his sister, Miss

Nora Hoffman.
Mrs. Earl Shimer re-

turned home Sunday from

a seven week visit with

relatives in Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Bucher and children,

Cindy and Brian, of Ft.

Wayne spent the weekend
with Mr. and Mrs. Wm.

Carrie Norris,
Mrs. Ann Mizgalski and
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Keirn
were Saturday evening
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Ed Kester of North

Manchester.
Mr. andMrs. Paul Teel

and family spent Sunday
in Peru with his parents
Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Teel.

On Wednesday, Mr. and
Mrs. Paul Teel and chi-
ldren entertained at a

six o*clock dinner hon-

oring the birthday of
Mrs. Theodore Robinson.
Guests were Mrs. Max
Hoffman, Mr. Robinson

and. Mrs. Chas. Lotz.

If you have news for
this column and no one

calls you, call us at

either office.

Happiness is
Seeing Goldie Burns

up and around again.
Seeing Earl Arter

dressed in his farmer
clothes on Thursday af-
ternoon and headed for

his farm.
The thrill of having

such a wonderful basket-
ball team, so ably
coached, and_ so well-

supported. A grand sea-

son. They deserve hap-
piness from all of us.

MILLER’S L.P. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

-100 Bb. CYLINDER AND BULK SERVICE

54@ and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OF LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller

He meant to leave security. But because

his estate had shrunk, other bequests ate

u all the money. His wife inherited

anguis instead of the rest and relaxation he

hoped for. May we suggest that you review

your Will and estate plans with your

Attorney? We&# be glad to explain how our

services as Executor and Trustee may fit
into such a reconsideration of your plans.



News of the Tippecanoe Area

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Swi-
hart and Keither were

Sunday dinner guests of
his parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Gordon Swihart and
Ronnie. Mr. and Mré.

Owen Davis of So. Bend

were evening visitors.
Saturday supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Fred
Richardson and sons were

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Scott and Michael of El-

khart and Mrs. Edna

Scott and Betty.
Mrs. Frances Goodnight

of Peru was a Wednesday
caller of her mother,

Mrs. Gladys Martin.
Thursday callers of

Mrs. Laura Baer were

Mrs. Bud Martin and Mrs.
Robt. McLaneand Eric of
Argos. Saturday visitors
were Mrs. Ruth Huffman

of Argos and Jasper Baer
of So. Bend who took the

ladies out for supper.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Henry

Foster were Mr. and Mrs.
Robt. Swaney and Mary
Beth and Doug Cocron of

Garye
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Senff had as Sunday af-

TT

MOTOROLA

and

PHILCO

Sales & Service

Color - Black and white

BAKER
Jewelry

&
Appliance

Mentone EL 3-4685

ternoon guests, Mrs. Al-
len Shireman and family
of Plymouth and Mrs.
John Berkeypile and son

of Bourbon.
The Missionary Society

of the Community Church
met at the home of Mrs.
James Gabhart with ten

members and two guests,
Mrs. Warren McIntire and
Mrs. Eldon McIntire,

present.
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Cole
celebrated their 57th

anniversary Friday and
guests were Mr. and Mrs.

Woody Slabaugh of Nap-
Panee, Doris Cole and

Ann Bailey of So. Bend,
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond

Grant of Elmhurt, I11.,
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Fore
of Rochester and Mr. and
Mrs. Everett Worsham and
Loren of Bourbon,

Mrs. Keith Sill spent
Wednesday with her sis-
ter, Mrs. Richard Port-

er, in Elkhart.

The Tippecanoe Commun-
ity Church had a fare-
well party Sunday for
Lt. and Mrs. Wm. Yantiss

who left Monday morning
for Alabama where he is

to start Air Force Tra-
ining.

Peggy Heck of Goshen
spent the week-end with

her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. William Heck,

Mrs. Dorothy Kinsey
and Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Garland were Sunday af-
ternoon guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Gary Kinsey and

family of Bourbon.
Mre and Mrs. Dennis

Feldman were week-end
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Milo Reichard and fami-
ly and Mrs. Chas. Feld-
man of Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs, William
Heck, Peggy and Jeff,

attended the Jamboree
meeting for Boy Scouts

and Explorors Sunday at

BARGAI SALE
NOTHING OVE I/ 2 PRICE

Mens Turtle Neck Shirts
REG. $2.49 to $799 Sale $1.25 to 3.50

and Mrs. Russell
Reichard and Rhonda of

Etna Green were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Milo Reichard and
sons. Afternoon callers

were Mr. and Mrs. Joe
Hawkins and family and

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis
Feldman.

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Te-
vault and Mike and Mary

were Monday evening gu-
ests of Mr. and Mrs.

Raymond Banke and fami-
ly, South Bend.

Last Week&#39; News

Mrs. Faye Robinson was
a Sunday dinner guest of
her daughter and husband
Mr. and Mrs. Norman De-
Mont of Argos.

Mr. and Mrs. Myron Ov-
ermyer and family were

Saturday night guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Davis
and family of No. Lib-
erty.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Secir
rist had as Sunday din-

ner guests Mr. and Mrs.
Lawrence Harness and
family of Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Shive-
ly and family of W. Laf-

ayette were Friday and

Saturday guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Russell Shive-
ly.

Mrs. Gertie Lambert of
So. Bend spent Friday
night and Saturday with

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Cole
of Argos.

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold
Phillips and

_

Becky of
Bremen were Wednesday
evening supper guests

of Mrs. Wilbur Phillips.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Shively have returned
from a week&#39; vacation

at Ste Cloud, Fla. where
they visited Mr. and
Mrs. Jim Wilson as well

as Flamago, the southern
most tip of the Ever-
Blades. Returning, they
stopped at Punta Gorda

and visited Mr. and Mrs.
Vere Kelley and Mrse

Fostie Sill at Branden
ton.

The Tippecanoe Home Ec

Club met Wednesday eve-

ning at the home of Mrs.
Herschel Apple. “Chris-

ty,&qu a book by Catherine
Marshall, was reviewed

by Mrs. Dale Becknell,
Re 1, Bourbon. The hos-

tess dnd co-hostess ,

-and Mrs.

Mrs. Fern Coar, served
refreshments to fourteen

members and one guest,
Mrs. Becknell. The next
meeting will be at the

home of Mrs. Otis Thack-
er on March 19th.

The Tippecanoe Lucky
Clovers and Jolly Work-—

ers 4-H clubs met at the
Tippecanoe school cafe-
teria recently and saw

demonstrations by Jeff
Heck on forestry, Roger
Reichard on how to use

leathercraft tools and
Bernard Reichard on use

of grouting between cer-
amic tiles. Refresh -

ments were furnished by
Jeff Heck and Roger and
Bernard Reichard. The

next ineeting will be on

March 3 at the Tippecan-
oe school cafeteria.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell
Warren and Jesse enter-
tained as Sunday dinner
guests-Mr. and Mrs. Mil&gt;

Reichard and family, Mr.
Russell Reich-

ard and Rhonda of Etna
Green, Mr. and Mrs. Ro-
bert Berger and sons of
Plymouth, Mr. and Mrs.

Dale Warren and family
and Lynn Hissong of Ar-
gos, Mr. and Mrs. Wel-
come Warren and family,

Mr. aniMrs. Joe Hawkins
and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Perry Crauder and Bev-
erly, of Bourbon, and

Mr. andMrs. James Sali-
sbury of Selma.

COURT NEWS
A divorce suit has

been filed in Kosciusko
circuit court by Lessie

Eades, Silver Lake, who
seeks divorce from Oscar

C. Eades. The couple
married Mar. 11, 1963

and separated Feb. 20,
1969. The plaintiff
seeks restoration of her
former name of Lessie

R. Allen.

When “Inherit the Wind”
is presented at Indiana

Central College on Mar.
13 and 15, it will have
one of the largest stu-
dent casts to appear on
the Ransburg Auditorium
Stage. Included in the
cast is Pam Abbey, dau-
ghter of Mr. and Mrs.
Denton Abbey, Mentone,

and a 1968 graduate of
Mentone High School.

DID YOU KNOW?
Shawnita Sue Rogers

has returned home after
spending the past week
with her grandparents,

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice
Rogers.
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IME
ROCHESTER

FRIDAY thru SUNDAY
Mat. Sat. - Sun. 1:30 Pm.

Night Fri. - Sat. - Sun.
Box Office Opens 6:30 p.m.

Celer Carteon

Shew 7 - 9:02 p.m.
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—
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sewer PLESHET
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Fi &a Chi Fr

Bake Sale by Annual Staff

March 8

Boys Turtle Neck Shirts
REG. 53.00 to $398 Sele $1.50 to 2.00

Mens Sweaters

Cardigans - Slipovers & Turties
REG. $6.95 - 8.99 - 10.98 - 14.98

Sale $3.48 449 5.49 7.49

Boys Sweaters

Turties & Cardigans
REG. $3.99 - 5.98 - 7.98 - 9.98

Sale $1.99 299 399 499

GREAT GIFT FOR HOME OR GRADUATION

Mens & Boys Kodiak Jackets
VALUES TO $8.98 Sale $3.00

DEPT.COOPE store
MENTONE

OPEN FRIDAY & SATURDAY NITES TO § PML
CLOSED WEDNESDAY P.M.

Adier portable typewriter. Several models te cheese from

All reasonably priced- LOCAL SERVICE.
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Conver

Mr. and Mrs. Everett
Rathfon and Mrs. Arthur

Brown attended the ded-
ication service of the

Community Baptist Church
of South Bend Sunday

afternoon. Jerry Franks,
Artist in Residence at

Grace College, accomp-
anied by Yvonne Rathfon

of Mentone, furnished
musical numbers for the
dedication service in

the afternoon and also
for the evening worship

service.
Mr. andMrs. Dan John-

son and daughters of Ko-
komo and Larry Sullivan
and friend of Indianapo-
lis were Sunday guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Harry
Sullivan.

Mr. and Mrs. John Mc-
Cloughan&# and daughter,
Anna, of Greensburg,Ky.
spent the weekend with

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph War-
ren. Sunday guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Church
of Royal Center, Mr. and
Mrs. Scott Ervin and
family of Warsaw and Mr.

and Mrs. Lloyd Miller of
Goshen.

The Mentone Fire De-
partment received three

erass fire calls Sunday.
They were at the homes
of Albert Hatfield, Roy
Haney and Lyman Dawson.

On Monday, they were
called to the Mack Haim-

baugh home.

New address of Jerry
and Barbara Ross is Box
255, 213 Oklahoma Ave.,
Morton, I1l. 61550. He

was transferred recent-
ly to a mill at Gond-

field, I11., which is
located about ten miles

from Morton.

Frank Wise, father of
Bud Wise, underwent sur-

gery Monday at Woodlawn
hospital. He is in Room

Mrs. Carrie Powell of
Vincennes is visiting

her daughter and family,
Rev. and Mrs. Garrett

Phillips.
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Bus-

enburg of Rochester en-

tertained Mrs, Lois Per-
kins and Mrs. Mabel Igo
last Wednesday evening
with a dinner in honor

of Mrs. Perkins.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Jones spent Sunday eve-

ning with the Noble Bab-
cocks.

If you have news for
this column and no one

calls you, call us at
either office.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl
Whetstone spent Thursday

evening, Feb. 27, and
Friday morning, Feb. 28,

at Purdue University
with their son, Mike.

They attended the ann-
ual Agriculture Short
Course Banquet honoring

the 67 students enroll-
ed and their parents,

erandparents and friends
on Thursday evening.

le
Friday morning they were
present in Fowler Hall

for the graduation ex-
ercises held especially

for the General Course
Students. On Thursday

evening, Mike was one
of the recipients of a
gold trophy, as his team
came in first in the

intramural basketball
tourney.

organized again

Flav-o-rite 1 Ib,

303 size cans

10¢ Off Box

Flav-o-rite

CHEESE POPS

Honey Grahams

Musseimans Apple Sauce

BOLD Detergent

Mr. and Mrs. Hershel
Teel entertained their
family Sunday at a din-
ner in honor of their
son, Sgt. Tom Teel, who
leaves Sunday for over-

seas duty. Those pre-
sent were Mr. Larry Teel

and Brooke, Mr. and Mrs.
James Teel and Casey and
Kirstin, Mr. and Mrs.

David Teel and Tammy,
Mr. and Mrs. John Teel,
Miss Marsha McFarland,
Gary Teel, Arica Witham
and Mrs. Snowden Halter-
man.

Harry Grubbs has re-
turned to his home west

of Mentone from the St,
Mary&#3 Hospital in Gary.
He is improving and is

able to be up following
surgery in which a disc

was removed from his
back.

Mrs. Lois Perkins and
Mrs. Mabel Igo spent
Sunday afternoon with

The moving is over. We are mow re-grouping and getting

Come in and see the “New Lemlers”
New departments - Wide Aisles - and Shopping is much
easier and pleasant. We are proud te give the community

Crushed Pineapple

6/
67¢

bag 29¢

HEALTH AND BEAUTY DEPT.

Bordens 2% Mllk

Save and Shop This Department
Buy at Discount Prices

FROM THE DAIRY DEPT.

gal. 69¢

NOTICE: All grocery prices will run from ad to ad - one
full week. Meat - Produce

- Frozen Foods We can’t promise,
but will whenever possible.

Webers Bread

FROM THE BAKERY DEPT.

4/89e
FROM OUR NEW FROZEN

FOOD DEPARTMENT

Sealtest all flavers

Mr. and Mrs. Von Perkins
in South Bend.

Mr. and Mrs. Glenn
Watkins of Bourbon, Rev.

and Mrs. Berlin Yeager
of Auburn and Mr. and
Mrs. Henry Jones were

recent callers at the
Robert Jones home,

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Fish-
er and family called on
Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Jones Sunday afternoon.

Mrs. Clarence Horn and
Mrs. Howard Horn spent

Monday afternoon in So.
Bend.

Mrs. Bessie Bowser
spent the week-end with

her sister, Mrs. Royal
Rager, at So. Bend. A
birthday dinner was en-

joyed Sunday in honor
of Mrs. Rager*s birth-
day.
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CUB SCOUT NEWS

Cub Scouts of Den 1
met recently at the home
of Dawn Walton. Charl-
ene Ross assisted with
the games and Den acti-

vities. The March theme
is Indiana Lore, and one
of the most popular Cub
Scout themes as it gives
the boys an opportunity
to learn more about the
early Americans. Each

Cub was assigned an In-
dian tribe to make a re-
Port about and have it
completed by March 18.

Two games, Kick Ball and
Indiana Rhythn, were en-

joyed by the Cubs. The
meeting came to a close

by forming the living
circle, giving the Law

of The Pack, and the
Cub Scout Promise.

FROM THE MEAT DEPT.

HalfWhol Ham [b69
Eckrich - Save 20¢

Smoke Sausa ».7
Grou Beef
Blade Cut

Chuc Roas
Arm Swiss or

English Cut Roast
Lean Meaty

Pork Steak or

Boston Butt Pork
The finest bacon you can buy

Platter Baco

Ib 59

I 59
I 79

I 59

lb 69

Roast

FROM THE PRODUCE DEPT.

California,

Navel Oranges
US No. 1 20 Ib. bag

POTATOES
Florida 5 Ib. bag

doz. 59¢

99¢

Pink or White Grapefruit 59¢
Cucumbers or

Green Peppers
Red Radishes

2/29¢
pkg. 10¢

ICE CREAM % gal. 79¢
Banquet Chicken - Beef - Turkey - Salisbury
FROZEN DINNERS | 3/1

Fev-o-rite 6 ox. can fresen

ORANGE JUICE 6/
Rupert 1 ih phe.

39¢FROZEN PERCH

LEMLE MARKE
Friday and Setertay
Clcsed am aay Sunday

‘Thursday 7:30 a.m. te 6 pm.
wen well £ pm



DEATHS
Carpenter

Mrs. Mabel Carpenter,
73, Re 1, Akron, died
Saturday night at Wood-

lawn hospital after -be-
ing in failing health
the past eight or nine

years.
The daughter of Milt-

onand Olive Norris Pol-
lock, she was born Feb.

6, 1896 at Ligonier.
She married Walter Car-

Penter in 1917, and he
survives. A resident

of the Akron community
the past 13 years, mov-

ing here from So. Bend,
she was a member of the
Akron chapter 410, OES,

and Messiah chapter
White Shrine of Jerusa-

lem and was a communi-
cant of St. Thomas Ep-
iscopal Church at Ply-
mouth.

Surviving with her
husband are a daughter,

Mrs. James (Connie) Cal-
houn, Honolulu, Hawaii;
five half-brothers, Gil-
bert, Maurice, Ross,

Wayne and Lloyd McFar-
land, all of So, Bend;
four grandchildren and
one great-grandchild. A
son preceded her in
death, a casualty of WW
II.

Funeral services for
Mrs. Carpenter were con-
ducted Tuesday afternoon

at the Haupert Funeral
Home, Akron, with Fath-
erWm. C. R. Sheridan of
Plymouth officiating.
Burial was at the Akron
cemetery,

Powers
Kennel Powers, 72, of

Disko died unexpectedly
of aheart attack at his
home Wednesday afterno-
on. He had been ill two

years.
A retired carpenter,

he had resided in the
Disko community ten
years, moving there from

Paintsville, Ky. He was

a member of the Silver
Lake Pentecostal church.

Surviving are his
wife, the former Cord-
elle Jarrell; six daugh-
ters, Mrs. Calvin (Jos-
ephine) Coten, Akron, 0.

Mrs. Woodrow (Helen)
Painter, Edinburg, Mrs.

Dale (Nancy) Reising,
So. Emhurst, 0O., Mrs.

Walter (Loretta) Black-—
burn, Warsaw, Mrs. War-
ren (Joyce) Hatfield,

E. Point, Ky., Mrs. Lu-
ther (Beatrice) Shell,
Prestonsburg, Ky.3 one

son, Charles M, Powers,
Columbus; 29 grandchil-
dren; two brothers, Dan-
iel, Wabash, and Weaver,

of Oklahoma; four step-—
daughters, Opal Woods,
Albion, Mich., Cary Poe

of Liberty Mills, Ger-
aldine Smith, Disko,

and Sylvia Slone, Pale-
stine; three step-sons,

O. C. Jarrell, Pierce-
ton, Connie Collins and
Charles, both of Ypsi-
lanti, Mich. Two sis-

ters and four brothers
preceded in death,

Funeral services were
conducted Saturday at

the Pentecostal Church
of God at Silver Lake
with Rev. Edward Sloane

officiating. Burial
was in the Silver Lake

cemetery. The Sheetz
funeral home, Akron, was

in charge .. of: arrange-
ments.

Sholty
Dr. Ae H. Sholty, 75,

R. 5, Angola, a former
minister at the Beaver

Dam church, died Thurs-
day night after being

stricken at the home of
a friend.

Dr. Sholty retired as
an active pastor of the

United Brethren Church
seven years ago, but had

been servingasa supply
Pastor at the Maple
Grove Methodist Church
near Waterloo.

Surviving are his
wife, Ruth E.3; one dau-
ehter, six grandchild-
ren.

Funeral services for
Dr. Sholty were conduct-
ed Sunday at Kendall-

ville.

Kalmbacher
Funeral services for

Lettie E. Kalmbacher,
90, R. 1, Tippe canoe,
were conducted Sunday

in the King Memorial
Home, Mentone, with Rev.

Garrett Phillips offic-
lating. Burial was in

the Mentone cemetery.
Mrs. Kalmbacher, a

lifetime resident of
Fulton county, died at
Woodlawn hospital after

an illness of three
years.

Born Oct. 21, 1878,
she was the daughter of
Hiram and Cook.

She married John Kalm-
bacher at Talma on Sept.

6, 1896, and he preced-
ed her indeath in 1957.

Surviving are one son,
Oliver, Talmas a daugh-

ter, Mrs. Reathel Boyce
of Tampa, Fla.; four

grandchildren and five
great-grandchildren. A

son, a brother and two
sisters preceded her in

death.

MAYFIELD
Mrs. Olin Mayfield of

Memphis, Ind. passed
away Saturday morning
following a heart attack
suffered on Thursday.

She was a sister of the
late Charles I: Wells.

Canterbury M
Has Open Hou

Public open house was
held Sunday at Canter-
bury Manor, a new 52-
bed nursing and conval-

escent center located
in Rochester and owned
b Mr. and Mrs. Carl

General contractor was
Heiman and Miller, Inc.
of Mentone and the elec—

trical contractor was
Romine Electric of Men-
tone,

rer
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LTL Meets

The L.T.L. met last
Friday night at the li-
brary basement with 34
members present. The
President was in charge

Of the meeting. Kevin
Duzenbery and Michelle
Geiger served as secre-
tary, and Debbie Zimmer-

man led the songs. Janet
Bowen played a special
number on the piano.

The next meeting will
bea poster-making meet-
ing for members who are
in the 4th, Sth, and
6th grades. It will be
held March 14th in the
library basement,

Mentone School
News

Children in the fourth
and eleventh grades had
their hearing re-tested

Wednesday. Next Wednes-
day, the first gerade

children will re-

tested.
be
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Spec offer to introd
this new slee induci

NEVER BEFO OFFERED
AT THIS LOW PRICE

|

EXTR FIR MATT !

ABRIC PROTECTOR
Treated Fabric resists watery and

oily stains, Retards soiling :

$0
Ortho Back Aid Mattress

SLEE ENGINEE wien comtortabe, edgeto-edge support.

EXT BUOYAN with quilted foam top, deep cotton cushioning.

LON LIF Built for years of comfortable sleep. No bulges, bumos or

annoying holes.

Manvtactured by WOLF CORPORATION Fort Wayne, Indiona

4 for sale locally by

Smith& Furn ture



Mirs. Tucker Hosts
Beaver Dam Club

Mrs. Imo Tucker was

hostess recently to the

Beaver Dam Home Ec Club.
Mrs. Mary Bowen open-

ed the meeting by sing-
ing &quot;America the Beaut-

tful&quot; and giving the

pledge to the flag and

the club creed.

&quot;America,&q the song of
the month was sung by
the group and the his-

tory was given by Win-

nifred Summe.
Meditation was given

by Mrs. Mabel Adams and

Mrs. Clara Yeaman gave
the health and_ safety

remarks. Mrs. Thressa

Landis had the garden
lesson.

Mrs. Bowen presented
an interesting lesson

on important papers.
glft was sent to

Vesta Cole who is
the hospital.
Following a discuss-

ion, adonation was made

to International funds.
Mrs. Alta Hudson gave

the program planning
guides for 1970,

The meeting closed

with members singing the

club prayer song and

secret pal gifts were

received.
\uction gifts were won

by Thressa Landis, Ma-

bel Adams, Stella Swick,
Mary Bowen and Clara

atone
Refreshments were ser-

ved by Mrs. Tucker and

the co-hostess, Mrs.
Eva McHatton.

Mrs.
in

Mrs. Fawns To Be

Guest Speaker

Mrs. Claude Fawns of
Akron will be the guest
speaker at the annual

Reciprocity Day to be
held in Rochester on

March 13. The Rochest-

er Woman&#39; Club will be
hosts to the Akron Wo-

man&#39 Club, a yearly
event.

INCOME

Tax Service

FEDERAL and STATE

NOTARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

893-4577

Rife were the honored
guests at a dinner held

at their home of Silver
Lake Sunday. The occa-
sion was the 25th Wed-

ding Anniversary of Mr.
and Mrs. Rife.

The dinner was plan-
ned by their children,
Melody and Randy Rife
at home, Mr. and Mrs.
Alan Rife of Blooming-
ton and Mr. and Mrs.
Ronnie Rife of Lansing,
Mich., as a surprise to

their parents. Guests
for the dinner were Mr.

and Mrs. Bruce Young of

Manchester, Rev. and
Mrs. Lester Young and

family of Warsaw, Mr.
and Mrs. Mildred Rife

of Chili, Mr. and Mrs.

Loraine Rife, Ricky,
Bradley and Lucinda of

Kokomo.

They were further sur-

prised with an open
house inthe afternoon.

Guests were Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Muir, Bippus, Mr.

and Mrs. Raymond Walters

and Susan, Rev. and Mrs.

Phillip Kessler and Kay,
Rev. and Mrs. Perry Ho-

over all of Manchester,
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Jag-
ger, Mr. and Mrs. Tru-

man Enyeart and Robin,
Mr.- and Mrs. Kenneth

Dickey and Jane, Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Jontz,
and daughters, Mr. and

Mrs. Paul Bowerman all
of Silver Lake and Mr.
and Mrs. David Morphew
from Winona Lake.

THE Club Meets

The THE Club met at

the home of Mrs. James

Johnson with nine mem-

bers and two guests
Mrs. Russ Campbell and

Miss Catherine Bunch,
present.

Roll call was answered
with projects and les -

son suggestions and by
telling &quot;whe I met my
husband.”

Mrs. Lester White gave
devotions and Mrs. Roy

Calvert gave the history
of the song of the mon-

th. Happy birthday was

sung to Mrs. Lewis John-

son and Mrs. Merle Mc-

Gowen.
Mrs.

and Mrs.
Leroy Grossman

McGowen used

colored slides in pre-
senting the health and

safety lesson on “Fami-

ly Fallout Shelter.”

Following the lesson,
they conducted a quiz.

The March meeting will
be at the home of Mrs.
Ed Lucht.

q SBA BA
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Neighbors Meet

The Jolly Good Neigh-
bors Home Economics
Club met Wednesday af-

ternoon, Feb. 26, at the

home of Mrs. Charlene
Hohman with Mrs. Dotty
Stegner as co-hostess.

The vice president,
Mrs. Linda Hathaway op-
ened the meeting with
the group repeating the

Pledge to the Flag and
the Club Creed. Mrs.

Catherine Haines prese-—
nted the lesson, “Hold
Your Man and be Human&quot
Health and safety was

given by Mrs. Charlene
Hohman on the subject of
“Local Health&quot;. Garden

remarks, “New Roses&quot

was given by Mrs. Irene

Rosbrugh.
Ashort business meet-

ing was conducted by
the president, Mrs.

Freida Morrison. It was

decided to donate to

the Nancy Huntsburger
fund.

Those present were:

Mrs. Linda Hathaway,
Mrs. Freida Morrison,
Mrs. Irene Rosbrugh,
Mrs. Sharon Parker, Mrs.

Zetta Parker, Mrs. Dot-

ty Stegner, Mrs. Eunice
Jamison, Mrs. Lillian
Jamison, Mrs. Willodean

Parker, Mrs. Delight
Polk, Miss Crystal Shoe-

maker and Mfrs. Martha
Rose. Two guests, Mrs.

Catherine Haines a nd

Mrs. Richard Bowman and

the hostess, Mrs. Char-
lene Hohman.

Marionettes Meet

The Marionettes of
the Akron Church of God
met at the home of Mrs.

Roy Saner, March 4.

Favors for hospital
trays were made at the

beginning of the meet-

ing under the direction
of Mrs. Harold Shewman.

Mrs. Larry Wood open-
ed the meeting with the

pledge to the Christian
flag and “He Is All I

Need&quot; Roll call was

answered with an answer-

ed prayer.
Papers were distrib-

uted for a Parcel Sale

to be held at the next

meeting at Mrs. Melvin
Jordons.

Mrs. Max Helvey sent

a paper around to sign
up what month you want

for next years meeting.
Mrs. Beecher

the
sessions.

Mrs. Jim Mitterling
gave devotions withMrs.
Shewman, Mrs. Paul Har-

per and Mrs. Jim Moudy
leading in circle pray-

er.

Refreshments were ser-

ved to 15 members from
a beautifully decorated
St. Patrick table.
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Weida
led the lesson dividing

group in four buzz

Electric Contest’s Top Prize

Is $1,000 Scholarship

Eagle-eyed entrants
who can correctly iden-

tify the greatest number
of electric appliances
will win cash scholar-

ships in a contest ann-

ounced today by Public
Service Indiana.

The electric utility
contest lauriched this we-

ek offers a $1,000 schol-

arship to the top winner.
Two runners-up will re-

ceive $500 scholarships.
“People use electricity

in far more ways than

they realize,&quot; says a

Public Service Indiana

spokesman. ‘We hope the

Penny Power Electric Con-

test will make it fun to

find out just how many
ways afamily puts elec-
tric energy to use in

the home.”
Other prizes to be a-

warded include 200 Colum-
bia-Viking desk encyclo-

pedias and5,000 &quot;ma
pennies.”

All persons 16 years
and under are eligible
to enter the contest. No

purchase is necessary.
The deadline for turn-

ing entries in at the

local Public Service In-

diana officeis April 4.
Additional entry blanks

may be obtained at any
Public Service Indiana
office.

Accident Report
Mrs. Margaret E. Hall

and her daughter, Windy,
both of Akron, R.1, suf-
fered injuries in a one

car crash near Kewanna

Thursday night.

CALENDAR

SATURDAY, MARCH 8

Fish and Chicken Fry
sponsored by Mentone

Bulldog Staff to aid
this year’s annual. At

fire station, 4:30 to

7:30 p.m

MONDAY, MARCH 10
Mentone Merry Mollys

will meet at the home of

Ruth Tucker at 7:30 p.m.

World War II mothers,
will meet with Mary Le-

ininger at 7:00.

TUESDAY, MARCH 11

Anthony Nigo Chapter,
DAR, will meet at 7:30

p.m. at the home of Mrs.
Max Smith.

Akron Lions Club La-
dies night at 7 p.m. at

the Steer Inn. Ball

team will be honored.

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 12
The Akron Home Exten-

sion Club will meet in
the home of Mrs. Jose-

phine Merley at 1:30.

Kosciusko Co. Land-
lords Association meet-—

ing will be heid at 7:30
Ppem. at the Farmers

State Bank in Mentone.

Silver, Lake American

Legion Auxiliary card

Party at the Conserva-—
tion Club. 7:30 p.m.
Proceeds to aid Girls

Stater.
Seward Home Extension

Club will meet at 1:30

p.m. at the home of Anna
Williamson southwest of
Burket. Mrs. Raymond
Longbrake will be co-

hostess.

THURSDAY, MARCH 13
Mentone Homemakers

Extension Club will meet
at 1:30p.m. at the home
of Mrs. Ray Eckert.

Jewel so bright and colorful it brings sunlight to

your wardrobe. Colors goo enough to eat and pretty

enoug to wear with everything

Comun Hall Shop
Romine Electric Bidg.-

NAAN ISI ES Sth



Group Chaiienges Davis On 2-Schoo!l Bill
A rebutt:] to TVSC presiden: fortmate list. People ef the

Ralph Davis’s recent support of district ar screaming for
HB 1558 was issued this week by democracy.
Harrison Bornmann, president of

the Tippecanoe Valley Schcol

Corporation Citizens for Central-

ization.

“It is time we worked toward

a worksble education plant, ser-

ving the student, updating their

educs3tion and holding costs to a

livable level,” he said.

ca sbei

of public instruction on May
11 but no decision was given
until Jan. 31 1969 nearly nine
months delay.

“1. The state superintendent
now says ‘“‘no” to the peopl

of the TVSC. He says
build a $4,300,00 to

scare

propaganda put out by the two

school faction.’’

The following statement con-

taining nine points was releas-

ed by Davis.

“This is in reference to House
Bill 1558 that
diana House of tatives
by a vote of 78 to on last

Feb. 14. It was sent to the

Senate the next morning and
is now in the Senate Public

Policy committee. It concerns

the Tippeceno Valley School
Corp.

pletion, and go far in debt.
“8. TVSC has excellent

Schools, goo curricula, goo
teache and the number of

above the state average.
“9. The state superintendent,

in speeche and in newspapers,
tells of many school districts

a is pow. Suis thattnow t
TVSC be added to that very un.

NOTIC
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@ueca «=RURAL ELECTRIC MEMBERSHIP CORPORATION

ANNUAL MEETI
Monda March 10th

AT THE

Ne Rochest Hig Schoo Gymnasi
IN| ROCHESTER

REGISTRATIO FRO 6:15 P.M. T 7:00 P.M.

Door Prizes — Prize For Each Member Who Altends

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS
OF DISTRICT 6-8 & 10

MUSIC AND FUN FOR EVERYONE WITH THE HARVESTAIRES
AND THE AKRON HIGH SCHOOL STAGE BAND

— ALL REM MEMBERS WELCOME —
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Dear Sir:

It was most refreshing
to receive the Akron -

Mentone News’ each week
while we were on our va-

cation. It helped us to

keep up with the activ-
ity of the communtiy.

We likethe paper in its
new form; it takes a bit
longer to look through

the paper, but we like
it. better. You are to
be commended on its

literary values, the
clear print and espec-
ially the clearness of

the pictures. The pic-
tures are better than
those of any other pa-

per we take.
And we would especial-

ly commend you and ex-

press our sincerest ap-
Preciation for the pic-

tures and statements

concerning the church
and its values on page

8 of section one and

page 2 of section 2 of
the Feb. 20th issue

.

We feel that items like
these add much value to
your good paper and that
they are sure to help
in the making of a bet-
ter community.

May the Lord&#39; bless-
ings be upon you as you

continue to serve your
communities.

Pastor and Mrs. J. F.
Baldwin

AN OPEN LETTER TO THE
AKRON COMMUNITY

Is there a Community
Building in Akron‘’s fut-—

ure?
At a recent board

meeting of the Lions
Club, the topic of the
need for a community
building was discussed.

It was the feeling of
those present that an

undertaking of a pro-
ject of this nature
would be too large for
one organization. We
had received a letter
from the Las Donas Jr.
Woman’s Club expressing
their interest ina pro-

ject of this nature.

The Lions Club is in
complete agreement with

the Las Donas Club that
a community building is

needed in and for our

community. Also, we are

in agreement with the
Las Donas Club that the

project is too awesome

for one or two community
spirited organizations

to sponsor.
The Lions Club board

members discussed many
possible solutions to

the project; however,
they concluded the only

feasible solution is a

well-planned and design-
ed new structure. The
Lions Club has a sum of

money pledged for this
project if it ever is

undertaken. The Lions
Club board Discussed

Many possible uses of
such a building in con-

junction with our fine
Akron park facilities.

Following isa list of
possible uses that could

be made of a community
building:

Lions Club

Boy Scouts
Cub Scouts
4-H Clubs

Little League
Other town service
clubs

Family get-togeth-
ers

Town Board

American Legion
Farm Organizations



11. Church Community
meetings

12. Factory picnics or

parties
The above suggestions

are mere possibilities.
We know there may be

more uses than listed.

The Lions Club would

certainly appreciate
hearing from other pub-

lic-spirited organiza-—
tions and citizens. We

are willing tomeet with

any person or group to

further expedite this

concern of Many in our

communitye
Lions Club

Larry L. Klein,

Secretary

me

Force twigs of pussy

willow, forsythia, and

flowering quince to add

an early touchof spring
to your home, recommend

extension horticultur-
ists at Purdue Univers-

ity.

LETTERS EDI
An Open Letter To Mike

Yazel From &quot; Other

Side Of The Issue”

Does being inthe min-

ority always make you in

the wrong, and in the

Majority always right?
Jesus was very much in

the minority and yet his

teachings have lasted

through centuries, tho

not always practiced by
the majority.

Now I ask you, how is

the minority ruling in

the case of the TVSC

problem? Do you remem-

ber back on Aug. 9, 1961

when a public hearing
was held to explain the

proposed consolidation
of Franklin, Harrison,

Seward and Henry town-

ships, before the pri-
mary election of May
1962 was held? The pro-
posed consolidation pro-

gram was voted on with
2089 for and 385 against.
Whereas’ the approved

existance of a consoli-
dation became in effect

on July 1, 1962. This
is a minority ruling???

Inthe creation of the

four-corporation plan,
the Reorganization Com-

mittee envisioned an ed-

ucational system provid-
ing high stan dards

broad opportunities and

quity in cost-rates.

In consideration of

these goals and as an

aid in attaining them

speedily and effective-

PECIA

For any problem, large or small

see us-

LEWIS MOTORS
Mentone EL 3-4355

ly, the Committee sub-
mitted the following

recommendations:
1. That schools in

each corporation be pro-
vided on the K-6-3-3
plan.

2. That present sch-

ool buildings, if ade-

quate, be utilized for

kindergarten and grades
1 through 9.

3. That each corpor-
ation provide anew high
school located with due

consideration of density
of population, geograph-

ical center, and natural
barriers.
4. That funds for er-

ecting these new school
buildings be raised by

issuing of school bonds

and by early establish-

ing of substantial cum-

ulative funds.
5. That in addition

to the broad curriculum
essential in our schools

today, each corporation
provide such valuable

services as audio-visu-
al aides, guidance, re-

medial reading, hearing
and speech therapy and

health services. Spec-—
ial attention should be

given to the needs of

the individual pupil
whether gifted, average

or mentally retarded.

Now, from this came

the appointment of a

school board, comprised
of the existing trustees

until the fall election

and the hiring of a

school superintendent.
Now since this was all

down in legal form and

on record, why all of a

sudden last May did we

have the &quot;pro facing
us&q of whether to build

two high schools or one?

What legal right did

the school board have in

putting the &quot;proble to

a vote? Plans for a ONE

centralized high school

had already been decid-
edon by a majority vote

in 1962. The only thing
not set down in this

plan was a time limit

for building this school

thus letting us time to

accumulate money. But

now the time has come

to do something about

getting the one building
started.

You state: “To you on

the other side of the

issue, let&#39; face facts.&quot;
Fine with us! We&#3 like
some HONEST FACTS! It
has been stated that we

can build 2 new schools
for 2 million while one

large school would cost

7 million. I sure wish
I knew who was going to

build the 2 for less

than one. I&#3 have them

build me two new homes

and sell one of them and
come out getting mine
free. We have yet to

see any actual facts as

to itemized cost and
size of these schools,
one or two. Have these

amounts been picked out

of the sky?
ur course everyone

would like to have a new

school and not have to

go into debt. But my
children need the best

education now. Roches-

ter started fighting
consolidation in 1952.

I was in the 8th erade.
I heard parents from

surrounding country
schools yell that their
children were not going

into Rochester to scho-

ol. There were many
heated discussions and

meetings. The site of

a proposed new high
school was changed and

fought over many times.

This is what we want our

children to remember?
Now they have had their

new high school for 3

or 4 years. You can see

how much would have been

saved in material and

labor had it been built

in 1953 or &#39;
It has also been stat-

ed that we are above

State average as to gra-
duate students entering
college. I believe it

was about 20%. Fine.

Now what about the oth-

er 80Z2 Does that say

they are too stupid to

go to college? Not ev-

eryone has_ the desire

to be a college gradu-
ate. Some have a desire

for other forms of work,
but what do these kids

do?

Just because we want

to build one school does

not mean we have to be

like sheep who follow

the multitude. We can

take others’ mistakes

and learn from them.

We don&#39 have to have

everything of the most

expensive material and

go whole hog at

=

one

State Highway 19 South.

NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Sonoco Products Company, Akron, Indiana, will accept

sealed bids at their office until 12:00 Noon on Saturday,

March 8, 1969, for the demolition and removal of a one and

eae-half story, approximate 384 foot x 27 foot brick house

located at the corner of plant driveway (“A” Street), and

The successful bidder will be awarded contract by Wed-

mesday, March 12, 1969, and contracted work must be com-

pleted on/or before April 30, 1969.

Bids should be made on either of following two plans:

1. D iti of

site.

and

materials from property without repairs building

1 of all

2. itd of

and

ing site.

of this building.

any or all bids.

and r

Senoeo Products Company will net be held liable for any

personal or property damage resulting from the demolition

Sonoco Products Company reserves the right to reject

1 of all

and
ai of build-

Sonoco Products Company |

time. If we used our

heads and built econom-

ically, but wisely, and
also with still the fu-
ture in mind when we

could add on later as

money was obtained, then

we could still keep a-

bove average teachers.
After all, this is what

we are working for.

You say the country
believes in the majori-

ty rule, Mr. Yazel. [

am asking everyone of
the 2-school side of
the issue how many of

you knew there was a

HB 1558 before it came

out inthe paper and af-
ter it had passed the

House of Respresenta-
tives? Also, howmuch of

the truth of both sides

were givento the House

Del Monte 303 cans

SPINACH

Seaside 303 cans

LIMA BEANS
Ne. 2 can Dole

Nesties Quick
Kraft large 104 oz. bag

Large 12 ez.

Foulds Noodles

Bugies / BBQ Vittles Snacks 29¢
Decerator prints

Delsey Tissue

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
BROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

I Parkin Problems

Crushed Pineapple

Minlature Marshmallows

before it was voted on?
Now, if the whole

corporation wants to

change majority rule and
build two high schools

in the respective towns,
then we might as well go
back 10 years and dis-
olve the four plan cor-

poration completely.
The money paid out in

the last seven years for
the salaries of a super-

intendent and assistant
and two office girls,
plus the upkeep of an

office, would have

made a nice amount to-

wards new school rooms.

Mr. Yazel, we also be-
lieve we are the major-
ity. Now let&#39; try some

honesty....-

Janice Perry

5/89¢

5/

3/89¢
Ib. 37¢

15¢

2i¢

2/49¢

Potatoes
Wieks

Pecan Pies
Il House 10 es. jar

INSTANT COFFEE

GIANT TIDE

Burgers Family Pack

ICE CREAM

Grade A large fresh

Minc Ha I 79°
Yellow Creek

Baco

Grou Chuc I 59

Frozen Birdseye 8 oz- pkr.

Creamed Peas and

Sugar Cream Pies

4/$1

89¢

99¢

$1.29
69¢

gallon 99¢

doz. 49¢

l 69

Ro Stea I 95



Olive Bethel News
Melon Cox, 995-0058

Mr. and Mrs. Walter

Safford visited Mr. and

Mrs. Floyd Neff at the

Lutheran Home in Ft.

Wayne Monday. Mr. Neff

is critically ill.

Mrs. Pauline Claxton

and children of Etna

Green and Billy, Donna

and Norma McKenzie of

Claypool spent Saturday
with Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Cox and Helen.

Darla Weaver spent
Thursday with Jennifer

Leininger.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hat—

field, Mr. and Mrs. Rus-

sell Eber, Mr. and Mrs.

Gerald Hatfield, Mr. and

Mrs. Russell Love, Mr.

and Mrs. Gerald Young-

man and Max Strickler

spent Sunday with Mr.

Glen Hatfield at So.

Bend Memorial Hospital.
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd

Cox and children spent
Thursday evening with

Mr. and Mrs. Roper Ool-

ey andchildren of Bour-

bon.

Mrs. Walter Safford

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Earl Bailey Sunday aft-

ernoon.

Mr. and Mrs. David

Leininger attended the

monthly Card Party at

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Wil-

son&#39; at Rochester Sat-

urday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Kratzer and Bryan spent
the weekend with Mr.

and Mrs. Lester Kratzer

of Kokomo and Mr. and

Mrs. Steve Kerby

=

and

dauphters, of Galveston.

Mr. and Mrs. Milton

Cox and Milton and Mr.

and Mrs. Paul Cox spent
Sunday attlernoon and

evening, with Mr. and

Mrs. Snavely and

Cora of Wabash.

Mr. and Mrs. John

Rhodes spent Wednesday
afternoon with Mr. and

Mrs. Walter Safford.

Mrs. Fred Keesey att-

ended the funeral of

Mr. Dee Dawson at Logan-
sport Friday afternoon.

Mre and Mrs. Ed Mill-

er spent Sunday after-

noon with Grace, Viola

and Ernest Shivelye
Mr. and Mrse Doug Mo-

ore were Tuesday even—

ing supper guests of

Mrs. Glen Hatfield.
Mrs. Ted Rose, Mark

and Connie of Liberty
Mills, spent Friday af-

ternoon with Mrs. Paul

Cox and Helen.

Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz were Sunday din-

ner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Jack Lukens of El-

kharte

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton

Ooley and LeRoy of Bour-

bon spent Monday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Floyd

Cox and children.
Viola and Grace Shiv-

ely spent Wednesday with

Mrs. Edith Rhodes.

Mr. and Mrs. Terry
Leininger and daughter

were Friday evening sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrse David Leininger and

children.
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin

Thompson, Mrs. Glen Hat-

field and Roy Cox of Me-

ntone visited Glen Hat-

field at Memorial Hosp-
ital in So. Bend Sun-

day.
Mrs. Bill Kratzer and

Bryan and Helen Cox

spent Tuesday evening

Tom

ithMrs. Harold Claxton.
.

“and children of Etna

Greene
Mre and Mrs. Tom Sna-

vely and Cora of Wabash,

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Ker—

by, Barbie and Susie of

Galveston were Sunday

dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Paul Cox and Helen.

Mrs. Larry Daine spent

Wednesday evening with

Grace, Viola and Ernest

Shivelye

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Rock

and family were Sunday

guests of his sister and

family, Mr. and Mrs.

Raymond Hittle and fam-

ily of Logansport. It

was a surprise birthday

dinner for Mrs. Hittle.

Other guests were Mre

and Mrs. Donald Rock and

family, Mre and Mrse

Ora Clemans and family
of Macy and Mrs. Harry

Rock and James Rock of

Rochester.

Fire caused slight
damage to the ceiling
of the home of Mrs. Tes-

sie Baker about a half

mile west of Camp Sho-

hola in Newcastle Twp.

Monday. The Rochester

fire department was

called and said a stove

pipe too close to the

ceiling caused the flame

to erupt.
Hon Cauffman has been

dismissed to his home

from Woodlawn hospital.
Roy Campbell called

Wednesday afternoon at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Estel (Duke) Carter of

Rochester.
Alice Jane Shine, 7-

year old daughter of Mr.

and Mrs. Earl Shine, has

been admitted to South

Bend Memorial Hospital
for tests.

Mrs. Orah Byrer and

daughter and. Mrs. Bea

Berryman of So. Bend

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Charles Good Thursdays
Lavoy Montgomery call-

ed Thursday evening at

the home of Mr. and Mrse

Myron Berkheiser.
Michael Sayger of El-

khart was admitted to

the Veterans Hospital at

Ft. Wayne Tuesday and

will undergo surgery

next week. Mr. Sayger
is the son of Mr. and

Mrs. Harry Sayger. He

gould a) eciate heari:
from feiend His ad
ress is: Michael Sayger,

VA Hospital, Room 3-E,
Bed 12, Ft. Wayne, Ind.

Lavoy Montgomery at-

tended a Lions Club

meeting at Etna Green

Monday evening.
Mrs. Lester White has

been dismissed from the

hospital to her home.

4H Girts See
Demonstrations

The American Girls
4-H Club of Atwood met

recently at the home of

Cindy and Linda Jordan

of Crystal Lake.

Ashort business meet-

ing was held and plans
were made for the Moth-

er‘s Tea to be held on

March at the home of

Pam and Rhonda !.owman.

Roll call was answer-

ed by seventeen members

with each telling their

favorite pasttime. Heal-

th and Safety Lesson

was given by Linda Jor-

dan on “Danger of View-

ing TV Too Clossly.”
Demonstrations were gi-

ven by Rhonda Lowman on

“How to Shine a Shoe&quot

Pam Lowman on “Easter

Hat Cake” and Linda

Jordan on “Quick Punch&quo
Officers recently at-

tended the County Offi-
cers Training School
with perfect attendance,
each receiving a pin
and song book.

This is who
to see fora
goo deal
on auto
insurance.

Se him now!

*

DON’T MISS...

Open to everyone 16

years old and under!

5202 other prizes include:

Two $500 scholarships!

200 Columbia-Viking Encyclopedias!

5000 Penny Power Magic Pennies!

PUBLIC

SERVICE
INDIANA



MYM ROE
BEAVER DAM

UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev.
Superi:

Peter
mt +

Gerat ‘Seal
Worship Services - 3:20 am. - 10 a.m.

Sunday School Services 10:00 - 11:15

Children and Adult Bible Study Clas-
ses - ist and 3rd Thuraday evening
of each month at 7:30.

March 6 - 9 Revival Services
Evangelist Georg McQueen guest
speaker and song leader. 7:30 p.m

Thur. night - se “The Secondrmon
*

coming of Christ’’ Old Fashioned
Revival night.

Tv picts ‘gue
+ Musical Extravaganza

Vic-
evening ser-

Lest”

March 30 - Dedication of children and
recelving new members

Aprit 3rd - Holy Thursday
munion, 8:00 p.m.

Com-

April @&a . Sunrise Services and Eas-
ter Breakfast.

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOD

Minister: Rev. A. A. Duke
Superintendant: Mrs. James Ellison

Sunday School

Morning Worship 0:30
Evening Worsu Service » 30
Thursday Prayer Meeting 1:30 P.M

We welcome you to our services

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

J. F. Batdwin, Pastor
Ralph Shewman, Supt.

9:30 am

10:30 a.m.

Church Schoo!

Worship and Sermon

Jr. Choir

Pastor Baldwin will bring the mes-

sage on the subject Challenge.
Yesterday, Today and

Practice - Thurs. 3:45 p.m.

All members and friends are invited

to be present end worship with us.

Dig someon his troubles,
and you will finda no in which to

bury your own. The church can help
you more than all the Laws, Science
and Material things of our land.”

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Lay Leader, Dean Baker
S.S. Supt., Raymond Riley

Pastor, D. A Bengston

1969

9:30 am.
10:30 a.m

SUNDAY, MARCH 3,

Sunday Schoo! Hour

Worship
MY F

Methodist Choir Group (Men) to sing
at Beaver Dam Revival Service 7:30

Tuesday 4:00 pm
hearsal

Jumor Chor Re

Wednesday 7:30 Sr. Choir HKehearsal

Thursday 7:30 Lenten Service - Re
Twicht McClure speaking (Kok

mo Zion Church)

FUTURE DATES

March 16th - Hour of Sharing (Lenten
Sacrificial Offering)

Lenten Services
March 13th Rev.

Church Kokomo
March 20th Rev. John Davis-Roanoke
March 27th Rev. Alva Ward Royal

Center

McClure of Zion

April 3rd Communion

April 4th Union Good Friday Service
Rev. Thomason speaking p.m.

April 6th - MYF Sun Rise Services
Plus usual Faster Worship Service
and Sunday School

April 20th District MYF

Huntington 3 - 5 p.m

Rally at

April 2n Annual Conference
Dr. Ernest Lawshe conducting
the meeting. D. Supt. of the Hunt

ington District of United Metho-

dist Church.

CHURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, Indiana

SUNDAY
Bible CISas a.

Wors! a.

Youth Fellows Dm.

p.

p.m.

Worship
MONDAY

Bible Story Hour

(Kindergarten - 6th Grad
THURSDAY

Bible Classes
Lord&#39; Supper Observed Every Sunday

Visitors Are Always Welcome

RRISON CENTE!unrte& METHODIST enuRc
Rev. Robert Wyman, Pastor

Sunday Schoo!
Worship ServiBible Study

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOOD

Supt. Eart Bucher
Suppty Pastor Rev. Burris Moore

Church School 9:30
Morning Worship 10::@

GY.A. 6:30
Evening Worship 1:30

Tuesday 7:30 Class 5 &a 7 will meet

Thursday Preyer meeting 7:30
Leader Rachel Floor

TALMA
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillipe, Paster
Bin Rathbun, Supt.

undav School 9:30 a.m.
Worship Service 10:40 am.

MY 6:30 p.m.

Sun March ® Taylor University Sing-
at 6:00 pm.

MENTONE
UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

Rev. Garrett Phittips, Paster
James Whetstone, Supt.

Worship Service »
Sunday School

Sun.. March 9.a University
Singers at 7:

Taylor
p.m.

OISKO UNITED METHODIST
CHURCH

Rev. Roy French;
Larry Floor; Lay

Frank Nordman;

Worship Services

Sund School Services

nin Evening Services
Prayer Meeting. Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

Maren 8 (Sat) 7:30 yout Party at
Sketing Rink at Hock Lake.
Later Petreshm a the home

of Sharon

March 12 (Wed) 7:00 Quarterty Con-
ference at the Church basement

March 14 (Fri) 7:30 WSCS meeting
at the home of Ann Floor.

March 21-22-23; Taytor Youth Confer-
ence at Taylor University

March 2g (Wed) 7:30 Administrative
Hoard in the Church

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. DO. Thomason, Pastor
Hugh Wildermuth, Supt.

SUNDAY, MARCH 9, 1969

Sunday School
Lesson - The Meaning of Disci
Morning Worship
Youth Fellowship
Revival Hour

ACTIVITIES

Sun.. March 9 ~ 6:30 - 7:30 pm. Class

in Kasics For Teaching

Sun., March 9 - 8:30 p.m.
Council meeting

+ Church

Thur., March 13 - Mid-week Service
7:30 p.m.

Choir practice
Study class

8:30 p.m.
7:00 - 9:00 p.m,

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MENTONE

Sunday School 9:30
Worship Service 10:30

Sund Evening Services 7:30 p.m.
ursday Prayer Meeting 7:39 p.m

BURKET
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mra. Evan Bergwall, Pastor
Bob Miller, Sr. Supt.
Zeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School
Worship Service

9:30
10:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-

vy at 9:30 a.m. in the church.

Fellowship Hour
pm.

udy ‘Thursday
oaT

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor, Hartey Rollins
Supt. Paul bowe

s School

Wership Service

Missionary Meeting
. ‘Thursday

afternoon at Fern Bowen&

“For whosoever will
save his life she lose it; oeever shall

a the gospel&#39;s the same eel rar
Mar §:35

Memory Verse

The United Methodist
Church of Athens would
like to invite everyone

to attend a “Sing Spir-—
ation” which will be

held on March 15 at
7:30 p.m. Gospel sing-
ing will be  present-
ed by Larry and Ted Stave-
dahl and their families

and more special music
- by others.

Akron WSCS Honors Mrs. Kuhn

Thursday evening, the
W.S.C.S. of the Akron

United Methodist Church
held their regular Feb-

ruary meeting combining
with it part of the Mar-

ch program. The pres-
ident, Mrs. Kinley, pre-
sided and conducted the
business session, after

which, Mrs. Earl Kuhn
was honored by Mrs. Sam
Merley presenting her
with a corsage, in be-
half of the Martha Class

and a letter from Mrs.
Fawns to Mrs. Kuhn was
read by Mrs. Leon Kind-

ig congratulating her
on her election to the

presidency of the new

Huntington District of
the W.S.C.S. and giving
some very timely tho_ghts

of the importance of her
office. Akron is the

only church in Fulton
county tobe in the Hun-

tington District.
Devotions were given

Baldwins Return
From California

Pastor and Mrs. J. F.
Baldwin returnéd home

this week from a vaca-

tion in California.
Pastor Baldwin will

be in his pulpit at the
Akron Brethren Church
next Sunday and will

speak on the subject of
“God&#39; Challenge , Yes-

terday, Today and Tomor-
row.” The text will be

II Tim. 2:4, Matt. 6:33
and John 3:16.

The Baldwins report a

wonderful vacation with
two exceptions. There
was too much rain--one
day it rained over 8

inches. Glendora, where

they visited their son

and family, was one of
the disaster areas. Ov-
er 200 homes were ruin-
ed or washed away. The

other was when Mrs. Bal-
dwin fractured her an-

kle. She is getting a-

long very well and walks
with the aid of a walk-

ing cast.

The Baldwins served as

pastors at Modesto, Cal.
for a number of years
and Mr. Baidwin held

many evangelistic meet-

ings throughout the

state. They have many
relatives and friends

at Glendora and LaVerne,
which are a few miles

apart.
Their son, Arthur, has

been pastor at the Glen-—
dora Church of the Bre-
thren for nearly four-
teen years and is also

serving as a city coun-

cilman.
The Baldwins said they

are very glad to be home

again and are looking
forward with pleasure

to serving the Akron
Church of the Brethren

and_the

communitye

___

AKEON-MENTONE NEWS

by Mrs. Kuhn and she
also explained the new
set up of the society,
after which, Mrs. Ruth
Bammer|iin gave the les-
son.

The hostesse Mes-
dames Willis Bowen, Har-
old Gearhart, George
Sheetz and Harold Hile

man Sit., served punch
and cookies froma beau-

tifully flower centered
table to the eighteen

member& The center
Piece was then present-

ed to Mrs. Kuhn.

Visits Church
The So. Pleasant Unit-

ed Methodist Church en-—

joyed a time of fellow—
ship Thursday evening,
Feb. 27, with a delici-
ous carry-in supper.
Huntington District Sup-

erintendent Rev. and
Mrs. Ernest Lawshe were

guests.
Later, the first chur-

ch conference, aS a one

point charge, was con-

ducted by Rev. Lawshe
and pastor Rev. Roy Hol-

lopeter.

Mentone WSCS Presents Skits
Mrs. Wm. Cox welcomed

the ladies of the Woman&#39;
Society of Christian
Service to her home for

the February meeting.
Mrs. Walter Lackey

brought the meeting to

order by thanking mem-

bers for the cards sent
her «uring her recent

illness.
The Secretary, Mrs.

Carl Whetstone, read a

good-»y and “God go with

you&q letter from Mrs.
Norma Ruse, former Con-

ference president.
The nominating commit-

tee, Mrs. Gene Sarber,
Mrs. Ray Rush and Mrs.
Elmer Sarber, are to

present a slate of off-
icers to be voted on in

March and installed in
July.

Plans are being made
for the Mother and Dau-

ehter Banquet, May 4th,
with the Methodist Men

in a repeat performance
of cooking and serving
the meal.

Mrs. Dan Urschel and
Mrs. Don Bunner will

coordinate travel arran-

gements&#3 for all who

want to attend the World

Day of Prayer, March

7th, at Warsaw.
The program leaders,

Mrs. Ken Anglin and Mrs.
Paul Knoop, presented

an excellent lesson on

Giving. Since February

is the month of George
Washington&#39 birthday a

poem entitled “Washing-
ton™ was read. A poem
from the New Prophet

and scripture on giving
from Romans and Corin-
thians from the Modern

English translation were

also given. The patri-
otic theme was carried

further as each person
was pinned with a Wash-
ington profile, a large

or small hatchet or

cheeries, etc. cut from
colored paper. These

were used as a basis to

divide members into
five groups of threes.

Each group was asked to

peruse a specific situ-
ation on giving, reread

it to the group at lar-
ge, then either discuss

their thoughts about it

or present it’ in the
form of a skit. Each

presentation proved to
be informative, enlight-
ening, interesting and

sometimes humerous. It
was found that giving

should bea joyous thing,
but often it is diffi-
cult because people do

not accept gifts in the

right spirit. The clos-
ing thought was “The

only thing you really
have is

=

what you give
away”, followed by the

Lord&#39;s Prayer repeated
in unison.

King Monument Compan
Sce display across from the Town Iiall.

EL 3-43735

FISH FRY
Silver Lake Conservation Bidg.

SELVEE LAKE, INDIANA

BySponsored
SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

FRIDAY, MARCH 14

SERVING FROM 4:30 to 8:38 pm.

ADULTS $1.50 CHILDREN 6 to 12 - 15¢
Fried Jonah Style by Ronnie and Polly Richard

Cater To Carry Outs



News Of The

Beaver Dam Vicinity
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Clinker and Wilma atten-

ded the “Sing Out” held

at the Warsaw High Scho-

ol Auditorium on Sunday
afternoon.
On Sunday afternoon

members of the Youth

Fellowship enjoyed wat-

ching a hockey game in

Ft. Wayne and afterwards

having a lovely supp-

er at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Ernest Heighway
and family of Roanoke.

Those enjoying the trip
were Gary Cumberland,

Jerry Baumpartner, Mar-

tha Whittenberger, Mon-

ty Kans, Brenda Cumber-

land, Kerry Deardorff,
LuAnn and Patty Weber,
Faith Holloway, Kevin

Haney, Terry and Eddy
Swick, Stan and Wayne
Balmer, Greg, Shireman,

and Jamie Perry. Drivers

for the group were Mr.

and Mrs. Alton Perry,
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Balm-

er, Mr. and Mrs. Con

Shewman and Mr. and Mrs.

Ernest Heighway.
kecent callers at the

Worden Perry home were,

Edith Heighway, Mrs.

Jim Hill, and Mrs. Geo.

Thnen and Mike.

On Saturday afternoon,
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Bucher

called on her aunt, Mr.

and Mrs. Frank Welch of

Warsaw.

koyce Shewman return-

edtohis home this past
week following, a two

weeks stay at the home

ot Mr. and Mrs. Con Shew-

man, Ronnie and Jennif-
er Jo, while his parents

were on a vacation in

Florida.

Dr. and Mrs. Leslie

Haney and children of
Goshen were Friday ev-

ening callers of Mr. and
Mrs. Maurice Haney and

family.
Fdith Heighway called

on Lena Jefferies of
the Peabody home in

Manchester on Wednesday
and they both called on

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest He-

ighway and children of
Roanoke.

Weekend guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Worden Perry
and Amanda Murphy were

Mr. and Mrs. Don Heren-—

deen and Dennis of Laf-

ayette and Lt. Col. and

Mrs. Dwight Groninger
and children of Indian-

apolis.
Amanda Warren,

Smalley,
Mrs.

Minnie
and Mr. and

Ernest Hamilton of
So. Bend were callers
of Mrs. Bess Bidelman

this week.
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck

Bucher and family of Ft.

Wayne were Friday night
guests of his parents,

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Bucher.
Rev. Alvah Sholty, a

former minister of our

Beaver Dam Church, pas-—
sed away and his funer-
al was held on Sunday
at Kendallville.

Members of the Junior
Class met at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Maurice

Haney where they were

taken to the Rock Lake
Rollercade to enjoy an

afternoon of roller ska-

ting on Sunday. Follow-
ing the skating they

returned to the Haney
home for delicious re-

freshments. Those att-—

ending were Jean and
Janet Balmer, Jayne Per-

ry, Tammy, Gary, and
Chris Smalley, Theresa

and Tim Boganwright,
Jackie and Ken Fear,

Kathy and Lynn Haney,
Ronnie Shewman, and Vi-

ckie Kline, also the

drivers were Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Shireman, Mark and

Paula, Mr. and Mrs. Ri-
chard Boganwright, and

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Ha-

ney.
Weekend callers at the

home of Mr. and Mrs. Rob-

ert Heighway were Mr.

and Mrs. Ernest Heigh-
way, Doug, Dave, Debbie

and Danny of Roanoke
and Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Hamilton of So. Bend.

On Sunday evening,
Mr. and Mrs. Worden

Perry calledonRev. and

Mrs. Hanstra of Winona

Lake and then attended

a program at the First
United Methodist Church

in Warsaw, where Mrs.

Esther Singer showed

slides on her trip ar-

ound the world. Mrs.

Singer isa former Akron

girl and she and Mrs.

Perry were classmates

Last Week&#39;s News

Edith Heighway called
on Mrs. Sadie Black on

Saturday afternoon.
Mrs. Amanda Warren

spent a few days last
week with her sister,
Mrs. Dora Beihl at the

Lawrence Boch home near

Urbanna, Ind.
Mrs. Glenn Nees,

Bob Griffis

called on

Mrs.

and Chris
Mrs. Amanda

Warren and Donald on

Monday evening. Charles

Douglas and Brenda War-

ren had supper with

Mrs. Warren and Donald
in the evening too.

Mr. and Mrs. Kermit

Leininger and Dan of

Ft. Wayne were Sunday
afternoon callers on Mr.

and Mrs. Ed Bucher.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Ea-
ton took his mother, E-

ffie Eaton to Hammond
on Sunday, where she

will spend some time with
her daughter, Mr. and
Mrs. Don Downing.

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Bar-

shney, Richard Barshney
and friend from Michi-

gan and Mrs. Ellen Wood

of Ft. Wayne called on

Mr. and Mrs. Robert He-

ighway and Mrs. Bess Bi-
delman on Saturday aft-

ernoon.e Mr. Barshney
and Mrs. Bidelman are

cousins and haven&#39;t se-

en each other for sev-

eral years. Other cal-
lers on Mrs. Bidelman
this past week was her

sister Mrs. Alfred Key-
ser of So. Bend.

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway and Ginger were

Saturday evening guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Phil

Thompson and sons of Ro-

chester.

Mrs. Lena Igo return-

ed home on Wednesday a-

fternoon following a

couple weeks vacation
in Florida vis iting

friends and relatives.
Mrs. Dove Kercher of

Mentone was a Tuesday
dinner guest of Mrs.

Worden Perry and Amanda

Murphy.
On Wednesday, members

of the Ladies Aid met

in the church basement

for their February meet- Roll call was answered
ing. Hostess for the to “How I Would Spend
meeting was JuneWeber a Thousand Dollars”.

and also Helen Beigh.
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America’s No.1 Tourist Attraction.

Series 10 Chevy Sportvan 108.

Series 20 Longhorn Pickup with over-cab

camper body.
Series 20 Suburban.

Camaro SS Convertible with

RS equipment.

Chevrolet Sports- Dept



Silver Lak Area News
Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow

French returned home
Sunday after spending
four days at Myakka Park
near Sarasota, then Ft.

Myers and the mineral
springs near Homestead.
While at the mineral
springs, their daughter

and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Haskins Kashema and
children from Washing-

ton, D.C. visited with
them for a week. En-

route home, they stop-
ped at Sebring for sev-

eral days.
Mrs. Zetta Summe, Mrs.

Ruth Ring, Mrs. Lydia
Zimpleman and Mrs. Tres-
sie Haney called Satur-
day afternoon at Millers
Merry Manor to see Mrs.

Mildred Timberman.
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert

Smith have returned home
after spending two weeks

in Florida visiting and

fishing around Crystal
River and Yankee Town.

Mr. and Mrs. John Con-

ley Sr. returned home
on Saturday evening

after spending five we-

eks in Sebring, Florida.
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford

Ring and

=

grandmother,
Serita Leiter, spent the
weekend in Bloomington
with Mr. and Mrs. David

Kinsey, Christine and
Andy.

Mr. andMrs. Paul Wade
of LaPorte were dinner

guests on Sunday of his
mother, Mrs. Naomi Wade.

In the evening Mr. and
Mrs. Norman Wade of Go-
shen stopped. They were

enroute home after spen-
ding two weeks in Tampa,

Florida.
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Alls-

brook from Detroit, Mi-

chigan spent the week-
end with Mr. and Mrs.
Fred Vanderpool.

Mr. and Mrs. Cornelius
Surface spent Sunday ev-

ening with Mr. and Mrs.
Dean Zellers.

Mrs. Carol Rowland
attended the B.P.W. Con-

vention of So. Bend

Saturday afternoon and

evening.
Mrs. Pearl Sells who

is a patient at Murphy
Medical Center after

falling at her home and
breaking her leg is

getting along satisfac-
torily.

Mrs. Emery Jenkins is
a patient at Murphy Med-

ical Center.
Mrs. Marmon Bucher and

Mr. and Mrs. Worby Clin-
Ker were guests Sunday
of Mr. and Mrs. Darrell

Valentine of Ft. Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bech-

telheimer have returned
home after visiting at

the home of his brother,
Vernon Bechtelheimer and

wife at Venice, Fla.
Recent callers at the

Jesse Lynch home were

Lura and Dorothy Young
and Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Lynch all from Warsaw,
Nelson Kindig and Vera
Schall from Mishawaka

and Chas. Kindig from
Rochester.

Those who visited at

the Nellie Tucker home

recently were Mr. and
Mrs. Floyd Tucker of
Mentone were Mrs.

John Ulrey of Ligoneir,
Mrs. Hazel Howell and
Mrs. Lily Pence of Sil-
ver Lake.

Robert Weirick is a

patient at the Veterans

Hospital in Ft. Wayne.
His address is: Veter-
ans Hospital, Room 526,
Ft. Wayne, Indiana.

Mr. and Mrs. Calvin
Harmon, and son Larry,

and Mrs. Janet Compton
and son were dinner gu-
ests on Sunday of Mr.

and Mrs. Norman Harmon
and family of New Haven.

Mrs. Diane Randall and
sons, Mike and Rodney,
moved to LaFountaine on

Tuesday. Mrs. Randall
has enrolled ata beauty

school at Marion,
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond

Pence, Mr. andMrs. Dick
Pence and Amanda and
Shannon Pence of Chicago
were dinner guests on

Sunday of Mrs. Lily Pen-
ce.

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred
Nelson celebrated their

57th Wedding Annivers-—
ary Sunday at their
home near Warsaw. They
formerly lived in Akron.

Mrs. Shirley VanDoran,
Mrs. Dorine Hunt, and
Mrs. Betty Airwood from

Ackworth, Geo., were

weekend guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Dick Nelson.
They were met at the
Ft. Wayne airport by Mr.
and Mrs. Richard Hiers
of Akron who also visit-
ed a short time at the

Nelson home.
Mr. and Mrs. Delmer

Clark returned to their
home Saturday evening

after spending a week
with her parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Royal Brown at

Leesburg, Florida.
Mrs. Worby Clinker

called recently on Mr.
and Mrs. Clarence Sicks.
Mrs. Sicks is recover-

ing from a broken bone
in her ankle and will
have the cast removed
this week.

Mrs. D. Shewman was

admitted to Murphy Med-
ical Center on Sunday

for observation and
tests.

Mrs. Bernice Smith of
Akron visited at the
Dick Nelson home on Sun-

day afternoon.
Mr. andMrs. John Ker-

lin spent Sunday even-

ing with her parents,

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Morris
of near Roann.

Mrs. Geo. Moser has
returned from Bradenton,

Florida and spent two

days withherson Harv-

ey Anglin and wife be-
fore going to her home

at Dewart Lake.
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Brooks spent the week-
end in Mishawaka with
Mr. and Mrs. Oren Bow-

ser. Other guests on

Sunday were Mr. Mervin
Konkle and sons and Mr.

and Mrs. Francis Rogers
and sons all of South
Bend.

Troy Fairchild, 3-year
old son of Mrs. Pansy

Fairchild, was brought
home on Sunday from Ft.
Wayne hospital. He was

injured last week ina
car accident.

While vacationing in
Florida, Mr. and Mrs.

John Conley toured the
east and west coast and
also visited Mr. and
Mrs. Walter Metzger of

Manchester, Mr. and Mrs.
Roscoe Kinney of Mil-
ford and Mr. Everett
Montel of Silver Lake.

J.P. Court News

Appearing in Justice
Charles E. Slone’s J.P.

Court were: Wade M.
Conley, disorderly con-

duct, $41.00; Delmer
R. Thomas, no operators

license, $20.003 Fran-
cis M. ee speed-
ing, $24.0

Correction

The World Day of Pray-
er will be held at the

First Methodist Church
in Silver Lake Friday
March 7, at 7:30 p.m.

The speaker for the ev-

ening is Mr. Hyedima
Bwala, a student from
Africa who is currently
attending Manchester
College.

Add fresh orange slic-
es to cole slaw fora

tasty, healthful treat,

suggest Purdue Univers-

ity extension foods and

nutrition specialists.

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication
Accessories

We Give Top Value Stamps
PHONE 352-2332 SELVER LAKE

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Free Estimates Gladly Gives

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jet. S. R. 13 and 114

0

Nerth Manchester, Phone 982-2248

Plans Day
Of Prayer

The Federation of
Church Women of Pleasant

Twp. have united area

residents to attend the
World Day of Prayer ser-
vice planned at the So.

Pleasant United Metho-
dist Church on Mar. 7 at
7:30 p.m.

This year&#3 theme is
“Growing Together in

Christ&quot; and scripture
and prayers were propos-
ed by Christian women in

Sierra Leone, Ghana, Ni-
geria, So. Africa, Congo,
Zambia and Kenyar. This
service will be used in

127 different countries.
Mrs. Charles Leader,

Winona Lake, a former
missionary to Africa,

will speak on this theme
and sharing the program
will be Sameul Pieh of
Sierra Leone, a student

at Grace College.
Officers for 1970 will

be Mrs. Ben Snyder,
president; Mrs. Fred

Thompson, vice presi-

dent, and Mrs. Edward
French, secy-treas.

Churches Participating
will be Ijamsville,
Laketon, Disko and So.

Pleasant United Metho-
dists; Laketon Wesleyan
Methodist, The Christian

Church and the Manchest-
er Church of the Breth-

ren.

Present officers are

Mrs. Worby Clinker,
president; Mrs. Ben

Snyder, vice president,
and Mrs. Bennie French,

secretary-treasurer.

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS

March 6. 1969

@ Wedding Invitations
@ Wedding Napkins

® Thank You Cards

@ Wedding Guest Books

@ Bride&#3 Bibles

(evening appointments only)
Beulah May Hippensteti

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP
107 N. Sycamore

NORTH MANCHESTER

SILVER LAKE

196

196

196

196
Cruiseomat

beige interior.

196

196

196

196

interior,

beige interior.

A- US CA & TRUC
Guaranteed in Writing - Backed by Service

Priced to Sell - Reconditioned to Go

Kerlin Moto Co.
FOR LI Count Squi 8
Air cond., pwr. stg., & brakes, green gold interior.

FOR LI Fordo Hardl
Air cond., pwr. stg.. & brakes, Turquoise, black int.

MUS Hardt
3-spd. trans., radio, white tires, Turq., Turq. interior.

FOR Galaxi 50 Fordo Hardt
Al con pwr. stg. & brks., red, black viny! int.

FGala 50 Tudo Hardi
tic, pwr. stg., radio, white walls, beige,

FOR Custo Fordo 6
3-spd. trans., radio, blue interior, like a new one.

FAIRLA 50 Squi Fordo Wag
Cruiseomatic, radio, white walls, Bronze. Bronze

shar

FOR Galaxi 50 Tudo Hardi
Cruiseomatic, pwr. stg. & brks., radio, blue, blue int.

FOR (Coun Seda Passen 8
Cruiseomatic, radio, misc, small accessories, beige.

196 FOR Galaxi 50 Convertibl
Cruiseomatic, pwr. stg., radio, blue, white top, blue interior.

196 FOR Count Seda 6 Passen
Cruiseomatic, pwr. stg., radio, blue. blue interior.

196 FAIRLA 50 Spo Cou

196 FOR T Picku
V8, 3-spd., radio, custom cab, blue and white.

19 FOR To Picu
Big 6, 3-spd., HD springs, tire and seat, tan.

196 FOR Econoli To Van
6, 3-spd. Custom interior package. Turquoise.

A Few Older Models—Open Evenings Till 7

Phone 352-2530

roof, Lime Gold, white top.



Junior Troop 25 met

Feb. 27. The meeting
was opened with the sing-
ing and dancing of The
Old Brass Wagon. Dues

were collected and a dis-

cussion was held and de-
cisions made for plans

for Girl Scout Week.

The girls made invita-
tions for the parents

for the Girl Scout Ban-

quet.
The cookies have come

and the girls will de-
liver them this week.

Girl Scout Sunday is
March 9. The girls are

asked to attend the

church of their choice

er they may attend as a

group with their leaders

at the Methodist church.

Also, onMarch 9, they
will go skating at the

Rock Lake Rollercade

near Akron where they
be admitted free

uniform. There
be a skate rental

The Girl Scout Banquet
will be held Tuesday
evening, March 11, at

6:30 p.m. in the Metho-

dist Church basement.

It was also decided to

invite the fathers as

well as the mothers to

MORRY&#39; REDI-MIX

893-4860 R. 2 Rochester

A Column of News

By And For All

Girl Scouts Of The

Mentone

Community

the banquet. Each moth-

er is asked to bring a

meat dish and one other

covered dish as well as

your own table service.

Refresh rents were

served by Tammy Grimm
and the meeting was

closed with the singing
of Taps.

See the Junior window

display at Bernice&#39;s

Beauty Shop.

BROWNIES

met in
Church

The Brownies
the Methodist

basement Feb. 26 right
after school. The pro-

mise, B&# and the pledge
to the flag were given.
Dues were collected and

refreshments were serv-

ed by Rose Mary Echert.
All the girls sang the

Johnny Appleseed prayer.
The girls worked on the

quilts. The banquet
during Scout Week was

discussed. It will be
held in the Methodist
Church basement at 6:30

Pem. On March 11. All
the family is invited
to the banquet. Parents
are to bring one meat

dish, one covered dish,
and their own table ser-

vice. Also, the Brown-
ies will attend church

service March 9 at 9:15
a.m. at the Methodist
Church, in uniform, if

they have any. Also,
they will go roller
skating on March 9 at

the Rock Lake Roller-
cade. They will leave
from the church at 1:30

p-em. and return at 4:30

p.em. Permission s1 ips
must be returned or the

girls will not be able

Barn cleaning

Mentene

WANTED

Chicken and Duck Houses

Feed Lot Scraping

Snew Eemova!

SHIREY CLEANING SERVICE

and spreading

Dial 353-2686

na Ana =
SN an REGULA RETREA

(Also Wide Oval Snow Tires) “$ O. a

to participate.
Everyone is invited

to see the Brownie Dis-

Play in Denton&#39;s Drug
Store window during Girl
Scout Week, March 9 to

15.
Girls, don’t forget

to wear your uniform

during Scout Week.

WCTU Plans
Institute

The local WCTU Insti-
tute is scheduled for

Tuesday, March 11, at
the Akron library base-
ment. There will be a

pre-supper session

starting at 5:30 p.m.
This will be composed
of reports fromthe var-

ious departments, and
devotions

A carry-in supper will

be enjoyed at 6:30 p.m.
with Mrs. Marie Bright

and Mrs. Eva McHatton

as the hostesses for

the evening. The even-

ing session will be op-
ened with group singing.
Mr. Harley Rollins of

Grace Seminary, Winona
Lake, will give the de-

votions and there will
be a special number by

another Grace Seminary
student. The film, “Skid

Row&q will be the main
feature of the evening.

This isa very good film
and the public is cord-

ially invited to attend
the meeting and view

the film. All members

are urged to attend.

Willing Workers
Elect Officers

The first meeting of
the Henry Willing
Workers 4-H Club was

held on Feb. 26, 1969
in the Akron school ca-

feteria. The following
officers were elected:

President-Connie Rans,
Vice Pres i dent-Janice
Secor, Secy.-Jan Runkle,

Treasurer-Carla Rans,
Reporter-Marga Thomason,
Recreation-Sally Leck-

rone and Melinda Hartz-

ler, Song leader-Jean-
nie Harper, Health and

Safety-Renee Rager, and
Devotions-Laurena Moudy.

Jan Runkle led the
Pledge of Alegence to

the 4-H flag and Mary
Sausaman gave the pledge

to the American flag.
The members filled

out spring enrollment
cards and voted $.50
for the dues.

The next meeting will
be held March 5, at 7:30
in the school cafeteria.

Ue a

*650 x 13 with recappable Exchange

ALL SIZES AVAILABLE

Beall Tire Shop
606 N. Main Rochester Ph. 223-3606

only Uniroyal makes th Ly tire & TIGER PAW

an Says Supreme Court
is Ald To Anarchy

The student turmoil
in the schools hasn&#39;t
been helped any by a re—

cent Supreme Court de-
cision which ripped away

yet another layer of lo-
cal jurisdiction in fa-
vor of government by

judicial edict, said

Congressman Richard L.
Roudebush of Indiana&#39;s

Sth district this week.

Referring t:o Justice
Abe Fortas*® ruling that

“apprehension of dis-

Don’t Wonry
About Late Pilates

If you missed getting
your 1969 auto license
Plates, don*t worry. An

additional month has
been added as deadline
for displaying the new

tags. They&#39; not need-
ed until midnight March
30, according to Gerald
W. Habig, state motor

vehicle commissioner.

MENTONE-AK LON NEWS

turbance™ is not enough
to overcome the right
of freedom of express-
ion in declaring uncon-

stitutional an Iowa
school district&#39;s ban

against students wearing
black armbands in class

aS aprotest against the

Vietnam war, Roudebush
said, “The Supreme Court

deserves much of the

blame for the permissive
society from which the

nation is suffering to-

day.&qu

on

@ Starters
@ Generators
@ Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Box 158 - Akren

Phone 893-

But we still give eid-fashioned personalized service that

will better your feeding metheds and improve the prodact-

ivity of all your livestock
. - .

medern methods and best of feeds too.

ROBERTS
LUMBER, HARDWARE &a GRAIN

Claypool
Phone 566-2923

-
and with the latest, mest

Bex 367 - Mentone

Phene EL 3-5145

PUBLIC SALE
We will sell at public auction the following described personal

property located. east of Silver Lake, Indiana, eee ean

i

14

2 miles to Block Cuurch - Rosd 100W ‘then s-uth mile, then east

% mile on

SATURDAY, MARCH 8, 1969

TIME - 12:3@ NOON

‘TRACTORS, BALER &a MACHINERY

1966 David Brown Diesel Tractor - model 990, like new; Loader for

David Brown Tractor; 720 John Deere Diesel 3 pt.. rollomatic, power

Steering ‘tractor; Ford Major Diesel, 3 pt.. power steering tractor;

John Deere 4-16” mounted plow; John Deere 2-16” plow; John

Deere 10° Wheel Disc; John Deere 4-row corn planter, liquid herb-

icide a.tachment; JD 24-T PTO Baler, like new; JD 4-row front

mount Cultivalors; New Idea model 201 PTO Spreader; 2 John Deere

No. 953 Running Gears &a 2 Colby Rear Unloading wegons. 1967

Ford 3 pt. 501 Mower; 1967 Ford 3 pt. Rake, model 503; Ford 3 pt.

12’ Spring Harrow; 8 Rear Mount Blade, 3 pt; MW. Hammer Mill
with feed table; AC Blower with long table; 3 Wagon Gears; 5 Flat

Racks; 32° elevator, PTO; 16’ Aluminum elevator.

MISCELLANEOUS: Shopsmith complete home workshop; large bard

saw; Forney Welder; % HP Portable Air Compressor; Homelite

Chain Saw. like new; 2 Wagons of small items.

TRUCKS: 1948 KB-7 International Harvester Truck with bed &

hoist; 1946 Cizevrolet 1% ton Truck with fist rack.

‘Terms: Cash. Not responsible for accidents

KENNETH MYERS, JR.

Auctioneers, Ault Bros. & Schrader Bros.

Clerk, Maurice Walther



FOR SALE

SALE: Alfalfa hay

FRANK LUKENS
1141 mule east of Disko

3/6/2D

FOR

SR

FOR SALE: 200 bales of good alfalfa
and brome y

RAY ECKERT
RR. 5. Warsaw 491-3201

2/27/2p

FOR SALE: Alfalfa hay

Lawrence Gagnon
Phone Akron 893-4673

3/6/2p

No rain

SEEO OATS: Certified Jaycees and
certified Clintford. High quality. High

yield, High test weight, High germin
ation. Please call before or after 6

HUGH WILDERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-3291

4/1T/p

REMOVE carpet paths and spots:
Nuff beaten down nay with Blue
Lustre. Rent electric shampooer $1.

Day Hardware.

s/3Ac

FOR SALE: Two pasturizers, one

gallon and two gallon

Phone MENTONE E 3-3780
3/6/2p

SON OR DAUGHTER going to col-
lege? If you want to give your student
the very best. give an ADLER type-

writer for graduation. This is a gift
that will be used and appreciated f

mi

ual
and office furniture. For in

mation or repair oe oe223- iMentone area

_

resi
353-3985 during the ‘on or ‘Bi Re

at 353-4022 after 6 p.m.

mM J LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 E 9th St.. Rochester 223-3683

over

spinit

Shelbyville, Indiana.

KARL GAST CO.
893-4331
s/6/le

ELECTRO LUX VACUUM CLEAN-
ER &lt;A- condition with all attacments. Balance due only $
$1.00 weekly. Call 353-3743 for “tre
home trial Electro Hygiene Co.

$1.
Electro Hygiene Co.

ye/ic

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING and repairing of

two, three and four inch wells. Water
systems for sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER &a SONS
Akroi Phone 893-4815

SAW FILING &a TOOL GRINDING

“Everything Sharpened But A Dull

Memory.
NEIL KUHN

807 E. Rochester St. Akron, Ind.

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE - Localowned at Rochester. Septic tank
ery well service. We install and repair

B08 RICHARR. Rochester 223-5845

LIME and MARU SEREADICall evenings

WAYNE CRILL
PhoAkron ne 893-4647

2/20/4p

SENFF TRAILER COURT
Mentone

3/6/xc

OR RENT: 2 Bedroom home partial!
furnished. Immediate possession.

Phone AKRON 883.4044

-_——_

FOR RENT: Two bedroom house for
rent, fully modern.

Phone AKRON 883-4135
2/27/3¢

BIOWELL MOBILE HOME SALES
AND COURT. icone homes. space
rentals, large selection of

used mobile hom Ss 10°, 12° wide.

PHONE 893-4085

HOUSE FOR ENT: 5 room, hath
7 miles southwest of Akron.

Phone 962-6495
call after pm.

2/6/xc

FOR RENT: Modern 3 - bedroom
house Chambertins in Akron,

t tenant.Desire responsi en

Mail references, number in family and
desired rental time to Box XYZ c/o
Akron News.

2/28/3¢

HELP WANTED

Semi-TRUCK DRIVER, experienced

wi

benefits.

PIKE LUMBER CO.
Akron

3/6/3c

other

EARN EXTRA MONEY supplying
H ‘tends

Co.,

K.
Box 5,

turing

Mentone, Indiana

HELP WANTED: Applications want-
ed for production workers at the
K. G. Brown Manfacturing Co.. Men-

tana.tone, Indi

K. G BROWN’ MFG. CO.
Box 5, Mentone, Indiana

ut

HELP WANTED: Applications want-
ed for spray painter at the K G.

licwn Manfacturing Co.. Mentone,
Indiana.

K. G. BROWN
Box 5, Mento ‘indi

HELP
ed for

Brown
Indiana.

K. G.
Box 5, Mentone,

WANTED: Applications want-
truck drivers at the K. G.

Manfacturing Co.. Mentone.

BROWN MFG CO.
Indiana

V6/2c

NOTICE

Notice: Federal
taxes prepared. Call for SRppointi

NINA OPPLE
Akron 893-4390

6/3
—

FIRST FEDERAL PAYS 5%% on

pen minumn Certificates and 4.55%
Passbook savings. ‘a accountsinsure to $25,000.

FIRST FEDERAL SAVINGS
Ninth & Monroe Rochester

B/13sAc

NOTICE: Federal and state income
taxes prepared. Call for appointment.

HOWARD ALDERFER
Mentone ~

V0/12e

NORELCO shavers.

KELSEY BARBER
Akron

WANTED

Wanted: Cub Scout uniforme,

3-bedroon: easona bly
house. Well located in or near Akron
for cecupancy by July.

PIKE LUMBER CO.
Akron

THANK YOU

THANK YOU: Please accept my

&lt;h and deep appreciation for the

cards, prayers, visits and acts

of Kindve whi
was in the hos-

pital and since returning home.

Mrs. Lowell Zile
Silver Lake

3/6/1¢

THANK YOU: We want to thank

Lee. A special thanks to Rev Yeager
and Rev. Moore for their visits at the
hospital end to everyone for their
Prayers and concern. We truly apprec-

-ate everything.

The Paul Murphy Famity
3671p

TAN YOU: We wish to express
sincere appreciation to all ourSondert friends

called es bi funeral home, sent fow-
rds, brought food and visited

Otficial Vehicle inspection
Stations Are Listed

This is a list of Of-
ficial Inspection Sta-

tions comprised of auto-

mobile dealers, garages
and service stations in
this area where the ve-

hicle owner may have his
behicle officially in-

spected.
AKRON: Arthur&#39;s Sin-

clair (AB); Bahney Chev-
rolet (AB); So. End Mot-

ors (AB)s Stephen&#39; Tex-
aco (BCD).

Inspection stations,
depending on their qual-

ifications, may be li-
censed to inspect one,

all, or any conbination
of four classes of ve-

hicles. They are:

Class A —- Passenger
vehicles and light com-

mercial vehicles up to

and including one ton

weight.
Class B - Commercial

vehicles over one ton

and oversize vehicles.
Class C - Motorcycles.
Class D- Foreign made

vehicles.

and
and to everyone for their prayers.

Mrs. Edison
Mr. and Mere. Chartes Tucker

and family
Mr. and Mrs_ Jerry Nelson

and family

NK YOU: I wish to thank you
for your prayers, visits, Mowers, gifts,
cards and calis during my stay at

Woodlawn.

Daisy Davis
36/1D

REAL ESTATE

Dick Riedel

Branch Office 491-2073

Georgia Nellans

Branch Office EL 23-2700

Larry Nellans Ce.
Phone 260-1255 or 20m.1¢07

REAL ESTATE
95 cere farm in eastern Henry Twp.

80 acre farm on Ft. Wayne Hoad
near Rochester.

1007 Maim St. Rechester
Ph. 223-6111 ag 222-3082

V/23sxe

Help Wanted

@ FORK-LIFT DRIVERS

@ PUNCH PRESS

@ DRILL PRESS

Paid Helidays

Paid Vacations

Profit Sharing

Frank Mfg. Co. Inc

Mentone

An Equal Opportunity Employer”

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

HQUEPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

TOUR ChNTEOS smnEes

Phane 3¢2-2983

A windshield sticker,
indicating cars have

been inspected official-
ly, will be valid for
one year from the month
in which it is affixed
on the vehicle, provid-
ed it is inspected and

approved prior to or

during the month in
which the inspection is

due, says the Indiana
Department of Vehicle
Inspection. The stick-

er will remain valid for
one year, provided the

license is not trans-
ferred to another vehic-

le or the vehicle is not

involved in a report-
able accident.

BURKET: Powell Tire
Co. (A)

MENTONE:
vice Center

Sinclair (A).
SILVER LAKE:

Oil Co. (AB);
Standard Service (A);
Kerlin Motor Co. (ABD).

ETNA GREEN: Donald D.
Poulson Garage (ABD).

Mentone Ser-

(A)3 Linn

Sells
Glen&#39;s

We have positions open fer tep management trainces.

Degree. Here is an uniimited eppertunity fer an ambitious

ihad aggressive yeumg persem. If yeu are lseking fer a change

and am eppertunity te werk your way up with a company

that will recegnize your potential, then dent hesitate.

Mall your resume immediately te:

Chambertin Products Corporation
P. O. BOX 266

AKRON, INDIANA 46916

ATTN: FRANK WESTFALL

An Equal Opportunity Employer

MEN WANTED
3- SAWMILL NANDS

1- NIGHT FIREMAN cias-e man (te

fire high pressure belfers & clean mill)

2 - MECHANIC iter Treck & heavy Equipment)

Experienced preferred -

steady trainees. Permanent empleyment

We Offer:
— Life/Health/ Accident /Surgical/Sick/Hespitel/Occupe-

tienel insurance

2 — Paid Holidays/Vacations

APPLY: at office week days or Saturday A.M.

PIKE LUMBE CO INC.

(Fer Lumber

Handling)

will consider geod

3 — Liberal Overtime



Warsaw Wins Sectional

The Warsaw Tigers em-

erged victors on the

Warsaw sectional tourn-

ey, defeating Mentone,

Rochester and Triton

for the honor.

In opening action,
Warsaw defeated Mentone

66-46.

High for Mentone was

Don Acton with 18.

Warsaw (66) — Goshert 1-2-2,

Lucas 10-0, Coplen 0-2-0. Lan-

Kuisley 2-1-5. Watkins
Essenberg 3-2-2, K Es-

senhers 7-4-3. Totals 24-18-18

Mentone (46) — Wellborn 2-

64 Poffley 100, Acton 6-6-5,

Mever 253. Anghn 0-0-1, Chris-

mon 213. Reed 0-2-0, Stave-

dakl 102. Totals — 14-18-18

Warsaw 9 27 4 66

Mentone 9 0 32 4

Akron Church
Visits Walnut

Fifty members of the

Akron Brethren Church

recently went to. the

Walnut Church of the
Brethren at Argos where

they presented a musical

program. Ralph Shewman

gave devotions and mus-

ical numbers were pre-
sented by the children&#39;s
choir and the youth
choir.

The Akron Flyers, paced
by Steve Cumberland with

19, tried hard but the

Triton team managed to

stay onthe lead-side of

the score most of the

time. Bob Bryant, the

area&#39; leading scorer

with a pre-tourney ave-

rage of 24.6, was able

to score 16 points de-

spite the 3-2 zone de-

fense that hindered his

mobility. Pete Sanders

netted 15 for Akron.

The game was close all

the way and in the last

minutes, it was breath-

taking with the score

changing often.
.

The Flyers ended their

season with a 15-6 re-

cord.

Triton fell to Warsaw

in the final game by al-

most aS narrow a margin,
two points.

Akron (62) — S. Cumberland

7-5-5, D. Cumberland 1-2-4, San-

ders 7-1-3, Arnett 1-6-2, Bryant
7-2-1, Davis 0-1-0. Totals — 2-

16-15.

Triton (63) — long 100-3,
Feldman 3-3-4. Glingle 4-5-2,

Cook 4-0-0, Slaybaugh 2-0-4,
Kuhn 0-4-1, Trowbridge 2-1-4.

Toials — 25-13-18.
Akron

Triton

1 2 4 62
w 27 47 6

TALMA BASKETBALL PLAYERS are shown in their
school&#39;s gymas they prepare for a round-rob-
in series
last week&#39;s paper.

of games. Teams were listed in

Give me ONE

good reason |

should have

carpet in my
kitchen

Here are Ten:

The typical homemaker spends over 30% of her daily
time in the kitchen. 2. Kitchen Carpets are built to with-

stand the hard use such traffic demands. 3. Kitchen Carpets
are resistant to kitchen spills - - just wipe them up. 4.

Kitchen Carpets are easily cleaned by vacuuming - throw

away the mop pail. 5. Kitchen Carpets never need waxing
or buffing. 6. Kitchen Carpets are soft under foot to reduce

fatigue. 7. Kitchen Carpets reduce breakage of glass and

precious china. 8, Kitchen Carpets are sound absorbing. 9.

Kitchen Carpets have a life expectancy of over 10 years.

10. Kitchen Carpets are beautiful.

Convinced: See Us Today!

FURNITUR == CARPE

112 West Main St.

Mentone, Indiana 46539

4H Enroliment Time

Enrollment is beginning
in local 4-H clubs. The

county extension office
reminds parents if they

have achild who will be

ten years oldand not o-

ver 18 years old anytime
this year, heorshe is

eligible to join 4-H.
All prospective members

have to do is contact one

of the following 4-H

leaders as soon as poss-
ible. The deadline for

the leaders to turn en-

rollment cards to the

county office is May 1,
however 4-H members shou-

1d contact a leader well

in advance of May 1.

HENRY TWP.: Phil Pratt,
R. 2, Rochester, Mrs.

Charles Smoker, R.1, Ak-

ron.

NEWCASTLE: Tom Martin,
Re 2, Akron, Mrs. Rich-

ard Burkhardt, R.2, AK-

ron.

Special project lead-

ers are Jim Tobey, R. 2,
Rochester, home grounds 3

Don Douglass, R. 2, Ke-

wanna, tractor; Mr. and

Mrs. Bob Eiler, R.5, Ro-

chester, and Mr. and Mrs.

On Dean’s List
At Anderson

Two students from the

Akron area are among
323 from 34 states and

three foreign countries
named to the Dean&#39; List
for the first semester

at Anderson College.
Those receiving the ac-

ademic recognition at

the Church of God liber-
al arts school must have

an average of 3.0 or

better on a 4.0 grade
scale.

From here are:

Miss Wanda Thomason,
a freshman majoring in

music, daughter of Rev.

and Mrs. J. D. Thomason.
Miss Virginia Wilder-

muth, a junior majoring
in mathematics, daughter
of Mr. and Mrs. D. Hugh

Wildermuth, R. 1.

Mentone Mens

PE Class Begins
The first meeting of

the men’s physical edu-
cation class was well-
attended Monday night

at the Mentone gym.
Plans have been com-

pleted for weekly clas-

ses that will meet each

Monday at 7 pem. Any-
one desiring to enter

any of the classes may
report at any time, how-

ever, as the beginning
time will be flexible.

No charge will be made
for this class and all
forms of recreation and

exercise will be avail-
able.

Mentone Annual

Queen To Be
Crowned

The Mentone Annual

Staff Queen will be
crowned Friday night as

a climax to the annual
staff dance.

Candidates are Helen

Crisp, senior; Carmen

Anglin, junior; Darlene
Igo, sophomore; Debbie

Smythe, freshman, and
Debbie Anglin, eighth
grade.

The annual staff will

also sponsor a chicker
and fish fry the same

night and will also

have a bake sale.

Joe Barts, R. 1, Roches-

ter, horse and pony; Mr.

Lloyd Butts, R. 5, Ro-

chester, electrics; and

Helen Gaumer, R. 4, Ro-

chester, Jill Hartzler
c/o John A. Miller, R.5,

Rochester, and Mrs. Har-
old Elliott, R. 1, Ro-

chester, dog.

Held in Florida
Fulton county sheriff

Homer Carr this week
went to Tavares, Fla. to

pick u Burdwick Shep-
herd, 3, formerly of
Akron, on a Fulton cir-
cuit court bench warrant

in connection with a

charge of failure to

provide. Shepherd was

arreste by Tavares po-
ice.

JUMBLE OF WIRES at the Mentone house indi-
cate

and their
all-eleetric

climate control.

IT GOES LIKE THIS,
survey

boys
the network of wires at the Akron

the amount of wiring done by the boys
instructor.
homes and will have year-round

Both houses will be

are told as they

house. They are Gary Harshman, Darrel Slone,
Roger Allen, Jim Doud and Tom Huntley.

KENDALL&#39;S @
CHOICE

Roun Stea i 89
IGA

4 Loaves 89
SMOKED ECKRICH

Ice Crea

Ib 79

—#
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Cast Is Enlarge

WAYNE ARNETT

KERRY DEARDORFF

TOM RUNKLE

Finian’s Rainbow, the

broadway musical, now

is inrehearsal at Akron
High School for presen-

tation on April 24, 25,
and 26, and will feature
Wayne Arnett as the

Sheriff; Tom Runkle as

the Preacher John; Tom
Baker as Buzz Collins,

and Kerry Deardorff as

Howard.
The show also featur-

es such hit songs as

“Old Devil Moon&quo and
“How are Things in Gloc-

ca Morra? The origin-
al production of this

musical opened on Jan.
10, 1947, at the 46th

Street Theatre in New
York and ran for a tot-

al of 723 performances.

Area Students
Are Distinguished

Distinguished student

rating was won by 1,957
Purdue University stu-

dents during the fall

semester, including sev-

eral local and area stu-

dents. To qualify for

distinguished rating, a

student must have a

grade index of at least
5.5 (B plus out of a

possible 6.0 (A) in at

least 14 hours of aca-

demic credit and have
no grade below C.

Area students include
Erich E. Drochner, Rel,
Tippecanoe; Constance

Ann Forbes, Warsaw; Den-
nis Gruenewald, Re. 2,
Warsaw; Stephen Michael
Kerr, Warsaw; Barbara

Lee Lozier, R. 1, Etna
Green. Gruenwald and

Kerr had straight-A
ratings.

Dog Owners
Warned To Get

Dog Shot (s)

Due to an increased
number of dog bites, the
Fulton county health de-

partment this week iss-
ued a warning to all dog

owners in the county
that it is unlawful to

harbor any dog over the

age of six months which
is not immunized against

rabies.
Also, the health de-

partment warned that it
is unlawful to abandon-
ed any domestic animal on

any public place, includ-
ing the right-of-way
of any public highway,
or upon the property of

another, without provi-
sion for the sustenance

of the animal.
It also is a state

law that in case of dog
or animal bite or scrat-—
ch that the local health

department be notified.

Mentone Board
Hears Complaints

Several Mentone resi-
dents appeared before
their town board at a
recent meeting and reg-
istered a complaint a-

bout the garbage and
trash pick-up service.
Since the service is

paid for by the town,
the citizens questioned
if. they were receiving
value commensurate with
the cost of the service.

Jack Lee was hired as
the cemetery caretaker
for the summer months

beginning April 15 to

Sept. 30. He will re-

ceive $1500 plus $75 for
eytra help.

Town Marshal Gene
Norton was instructed to

inforce the junk car or-

dinance which is being
violated in several pla-

ces.

Also, the town clerk
was instructed to send

final notices to water

users who have not paid
their water bill, in-

forming them of the

deadline. If the bill
is not paid immediately,
the water will be shut

off.
Darrell King, Mentone

funeral home director,
presented several plans

for the better use of
the ground already own-

ed by the Cemetery Assn.

He also presented some

rules and regulations
which would facilitate

the use of the various
pieces of equipment now

used at the cemetery.
King had formerly been
instructed by the board

to make a survey of the

cemetery needs. He has
been requested to make

a further study and to

report in detail at a

later meeting.
The clerk was instruc-

ted to advertise immed-

iately for bids on stre-

et repairs which must

be done each year. Plans
call for this work to

be done in July.

Akron

Littl League To

Marvin Gagnon, player
agent of the Akron Lit-
tle League, said this
week that seventy boys
have enrolled for this

summer, comprising five
teams.

It is the league&#39
goal to enroll enough
to form one more team

and to form a traveling
team of 11 and 12 year
old boys to be picked
from Little League teams.

The league plans to

put up more lights at

‘ ie:

24C NO. Senate Ave.
Tndiananolis. 4,

y r

CRE

Ind. 46204

Mrs. Harsh Attends Cancer Meeting

Mrs. Darl Harsh of A-
kron represented Fulton
County recently as one

of the 80 delegates to
the Second Annual Ind-
iana Cured Cancer Assem-
bly which was convened
in Indianapolis on be-
half of the 40,000 Ho-
osiers who have. had can-

cer and survived it.
Mrs. Harsh and four

volunteers of the Socie-
ty’s Fulton County Unit
joined more than 5550

ACS workers to kick off
the 1969 April Cancer

Crusade of the American
Cancer Society&#39; Indiana

Division. Local volun-
teers in attendance
were: Mr. Harsh, Mrs.

Dan Sommers and Mr. and
Mrs. Leo D. Thompson.

The goal of the Cru-
sade is to raise $675,
000 in Indiana to con-

tinue the research and
education programs which

have helped Mrs. Harsh
and the other 40,000

persons to overcome the
disease.

Mrs. Harsh located the

lump herself, by her
own self-examination,
then sawher doctor. The

cancer was diagnosed;
the surgery and treat-—
ment followed very clos-
ely during the early
part of 1960. Further

Start
the ball diiamond and to

purchase a pitching ma-
chine.

Uniforms and equipment
are furnished to boys

at no charge to boys or

parents. Because this
is a parent-sponsored

organization, most of
the money to operate

comes from local merch-
ants who strongly app-
rove and support it.

See next week&#39; paper
for enrollment dates.

-bly--demonstrates

examinations were nec-

essary frequently for a

period of time. Now,
she is given a clean
bill of health and is
cured.

‘My own experience--
and the experience of
all of us at the Assem-

that
cancer can be cured, but

only if there is early
diagnosis and prompt

treatment,&quot; said Mr.

Thompson, Crusade Chair-
man.

‘This is the message
of the Crusade,&quot; he

said, &quo continue the
work to uncover more

effective treatments for
cancers and to encour-

age more of our neigh-
bors to watch for the

early warning signs and
to seek medical atten-
tion for these warnings.&qu

The Assembly was vis-
ited by celebrities and

officials of the Indiana
Division and the nation-

al headquarters of the
American Cancer Society.

Among these were Vir-

ginia Graham, hostess
of the television pro-
gram “Girl Talk&quot John

Pont, coach of the Ind-
iana University football
team and chairman of
the April Cancer Crusade
in Indiana; Governor and
Mrs. Whitcomb; and 24
Hoosier scientists who

are currently doing can-

cer research in Indiana.
“Cancer is no longer

an incurable disease,&quot
said Mrs. Harsh, &q am

proof of that, and I
learned in our meeting

that remarkable progress
is being made toward

cures for many other
forms of cancer.&quot;

&q hope that all of
us can work to support
the Cancer Crusade so

that this work can go
on,” she said, &quo that
the ranks of the Cured

Cancer Assembly will
continue to grow. This

can happen, but only if
we all work for it.&quo
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A letter to the board

members of TVST:

Is it not time for

action? Some time ago
when TVSC was formed,
many tax paying resid-
ents were lead to be-

lieve this would result

in one excellent high
school along with ade-

quate elementary scho -

ols. But what has re-

sulted? Temporary buil-

ding, remodeling, unnec-

essary elections and
various stalls.

I do not like to men-

tion townships and towns

as I want to think of
TVSC as a School Corp-

oration which serves

everyone living in it.

But like many others,
we are located on the

border and have been

without a high school
for many years. We have

transferred from this
school to that school,

and our children have

gone one route one year
and another the next.

Several years agoa
group of concerned cit-

izens worked hard and

long, hoping to merge
3 to townships into

One corporation, only
to hear it was too big-

children wouldn&#39;t adjust
township lines couldn&#39;t

be broken down, etc.

Well, we have seen it

happen all around us at

Manchester, Warsaw, Ro-

chester, Triton. Some

are Saying this or that

group should not be in

TVSC, but, we must re-

member as a corporation
the marriage is over,

and we must now settle

down to face the prob-
lems in cooperating and

working together to pro-
vide the best education

possible for our child-

ren.

During the 7 years of

Supt. Forbes&quot administ-

ration, the citizens of
TVSC have been confused

due to a lack of much

needed information at a

time when issues arose

calling for action and

support from the citiz-

ens. Our only informa-

tion seems to have been

the rebuttals to state

surveys and other rec-

ommendations.
Under our previous

school board, it seemed
the best interest

the children and
education was to

served. However,

petty bickering and per-
sonal interestsoverrode

common sense and creat-—

ed yet another costly
and unnecessary delay.
When our school board

members express the con-

cern and take the time

become as informed

Mr. Creighton, then

the best interest of TV

SC children will be ser-

ved.
It would also seem that

the Superintendent and

Board indifference to

Vocation Education,
does not coinside with
the trend in the State,
nor does it coinside
with the needs in part,

of some 80% of our stu-

dents.
Of the over $20,000,

000 assessed valuation
of the corporation, the

towns of Mentone and A-
kron represent only $2,
799,000 of this amount.

We, as other heavy tax

payers, feel that this
school corporation was

formed to provide the
best education possible,

and comparable to our

neighboring school cor-

porations3; naturally,
we want efficiency from
two high schools with a

combined attendance of
less than 600 pupils.

Today the stage is
set for either of two

results--one, a central-
ized high school locat-
edat the center of pop-

ulation and geographic-—
ally centered, which the
Purdue report shows with-

in 1 mile of the pro-
posed site between Men-
tone and Akron, with

harmony between the two

towns and all citizens
of the sys tem--which

could result in one large
model community or the

other--having two towns

fighting to retain their
own high schools which
would result in costly
legal delays, with bit-

terness and rivalry be-

tween families and fri-
ends.

In unity there is

Strength. Let us re-

member than an education
is one thing we can give
our children that can

not later be taken away.
Let us provide every

opportunity to help them

efficiently grow and de-

velope their every po-
tential--that they might

be able to live in and
contribute to our great

and challenging society.
Let us not waste any
more valuable time and
tax payers money by de-

lay, but be on with the

original comprehensive
plan for which the cor-

poration was formed---
that of providing a new

high school centrally
located according to

population density and

geography, that would

equally benefit all stu-

dents of TVSC.

Rex Parker, Silver Lake

ae
“WHAT NOW TIPPECANOE VA-
LLEY SCHOOL CORPORATION&quo

&quot;Wh now TVSC? seems

to be an appropriate
question toask the mem-

bers of the school board
since H.B. 1558 has met

its &quot;Waterloo“ina Sen-
ate Committee. One oth-
er question, we Citizens
for Centralization, wou-

1d like to ask the scho-
ol board; “Have you ful-

filled your mandated
commitment to the people

of T.V.S.C., since H.B.

1558 failed?&quot; The a-

forementioned commetment

is the mandate to carry
out the result of the

referendum,
Since it appears we

are back where we were

one year ago at this

time, let us review the

recommendations of Pur-
due University and the

Department of Public
Instruction. Their re-

commendations are for
the establishing of a

more equalized educat-
ional opportunity for

our school pupils.

PURDUE UNIVERSITY
SURVEY OF 1963

Of several possible
solutions of the prob-

lem of housing students
in this school corpora-
tion, two seem the most

feasible. These two

plans are identified as

Plan I and Plan II. Plan
I is recommended with

Plan II proposed as an

alternate.
Under Plan I it is

recommended that a new

high school be built to
house all students in

grades 9-12. Both Akr-
on and Mentone High

Schools would become
junior high schools of

grades 7-8. Burket, A-
Kron and Mentone grade

schools would be mainz-
tained as K-6, or 1-6
units.

The Advantages of Plan 1

1. There would be suf-
ficient pupil population

to provide an excellant
Senior high school pro-

gram.
2. It would create a

uniform school organi-
zation for the entire

district, K-6, 7-8, and

3. Better facilities
would be provided for

special programs.
4. Better opportunit—

ies could be provided
for adult education.

S. The pupils of the
entire district would

have the advantage of a

new senior high school

facility.

The Disadvantages
an

of

1. This school district
comprises an area of 199

Square miles. The scho-
ol district does not

have a natural socioec-
onomic center. The sch-

ool would need to be

located near or about
the center of the pupil

population.
2. The immediate cost

of implementing Plan I
is’ greater than it would

be under the alternate

plan.
Under alternate Plan

II, it is proposed that
the school district have
two high schools for

grades 9-12 with the
seventh and eighth gra-

des being housed in two

separate buildings. Un-
der this plan, Akron

grade school would re-

main a K-63 Mentone

grade, K-63 Burket, 1-63
Beaver Dam, 7-83; and

Talma, grades 1--8.
If alternate Plan II

is followed, adequate
facilities need to be

provided to have a good
educational program.

It is recommen that:

(1) Akron High School
be provided better fac-

ilities for science, in-
dustrial artsj and li-

brary facilities. The
home economics depart-
ment also needs to be

modernized.
(2) Mentone High Scho-

ol be provided better
facilities in art, in-

dustrial education,
science, and commerce.

The home economics de-

partment also needs to

be modernized.

(3) Both Talma and Be-

aver Dam be

_

provided
facilities so that there

can be a_ good junior
high school program. If
Talma is to be a good
junior high school, fa-

cilities must be provi-
ded for music, science,
home economics, and

shop. If Beaver Dam is
to bea good junior high

school, facilities are

necessary in industrial
arts, music, and science.

The Advantages of Plan II

1. Both Akron and Men-

tone would have high
schools.

2. Use could be made
of both Beaver Dam and

Talma buildings.

The Dissdvantages

of

Plan
IT

1. There would be less

than a minimum pupil pop-
ulation for an efficient

high school program at

each high school which

might in some way cur-

tail the curricular of-

ferings of each high
school.

2. It does not devel-

op attendance units that

are consistant with the

trends.

3. This would require
major additions to sev-

eral existing school

plants some of which are

already obsolete. It is

doubtful if this is ov-

erall wise investment
for a school corporation.

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC

INSTRUCTION JUNE 3, 1968

The Department of Pub-
lic Instruction would

recommend the construc-

tion of one centrally
located high school to

house grades 9-12 in-

stead of the plan that
is on file. This reco-

mmnendation considers
the location of the two

main towns and the geo-
graphical extent of the

district. The traffic

patterns of the district
and the state and county
road network would app-
ear to offer good tran-

sportation. The asses-

sed valuation is over

20 million dollars and
the outstanding indebt-
edness is less than
$200,000. With the

construction of one fa-
cility the present Akr-

on and Mentone buildings
could serve as K-8 cen-

ters. The Burket Elem-

entary could operate as

a K-6. The Talma buil-
ding could be honorably

retired and possibly
that the community could

use this building as a

community center. Rich-
ard W. Morrison, Direc-

tor, Division School-
house Planning mentions
that we received an ap-
plication for the pur-

chase of a central site

April 1, 1968, for which
the State Board of Heal-
th has given its approv-
al. It is felt by the

Division of Schoolhouse

Planning that the one

centrally located high
school would provide

the best educational
facilities for all of

the children of the dis-
trict by offering ade-

quate space and the po-
tential for improved

educational programs.
We ask you, the board,

“Can you and we afford
another ill-fated excur-

sion like the referen-

dum, State Legislature,
and one year wait?&quot; How

can you overlook the a-

bove professional recom-

mendations, to insert

your questionable educa-
tional opportunity rec-

ommendations “For Our

Children.”
It would seem impera-—

tive, Citizens of T.V.S.

C., that we concern our-

selves with needs and
wants to our pupils and
not petty nostalgia of

a few adults. The chi-
ldren need better edu-
cational opportunity,

now let us go to work

for the needed facilit-
ies that we need and
can afford.

Let*s face it, can

Triton, Rochester, No.

Miami, Northfield, and

Warsaw be wrong?

Harrison F. Bornmann Jr.
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Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Our Pope-Hartford, 5 passenger car, 24 H.P.
shaft drive, cost $1600, used two years,. just

overhauled at factory, repainted, fine outfit
of lamps, tools, extra tire, etc. This car
has

_

been properly handled and is now in A-1
condition. Price $600. Also, Oldsmobile Run-
about--Repainted, fine job, engine refitted,

good tires, new chain, detachable rear seats
for children, good running order, not junk.
Price $150. No trades entertained, want the
cash. Will demonstrate the machines any
time.

E.L. Scott made a trip to Auburn this week
on business and it won&#39;t be long until there
will be adrove of first class new automobiles
follow him home on his order. Mr. Scott takes

to the auto trade on the fashion of a duck

taking to water.
“Wet&qu and &quot;d are now expressive terms

and about everybody must get into one or the
other class.

Grocery specials Saturday, March 13, 1909,
only. 25 lbs. granulated sugar $1.29, seed-
less raisins per 1b. 5¢, good laundry soap 8
cakes for 25¢, good rice 8¢ grade 5¢, break-
fast bacon per 1b. 14¢, milk rice (15¢ break-
fast food) per pkg. 3¢. Strong’s Bib Store.

Imperial Cucumber Cream for chapped hands,
face and lips. Sold only at Hosmans, 15¢ per

bottle.
Mr. Carl Siffert is at home fromthe Ft.

Wayne business college on account of illness.
He expects to return to school when his class

starts in stenography which will be ina few
weeks.

Milo Herald has purchased a farm near Ath-
ens of Mrs. Andrew Harter and will vacate the

W. N. Rader farm soon and take possession of
the purchased farm. V. S. Staples who has
been living on the old Ben Carpenter farm
will move to the Rader farm soon after his

public sale.

40 YEARS AGO
Included in the list of students who will

graduate on April 17 are Doris Arter, Arvada
Barnes, John Ferry, Iva Flohr, Juanita Gast,
Daise Gearhart, Josephine Gearhart, Nora
Hoffman, Nellie Huppert, Mildred Klise, Gladys
Krieg, Edward Kroft, Harold Leininger, Mar-

garet Love, Olive McGee, Donald Miller, Gwen-

dolyn Pike, James Riley, Nina-Riley, James
Shimer, Willodean Stout, Nellie Van Lue.

The trouble with the man with an ax to

grind is that he always wants somebody else
to turn the grindstone.

Next to a bridegroom an hour before the
time for the ceremony, the most nervous thing

we Knowof is the stock market. Mar. 21, 1929.
Mrs. Robert Bibler and children of Wabash

are spending a few days here with her par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Lew Wade.

Beatrice Bahney spent the weekend with her
parents, Mr. andMrs. Richard, of Silver Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Doub of Ft. Wayne were
the weekend guests of their parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Otto Doub andMr. and Mrs. Ammon Bucher.

Lawrence Kindig will leave Friday for Wau-
kegan, I11. where he will be employed.

Charles Lamoree of No. Manchester spent the
weekend with his mother Mrs. Vora Lam-
Orees 25 YEARS AGO

A lonesome Irish setter belonging to E. Ted
Baber of Roann turned up at home last week
after apparently walking 600 miles, &quot;nothi

but skin and bones.&quot; The dog was sold by Ba-
ber in Tennessee when he went south after

Christmas, but evidently preferred Roann to

Tennessee.
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Clemans and sons Jim-

mie Lee and Mark were supper guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Lloyd Stainer last Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Rader entertained the
Akron High School basketball teamtoa chick-

en supper Wednesday evening. After supper
the evening was spent playing Euchre. Guests
were Coach and Mrs. Geo. Cullers, Gene Burch,

Dick Landis, Paul Nye, Morse Utter, Gordon
Groninger, Wayne Groninger, and Ray Riley.

Other guests were Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Davis,
Gene Rader of Indianapolis and Harry Bradway.

Mr. and Mrs. Oart Yarian spent the weekend
in South Bend with friends.

Miss Nora Hoffman and the Misses Lena and
Dorothy Swick spent Sunday with Mrs. Fred
Graham.

10 YEARS AGO

Mr. and Mrs. Cleo Young, route one, Akron,
announce the engagement of their daughter,

Loretta Young, to Brook Black, son of Mr.
and Mrs. George Black of Claypool.

Eddie Jenkins entertained several of his
friends on his 6th birthday Sunday. Ice

cream and cake were served to Nancy Kuhn,
Howard Andy Shewman, Mark Gray, Greg and
Scott Leininger, Chuck Drudge and Joey Moore.

Pleasant Hitt...

Mrs. Russel Mathias
returned home after vi-

siting Mr. and Mrs.
Ferda Zartman at Long-

wood, Florida, Mrs. Geo.
Books at Bradenton, Fla.
and Mr. and Mrs. Arthur
Perry at Foley, Alab.

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon
Mathias and Miss Fern

Bowen entertained at
Sunday dinner for Pvt.

1c Allen Teghtmeyer,
Mrs. Wanita Teghtmeyer,
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Fites
and family and Mrs.

Margaret Teghtmeyer of
No. Webster.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Erman

Dowell were Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Van Cleet and
family of Hobart, Mr.

and Mrs. David Dowell
and family of Amboy and
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Craig
and family of Romney,

Indiana.

Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow

Alspach and daughter
were Sunday dinner gue-

sts of Mrs. Patsy Conley
and family in Rochester.

Mrs. Lester Floyd was

a dinner guest of Mrs.
R. Mathias last Friday.

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS
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POPULA
EXTENDED BY

R DEMAND

Great savings on Galaxies with

vinyl seat trim. Rim-Blow steering
wheel. covers. Morel

racing mirrors. Tape stripe. More!

Great savings on Fairianes. Re-
duced price includes vinyl roof,

racing stripe. Deluxe wheel covers.

Indiana is going Ford. Its the Going Thing

SOUTH END MOTORS
410-11 GILEAD AVE.

Only Your Ford Dealer Has A-1 Used Cars And Trucks

AKRON, INDIANA



News of the Tippecanoe Area

Mr. and Mrs. Warren

McIntire and family and

Mrs. Wayne Kreft and fam-

ily took birthday cake

and ice cream to the

home of Mr. Floyd Mc-

Intire of Argos Sunday,
in honor of Beth Ann&#39

birthday. She was two

years old.

Mrs. Harvey Elliott

spent Wednesday with her

sister and husband, Mr.

and Mrs. Waldermar Bow-

man of Mishawaka.

Mrs. David Jones,

er of Mina‘’s Kut and

Kurl Beauty Salon in

Tippecanoe, and Mrs. Ma-

mes Fawley of Bour -

bon attended the Mid-

west Beauty Trade Show

sponsored by the Chicago
Hairdressers ASSOC eo;

Monday at the Sherman

House in Chicago.
The Foster Rebekat

Lodge met Wednesday
evening in the Lodge hall

where Mrs. Gaylord Zum-

baugh, the Noble Grand

conducted the business
of the lodgee

Guests were Mrs. Helen

Finley of Dyer, Pres. of

the Rebekah Asseme of

Ind., and Mrs. Jane Over—

myer of Culver, Dist.

Deputy Pres. of District

No. 23. Mrse Finley ex-

plained some of the rules

and regulations of the

Rebekah Lodges of Ind.

A delicious lunch was

served with favors in

keeping with St. Patricks

Day.
Mr.

Flory,
supper

own-

and Mrs. Jerry
entertained Sun.

guests in their

home, they were Mr. and

Mrs. Henry O. Purdue of

Rochester, and Mrs. Edna

Bitzell of No. Manchester

Sunday afternoon caller

were Mr. and Mrs. Dallas

Hildebrand of Rochester.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Elliott and Mr. and Mrs

William Flliott and

Sara Lynn were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Robert Elliott and

sons of So. Bend. Mark

and Paul Elliott cele-

rated their birthdays.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Arnold

Flory and family were

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Grif-

is and Brad of Burket and

Mr. and Mrs. Herschel

Walters and Kelly of

Bourbone
Mr. and Mrs. Charles

McSurley have returned

to their home after a

two weeks vacation at

Detroit, Miche, vist-

ing their daughters
their families, they

were Mr. and Mrs. Billy
Bates and Mr. and Mrs.

Reevis Alley. Sunday
dinner guests of the

McSurley&#39;’s were Mr. and

Mrs. Charles McSurley
Jv. and family of King-
sburye

Mre and Mrs. David

Kreft and Stacy spent
Sat. evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Dean Rhodes

and Don.
Mrs. Warren McIntire

and Beth Ann, Mrs. Wayne
Kreft, Mrs. Gordon Ecker

of LaPaz spent Wed. with

Mrs. Wayne Tome of Misr

awaka.
Friday evening supper

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Fred Richardson and sons

werehis brother and far

ily, Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Richardson of Portage.

Vyas

Mr. and Mrs. Pauls

Wheadon of Rochester

were Sat. evening supp@

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Mensere

Everett and Alan Shonk

of Nappanee were Sat.

dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Richardson and

sons.

Week-end guests
and Mrs. William
and Marla were

Reed and Vivian
of Knox.

Mr. and Mrs.

Snyder and Kathy of So.

Bend were Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Eric Weiland and Becky
and Mrs. Ida Weiland.

Otto Weiland of Det-~—

roit, Mich. spent the

week-end with Mr. and

Mrs. Eric Weiland and

Becky and Mrs. Ida Wei-

land.

Rev. John VanderSchie
of Grand Rapids, Mich.

spent from Sat. until

Sunday evening with Mre

and Mrs. Milo Reichard
and sonSe Reve Sander-

Nathan Richer of Bour-

bon was a Wednesday eve-

ning supper guest of

Bernard Reichard.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Reichard and Rhonda of

Etna Green were Sat.

dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Milo Reichard and

sonse On Sunday their

jittle grandson, Joey

Hawkins of Bourbon was

a dinner guest.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren of R. 2 Bourbon

spent Friday evening
visiting Mre and Mrs

Noble Shriner of Gos-

hen, and entertained
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ber-

ger and sons, and Mrs.

Leo Berger of Plymouth
co a Sunday night supper.

Mr. and Mrs. Orville

Hall of Re. 2 Bourbon

celebrated their 61st

wedding anniversary last

Sat. evening when their

children took home made

ice cream and cake to

help them celebrate.

Those present were Mr.

and Mrs. Russell Warren,

Mr. and Mrs. Junior Hel-

ler and Mr. and Mrs.

Henry Hall of Bourbon.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd
Swoverland of Etna Green

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Russell Warren of R. 2

Bourbon Monday evening.
Friday dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Senff were Mre and Mrse

Dale Huff, Mrs. James

Morrison and Branden and

Mrs. Robert Heinke all

of Bremen.

Rhonda and Jennifer

Senff of Mentone were

week-end guests of their

grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Senff.

of Mr.
Martin
Ernest

Riehle

Robert

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold

Flory have received the

address of their son,

it is:

Pvt. Doyle Ray Flory
Ue Se 54839528

B-2-3
Fort Leonardwood,

Missouri 65473

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Senff were the guests of

honor Sunday when their

children and grandchild-
ren came with well fill-

ed baskets to celebrate
their birthday&#39;’s. There

were 45 guests present
for dinner. They were

Mr. and Mrs. Dave Mill-

er and family of Walker-

ton, Davina Miller of

Indianapolis, Mr.

Mrs. Elson Weaver and

family and their friend

of LaPaz, Mr. and Mrs.

James McKinney and fam-

ily of Culver, Mrs.

Arlena Bmerick and fam-

ily of North Liberty, Mr.

Eldon Senff and family
of Mentone, Mr. and Mrse

Robert Senff and family
and friend of Genoa,

I1l., Russell Senff and

family of Mishawaka.

Mr. and Mrs. John Berk-

eypile and Freddie of

Bourbon, Mr. and Mrse

Delbert Senff and Bon-

nie of Etna Green, Mr.

and Mrs. Allan Shireman

and family of Plymouth
and S. Re Dale Senff of

Great Lakes, Illinois.
Little Lori McKinney,

five years old, baked
and decoratedher grand-
mother: a cake and Mrs.

Dave Miller and Mrs.

James McKinney also bak-

ed and decorated cakes

for the occasion. The

couple received several

lovely gifts.

Tippecanoe Progress Club

Grace Blanding, of the

Marshall Starke Develop-—
ment Center, was the

guest speaker for the

Tippecanoe Progress Club

Tuesday afternoon. She

showed slides of the

center and their pupils.
The meeting was held

at the home of Mrs. Ar-

nold Flory with her

Mrs. Robert
and Mrs. Henry

helpers,
Menser

Foster.

Song of the month was

sung by the group, &qu
Wild Irish Rose&quo and

led by Mrs. Menser. De-
votions were given by

Mrs. Loren Brockey, “The
Best Route&quot;. The roll
call was answered by
wearing something green.

The club also showed
the lap robes they had

recently made for the

nursing homes.

The county convention
will be March 27th at

the Mt. Pleasant Church.

All who wishes to go
should notify Mrs. Wm.

Elliott or Mrs. Arnold

Flory.
The April meeting will

be in the home of Mrs.

Sarah Blackford.

and GA
did the cook ing

CLEAN, COOL, FAST

Automatic Gas Range features

make cooking more fun and easier

...
results are better, more delicious.

You&#3 find an amazing
burner-with-a-brain, 4 rotisserie,

and the wonderful cook-and-hold

oven among marvelous work-saving
features on today’s Gas Ranges.

One of the beautiful, new

eye- models would make an

exciting addition to your kitchen.

See modern Gas Range
wherever home appliance

are sold.

PA SPENCE SIAN
CAREER ARAL TREN LAL SEITE A ms

|



Wear Mothers
Meet

Mothers of World War

II, Umit 106, held their

meeting at the home of

Mrs. Myrtle Davis, March

5, 1969.
The meeting was called

to order by Pres. Minne

Busenburg. Sgte at Arms

Lavera Horn prepared the

Alter, prayer was read

by the Chaplain. The Star

Spangled Banner was the

opening song. Nine mem-

bers answered roll call,

a thank-you note from

Leona Patterson, anda

letter from Dora Norris

were reade Financial,

Sec. and Treas. reports

were read by Alice Se-

crist, bills were allo-

wed and paid, Seven

members attended the

District Meeting at Log-

ansport. Civil defense

remarks on Cyclones and

tornadoes were givene
Officers absent were

Caddie Rouch, chaplain
Dora Norris, ReCe Se€Ce

The president, Minnie

Busenburg, filled absent

chairs. Myrtle Davis,

chaplain and Pearl Horn

recording secretary.

Richelieu —
MUX or MATCH

GOL CO
eu —

French Sheed

GR BEAN

KID BE
SLI CARRO

699°
1h
cons

Conem Sepia or

woos Rem!

Fae o rite

Del Monte Tribe Size

Catsup
Zeestee 24; size jar

Peanut Butter

Val Vita Sliced

Peac
499

Elf Brand

SROR

.

332. 99

KR S23.

Mira W
«39

Ibs.

vane

RUSSE POTATOE . . .

Florida GRAPEFRUIT...
. ‘te

Vin Rip TOMATOES.
© ©.

sm

CELERY sou 29¢ CARROT tc

as

Its Our

FI BARS.
.

rae |

Robin Hood Flour

Fruit Cocktail nunetien 24; sxe an 3/99¢

.
tar B9

59¢
$1.

The state convention
meeting will be April
25-26, and will be held

at Hotel Elkhart.
The meeting closed by

repeating Mother&#39;s Creed

prayer by Chaplain, re-

tiring of Colors by Sgt.
at Arms, and the singing
of God Bless America.

The April meeting will

be at the home of Mrs.

Helen Mollenhour at Pal-

estine.

Newsbriefs
SYRACUSE: Dedication

ceremonies for the new

$3 million Wawasee High
School were conducted

Sunday.
ATWOOD:

non,

Edward Shan-

Milwaukee, was

burned to death in his

semi rig here Thursday

morning the victim of a

head-on crash with a

semi driven by Joseph
Simons, Columbus, O.

Simons is & serious

condition at Murphy Me-

dical Center. Damage

to each truck was set

at_$25,000.
Several of Cecilia

Alvey&quot; classmates sur—

prised her Monday at her

home, with ice cream and

cake as it was her birth

day.

x 39c

5 Ib. bag 39¢

DEPARTMENT
Dean&#3 gal. Ctn.

2% Vim 69¢

CH DELIGH
CHEES

..
22 49¢

FROM THE

BAKERY DEPARTMENT

NEW Webers French Type

Brown & Serve Rolis s4Le rrice 29¢
Regular Price 39¢

FROM THE

PRODUCE DEPARTMEN

CABBA ..10°

Several members of the

Church of Christ held

services at the Merry
Manor Home Sunday after-

noon.

Mrs. Ruth Brubaker,
Mrs. Bertha Mower of

No. Manchester, Mrse

Fred Skidmore of Ro-

chester called on Myrtle
Davis Tuesday afternoon.

Rev. and Mrs. Berlin

Yeagers were over-night
guests of Mr. and Mrse

Robert Jones Wed. night.
They also attended a

meeting at Beaver Dam

that evening.
Mrs. Dorothy Cullum

has returned to her home

from Florida. Mrs. Cul-

lum had the misfortune

to fall while in Florida

and is having trouble

walking.

Ransford Peterson has

entered the St. Joe hos-

pital in So. Bend for

tests andis expected to

return home this week.

Mary Alvey returned to

nursing school in South

Bend Sunday afternoon.

She spent the weekend

at her home.

Sunday afternoon, Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Jones

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Glenn Watkins of Bour-

12th Anniversary of the

Super Dollar Markets

Celebrate!
Money Saving

Store-Wide
Bargains

= POR
i CHO

Tb

Va ROAS a 59° SPAAB » 59°

Degen — Tenger Lean

CANNE WAM. 2...

tm S47

taver .» 39°

HEALTH & BEAUTY

DEPARTMENT

‘Save 69c — $2.90 Size

GERITO

bon and Mrs. Mary Davis

of Millwood.
Mr. and Mrs. Arlo

Friesner returned Sun-

day from a visit with

their daughter. Violet

and family in Arizona.

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Blue

of Bourbon were recent

callers on his brother,

Pete and Mrs. Blue and

Mrs. Erma Cook.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn and Myrtle Davis

spent Saturday with

Mrs. Mike Colbert and

David of New Haven.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Clipp of Elkhart visit—

ed Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn Sunday afternoon.

SICK LIST

Mrs. Dwight Reichard

of Mentone is a patient
at the Murphy Medical

Center. Her room is

211.

Mr. Dewey Whetstone was

admitted to the Murphy
Medical Center Wednes —

day morning, for treat—

ments. He is improving.

Mrs. Lester Kindig,
R. 5, Warsaw, returned
to her home Friday from

the Luthern Hospital in

Ft. Wayne where she un-

derwent a subtotal thy-
roidectomy.

Mentone Fire Department

Carry-Out

FISH FRY

Frie CHICK too
SATURDAY, MARCH 15, 1969

Mentone Fire Station

St. Patrick&#39; Day Special
wy sence

COR GEE Rounss
. ..

89°

Come browge around and sce what the “NEW LEMLER’S”

hae im stere for you. We are still regrouping and trying to

get organized again. But shopping is now much more

pleayant. Try us.

Due to circumstances beyond cur control we ran out of

Semi Boneless Hams last week - Se repeat sale -

Stark, &a Wetsel Semi Bonelem ¥ or whole

Hams
Eckrich Bulk Slicing

Slicin Bologn ».69
Fresh: Home Made

Stuffed Sausage5
Grou Beef I 59

Ro Steak Ib 93

Boili Beef Ib 39

Tenderett Ib 69

Here&#

Our NEW

SYMBOL

of Savings
for You!

lb 69

KEMEMBER - Grocery prices good from Thursday to Thyreday

TABLET . . .

‘c= $22
Save 24c

SOMIME
TABLETS... .

= 99°
‘Save 10¢ — King Size, Reg or Spearmint

MACLEAN . . .
ra. 79°

AL SELT
.

5H 59°

Shop the whele

department for

Gizcount prices.

LEMLE MARKE
Meurs: Open Monday throug Thaceday 7:39 am. to 6 pm.

Friday Saterday open wat § p.m

day Sunday



Silver Lak
Mr. andMrs. Bill Jag-

ger were Saturday evening
dinner guests at the

Jack Butler home at

Laketon. Other guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Jagger and Mr. and Mrs.

Mike Jagger. The dinn-

er was in honor of Mrs.

Florence Jagger&#39;s bir-

thday.
Callers at the Wood-

row French home on Mon-

day evening were Mr.

and Mrs. Richard French

and Suzanne, Barbara

and Bill Baumgartner of

Manchester and David

Boyd.
Mr. and Mrs. Percy

Ring, visited on Monday
with Mrs. Ray Whitaker

of Etna Green and Mr.

and Mrs. Dale Hawley
of Mentone.

Delbert Kerlin,
Nellie Tucker and

were Sunday even-

ing dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. John Ulrey
of Ligonier. Other gu-

ests were Mr. and Mrs.

Norman Ulrey and family
of Cromwell.

TTT

MOTOROLA
and

PHILCO

Sales & Service

Color - Black and white

BAKER
Jewelry

&

Mrs.

Mrs.

Ruth

Appliance
Mentone EL 3-4685

aT

EE:

Area News
Mr. and Mrs. Francis

Rogers of So. Bend spent
Sunday evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Ernest Brooks.
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne

Bouse spent Saturday e-

vening withMr. and Mrs.

George Krom III of near

Rochester.

Stanley Wolfe return-

ed home recently after

being a patient in Mur-

phy Medical Center for

two weeks.

Mr. andMrs. Merl Fit-
ton spent Sunday even-

ing with Mr. and Mrs.

Elmer Shoemaker.

A carry-in dinner was

enjoyed Sunday at the

Earl Zile home. The

dinner was honoring his

birthday. Guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Lowell Zile

and Phil, Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Zile and Debbie,
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Zile,
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Zile

called inthe afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Percy

Ring and Mr. and Mrs.

Ed Kreis attended the

Gulf Oil Co. Fish Fry
held at Warsaw on Wed-

nesday evening.
A homing pigeon at the

Institute for Biomedical
Research occasionally

wears a contact lens,
not because of impaired

vision, but for resear-

chonits visual system.
The contact lens prevents
the pigeon’s eye from

drying up during visual

experiments while light
patterns are directed

into the bird&#39;s eyee

The lens Keeps the eye-
lids pulled back and

prevents the cornea from

drying during the tests.

Findings on the bird&#39;s-

eye view are expected
to be completed in sev-

eral month «

MILLER’S L.P. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

-100 Ib. CYLINDER AND BULK SERVICE

500 and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller
2 MILES NORTH OF AKRON

Sliver 60’s Meet

The Silver 60&#3 Home

Ec. Club met Wednesday
evening, March 5, in

the home of Mrs. Lewis

Fruit. Mrs. Rex Clink-
er was co-hostess.

The meeting was open-
ed by meditations by
Mrs. Leroy Bishop. Mrs.

Larry Raypholtz gave
Health and Safety on

“Mumps Vaccine&quot;. Mrs.

Dick Nelson presented
the lesson “Manners for

today&qu and Mrs. Jim
Leiter presented the

lesson on “Program Plan-

ning&qu Roll call was

answered by 16 members

and 2 guests. telling
&quot;Wh My Feet Hurt The

Worst&quot;.

At the business meet-

ing, Mrs. Sharon Lindzy
was elected chairman of

the. flower committee,
members were asked to

turn their Betty Crock-

er Coupons in at the

next meeting. The Sil-

ver Lake Town Board ap-

proved of benches for

the town, so plans were

made to have two bench-

es made. They will be

placed on the Silver Lake

streets this spring.
Next meeting will be

an anniversary dinner

at Petro’s in Warsaw.

Lake Township
Home Ec. Club

The Lake Township
Home Ec. Club met Thur-

sday evening, March 6,
at the home of Mrs. Ow-

en Frey.
Mrs. Mildred Clinker

presented the lesson,
&quot;Program Planning”.

Mrs. Clinker also gave
meditations which were

program for World Day
of Prayer. Mrs. Lowell

Brown, chairman of the

trip committee, discus-

sed plans with the mem-

bers for trips to be

taken this year.
Members present were:

Mrs. Hubert Hammons ,

Mrs. Arden Warner, Mrs.

Alpha Perry, Mrs. Alton

Kissinger, Mrs. Stuart

Lindzy, Mrs. Don Bouse,
Mrs. Worby Clinker,
Mrs. Wayne Bouse, Mrs.

Lowell Brown, and the

hostess, Mrs. Owen Frey.

GREAT GIFT FOR HOME OR GRADUATION

SAIGON, VIETNAM (AHT-
NC)--Howard S. Lieben-

good, son of Dr. H. B.

Liebengood, R. 2, Silv-

er Lake, Ind., is prom-
oted to Army captain
during ceremonies near

Saigon, Vietnam, Jan-

uary 15.

Presenting the insig-
nia is Lieutenant Col.

Theodore S. Kanamine,
commander, 716th Mili-

tary Police Battalion.
Intelligence officer

of the 16th Military
Police Battalion, capt.
Liebengood was station-

ed at Ft. Riley, Kan.,

Akron

DID YOU KNOW?

Mrs. Dale Felts, Mrs.

Terry Conwell and dau-

ghter of Rochester spent
Wednesday with Mr. and

Mrs. Dow Landis.
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph

Whitttenberger called on

Mr. and Mrs. Dow Landis

Sunday afternoon.

Mrs. Dow Landis spent
Thursday afternoon with

Mrs. Howard Strong.

Happiness Is

Having a nice long
chat: with that

=

grand
lady, Sylvia Noyer.

The friendliness and

courtesy of George Ste-

phen and his intense in-

terest in &quot;o town.&quot;

Having in our school

system the wonderful
his and her teaching
team of Frank and Sheila

Bynum.

before arriving in Viet-

nam last December.
The 26-year-old cap-

tain graduated from

Plymouth High School in

1960, and received his
commission through the

Reserve Officers’ Train-

ing Corps program. He

received his B.S. degree
from Kansas State Univ-

ersity, Manhattan, in

1964, and his L.L.B.

degree from Vanderbilt

University, Nashville,
Tenn., in 1967. He is

a member of the Sigma
Alpha Epsilon and Phi
Delta Phi fraternities.

His wife, Deanna, liv-

es at 1122 A Gardenway,
Manhattan, Kan.

U. S. ARMY,
(AHTNC)--Herman Moore

Jr., 28, whose parents,
Mr. andMrs. Bryon Wood,
live on R. 2, Silver

Lake, Ind., was promot—
ed to Army staff ser-

geant Jan. 20 while as-

Signed to the lst Cav-

alry Division (Airmo-
bile) in Vietnam, as an

operations sergeant.

VIETNAM

Steven R. Lewis, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Lewis of Mentone recent-

ly enlisted inthe U. S.

Air Force. He is ree

ceiving his Basic Train-

ing at Lackland Air Force

Base, Texas.

Steven is a 1966 gradu-
ate of Mentone High
School, and attended

John Brown University
before enlisting. He

is married to the for-

mer Lenore Sanders of

Grove Oklahoma. His ad-

dress is:

A. Be Steven Lewis

A. Fe 15877486
CNR 5 S 3703

BNTS Flight 309

Lackland Air Force

Texas - 78236

Re

PUBLI SAL
Saturday, March 15, 1969

1:00 pan.

7 miles south of Warsaw on Coun.y Farm Road or 2 miles e st of

Claypocl
MACHINERY

1958 Farmall 460 diesel. fas. hitch, power steering, live P.T.O., with

wrque, new 15.5 x 38 tires; Farmall M, power steering, M and W

pisians; set of dual waeels thi fit either Furmall tractcr; 411 semi-

mount I-H.C. 4-16 plow; 311 full mount LH.C. 3-16 plow; I-H.C. fast

hitch spring tocta 4 row cultivator; 1966 7 ft. M.C. rotary scythe; 1966

one row Fox field chopper, hay pick-up and cora head; 2 Grain-O-

Vatur #60 beds on Electra wagons, new 6 ply tires; Kool blower,

P.T.D., short t:ble; magnet for blower; 24 ft. Cub elevator on wheels

with, electric motur; 2 wagons and flat rack; Helix auger wagon,

trailer type; 10 f.. New Idea lime spreader, Noble plow mulcher for

4-16 plow; John Deere 490 corn pla-ter; 6 row trailer type sprayer,

New Idea 4 bar hay rake, on rubber; John Deere 12 ft. wheel disc;

John Deere spring tooth foldup harrow, on rubber; 8 ft. single roll

cult:ipacker.
EQUIPMENT

McCullough chain saw, 24 in. blade; Sears Set-A-Ride 21 inch 5 HP.

lawn muwer; Meyers water rump; Cement mixer; 1200 bu. wire

corn crib knocked G:wn; several electric motors; Surge 3 stall

pipeline automatic washer; Surge-Alomo heavy duty vacuum pump;

10 « 33 Martin metal silo.

AUTOMOTIVE

1958 1 ton Ford truck, Midwest fold-down bed, dual wheels, new

motor with less than 5,000 miles; 1964 Ford Galaxie 500, 2 door hard-

t9p, 289 engine, extra clean.

HAY

1,000 bales Ist and 2nd cutting hav.

HOUSEHOLD GOODS

2 piece bedroom suite, complete; reclining chair; roll away bed,

complete; magazine rack; T.V. tables; dresser with mirror; desk;

cedar chest; 2 lswn chairs; floor lamp; 10 x 12 carpet and pad.

MR. & MRS. ELMER LONGYEAR

Owners
Clerk: Jack Hathaway



News Of The
Beaver Dam Vicinity

On Friday evening Mr.
and Mrs. Maurice Haney

hosted a family supper
honoring the birthdays

of Keith and Lisa Haney
and Phil and Beth Ann
Adams. Those attending
were Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Haney, Dr. andMrs. Les-
lie Haney and family of

Goshen, Mr. and Mrs.

Raymond Adams and family,
Freddie Haney and daugh-

ters, andthe hosts, Mr.

and Mrs. Maurice Haney
and family.

The Golden Rule Class

party to have been held

this last Monday evening
has been canceled until
this Monday evening,
March 17th, at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Dallas

Tracy. Cancellation was

due to the death of Om-

er Miller, father of

Harold Miller.

Mr. and Mrs.

Hoffman and children

were Saturday evening
callers at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Worden Per-

ry.

Saturday evening Mr.

and Mrs. Ned Heighway
and Ginger hosteda far-

well get-together of

friends honoring Jim

Showley and Jeff Badey
both of Rochester who

will be leaving for the

service this week. Fri-
ends attending were

Greg Miller and Stephan-
ie Rhoades, Mr. and
Mrs. Danny Severns and

children, Mr. and Mrs.

Tom Wilson, and Mr. and

Mrs. Ron Shriver.

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker were Friday even-

ing guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Don Smalley.
Kimberly Hinton of Ft.

Wayne spent this past
week with her egrandpar-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Cumberland.

Richard

Kent Adams, sonof Mr.

and Mrs. Raymond Adams,
is confined to his home

with rheumatic fever and

would enjoy cards.

Mr. and Mrs. Chuck
Bucher and family of Ft.

Wayne, Mr. andMrs. Phil
Bucher and family and

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bucher
all of Anderson were

wl
ROCHESTE

FRIDAY thru SUNDAY

Mat. Sat. - Su&gt; 1:30 p.m.

Night Fri. - Sat. - Sun.

Box Office Opers 6:45 p.m.

Color Cartoon

Show 7:00 and 8:58

ACADEM
AWAR
WINNE

BEST DIRECTOR— MIKE NICHOLS

JOSEPH E LEVINE carvers «

Sunday dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Bucher.

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Clinker and Wilma and

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice
Haney, Kevin, Kathy,
and Keith, were Sunday

dinner guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Buddy Butts, Peggy
and Nancy of Warsaw.
The dinner was in honor
of Lena Clinker, Keith
Haney, and Peggy Butts

birthdays.
Mr. and Mrs. Worden

Perry and Amanda Murphy
were Sunday dinner gue-

sts of Mrs. Mabel Eshel-
man of Logansport.

_

Maurice Haney and Kev-
in, Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Smalley and Mr. and Mrs.

Mitchell Tucker were a-

mong those who attended
the Regional tourney at

Elkhart on Saturday.
A special thanks to

all attended our Reviv-
al services this past
week. We are sure you

received aspecial bles-
Sing from the meetings.
George McQueen of So.
Bend was the guest spe-

eker and there was spe-
cial music every service.

Summit News ..-

Mr. and Mrs. Don Per-
sonett and family spent

Saturday evening with
the Don Robertson fam-

ily.
The Summitt Club met

Thur. March 6 at Mrs.
Tom Holloway’s. Mrs.
Earl Butt opened the

meeting with the club
creed and the song “Loves

Old Sweet Song&qu Mrs.

Holloway gave devotions
followed with roll call
answered with what you

plan on getting done
this spring.

After ashort business

Meeting, contests were

played with prizes going
to Mrs. Don Personett,
Mrs. Joe Kroft, and Mrs.

Lyle Bammerlin. Refresh-
ments were served by the
hostess to the following
members: Mrs. Leon Schi-

pper and Chris, Mrs.
Ruth Hileman, Mrs. Har-

vey Arthur, Brenda and

Bonita, Mrs. Lyle Bam-
merlin and Beth, Mrs.

Earl Butt, Mrs. Don
Personette and daughters

and Mrs. Joe Kroft.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Arthur and daughters and

Mrs. Mabel Alderfer
spent Sunday with Mrs.
Robert Alderfer and
children in Rantoul,
Illinois.
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Kro-

ft spent Sunday evening
with Mrs. Emma Kroft of
Denver.

Joyce Kroft will re-

turn home from college
Thursday to spend the
rest of the week and
next week with her folks

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Kroft
and family while on sem-

ester break.
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Bam-

merlin and Beth, Mr. and
Mrs. Ezra Lippley call-

ed on Mr. and Mrs. Cec-
il Lindzy Sr. of Warsaw

Sunday afternoon.

Installing a new sep-
tic systemat your rural

residence or cottage?
Then check with your
county sanitarian for

regulations and recom-

mendations on its place-
ment with respect to

your well or water sup-
Ply, advise Purdue Uni-

versity extension agri-
cultural engineers,

Place orders fer nur-

sery stock now to insure
delivery at planting

time this spring, remind
extension horticultur-

ists at Purdue Univers-
ity.

Be accurate in income
tax reports to avoid de-

lay in processing of

refunds, advise Purdue
University extension

home management special-
ists.

Credit costs money,
says Purdue University’s

extension consumer mark-

eting specialist. So,
use it only when you
need to and deal with

reputable companies.

INCOME

Tax Service
FEDERAL and STATE

NOTARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

DON’T MISS...

years old and under!

5202 other prizes include:

Two $500 scholarships!

200 Columbia-Viking Encyclopedias!

5000 Penny Power Magic Pennies!

PUBLIC
SERVICE

INDIANA
(en AVEO EMBASSY PICTURES mutase

Dean Milk

Free Show
SATURDAY 10 A.M.

The Snow Queen

Pick up an entry blank TODAY at the nearest Public Service Indiana office.

&
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March 13, 1969

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

CQUIPPED TO SUPPLY All

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phoas 342-2965

Country Print Sho
BOURBOH, IND.

@ Wedding Invitations

@ Wedding Napkins

@ Thank You Cards

@ Wedding Guest Books

@ Bride&#39; Bibles

(evening appointments only)
Beulah May Hippenstel!

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP

107 N. Sycamore
NORTH MANCHESTER

Ham & Bean

Supper
The Akron 4th of July

Committee is sponsoring
a Ham & Bean Supper,

March 29 at the cafeter-
ia. A meeting will be
held this week to dis-
cuss the details.

Jolty Workers
Meet

The Jolly Workers and
Lucky Clovers met Mon-

day night in the Tipp-
ecanoe School cafeteria.

The meeting was opened
by Debi Grimm. The Am-

erican pledge was given
by Debbie Stelte and the
4-H pledge was given by
Dave Ross.

Ron Tyrach, a foreign
exchange student from
Germany attending Trit-
on High School will be

their guest speaker
March 24.

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Free Estimates Gladly Given

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jct. S. Rf. 13 and 114 North Manchester, Phene 882-2248

Sale &

Reg. Price

$28.00

VALUES TO

$10.98

814 Main St.

aes

SPRIN SAL
OF MEN’S AND BOYS’ WEAR

BIG GROUP me:

Dress and Spor

SHIRTS
Reg $3.98 to $5.50

Price
ONE LARGE GROUP

DRESS HATS
Reg. Values $6.00 to $7.50

54.89 crc

MEN’S SPORT COATS
NOW

ONLY

Big Selection Dress and Casual

SLACKS
% Off Reg. Price

& B STOR
Open Friduy Evenings

MEN’S FELT

NOW PRICED

18.88

Rochester
Use Your Midwest Charge. Card

Friendly Neighbors
Hear Lessons

Mrs. C.E. Walburn was

hostess to the Friendly
Neighbors Extension Ho-
memakers Club for the

March meeting.
The president, Mrs.

Mary Welsh opened the

meeting with the group
Singing, “America the

Beautiful&quo giving the

pledge of allegiance and
the club creed.

Mrs. Kyle Gibson led
the singing of my “Wild

Irish Rose ™ she also

gave it’s author and

history of the song.
Two poems were read

by Mrs. Monroe Romine
for meditation.

“Your Sense of Humor”
was the subject of Mrs.
Herman Olson&#39;s remarks

on health. Mrs. Golda
Mollenhour told how to

care for potted Azalea
plants to Keep them

living and blooming year
after year.

A discussion on, “How
to be Interested and
How to be Interesting&quot;
was lead by Mrs. Don

Bunner.

a discussion about the
choice of programs was

presented by the presi-
dent, preparing for an-

other year&#39; work.
The club’ then voted

to send a money gift to

the Cohee Korean Mission.
Roll Call was answered

by seven members and
Mrs. Ethel Shafer and
Mrs. Lois Cleassen who
were guests.

After singing the club

prayer and repeating the
collect, the club ad jour-

ned to meet in April with
Mrs. Gerald Ballenger.

DID YOU KNOW?
Mr. and Mrs. James

VanCuren of Ft. Wayne
were visiting friends

in Akron on Sunday and
were dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Kei-

rn.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bo-

wen had as Sunday dinn-
er guests the following
people: Harley Rollins,

Jane Cooper, Linda Bar-

low, John Teevan, Glor-
ia Arrington, Patti Bay-
lis, and Sharon Camp-
bell. The group called

on Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Pratt in the afternoon

and visited some others

in the neighborhood.

This is who
to see for a

Se him now!

C H RAUSCHE
19 ‘West St

‘Rechester, Indiana)

asuRance

STATE FARM INSURAN COMPANIE

Perdue - Flory Vows Are Said

PERDUE-FLORY VOWS SAID: Miss Glenda Perdue,
Rochester and Jerry Lee Flory, Tippecanoe,

were married recently at the First Baptist
Church in Rochester. Rev. Donald Lambert o-

fficiated at the double-ring ceremony. Par-
ents of the couple are Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Perdue, Rochester, and Mr. and Mrs. Arnold
Flory, R. 1, Tippecanoe. Mrs. Charles Long

was the organist and Mrs. Janice Perry was

the vocalist. Mrs. Thurman Bitzel was her
Sister&#3 matron of honor. Bridesmaids were
Linda Perdue and Janet Hildebrand. Lloyd

Trump, Tippecanoe, was best man and grooms-
men were Herschel Walters, brother-in-law of
the bridegroom, and Bill Elliott. The bride&#39;s

brothers, Jim and Steve Perdue were ushers.
A reception in the church social rooms fol-

lowed the ceremony. Serving were Mrs. Donna
Tyler, sister of the bride, Miss Roxi Sham-
barger and Diane Ogle. The couple will live

at R. 1, Tippecanoe. She is a graduate of
Rochester High School and is employed at

Heckaman Bindery, No. Manchester. Mr. Flory,
a graduate of Triton High School, served two

years in the army and is employed at Ortho-
pedic Equipment Co., Bourbon.



Fulton Co. Clubs
Pian Meeting

The annual meeting of
the Fulton County Feder-
ation of Clubs will be

held Tuesday, March 18
at the Bethlehem Baptist

Church with registration
starting at 9:30 a.m.

Mrs. J. Earle Roose,
13th District President,
will speak on “Individ-

ual Involvement” during
the morning sessions.
Club presidents will al-

so make their annual

reports.
Lunch will be served

by the ladies of the

church. Reservations

should be sent by March
14 to Mrs. Kermit Bidd-

inger, R. 5, Rochester,
Indiana or Mrs. Junior

Bose, Akron, Indiana.

An officer from the

Indiana State Police
Department will talk on

crime, both adult and

juvenile, and its pre-
vention, during the af-

ternoon.

Local Federated Clubs
are: Mount Zion, Pleas-

ant Valley, Child Study,
Las Donas, Akron Women&#39;s

Club and Rochester Wom-

en&#39 Club.

Sow lawn

any time
grass seed

now, suggest
Purdue University ex-

tension agronomists.
When soils begin to warm

about April, the seed
will begin germinating.

E Births
Mr. and Mrs. David

Knisely, Rt. 1, Warsaw,
are parents of an eight
Pound, four ounce son

born at 8 a.m, Wednesday.
The mother is the former

Connie Wallace. Mater-
nal grandfather is Jack

Knisely. Mrs. Golda
Mollenhour, Mentone, is

the paternal great-grand-
mother.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale
Skages of Wabash are the

Parents of a daughter,
Angela Grace. She wei-

ghed 8 1b. and 13 oz.

She was born March 5 at

Wabash hospital. The
mother is che former

Joyce Rule of Silver
Lake. Maternal grand-
Parents are Mr. and Mrs.

J. W. Rule.

Mre and Mrs. Gerald

Shank, Rt. 1, Claypool,
are parents of a son

born Wednesday. Mater-
nal grandparents are Mr.
and Mrs. Wilbur Reyard,
Rt. 1, Albany, Ind. The

paternal grandparents
are Mr. and Mrs. Garl

Shank, Rt. 1, Claypool.

Mr. and Mrs. JohnK
Clark, Rte. 5, Warsaw,

are parents of seven

Pound, 11 ounce son born
at 6:44 a.m. today. The

mother is the former
Nanette Nellans. Mater-

nal grandparnets are Mr.

and Mrs. Elery Nellans,
Rt. 5, Warsaw. The pat-
ernal grandparents are

Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Clark,
Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Ellis E.
Helton, R. 1, Silver

Lake, are the parents
of a daughter born Fri-
day. The mother is the

former Edna M. Meade.

Grandparents are Mr.
and Mrs. Carlos Meade,
Sunbury, O. and John

Helton, of Silver Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Dean Clemons, Akron,
are the parents of a

son, Ernest Dean Clem-
ons, born March 5 in
Woodlawn hospital. He

weighed 8 1b. The coup-
le have two other chil-
dren. Mrs. Clemons is

the former Madonna Jean
Tucker. Maternal grand-
parents are Mr. and

Mrs. Ernest Tucker. Pa-
ternal grandparents are

Mr. and Mrs. Hasklle
Clemons.

CALENDAR
THURSDAY, MARCH 20

Mentone Women’s Soci-
ety of Christian Service
will meet at 7:30 p.m.

in the church Sanctuary.
This is the regular me-

eting of Thursday night
and the 5th in a series
of Thursday night Lent-
en programs.
MONDAY, MARCH 17

Mentone 0O.E.S. will
meet at 7:45 p.m. for

practice for installa-
tion after the stated

meeting.

Reg. $199.50
box

and

KiSiz
$2000 =

MATTRES SA O TH YEA

Reg or Twin $59.50

$10 --

We&#39 having this sale to pass our volume buying prices on to you.

FURNITURE == CARPE

SAVE

_

$59.00
on a set

Mentone

Olive Bethel News
Mislem Con, 996-5058

Blanche Wells and Ruth
Swartzlander spent Tues-

day afternoon with their
aunt, Sadie Swartzland-

er of Rochester.
Ernest and Grace Shi-

vely spent Tuesday mor n-

ing with Mr. and Mrs.
Ed Miller.

Mrs. Fred Keesey spent
Tuesday with her Parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Pa-

xton.

Miss Terry Lynn Bacon
was the guest of honor
at her 5th birthday par-
ty Sunday at the home
of her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Paul Bacon of Ft.
Wayne. Other guests

were: Mrs. Gordon Harold
and Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Triddle, Anderson; Mr.
and Mrs. Russell Bacon,
Mrs. Elmer Gephart and
Anita Kennedy, Ft. Way-

ne and her brothers,
Tim and Jeff Bacon.

Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz spent Sunday af-

ternoon with Mrs. Marie
Hunter, Mary Ellen and
Alice of Roann.

SOth Anniversary
Is Honored

Mr. and Mrs. Russell
Ailer of near Mentone
recently celebrated the

50th anniversary of
their marriage.

A dinner in their hon-
or was held in the coach

room of the M & M Rest-
aurant at North Webster.

Later, they were served
cake and punch in the
home of their daughter
and son-in-law, Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Swanson, of
Atwood.

Those attending were

children and grandchil-
dren of the couple, in-

cluding Mr. and Mrs.
Harold Horn

=

and Vicki
of Mentone, Mr. and Mrs.

Maurice Peterson and
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Pet-

erson of Rochester, Miss
Donna Ailer of So. Bend
and Greg, Mike, Scott,
Jeff and David Swanson
Unable to attend were

Mr. and Mrs. Mick Horn
and son and Mr. and Mrs.
Fred Horn and sons.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton
Ooley, Bourbon, spent
Monday evening with Mr.
and Mrs. Floyd Cox and

children.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Kra-

tzer and Bryan’ spent
Tuesday evening with
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Rose
and children of Liberty

Mills.
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Mo-

ore and son spent Tues-
day evening with Mr. and
Mrs. Paul Cox.

Grace and Viola Shiv-
ely spent Sunday after-

noon with Edith Rhodes.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kin-
dig, Marla and Timmy,
spent two weeks with
his brother and family,
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford
Kindig of Roswell, New
Mexico and her sister

and family, Mr. and
Mrs. Larry Woodard of
Albugqerque, New Mexico.

The Stringtown Club

met Thursday evening at
the home of Mrs. Doug
Moore with Mrs. Glen

Hatfield at hostess.
There were eight members

present.
Mr. and Mrs. George

Sheetz were supper gu-
ests Tuesday evening of

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Luk-

ens of Elkhart.
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest

Miller spent Sunday mor-

ning with Grace, Ernest
and Viola Shively.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill
Kratzer and Bryan spent

Monday evening with Mr.
and Mrs. Harold Claxton
and children of Etna

Green.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd
Cox and Mr. and Mrs.

Roger Ooley of Bourbon
dined at the Pizza Par-

lor in Mishawaka Satur-

day evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Omer Le-

ininger, Mrs. Von Leach
and sons, and Dora Le-

ininger of Chicago were

Sunday dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. David Lein-

inger and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Cox

and sons of Fulton, Mr.
and Mrs. Bill McKenzie
and children of Claypool
and Mr. and Mrs. Steve
Bell and children of Ro-

chester guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Paul Coy Sun-

day for dinner.

KENDALL’S @

FRESH LEAN

Groun Beef
STARK & WETZEL

lb 55

Smoked Picnics«.39
ECKRICH

Slic Bolo ~ 69¢

So Cre
8 oz. Box

29



East

Jacob Leslie East, 66,

k.2, Warsaw, died while

in anambulance en route

to Parkview Hospital in

Ft. Wayne Friday.
East was taken to the

Murphy Medical Center

and later was being
transferred to Ft. Way-

ne when he died.

Mr. East, a farmer,

was born Nove 29, 1902

in Harrison Township,
Kosciusko County, the

son of Artemus and Cora

(Leslie) East. During,
World War I he served

in the U.S. military
Services.

Survivors include

brothers, Delbert

Fast, Warsaw,
ard E. East,
kes.

Funeral services were

conducted Monday at War-

saw. Rev. Brian Witwer

of the First United

Methodist Church offi-

ciated and interment

was in Oakwood cemetery.

two

R.

and Leon-

Barbee La-

Miller

Omer L. Miller, 81, R.-

1, Akron, died at 10:30

a.m. Sunday in the Can-

terbury Manor nursing
home. He had been a

patient four days and

serious two months.

Born Nov. 21. 1887, in

Fulton county, he was

the son of Chas. and

Lillian Coplen Miller.

His first marriage was

to Pearl Zimmerman, who

died in 1954. His sec-

ond marriage was to

Mary Alice Beamin 1955.

She survives. A retir-

ed farmer, he had resid-
edinthe Akronarea most

of his life. He was

a member of the Akron

United Methodist Church.
Also. surviving are

one daughter, Mrs. Mar-

ion (Mary) Leininger,
Akron; five sons, Don-

ald, of Pendleton; Ed-

ward, Elwood; Harold of

Akron; Gerald, Spring-
field, I1l., and Leroy,
Salinas, one sis-Cal.3

KEEPI

ladies aid Ehminate the drudgery
of wash-day with a safe, convenient electric

dryer Makes any day a good wash day re-

gardless of the weather

pot and pan pointers adda

little Sugar to your water when cooking car-

rots, makes them lots crisper To prevent a

layer of skin from forming on your pudding,
sprinkle sugar over the top after pouring it

into mold or cup For lighter and fluffier

mashed potatoes. add a pinch of baking
powder A twist of lemon peel in the brine

will prevent olives trom going flat or tasting
bitter

pickled posies try adding vinegar
to your water for fresh flowers; they&# stay

tresher longer Wiping up small stains on

waxed linoleum with milk instead of water

will preserve the shine of the wax longe .
.

You can eliminate the problem of rusting
tools by adding a few moth balls to the box

When hands are grimy from dirty work,
clean them with a piece of lemon, it gets
deep dirt out of the pores

wisemen Say Untinished work
makes a noisy silence

.

from doing good turns

Few of us get dizzy
The honeymoon’s

over when h tells her she’s a bad house-

keeper instead of writing poems to her in the
dust

Prizes prizes Make sure your
child enters Penny Power&#39; Electric Contest.

First prize will be a $1000 college scholarship.
Get an entry blank at your local Public Service
Indiana office

ter, Mrs. Florence Mil-
ler, Mishawaka; two

brothers, Otto Miller,
Montpelier, Ind., and

Robert, of Huntington,
three step- daughters,

Mrs. Ralph McCoy, Gosh-

en; Mrs. Russell String-
fellow, Goshen; Mrs. Er-

vin Reinke, East Tullis,
Mich; one step-son,

Francis Turner, Argos.
One sister and one gran-

dchild preceded in dea-

th.

Final rites were held

Tuesday in the Sheetz

funeral home in Akron.

The Rev. Russel

_

Good

officiated. Burial was

in the Mount Hope ceme-

tery at Athens.

Yarian

Orvill Vv. Yarian,

78, Rt. 1, Claypool, a

retired farmer, died of

a heart attack Thursday
at his home. He had
been in failing health
for thepast six months.

Born in Marshall County
on Auge 17, 1890 to John

and Ella (Thomas) Yarian
he had resided in Seward

Township for 35 years,
moving from near Etna

Green. On Jan. 7, 1915

he was united in marriage
to Elva May Hurford who

preceded himindeath in

1951. Mr. Yarian atte-

nded the Camp Church of

the Brethren.
Survivors include

three sons, Harold

Yarian, Claypool, Art-

hur Yarian, Rt. 1, Clay
pool, Don Yarian, Mentone

two daughters, Mrs.

Harold J. (Erma)} Adam

Chamberlin, S. D., Mrs.

Ernest (Helen) Banghart,
Winona Lake; 21 grand

children.

Funeral services for

Mr. Yarian were conduct-

ed at 2 p.m. Sunday at

the Claypool United

Methodist Church. With

Rev. Wayne Johnson and

Rev. Milton Persons

officiating. Burial

was in the Graceland

cemetery.

Helvey
Claude Helvey, 85, a

lifetime resident of the

Akron community, died of

complications on Friday
at the Miller Nursing
Home in Rochester. He

had been a patient in

the nursing home for 16
months and had been ill

for 20 years.
A retired farmer he

was born in Akron on

Sept. 11, 1883, the son

of Ben ‘and Martha Hel-

vey. On Aug. 3, 1912

was married to Minnie

Pottenger. She survives.
Other survivors in-

clude a sister, Mrs.

Omer (Leora) Fisher,
Denver; three brothers,

Ross, of Michigan City,
Harry of Milford, Mich.,

and George, of Ypsilanti,
Mich. A sister and brot-

her preceded him in

death.
Funeral services were

conducted Monday at

Akron Church of God

with Rev. J. D. Thoma-

son officiating. Burial

was in the Roann 100F

cemetery.
The Sheetz Funeral

Home, Akron, was in

charge of arrangements.

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS

March 13, 1968.
.

Smytiw
Leon E, Smythe, 53,

Rt. 5, Warsaw, of Pales-

tine, diedat 12:50 p.m.

Friday of a heart attack.

He had been admitted to

the Murphy Medical Cen-

ter at 9:15 a.m. after

suffering the attack.

A plumber, Mr. Smythe
was born July 18, 1915

at Indianapolis to Har-

old A, and Josie Smythe.
He had resided most of

his life in the Pales-

tine area and was a mem—

ber of the Palestine

Christian Church. On

Nov. 3, 1934 he was

Married at Auburn to

Irene Smith, who

=

sur-

vives.
Also surviving are his

mother, Mrs. Josie

Smythe, Falestine; a son

Jack L. Smythe, Tippeca-
noe; two claughters, Mrse

Sandra Lawson, Palestine

Miss Sue Smythe, at home;
five brothers, Harry and
Harold Smythe, both of

Mentone, Robert Smythe,
Rt. 2; Warsaw, and

Walter Smythe, Palestine;
one sister, Mrs. Cedric

(Betty) Utter, Rochester

and five grandchildren.
Funeral services were

conducteil Monday at the

King Memorial Home in

Mentone. Rev. Norman E,

McVey officiated and in-

terment was in the Pal-

estine cemetery.

Reed

Mr. Cleve Reed, 54,
died of a heart attack

Thursday evening at Wa-

bash.
Survivors are his wi-

dow, one son, Jerry, and

an uncle, Ernest Brooks

of Silver Lake.
Funeral services were

held Monday in Wabash.

Whatsoaver

Things

Dr. A. J. Cronin was

a physician in England
until his health broke.

Unable to carry on his

medical work, Dr. Cron-

in turned to writing.
It was one of the best

things that ever happ-
ened tp the world of

literature. For through
his writings, Dr. Cron-

in continued his work of

healing.
Dr. Cronin had an ex-

perience happen to him

prior to his retirement

fromthe medical profes-
sion. [It is an exper-
ience that Dr. Cronin
told that needs to be

retold---often. It is

the story of a young
nurse who waS put in

charge of a little boy
brought into the hospi-
tal suffering from dip-

htheria. The child&#39;s

throat was choked with

membrane, and he was

given onlyaslight cha-

nce to live. A tube was

inserted into the boy&#3
throat to help him bre-

athe. -[t was the young
nurse&#39;s job to system

atically clean the tube

so that it would not be-

come blocked, thereby
cutting the boy&#3 brea-

thing.
As the young nurse sat

beside the boy, tired

and sleepy, she accid-

ently dozed off. She

awakened to find the

tube hadi become ‘blocked.

anstead.of following AER on...

instructions, the nurse

bolted in panic. Hyst-
erically she called the
doctor out fromhis sle-

ep. But by the time the

doctor got to the young
boy, he was dead.

Dr. Cronin was angry
beyond expression. That

a child should die so

needlessly, by such

blundering, inexcusable

negligence! Of course,
the nurse&#39;s career was

through. She didn&#39;t de-

serve another chance.

That night Dr. Cronin
went into his office,
dipped his pen in ink,

and wrote his recommen-

dation to the board de-

manding her immediate

expulsion. He called
her in and read it with

a voice trembling with

resentment. She stood

there in pitiful silen-

ce, a tall, thin, gawky
Welsh girl. She nearly

fainted with shame and

remorse.&quot;Well, have you
nothing to say for your-

self?&quot; asked Dr. Cron-

in in a harse voice.

There was more silence,
and then came a stamm-

ering plea. &quot;Gi me..

give me another chance.&quot;

Dr. Cronin was shock-

ed! Certainly he had

no thought of that. She

had made a mistake, an

unforgivable mistake.

There was nothing to do

but punish her. He or-

dered her to leave the

room, sealed his report,
left it on his desk, and

went to bed. But that

night he could not sle-

ep. He kept hearing
some words fromthe dark

distance. The words

came easing from the

stillness of the night.
&quot;Forgi us our tres-—

passes...&quot;
How often that Word

comes to us. And how

much we need forgiveness.
How many times we make

mistakes--unforgiva ble

misgtakes--and we need

another chance. Consi-

der the plight of the

world if there was no

Source of forgiveness-—
no Cross.

The next morning Dr.

Cronin went to his desk
and tore up the report.
In the years that foll-

owed he watched as this

slim, nervous girl be-

came the head of a large
hospital and one of the

most honored nurses in

England.
Forgiveness.

grand word. Practice
it. Practice it often.

By Donald E. Wildmon

LAGUNA BEACH, CALIF.,
NEWS-POST: “Most of the

highest paid jobs in

the world are held by
people living in the U-

nited States. We take

far better care of our

old people, sick people,
poor people and orphans
than almost any other

nation...we have free

education through high
school and often through
college, free elections,
unlimited opportunity,

What*s wrong with this?
Who are the people who

scorn it and want to

change it--and to what?

It isa
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Silver Lak Area New
Mr. and Mrs.

Kerlin and Mr. and Mrs.
Elmer Shoemaker were

dinner guests on Thurs-
day of Mr. and Mrs. Lee

Harshbarger at Ft. Way-
ne.

Mrs. Jean Large, dau-
ehter Bobbie Jean and

boyfriend of
called on Mrs.

ey and Mr.
Bucher and

Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs.

Ring and Mrs.
Schilling were guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Cal Gill
for Sunday dinner at the
Steer Inn.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Swihart attended an an-

tique show held at Ft.
Wayne Colliseum on Sun-
day.

Russell

family on

Percy
Chloe

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard
Pyle and three sons,
were dinner guests on

Saturday evening of Mr.
and Mrs. Larry Swihart
and son,

Mrs. Stella Nine enter-
tained for dinner on

Sunday. Guests were:
Mr. and Mrs. Miles Igo
of Warsaw, Mr. and Mrs.

Lester Drudge and Mr.
and Mrs. Jay Parker of

Silver Lake, Mr. and Mrs.
Sonny Nellans of Warsaw,
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Nine
and Teddy of Bremen, Mr.
and Mrs. Roscoe Nine of

Yellow Creek, Mrs. Hazel
Fuller and Mr. Vernon
McIntyre.

Joel Hoeher and John
Emerson of Ft. Wayne
were weekend guests of

Dr. and Mrs. E. A.
Franks.

@Hot Built-up Roofing

@15 & 20 yr. Bondable Roofs

@ All Workmren Insured

Phone

TOWN & COUNTRY
Sheet Metal & Roofing

352-2485
Check our preies on new JM Fire King 25 year reof

@ Industrial & Residential

@3M Approved Dealer

@ Reasonable Rates

* Sliver Lake

—.

sentimental

about money.

to celebrate

For peopl who are

We&# rolling back prices

RCA&# 50th Annivers

Save‘7s.co this RC ColorT

(he CASTLETON, Model GL-650, 23° diag. 295 29. in. picture

RCA color quality in a Contemporary
Console plus the luxury of Advanced
Automatic “Locked-in” Fine Tuning
(A.F.T.). Powerful 25,000-volt New

Vista® Color chassis, glare- proof picture
tube. See this colorful value soon |

LEROY SCHERER

[Mil North Silver Lake Mile West
‘|

Regularty

Seven
Now Only

$574.95

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Ol-
son and daughters, Amy
an Julie from Madison,

Wisconsin ‘and Mr. and
Mrs. Darrell Valentine
were weekend guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Worby Cli-
nker on Saturday even-
ing. All were dinner
guests at the Rex Clin-

ker home.

Eddie Scherer is home
after a two month vaca-
tion. He has spent some

time with his son, Lew-
is, who is at Warner
Robins AFB in Georgia.

He then went to Florida
and Kennedy Space Cent-
er, and other places of

interest. He also vis-
ited relatives in Alli-
ance, 0O., before return-

ing home.

Mrs. Eva Holbrook is
now home and getting a-

long Satisfactorily af-
ter surgery at Murphy
Medical Center. Mrs.
Bertha Yungk from Clun-
ette is staying with
her.

Miss Jo Ann Williams
waS a supper guest at
the Nelson Howell home.
The supper was in honor
of the 9th birthday of
Teresa Howell.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Cum-
es from Claypool spent
Friday with Mr. and
Mrs. John Conley.

Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow
French, Mr. and Mrs.

Tim Evans of the South
Pleasant vicinity and

Mr. and Mrs. Danny Fren-
ch from Huntington spent
the weekend in Holland,
Michigan with Mr. and

Mrs. Max Murphy and

family.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward

Scherer and family of
Elkhart were Sunday din-

ner guests of Eddie
Scherer.
A family dinner was

held Sunday at the Bud
Reed home in Warsaw.
Those present were Mrs.
Elvah Kline, Mrs. Mag-

gie Minear of Claypool,
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Ov-

erly from Tipton, Mr.
and Mrs. Don Hill and
Nancy, Mr. and Mrs. Bill
Jagger and Phil all of
Silver Lake, Mr and

Mrs. Robert Kline and
family of Warsaw. Mr.

and Mrs. Mike Jagger of
Indianapolis called on

the afternoon.
Callers at the Rachel

Floor home this week
were Mrs. Jesse Lynch,

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Miller and Joan Floor

of Ft. Wayne, Mr. and
Mrs. Victor Slanac from

E. Chicago, Paula McEvoy
of Mt. Summit, Kay Pay-
ton, Mrs. Richard Floor,
Rev. and Mrs. Burris Mo-
ore and Mr. and Mrs.
Louis Jacobs.

Mr. and Mrs. Dwight
Grubb and Mr. and Mrs.
Lowell Zile had dinner

§

on Sunday evening at
the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Clay Barton at Ft. Way-
ne.

Weekend guests at the
Jack McDonald home were

Mr. and Mrs. Sam McDon-
ald from Noblesville,
Tim Baker and Kris Doub,
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert
Hammons were also guests
for dinner on Sunday.

The occasion was the 9th
birthday of Trent Mc-
Donald and the 12th
birthday of Brent Mc-
Donald.

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS
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CONNIE LYNCH CHERYL ARNOLD

Miss Connie Lynch, 16, daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. Charles Lynch was elected delegate to
Girls State tobe heldat Bloomington in June.

Miss Cheryl Arnold, 16,
the alternate delegate.

Mrs. Gene Arnold is
daughter of Mr. and

The girls were elected at the Silver Lake A-
merican Legion

27

Tatapocheon Giris
Ciuh Meets

Tatapocheons met March
4, 1969 at the Lion&#39;

Building at 7:00. The
meeting was called to
order by the president,
Marsha Jontz. The ple-

dge of allegiance and
the 4-H pledge was led

by Karen Sells. The
secretary&#39;s and treas.

reports were read and
approved. Lynn Jontz

then led the group,
Singing. The new busi-
ness of the evening was

the money making pro-
j

and the &quot;Shar the
contest. After

business was dis-
cussed, Stan McCormick

gave the health and saf-
ty report on “Skill and

Agility.” Demonstrat-
ions were given by Jolane

Leiter and Marsha Jontz.
Jolane’s demonstration

was pertaining to your
health and Marsha&#39; de-

Monstration was on the
achievement record. Af-

ter the demonstrations
Jolane led the group in

recreation, afterwhich,
JoEllen Dickey gave the
devotions, which were
followed by refreshments.

Auyiliary meeting held Feh.
at the Conservation Club House.

CALENDAR

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 19
Regular meeting of the

Silver Lake Conservation
Club will meet at 6:30
p.m. and have a pot-luck
supper.

Pizza Party

The Jr. High class of
the West Eel River Church
had a pizza party at the
Bill Jagger home on Sun-

day evening. Those pre-
sent were Donny Owens,

Danny McCormick, Doug
Shenefield, Yolanda Mi-

ller, Candi North, Bil-
lie Lu Gillespie, Je
Ellen Dickey, Janet
Frantz and Mr. and Mrs.

Jim Hettler. Bill Jag-
ger is teacher of the

class.

COMPANY
Gasoline - Otis - Lubrication

Accessories
We Give Top Value Stamps

PHONE 352-2332

i
SILVER LAKE

FISH FRY
Silver Lake Conservation Bidg.

SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

Sponsored By
SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

FRIDAY, MARCH 14
SERVING FROM 4:30 to 8:39 p.m.

ADULTS $1.50 CHILDREN 6 to 12 - 75¢
Fried Jonah Style by Ronnie and Polly Richard

Cater To Carry Outs



FARMERS

STATE BANK

MENTONE, IND.

SERVING A PROGRESSIVE

COMMUNITY SINCE 1892

LINN’S

SINCLAIR

THE FRIENDLY

STATION

TOWNE HALL

SHOPPE

Jewelry & Gifts

Mentone, Ind.

LEMLER’S SUPER

DOLLAR MARKET

QUALITY GROCERIES

AND MEAT AT

LOWEST PRICES

MENTONE EL 3-4725

BOARDMAN
Chevrolet Sales

CHEVROLET CARS

AND TRUCKS

CORVAIR - CHEVELLE

CHEVROLET - CHEVY

CAMARO - CORVETTE

PH. FI 2-6465-FI 2-3665

BOURBON, IND.

BOURBON
Lumber & Coal Co.

208 East Quad St.

Bourbon

Phones FI 2-4305 or FI 2-4315

Everything in the lime of

building materials.

Consider Th Lilies
Th lilies of spring are witness

permanent and worthwhile in life,
porary and of little real worth. Thearth has been laid bare by winter. The

to hope, faith and that which is
in contrast to that which is tem-

bloom at a time when the

give hope and renewed

faith in something lasting and eternal in this constantly changing
world—in which man is but a

beauty, but hold none of it bac msepiles ne shine forth in all their

or the ves to selfishly keep for

old age. They bloom forth as if to say, “We are here but a short

time so we must ci of ourselves to the fullest, that this, world may
be a better, more opeful place in which others may live for awhile.”

The Church is also a place of hope, a place to renew faith an
erspective of that which is worthwhile, lastinga place to gain a true

and good. The chure
truths of the sermon o

view.

vo choos is an excellent
the lilies constantly held pe to have the

efore you in re-

FRANK & JERRY&#3

MARKET

SERVING YOU BETTER

SAVING YOU MORE

MENTONE PH. EL 38-3588

DENTON’S

DRUG STORE

COMPLETE
.

PRESCRIPTION

CRAIG’S

WELDING SHOP

Welding and Prefabrication

Mentene EL 3-3702

GILLILAND AUTO
Machine Company

VOLTAGE REGULATOR fER

BOCHESTER. INDIAN4

Hammel

Chrysler - Plymouth

CHRYSLER - PLYMOUTH

DODGE

GMC TRUCKS

Sales and Service

1702 Main St. ROCHESTER

Phone 223-2711

Fansler

Lumber Co., Inc.

Claude Brubaker Jr. - Dick Miller

“One Stop Builders Service”

JUNCTION OF 14 and 25

ROCHESTER

Phone 223-2151

Mentone Service

Center
“CITGO PRODUCTS”

AND

Igo Oil Company
CITGO GASOLINE

AND

FUEL OL

MENTONE EL 38-9145

LEE NORRIS
Construction And

Grain Co.
GRAIN BUYING & CUSTOM

DRYING

BEHLEN

DISTRIBUTORS

R.R. 1 MENTONE

PHONE EL 3-4581

M & R Eg Co. Inc.
Wholesale

FROZEN & FRESH EGGS

PH. 353-3735

507 NORTH BROADWAY

MENTONE. IND.

ROBERTS

LUMBER, HARDWARE, GRAIN

Feed, Seed, Hardware

and Lumber

Mentone, Ind.

353-5145

Akron, Ind.

893-7013

Farmers Mutua
Relief Association

SERVING THIS AREA

SINCE 1878

FIRE-EXTENDED

COVERAGE

THEFT-VANDALISM

WATER DAMAGE, ETC.

118 W. MARKET ST.

WARSAW PH.267-8841

BECHTOL
GAS SERVICE

PROPANE GAS AND

RELATED EQUIPMENT
PLUMBING - HEATING-

APPLIANCES

BURKET, IND.

PH. 491-2805

SNIPES MOBILE
FEED SERVICE

COMPLETE “ON THE FARM”

FEED SERVICE

MASTER MIX FEEDS

ROUTE 25, 1 MILE WEST OF

TALMA

Ph. Rochester 223-6159

LEWIS MOTORS

“THE BEST IN

AUTOMOTIVE REPAIR

WRECKER SERVICE

MENTONE

IPHONE EL 3-4355

TEEL’S
RESTAURANT

Open week-days 6 am. to & p.m.

STEAKS-CHOPS-

S|EAFOOD-CHICKEN

Start your day right-

eat breakfast at Teel’s

Mentone, Indiana

Phone EL 3-305

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS

Rogers Repair Shop
ALL MAKES OF FARM MA-

CHINERY REPAIRED

WELDING AND PORTABLE

WELDING

FULTON COUNTY RD.

NUMBER 500

MENTONE

PHONE EL 38-3707

WALSAHONVA BLYON

PE9S- PUONT

7H Cd F AWTeNw ewouMK

bIT PU st 4O NOLLONNDS

safes omy I-V

DeLuxe Cleaners

Complete Dry Cleaning Service

Free Mothproofing

Mentone EL 3-4415



AKRON CHURCH OF GoD

. DB Thomason, Pastor
Hugh Wildermuth, Supt.

SUNDAY, MARCH 16, 196)

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.
Lesson:The Question or Authority

Morning Worship ;

Youth Fellowship 6:00 p.m
College kids night with refreshments

Revival Hour :

p.m.

ACTIVITIES

1:20 pam. -

the Annex

Thurs., 7:30 p.m.
service

5.30 pom. Choir practice

Wed., Dorcas Circle at

Mid-week prayer

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GoD

Supt. Earl Bucher
Supply Pastor Rev. Victor Yeager
Church School

9:00
(Church School

Morning Worship
CGYA

Election)
10:30

6:30
Evening Worship 7:30

Monday 7:30 - Irotherhood in Church
basement and WCSC will meet with

Alice Tullis

Thursday Preyer Ta0meeting
Leader Rachel Floor

TALMA
UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillips, Pastor
Bilt Rathbun, Supt.

Sunday Schoo!
Worship Service
MYF

3:30 am.

10:40 am

630 p.m

March 16th
- 6.00 pm

and Parable
Gospel Trio

MENTONE
UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garrett Phi
James Whetston:

a, Pastor
Supt.

Worship Service
Sunday School

March 6th
- 70 pm

and Parable

930 am

10:30 a.m

Gospel Trio

OISKO UNITED METHOOIST
CHURCH

Roy French; Pastor
Larry Floor; Lay L

Frank Nordman; Su,

Worship -Services
Sunday Sthool Services
MY F

y Evening Services
Prayer Meeting. Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

March 14

at the
(Frid 7:30
home of

WSCS) meeting
Ann Floor

March 21-22-23; Taylor Youth Confer
ence at Taylor University

March 26 (Wed) 7 a0 AdministrativeHoard meeting in’ the ChurchRasement

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MEN TONE

Sunday Sc

Worship S

Sunday Evening
Thursday Prayer

9:30
10:30

Services 7.30 p.m
Meeting 7:30 p.m

BURKET
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mra. Evan Bergwall,
Bob Miller, Sr. &
Zeta Parker, Jr

Pastor
upt.

Supt.

sunday School
Worship Service

9:30
10:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-sdry at 9:30 am in the church.

dy Fellowship Hour Thursday0 opm

——_____

BEAVER DAM
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev. Peter Hanstra
Superintendent - Gerald Smalley

Worship Services - 9:20 a.m. - 10 amSunday School Services 10:00 - 11:18

Children and Adult Bible Study Clas-
ses - Ist and 3rd Thursday eveningof each month at 7:30

Busy
Wayne

Beavers Class
Baumgartners

March 16th
meeting
OSts.

March 17th - Golden Rule Class pot-luck suppér - Dallas Tracy hosts.

March 19th - Ladies Aid 1:30 ClaraEaton&#39 home

March 30th
- Paim Sunday - Dedi-

cation and receiving of new members
and children.

April 3rd - Holy Thursday - Com-
munion, 8:00 p.m.

April 6t - Sunrise Services at 6:30
Sunrise Breakfast at 7:30 a.m.Reavers in charge.

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS -
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OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor, Hariey Rollins
Supt. Paul Bowen

Sunday School
Worship Service

-erory Verse: ‘Render to Caesar thethings that are and to God
&#3 things that are God& Mark12:17

cs

9:30
10:30

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev Robert Wyman, Pastor

OLIVE BETHEL
CHURCH OF GOD

Minister: Rev. A. A. Duke
Superintendant: Mra. James Ellison

Sunday School 9: AM.Morning Worship 10:30 A.M.Evening Worship Service 7:30 PM
Thursday yer Meeting 7:.0 P.M

Everyone Welcome

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

J. F. Baldwin, Pastor
Ralph Shewman, Supt.

9:30 am

10:30 a.m

Church School
Worship and Sermon

Jr Choir Practice -

The worship hour will include spec:jal mus.c. sermon on the subject of
‘Stewardship that goes Beyond Death’:

and a Plano Dedication Service in
Memory cf James LeRoy Miller

Thurs. 3:45 p.m

If the world would apply the teach-
ngs of the New

ship and faithful attendance and Ppart-
icipation.

We invite you to worship with us.

AKRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Dean Baker
. Raymond Riley
©. A Bengston

DAY, MARCH 16. 1969

Schoo! Hour

Pastor,

9:30 a.m.

10:30 a.m

630 p.m.

Sunday
Worship

MY F.

Tuesday 4.00 p.m. Junior Chow Res
hearsal

Wednesday 7:30 Sr. Choir Rehearsal

Thursday Lenten Worship Service
7:30 pm. Speaker: Rev. John
Davis Roanoke United Meth-

«dist Chureh

FUTURE DATES

March 16th - Hour of Sharing (Lenten
Sacrificial Offering)

Lenten Services

March 27th Rev
Center

Alva) Ward Royal

April 3rd Communion

April 4th Union Good Friday Service
Rev. Thomason speaking p.mMusie hy the Methodist’ Church
Choir led by Bernice Bowen

April 6th MYF Sun Rise Services
Plus usual Faster Worship Service

and Sunday School

April 20th District MYF Rally at
Huntington 3 - mm

April 22nd Annual Charge Conference
Dr Ernest Lawshe conducting
the meeting, D. Supt. of the Hunt

ington District’ of United Metho-
dist Church.

CHURCH OF CHRIST
Mentone, Indiana

SUNDAY
Bible Classes
Worship
Youth Fellowship

ipWorshi

MONDAY
Bible Story Hour

(Kindergarten

Bible Classes 7:30
p.Lord&#39 Supper Observed Every SundayVisitors Are Always Welcome

L.T.L. To Make
Posters

Members of the L.T.L.
who are in the 4th, 5th
and 6th grades will me-
et to make posters for
the Poster Contest this
Friday night, March 14,

at 7:30 p.m. in the A-
kron library basement.

They should take a pen-
cil, scissors, crayons,
points, or magic mark-

ers, a ruler, and paste
or glue,

Dedication Service

During the
hour Sunday,

at the Church of the
Brethren, 10:30 a. m.
there will be a dedica-
tion service of a new

Ba ldwin-Hamilton Piano,
model-243 in Memory of

James LeRoy and Esther
M. Miller, who arranged
for a generous gift to
the church.

The service will in-
clude special music,

presentation of the pi-
ano by the music commis-
sion and the receiving

by the trustees on be-
half of the church, and

a message by the pastor
and the dedication ser-
vice.

Neighbors and friends
are invited to attena

and worship with us.

worship
March 16,

Gospel Trio At
Taima - Mentone

The Faith Gospel Trio
from Flora, Ind. wili

be singing at Talma at
6:00 p.m. and also at
the Mentone Methodist
Church at 7:00 p.m. on
March 16. The film,

“Parable&quot will be shown
at both places.

Mrs. Vanos will lead
Thursday night&#39; meet-
ing at the Mentone
church.

Singspiration Set

The United Methodist
Church of Athens would
like to invite everyone

to attend a &quot; Spir-
ation&quot; which will be

held on March 15 at
7:30 p.m. Gospel sing-
ing will be presented
by Larry and Ted Stave-
dahl and their families

and more special music
by others.

Sliver Lake

Churches Approve
Union

The First United Meth-
odist Church and the
Faith United Methodist
Church voted on church
union at a congregation
meeting on Sunday. The
Faith Methodist voted

61-2 for union and the
First Methodist voted

21-18 against. There-
fore, the churches will

be in their own respec-
tive churches next Sun-

Bummel11 will con-

aS pastor at the
Faith United Methodist
Church. The public is
invited to attend the
services. Worship at

9:30 a.m. and Sunday
School at 10:30 a.m.

® Bible Verse Greeting Cards
® Bibles (all kinds)
@ Family Bibles

@ Pictures

@ Guest Books

@ Ideal Magazine

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP
107 N. Sycamore

NORTH MANCHESTER

DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs. Garry
Parker and daughter,

Penny, of Rockton, I11.
spent the weekend with

her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Roger Parker, Mr.
and Mrs. Garland Sriver
and other relatives.

Mr. Walter Haldeman of
Anderson is spending

two weeks with his sis-
ter, Miss Tural Halde-

man.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Ro-
Bers and son of Detroit,
Michigan, spent Friday

in Akron and Rochester
with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Harley Rogers.
His mother has been a

patient in the hospital
in Rochester for a week,

Mr. and Mrs. Gary
Huppert of Huntertown

and Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Bucher and children of

Ft. Wayne were Sunday
evening guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Wm. Huppert.

Silver Lake
WSCS Meets

The W.S.C.S. of the
First United Methodist
Church met Wednesday e-

vening, March 5, at the
church,

Mrs. Emma Rupe gave
devotions and Mrs. Owen

Frey presented the les-
son on &q Quiet Time.&quot

The hostess was Mrs.
Chesteen Chapple.

a

Missionary

The Omega Missionary
Society met recently at
the home of Miss Fern
Bowen. Miss Bowen op-
ened the meeting with
the song, “For He&#3 A

Wonderful Savior To Me.&q
Prayer was offered by

Goldie Burns and Beaulah
Pratt and devotions.

Roll call was given with
a scripture verse re-

sponse.
‘The meeting was dis-

missed with Prayer by
Gloria Bowen,

Mending was done for
the Mission work and de-
licious ref reshments

were served by the host-
ess.

Le
Have yor been listening to.

.
|

WKUZ FM Radio
95.9 on your FM Dial

Wabash, Indiana

Bra ch

chester,
studi s at

Indiana.

HEAR THE

AKRON HOUR
EACH FRIDAY 10:30 - 11:30 a.m.

LOCAL NEWS - LOCAL VIEWS
LOCAL OPINION

BY LOCAL PEOPLE
YOUR FRIENDS & NEIGHBORS

BY LOCAL SPONSORS

North Man

i

j
j

i

j

L

LEIMONTE

TELEVISION

SHUNK TV
Sales and Service

Mentone, Indiana
Road 19 south 2 miles, west 1% miles

Black & White

phone EL 3-2875

bd

and economic.

OUR COMMUNITY’S FUTURE -

Our community has a future and all of
us will share in that future.

I ct’s resolve to make our share — PP1M’:
- ++

and do all we can to promote ‘c:
community” in all areas — civic, soz&#3

This bani: will do its share to promot: ih?
PRIDE of this community.

ane ona

STO



Kosciucko SWCD Approves
New Co-operators

At a recent meeting
of the Kosciusko County
Soil and Water Conserv-

ation District, fifteen

new district cooperators
were approved. They are

John Conley, Lake; Don-

ald Cormany, Prairie;

Herschel Albert, Plain;

Willard Conn, Plain;

Fred Boggs, Washington;
Edwin Alexander, Clay3
Alton Braddock, Wayne;
Charles Adams, Franklin;
Donald and Roger King,
Clay; James Ault, Wash-

ington; Charles Huffer,

Wayne; Ceorege F. Sheets,

Jefferson; Triple E

Farms (Will Erwin) Pra-

irie and Geo. Williamson,

Washington.
Plans were completed

for the area workshop
tor supervisors and for

the area speech contest.

Bothevents will be held

in Warsaw on March 13

and 14. The district

will host representat-
ives from twelve coun-

ties. Tan Gawthrop, a

student at Triton, will

Kline&#39; Bulldozing & Excavating

Crushed Stone Fill: dirt

Coushed Cinders. Gravel

Beach Sind) -  Topdirt

Agricultural Lime - Peat Mcss

Call Evenings 566-2267

or 893-4672

MORRY&#39;’ REDI-MIX

893-4860 BR 2 Rechester

represent Kosciusko Co.

in this area contest as

the first place winner,
Bob Walmer, will be un-

able to attend.
Wm. M. DaltonII, War-

Saw attorney, waS ap-

pointed as a new assist-
ant supervisor by the

unanimous consent of the

board.

Board members present
and who were retained

for another year inc lud-

ed Myron Metzger, chm.3

Leon Tucker, vice-chm.3

Phil Beer, secy-treas.35
supervisors Howard Work-

man and Maurice Heagy
and assistant supervis—

ors, Howard Silveus,

Bob Norris, Eldon Wat—

kins and Fred Kuhn.

Also present were Con-

servationist Hugh Eddy
and District Clerk Mar-

guerite Hoerr.

Burket Cheerios

Meet

The Burket Cheerios

4-H Club met at the home

of Cindy Richel for the

March meeting. The

pledge to the flag was

led by Gail Bornman and

the 4-H pledge by Patti

Clark.

Cindy Baum was in

charge of Health and

Safety and suggested that

everyone give three ru-

les for health and safe-

ty in the summer. The

new business included

the roller skating party
and different ways to

make money.
Refreshments were ser-

ved by Cindy Richel and

Mrs. Judy Richel.

Reporter-Kay Lewis

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS
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Mentone

WANTED

Barn cleaning and spreading

Chicken and Duck Houses

Feed Lot Scraping

Snow Removal

SHIREY CLEANING SERVICE

Dial 353-2686

a0 i
SNO an REGULA RETREAD

(Also Wide Oval Snow Tires) “$10.50
*650 x 13 with recappable Exchange

ALL SIZES AVAILABLE

Beall Tire Shop
606 N. Main Rochester Ph. 223-3606

izack Walton League Wil Sponsor
Interior Dept. Summer Work

The Izaak Walton Lea-—

gue will participate a-

gain this year in the

Youth Summer employment

SOCIA SECURI
Questio Box.....

Q. I plan to retire be-

fore I am 65. How

will this affect my
social security ben-

efits?

It is possible to re-

ceive reduced month-

ly retirement bene-

fits as early as age
62. Your social se-

curity office can

furnish an estimate

of your benefit amo-

unt before your retire.

My family and I are

receiving social se-

curity benefits be-

cause of my disabil-

ity. My oldest son

is working and plans

to earn over $1680

this yeare Will his

earnings stop all

our benefits?

No, your son&#39; earn-

ings would effect o-

nly his own benefits.

Americans spend appro-

ximately $30 billion a

year for food and bev-

erages served away from

home, according to Pur-

due University&#39;s exten-

sion consumer marketing
specialist.

To Attend Meeting

According to an anno-

uncement by Forde Smith,
General Sales Manager

of Vigortone Products

Company, Cedar Rapids,
Iowa, Walter Weber of
Akron Vigortone Field

Manager, has been sele-

cted to attend the com-

pany‘s annual Red Carp-
et Meeting in March in
Cedar Rapids.

The selection was made

on the basis of outstan-

ding achievement in the

marketing of Vigortone&#39;s
Pre-Mixes and Animal

Health Products for live—

stock feeding. Includ-
ed in the activities

will be a Nutrition Se-
minar and a tour of Vi-

gortone&#39;s recently ex-

panded diagnostic and

chemical laboratories

and production facilit-
ies.

up

only Uniroyal makes The rain lire & TIGER PAW.

program with the U.S.

Dept. of Interior. This

year» each state organ-
ization in the League

is asked to nominate

three candidates. There

is no program like this

im operation anywhere
and ino opportunity like

it for young men who

have tentatively decid-

ed on conservation or

natural science careers,

according to League of-

ficials.
Job qualifications are:

Young man must be a high
school senior expecting

to graduate this spring
and be eighteen before

June 15. Must have de-

finite plans to enter

college or university
for study in one of the

fields of Natural Re-

sources. Must have a-

bove average scholastic

standings and a good
leadership record and be

in good physical condi-
tion for the rugged out-

door assignments.
The applicant will be

required to submit the

following material: A

completed U. S. Govern-

ment. Form No. 57 (employ-
ment) application form

available at any post
office); a transcript

of high school record;

a written recommendati-
on from some adult, o-

the: than family, who

Knows applicant and his

qualifications for the

program; a letter

from him indicating his

college and career plans
and describing his ex-

tra-curricular activit—

ies in high school and

any conservation work

he has done, discussing
his reasons for seeking

summer employment with

the Department of Inter-

10T.

This is a highly com-

petitive program. The

young men should have at

least a &quo average ac-

ademically, should have

good records of volun-

teer conservation work

(Boy Scouts, FFA, 4-H,
etc.) and have demon-

strated leadership cap-
abilities (team captain

or class president, as-

sistant
etc.).

Positions to be filled

are entitled “Conserva-
tion Aide.” Pay will

be at the labor rate

prevailing in the emp-

loyment area--generally
high in comparison with
other opportunities a-

vailable to new high
school graduates.

All applications MUST
be received no later

than March 31, 1969.

Applications should be

submitted to Resources

careers Committee, Ind-

iana Division, Izaak
Walton League of Ameri-

ca, 2317 Westbrook Dr.,
Ft. Wayne, Ind. 46805.

scoutmasters,

Wheat and feed grain
producers who enroll in

the 1969 programs for

these commodities may
receive half of their
estimate diversion pay-

ment in advance, it was

reported this week by
local county committees.

Wheat producers were

also reminded to consid-

er both national and

world wheat-supply and
outlook conditions as

they decide on partici-
paticn in the 1969 pro-

gram.
Measurement service

will again be available
to Fulton county farmers

on all 1969 crops or

land uses, it was re-

ported this week. All

requests should be made

at the county office as

soon as possible to en-

able the office to com-

plete measurement re-

quests timely.

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

e Starters
@ Generators
@ Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Machine Co.
115 E. 4th St. ROCHESTER

‘SVSTIDOSAgoETSTeoTsDoSOSHeAREEEsS

Box 158 - Akron

Phene 893-7013 a, oe

ROBERTS
LUMBER, HARDW & GRAIN

Bex 367 - Mentene

Phone EL 3-5145



FOR SALE

FOR SALE: Boy& all weather coats,

size and Boy&#3 suits, size 3, also

Sbuit coats, size 4

SANDY LECKRMentene Dial E 3-2465
3/13/1e

FOR SALE: See our Knapp Easter
shoes. Children&#39;s Knapp shoes now

available

MRS. LOREN TRIOLE
Mentone 353-4225 or 353-4185

3/13 /2¢

FOR SALE: Alfalfa hay

FRANK LUKENS
SK 114 mile east of Disko

3/6/2p

SEEO OATS: Certified Jayc and

certif.ed Clintford. High quality, High
id, High test weight, High germin-

ation Please call before 7 or after 6

HUGH WILOERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-3291

4s1T/p

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: Light, roomy apartment.
Call 353-2823. Corer Frankl and

rison streets in Mei

GOLDIE KESLER
Mentone

2/13/2¢

FOR RENT: Two bedroom mobile
home.

SENFF TRAILER COURT
Mentone

3/6/xe
ea

ihak

FOR RENT: Three bedroom house
Akron, near school, gas heat. Refe
ences required.

Phone 317-833-2560
3/13/2c

FOR RENT: 2 Bedroom home partiallfurnished. Immediate possession

Phone AKRON 893-4964
3

PROM wall
on carpets
tre. Rent

Hardwar.

to wall, no soil a all,
cleaned with Blue Lus-

eectric shampooer $1 Day

SLAC

FOR

gallon
SALE. Two pasturizers,
and two gallon.

Phone MENTONE E 3-3790
3/6/2p

ee

SON OR DAUGHTER going to col-
lege? If you want to give your student
the very best. give an ADLER tyDe-

writer for graduation This is a gift
that will be used and appreciated for
meny years The new ADLER fully
electric compact typewriter will

here in time for graduation and you
get quality at catalog prices plus local

service guarantee. Also adding mach-
ines and office furniture. For infor-
mation or repair service call 223-3683
Mentone area residents may call
353-3985 during the day or Rill Heed

et 353-4022 after 6 p.m.

H. J LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 _ 9th St., Rochester 223-3683

one

AKRON TRAILER SALES
Authorized Coachman Dealand used trailers 3 -m

CAV GTRK or Wag. aR

New
e

had /2ine

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting
up nights, burning, frequent or scanty
Clow, leg or back pains may warn of

functional kidney disorders -

Ahead.” Give a gentle
BUKETS (take only 3 tabs a day for
days) Regulate passage. ease aches

and pains or your 48¢ back. NOW at

Harris Drugs, in Akron

3/6/4c
—

ORDER ycur Easter plants and cor-

sages early ve Easter baskets
and novelties. Pansy Plants ready for

setting out in early April,

Potted plants oo Easter will be ready
March 28, 19

MARKLEY&#39;S GREENHOUSE
502 N. Broadway Mentone

B/Lte
Sr

GOOD NEWS! The Polaris Restau-
tant in| Burket is stocking Viviane

Woodard cosmetics for the conven-
ience of all you lovely ladies in this

area Etta Mae Powell or Lola Sinclair
will be only too happy to assist you
wth your beauty needs. Stop in or

call 491-2605 today.
3/13 1e

1968 Zig Zag Sewing Machine, less
than 5 months old. Balance due $47.00

or $1.00 weekly Does fancy stitches,
buttonholes, monograms and dlind

hems without using attachments. Sews
with single or double needle. A lovely
light walnut sewing stand included.
Will trade in. Call 353-3743.

3/13/1¢

ser in beautiful Walnut Table,
fully eauipped to Zig-Zag monogram
end make fancy designs Used very

tue, For quick sale $49.0 or 9 pay-

nents of $6.00 each. Phone 353-3743.

B/13/1/e

REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE
electric

Completed - Totally
3 Bedrooms, bath and half.

large living
m. Fully heated basement, carpet -

ed recreation room, tile utility room,
full bath and 20° x 28 garage, Carport
and patio, lot. size 20 x 200&q

Under construction - 3 bedrooms. 2
full baths, Kitchen and family room.
large living room, Y basemen’. elect-

ric furnace and air conditioned.

Shown by appointment.

HENRY HARTMAN
Akren Phone 893-7127

3/13/3¢

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

March 13, 1969

&# Mobile home site, miles
n Ind 25.

Call MENTONE 353.3600 after 2 p.m.
3/13/1¢c

FOR RENT: Two bedroom house for
rent. fully modern.

Phone AKRON 883.4135
22/3

BIOWELL MOBILE HOME SALES
AND COURT. Mobile homes, space

.
large lots, selection of

mobile homes &a 10°, 12 wide:

PHONE 893-4895

used

RENTFOR Modern 3
h

Mail references, number in family and
desired rental time to Box XYZ c/o
\Kron News.

2/28/8c

_HELP WANTED

EARN IIXTRA_ MONEY supplying
Home Care products to your friends

usd neighbors. Call between 4 and 6

pm. or write

ROBERT BURROUS
Rol, Peru 473-9313

3/6/2p

HELP WANTED: Applications want-
ed for refrigeration and evectrical

workers at the K. G. Brown Manfac-
turing Co., Mentone, Ind.ana.

K. G. BROWN MFG.
Box 5, Mentone, Indiana

3/6/2c

3 LUMBHER HANDLERS,
NIGHT FIREMAN/tlean-up man,

fire boilers and clean mill, 3-11

shift). Good working conditions,
good weges, insurance and other ben-

Tits.-

PIKE LUMBER CO.
Akron

33sec

HELP WANTED: Applications want-
for production workers at the

kK. G. Brown Manfacturing Co., Men-
tone, Indiana

9; BROWN MFG, co.
5. Menton Indiana

3/6/2c

HELP WANTED: APPLICATIONS
WANTED - for workers in nursery

and landscape work. Good working
conditions and

.

LAKETON NURSERIES
Phone 982-2496

3/13/3¢

HELP WANTED: Applications want-
ed for spray painter at the K G.

Brown Manfacturing Co., Mentone,
Indiana.

K. G.
Box 5,

GROWN MFG. CO.
Mentone, Indiana

3/6,
————

HELP WANTED: Applicati cSed for truck drivers at th G.
Brown Manfacturing Co., Stent
Indiana.

K. G. BROWN MFG CO.
Box 5. Mentone, Indiana

3/6/2c

LOST

LOST: $200 will be paid for informat-
jon leading to arrest and conviction
of persons stealing 3-horse trailer, 4
wheeled, § ft wide, 7 ft. high inside,walk-thru dresing area, drop feed
trays, ramp, movable partitions, lic-
ense 1335B.

HOWARD UTTER
Akron, Indiana

3/13/2¢
eS

LOST: Small, shy, fema | DeMay answer to name of
Reward.

Phone AKRON 893-4570
3/18/3¢

NOTICE WANTED

NOTICE: Due to other employment.
I will discontinue livestock trucking.

BUD wise

3/13/2p

Notice: Federal and state income
es prepared. Call for appointment.

NINA OPPLE

893-4390
3/6/3p

FEDERAL PAYS 5%% on55. minumn Certificates and 4.55%
savings. Allinsur to $15,000.

FIRST FEDERAL SAVINGS
Ninth & Monrve Rochester

2/13/4e

NOTICE: Federal and state income
taxes prepared. Call for appointment.

HOWARD ALOERFER
Mentone

THANK YOU

THANK YOU: We wish to sincerely
theak all who had a part in making

our 50th Wedding Annivers a

that will never be forgotten.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm_ Riley
3/13/1D

CARD OF THANKS: We wish to
extend our heartfelt thanks and ap-
preciation for the acts of kindness,
messages of sympathy and beautiful

floral offerings received from our afrends, neighbors and_relativ:
also thank Dr. Miller. Father Wima

FE R. Sheridan, Tom Haupert and all
others who essisted in so many ways

in our bereavement

Walter F. Carpenter an Family
3/13/Ip

——

THANK YOU: Many thanks for the
cards, flowers and prayeds while I
was in the hospital and a special
thanks to the ones who furnished

transportation for the family. These
acts of kindness will always be re-

membered.
Cart Crockett

3/13/1p

THANE YOU: We

_

would like to
thank the Mentone Volunteer Fire

Deprrtment for their prompt and ef-
ficient service during our barn fire.

Our loss would have been much more

withcut their help.

Bruce and Barbara Campbell
3/13/1e

IN MEMORY

In memory of Vera O.
passed away 10 years ago.

Floor who

They szy time heals all sorrow
and helps us to forget

Isut_Ume so far has only proven,
How much we miss you yet

we ha found the strength to face it.SS has given us courage tohe the blow,
ql what it has meant to lose you,

No one will ever know.

Sadly missed by the ones left behind,

The Floor Famity
3/13/Lp

WANTED: Ironings to do.

BESSIE BOWSER
Mentone EL 3.4995,

wit:

Good, 3-lbedroom, reasonably new

ied In or near Akronhouse. W lorat
for cccupanc by July.

PIKE LUMBER Co.
Akron

NOTICE
INDIANA ALCOHOL BEV

COMMISSION
INDIANAPOLIS

LEGAL NOTICE OF PUaL.c
HEARIN

Not.ce is hereby given that the
Local Alcoholic Meverage loard of
Fultcn County, Indiana. will, at PM

on the 2nd day of April. 1969
at the Commissioners Room. Court

House in the City of Rochester, Ind-
jana in said County, bexin investi
gation of the application of the f
lowing named persons, requesting the

he applicant. at the location
hereinafter set out, cf the Alcoholic

Beverage Per of the class herein-
after detigne and will, at) said
tme ince ive information

the fitness of said appll-
+

anc the propriety of issuing the
permit: applied for to such applicant

ot the premises named

BPO. Elks see #2120 hy Ken-
neth Gentry, Exalted Ruler, (Club)
Beer, Liquor & Wine Retailer. RR. 2.
Rochester, Indiana.

SAID IV ESTIGAT WILL RE
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, AND

PURLIC PARTICIPATION IS REQ-
UESTED

INDIANA ALCOHOLIC
COMMISSION

hy W. F. CONDON
Executive Secretary

JOE A. HARRIS
Chairman

BEVERAGE

NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Notice is hereby given
Beard of Trustees of the

Indiana, will

following:

that the
‘Town of

Mentone, receive bids
for the

Sealing 25,000 square yards of
bituminous streets
2, Constructing 1.500 square yards

parking: apron using hot mix. Lid-
der shall on his bid give approximate
date of starting work and approx-

time necessary to complete

Specifications for sealing bituminous
streets and constructions of aprons a-

a complete schedule
streets to be sealed are on file in the

office of the Street Commissioner in
the Town of Mentone.

Each Widder must accompany his
sealed bid with a non-collusion affi-
davit and a bid bond or certified
check in the amount of 5% of the bid.

The bids will be opened and con
sidered ut

Treasurer the Town Hoard of

1969.Trustees at 7:30 P.M., April 7,

The bourd reserves the right to re-
fuse any and all bids.

James Tibbets
Clerk Treasurer

3/13/2e

REAL ESTATE
2 bedrocm

car garage,

3 bedroom home
fas heat 2 car garcee.

home with cas furnac ?

lorated on | acre

lorated on 2
in Denver

Jos,

a hed or0 H modern home. oil heat.

hard-2 bedroom home, new kitchen,
wood floors, newKas water heat,

2° well, new roof In Disko.

Drive-in Restaurant,
heater, new sink,

bop machine.

Modern 2 bedroom cottaxe on east

side of Leaver Dam Lake, oil heat.
utility building, located on lots.

2% lots by

new hot
new hood fa

Cash of contrac:

water

+
new

Akron News office

Medert. 9 edroom home in Northeast
part $O

bedroom home with enclo«
borch, lance Kitche oi fo
wood floors. Volar,
lovated 2¥2, mile North of Vk ou.

5 nice lots at west edge of Akron

2 bedroom modern home with attach-
ed garaxe, located east of Akron on
SK O1 Cash or Contract.

a bedroom
aluni

age.

home with gax
hunt storm windows,

Near school house

furnace,
larse gar-

2 bedroom cottaxe with enclosed frontporch, nice size living room. North

ih of Reaver Dam Lake. Priced to

insulat-bedroom home with oil heat.
Rarage. Located on corneret car

tot

a bes otVO home with cas heat, car
gar. SY&quot; Fast Rochester Stree!

WOULD LIKE TO HAVE: YOUR
Wr

LISTING.

TINKEY
INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE

AKRON 893-4713

SERVICES
WELL DRILLING and repairing of

two, three and four inch wells. Water
systems for sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER & SONS
ron Phone 893-4815

SAW FILING &a TOOL
ing Sharpened

NEIL KUHN
Rochester St

GRINDING
Rut A Prll

a07 O Akron. Ind

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE Locally
owned at Rochester. Septic tank and

ery well service. We install and repalr

BOB RICHARDS
PhR Rochest 223-5845

LIME and MARL SPREADING
Call evenings

WAYNE CRILL
Phone

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS

Akron NO 4617

2/20/4p

LOCATED ON ST. ROAD 15,

Go to the church of your choice on Sunday

Then take the family out to dinner at the famous

STEER INN RESTAURANT
1& MILES NORTH OF SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

Visit our new Smorgasbord each Sunday
DINING ROOM OPEN 11:00 A.M. UNTIL 8:00 P.M.

FEATURING
A variety of meats

9 selected hot foods

A salad bar with 20 salads os
Choice of desserts »



Miami Board Is Harrassed

Members of the North

Miami Consolidated Scho-

ol District board of

trustees were subjected
to two forms of harras-—

sment last week, seeming-

ly because of their stand

supporting a new eleme-

ntary building.
Board president Win-

ston Coffing, said four

members found nails in

their driveways and an-

other received a threat—

ening letter, complete
with a picture of a

house putted by a bomb.

Cotfing was quoted as

saying, the acts were

just “another form of

harrassment&quot; and

=

that

the board members fav-

oring, the new school

were “expecting, a lot

of this sort of thing.”

He

iled

are.

said the nails fa-

to cause any dam-

Hearing Is Set -

The Public

Commission of Indiana

will conduct a public
hearing, in Room 908 of

the State Office Build-

inp at [Indianapolis at

9:30 a.m. Wednesday,
March 26, in the matter

oft the application of

the town of Syracuse for

permission to issue jun—

ier waterworks revenue

bonds , to contract for

the making, of extensions

and additions to its

waterworks and for ap-

proval of a new schedule

of water rates and char-

res. Public participa-
tion is requested and

anyone wishing, to test-

ity may do so by contact-

inp, Carl EE Van Dorn,

Public Counselor, 807

State Office Building,
Indianapolis, prior to

the hearing.

Service

Fire Destroys
Campbell Barn

A large barn on a farm

owned by Bruce Campbell
was destroyed by fire

last week. It was lo-

cated southwest of Men-

tone. The Mentone Fire

Department was sum-

moned and kept the fire

contined to the barn

Damage was estimated at

$12,000, The fire was

reported by a passer-by.

The only school board

vote depicting members‘
views on the new build-

ing was when an architect

was hired. The vote

was 5-1 in favor.

Coffing described the

North Miami district as

an “apathetic™ one, not-

ing he feels there are

many people behind a new

elementary school buil-

ding who are not the

type who “get up and

make speeches about it.&quot

Asked if he thought
the majority of the pa-

trons were behind the

new school, Coffing said

he did not know.

Board member Harold

Kuch said he had roof-

ing nails in his drive-

way, but outside of that,

he had not experienced
anything, other than

“typical patron concern”

over the new school.

Court News

A judgment of $20,000
was recently granted to

James A. Bates, Bourbon,
in his personal damage
suit against the Fulton

County Board of Commiss-

joners which was venued

to Kosciusko county.
He had sought $130,000

for injuries he allegd
were sustained ina col-

Lision between a Fulton

County highway truck and

his semi-truck on Nov.

19, 1964, The suit was

venued to the Kosciusko

circuit court at Warsaw.

LICENSE SUSPENSION

George H. Parrett, Jr-

of R. 2, Claypool, has

lost his driving privi-
leges until May 22 after

being, charged with leav-

ing the scene of an ac-

cident. His name

=

ap-

pears onthe latest list

of license suspensions
compiled by the Bureau

of Motor Vehicles.

Voter List Purged

The Fulton county
clerk&#39;s office has com-

pleted its purge of vo-

ter lists, taking the

names of 999 persons off

the rolls and leaving
11,525 registered voters

in Fulton county at this

time. The office mailed

1,202 purge cards and

203 were returned, Clerk

Ralph Stayton said.

CBA B4N
916 FRANSQI ST.

ROCHESTE IND.

PHOTO

Wedding
Portrait

Commercial

Phone 233-2833

Requirements:

that will recognize

OPPORTUNITY
We have positions open for top management trainees.

Business Administration or Engineering

Degree. Here is an unlimited opportunity for an ambitious

and aggressive young person. if you are looking for a change

and an opportunity to work your way up with a company

your potential, then don’t hesitate.

Mail your resume immediately to:

Chamberlin Products Corporation
P. O. BOX 266

AKRON, INDIANA 46910

ATIN:; FRANK WESTFALL

An Bqual Opportunity Employer

Lecal Teachers
Remain On Job

The state-wide work

stoppage Friday by mem-

bers of the Indiana

State Teachers Associa-
tion did not affect the

TVSC schools. Admini-

strators reported a 100%

teachers attendance.

Most other local cor-

porations were likewise

unaffected by the stop-

page.

Library
Poster Contest

The Indiana Library
Association and the In-

diana State Library are

sponsoring a poster con-

test for National Lib-

rary Week. Prizes in

the amount of $100.00
first prize, $50.00 se-

cond prize and $25.00
third prize will be gi-

ven. Anyone over 12

yrs. old who is a resi-

dent of Indiana is eli-

gible to enter. Exclu-

ded are head librarians,

Library board members

and professional art-

ists.

Judging will be based

on power of message,

artistic achievement ,

neatness and original-
ity.

The National Library

Week Indiana theme &quot;Lo

What You&#39;r Missing&qu
is eypected to attract

persons from 2 to 102

to their public library
to learn of the many

available services. A-

dults, particulary men,

tend to think of librar—

ies with little rele-

vance for adults.

Winning posters may

be produced in quantity
for promotion of Natian-

al Library Week 1970.

Rules can be picked
up at the Akron Public

Library and posters must

be at the library by A-

pril 15, 1969.

DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs.

el and sons, Mrs. Ma&

Hoffman and Mr. and Mrs.

Theodore Robinson spent
Sunday in So. Bend with

Mrs. Hoffman and Mrs.

Robinson&#39;s sister, Mrs.

Sidney Bowman. Mrs.

Bowman is leaving this

week for an extended vi-

sit with her daughter
in California.

Sunday guests of Mrs.

Chas. Lotz were Mr. and

Mrs. Sam Bahney of Elk-

hart andMrs. Percy Tul-

lis.
Miss Vicki Baber of

Vincennes, Ind., spent
the weekend with her

mother, Mrs. Irene Bab-

er.

Fulton Co. Bond

Sales Are Up

According to a report
received this week by

Charles H. Rauschke,
chairman of the Fulton

Co. U.S. Savings Bond

Committee, bond sales

in Fulton county in Jan-

uary were $14,301 com-

pared with $13,535 for

the corresponding per-
jiod of last year. The

state, however, report-—
ed a loss of 3.2 per

cent.

Paul Te-

WE&#3 FIT ANYONE, ctaims Levi&# and proves it with this

76inch waist-size pair of blue jean from regula stock. This is

the largest production size the company makes. and a few of

these jumbo jean are sold every year. Since the Levi&# peopl

art interested in knowing just how many men carry sufficient

weight in thes community to wear them, they promis to giv

one pai free to anyone who measures out to 2 76-inch waist.

If you qualify, write Levi Strauss & Co., 98 Battery Street, San

Francisco.
area

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

Parkin Problem
5/79¢

4/

303 cans

Royal Guest Tomatoes

Van Camp 2); size cans

Pork & Beans

Stokley Tomato Juice «=  3/79
Stokley Catsup “= 5/$1.00
Smuckers Peanut Butter. .3/90¢
Chicken of the Sea Light Tuna 3/95
Instant Nestea

=

tars 3 = 89¢

Sun Country - assorted scents

Room Deodorant 45¢

Alcoa Heavy Duty Foll u- « 2s 44¢

Jumbo Bounty Towelspeceratea white29¢

1 Ib. box

Cotta Cheese 25

Bananas lb 10
Fresh - The

Gro Chuck Ib59

Por Roast I 49

Smo - Pac |

Picnic Hams lb 39
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TVSC plans goal aired at meeting
and future

the Tippecanoe
School Corpora-

were discussed at

night&#39;s school

board meetinp, attended

by an eytimated 60-70

persons, some favoring,
one school and some fa-

voring, two. BRecause of

the size of the crowd,
the meeting, was moved

to the Mentone school

cateteria although Dr.

Donald Van Gilder and

board president, Ralph
Davis opposed the move.

During the audience

period, Lloyd Bowerman

reminded board members

they had said at the

last board meeting, they
would study the possibi-
lity of the TVSC joining

in a vocational school

program. However, he

noted, nomention of the

propram was made in the

minutes. Van Gilder
said they did not put

&quot;noise& into the minutes,
a Statement that’ was

clarified by Superin-
tendent Robert Forbes

to mean that unofficial

action was not always
noted.

Bill Balmer requested
a transfer tor his son

to attend No. Miami

next year that he mipht

pursue a vocational ap-

riculture course not a-

vailable in the local

school system. Permis-—

sion was automatically

pranted.
Larry

for some

school

asked

Present

plans of

Valley

tion

Monday

Klein, speakiny,
of the one-

people present,
what effect the

defeat of fl 1558 would

have on the future de-

cisions of the school

board. Davis replied
that he felt in would

be difficult to tell the

board&#39;s future action
while Dave tLurkett, a

fellow board member

said he thought it in-

dicated the need of an-

other soluticen.
Klein asked if

defeat indicated the

board was no longer ob-

ligated by the outcome

of the referendum. Da-

vis said the defeat cal-
led for a different

route. Dr. 0O. Le. Me=

Fadden said he didn&#39;t

feel it had any connec-—

tion with the problems
at hand. Dr. Van Gilder

said HB 1558 would have

merely expedited the

people having their way.
The other board member,

Richard Goshert, said
he felt all responsibi-

lity had been lifted

the

when the state superin-—
tendent of public inst-
ruction refused the

two-school plan.
Klein asked that the

board pive some assur-

ance that) future cost

fipures by real, not

“puestimates.&quot; Burket

replied that the figures
would be as accurate as

possible and noted that

not all past tigures had

come from the board. He

Cont. on back page

Ham and Bean Supper To Aid 4th

Members of the Akron

4th of July committee

will sponsor a ham and

bean supper on March 29

at the Akron school caf-

eteria, according, to

Willis Bowen, chairman

of this year&#3 4th of

July event. All funds

raised will be used to

Akron Lists
Honor Roll
The students on the

honor roll for the fourth
six weeks are as follows:

A List

Frankie Swope, Debbie
Walters and Jane Martin.

B List

Nancy Buckheister, De-

lores Burton, Kerry Dear-

dorff, Dan Groninger,
Sandra Flohr, Marsha

Grubb, Kathy Harrold,

Shirley Hunter, Nancy
Huntley, Linda Lewis,

Joyce Maby, Marsha Mc-

Farland, Marty Nees, Tom

Sayper, Bob Bryant, Di-

ane Buckheister, David

Cumberland, Judy Hamil-

ton, Margaret Hill, Jan-

et  Kroft, Nancy Kuhn,
Lisa Lewis, Brenda Loer,
Sheryl Lytle, Jo Ann Mo-

ore, Linda Prater, Car-

ol Surface, Laura Utter,
Louanne Weber, Mike Bet-

ten, Mark Gray, Patty
Hoffman, Glenda Prater,

Candy Rader, Sharon

Spice, Carmen Strong,
Kathy Coplen, Connie

Doering, Regan Richard-

son, Vicki Curtis, Bart

Duzenbery and Toni Smith.

its That
Time of Year

It&#39; that time of year

again and the magazine
salesman are again out

in force, according to

Akron Marshal Ed Hauser

who asks that residents
make sure any salesman

who call on them have a

permit signed by Town

Clerk Merrill Kendall.

Anyone else should be

reported at once.

defray eyrpenses of the

4th celebration.

Akron C of C

Discusses Sewage
System, 4th Plans

Approximately 35 mem-

bers of the Akron Chamb-

er of Commerce met Wed-

nesday noon at a dinner

meeting to discuss plans
for a proposed ham and

bean supper to be held

March 29. The funds

raised will aid the 4th

of July fund.

Members were urged to

notify Dr. Chas. Miller

by next Wednesday as to

the number of tickets

they had sold.

Town Clerk Merrill 0.

Kendall reported that

applications for the

sewer project are on

file with the approp-
riate agencies and not-

ed the concern express—
ed by some residents a-

bout the amount of wat-

er in basement. He

pointed out that a 24&q

tile left the town go-

ing to Town Lake and

that a total of 79&q of

tile ran into it. In

reviewing the applica-
tion made last year, he

said the town was 40th

on a list of 93, of

which funds were avail-

able foronly 12. These

plans, he said, are

owned by the town and

are complete. The site

has been inspected, he

added, and the State

Board of Health has ap-

proved the site. He

said he could see no

reason to discard the

entire program and be-

gin anew.

Joe Bidwell stressed

the importance of memb-

ers of the Chamber of

Commerce supporting the

town board in the sewer

project and noted that

the preliminary survey

was made in the ‘50s.
He estimated the costs

had tripled since the

original estimate.

The neyt dinner meet-

ing will be held the

third Wednesday in Ap-
ril.

No.

50 YEARS OF SERVICE

: Senate Ave.
Indianansiis,

vo

4. Ind. 462e0u

to the Mentone community
are honored by members of the Mentone Chamber of

Commerce shown presenting, Dr. F.B. Davison with

a plaque honoring his years inMentone as a den-

tist, February 10, 1919 to February 10, 1969.

The award was made at his home by Darrell Kings
left, chairman of a program committee in Dr.

Davison&#39;s honor, and Robert Hibschman, president
of the Chamber. Dr. Davison, who has been ill,
is recuperating well but was unable to attend a

recent ladies
have

Dr.

night dinner at which he

received his award.

Davison is found inside this week&#39; paper.

would

A special tribute to

Game To Aid Scholarship Fund

The Mentone Chamber

of Ccmmerce will spon-

sor its annual scholar-

ship basketball game on

Friday night, March 21.
The first game will

put the furket 4th grade
with the Mentone 4th

grade and will begin at

6:45 p.m. The Burkett

and Mentone 5th graders
will play in the second

game.
Members of the Chamber

urge attendance, not on-

ly to see the future

ball players and cheer-

leaders but to see two

first-class officials,
Frank Hardesty and Rick

Doud, who have just a-

quired their officiating
licenses.

A highlight of the

game will be the award-

ing, of a sportsmanship
trophy to the fan who

has been most loyal to

the Mentone athletic

department during, the

years
Admission will be 50¢

to everyone. Proceeds

will be used to pay for

the $200 scholarship a-

warded each year to the

senior boy or girl plan-
ning to attend college
or pursuing a business

career. All seniors are

eligible to apply to

George Welch, guidance
director.

BULLETIN

Another game has been

added to Friday night&#39;
schedule. After a top-

level conference and a

bit of muscle toning in

PE Class Will
Meet Tuesday

The men&#39; PE classes
at} the Mentone school

will meet at 7 p.m. on

Tuesday night instead
of Monday this week, due
to a conflict with the

National Honor Society
banquet.

the weekly PE classes,
the Chamber of Commerce
members have challenged

the Mentone teachers to

a duel. The slaughter
will take place at ap-

pro-imately 8:30 p.m.

Cooper Heads

Mentone C of C

David Cooper was el-

ected president of the

Mentone Chamber of Com-

merce at a recent meet-—

ing of that group&#3 dir-
ectors. Other officers
elected were Paul Haist,

vice-president; Larry

Pyle, secretary, and

Robert Hibschman, treas-

urere

The directors discuss-—

ed ways of raising money

for the airport project
and decided to have a

drawing for hams.

SCHOOL CALENDAR

1969 - 1970

September 2 - General

Meeting (Tuesday)

September 3 Organization Day

Sept€mber 4 - Classes Start

October 23-24 - Dismiss Scho]

1S.TA.

November 11 -

Veterans Day

November 27-28 - Dismiss School

Thanksgiving

December 19 -
Dismiss regul

time for Chris:mas Vacation

Reconvene regular tire 021

January 5.

Mare) 27 - Dismiss regular time

March 26 (Vace%on Good

Friday, M:rch 27) Reconvene

March 30.

May 27 - Teachers make reports

and complete recor:&#39

May 28 - Final day ~f school

Faculty

Dismiss School

Not only has the wea-

ther been balmy the past
few days, but it seems

spring is now official-

ly here. W. E. Fowler,
Mentone, reported Wed-

nesday morning that he

had spotted a

_

robin,
making spring truly of-

ficial.

Don’t Forget Mentone of Game Friday Night



A Tribute To Dr. Fenton B. Davison

by Garrett

&quot;Wi
and good
Dr. Davison

tone?
teacher

you be as kind

a dentist as

is at Men-

asked an Elkhart

going to a new

dentist for the first

time. This sets the

tone of our deep apprec-—
iation for Dr. Davison

after fifty years of

service toour fair com-

munity. This is not an

eulogy nor an ending,
only the beginning of

another fifty years to

the health and welfare

of our area.

From a farm in I1lli-

nois to Medical School

in Indianapolis, froma

long ride on the inter-

urban to assume the

practiceof Dr. Van Gil-

der, father of our other

fine dentist in town,

lasting through the long

years of service to boys
and yvirls and adults,

this experience brought
a blessing to us all.

Dr. Davison has done

something, that our

churches have tailed to

do. At least the two

bushels of teeth in his

basement that he has

pulled has united the

people ot Mentone re-

pardless of race, color

or creed.

After pulling the

Little League
Enroliment Dates

Are Set

Saturday and Sunday,
March 29 and 30, will

be enrollment dates tor

the Akron Little Leapue,

accordinp, to Marvin Gap-
non, player apent. He

said repistration will

be completed from 2 to

4 pem. on both days at

the  Bahney Chevrolet

showroom. .

All boys ayes 8 throuph
12 are elipible. The

eipht-vear olds will be

in the Minor Leapue and

will play one nipht a

week.

All boys

quired to furnish

own hats and -loves.
Any boy enrolled in the

past year doesn&#39;t have

to sipnupagain, Ganon
said.

COURT NEWS

Ernest |.. Shively, 54,

R. 2, Akron, faces four

charges when he appears

in Fulton Circuit Court

Friday following a two-

car accident in Roches-

ter last Friday.
Rochester police said

he will appear for ar-

raignment on charges of

drunken driving, leaving,
the scene of an acci-

dent, failure to yield
the right-of-way and

driving, without a valid

license.

will be re-

their

A divorce suit has

been filed in Kosciusko

Circuit Court by Pat-

ricia Anne Smith, Men-

tone, from Glenn Allen

Smith. The couple mar-

ried Aug. 30, 1968 and

separated March 5, 1969.

There are no children.

A divorce suit filed

Kosciusko Circuit
Court by Lessie Eades,

Silver Lake, against
Oscar C. Eades has been

dismissed on a motion

filed by the plaintiff.

in

HL Phillips

tooth of a very small

girl, she said, &quot;Doctor,

you are about the fast-

est dentist I know.&qu

With your kind ways,

your ability as a great
dentist, your lovely

wife, you talent to know

and greet all kinds of

people, your long stay

among us « e e
the only

way we can sum up our

great esteem for you is

to say, “Dr. Fenton B.

Davison, we all love

yout&q
P.S. Dr. Davison, how

about an appointment
next Tuesday at 2:15 p.

m.? Thank you for com-

ing to Mentone.

[LETT
TO THE

EDITOR

Dear Editor:

We had a delayed fam-

ily gathering at the W.

E. Fowler home Sunday,
March 16, that being
the convenient time for

the children to be with

us. Mother&#39;s birthday
was March 7th and March

13th was our 49th wedd-

ing, anniversary.
Those present were Mr.

and Mrs. Paul Rush, Ann,

Karbara and Bill of Syr-
acuse, Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Fowler, Ruth Ann and Su-

san of Ft. Wayne, and

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Mart-

in and Rosemary of Grand

Rapids, Mich.

lt was a beautiful day
and we had a wonderful

visit and family fellow-

ship.
We have spent our 49

years of married life in

dit ferent locations,

living, in Mansfield, 0.

and Anderson, Ind. We

have lived in the large
cities, smaller commun—

ities and many years on

the farm.

We have lived amone,

the rich and the poor,

in pood times and not

so pood, having, times

of happiness and sorrow

through death in our

family. We have formed

many wonderful friend-

ships with the people
we were associated with,

always having friends

wherever we lived. This

has been a very wonder-

ful experience and gerat—
ifying to us. We feel

this has given us a

broad view on life and

living. We are quite
aware there are other

people besides oursel-

ves.

For this, we are in-

deed thankful. We are

happy in the thought our

49 years of married life

have not been lived in

one small community, in

a small circle of a few

friends and to the ex-

clusion of others. It

has been said experience
is a great teacher. We

believe it. We are very

thankful for friends*

thoughtfullness and con-

cern and may God bless

them.

Qur children have gone
to their homes. We are

not alone. Our Lord and

Saviour are with us al-—

waySe
Mr. and Mrs. W.

Fowler

E.

NIE W BRI

WASHINGTON: “It is
time for the federal

government to help hold

down the skyrocketing
property tax by return-

ing some of those fed-
eral tax dollars to the

states and local commun-

ities,&quot; said Indiana

Senator Vance Harke this

week.

WASHINGTON, D.C.: The

second government con-

tract within a week a-

Having had my first

“vacation” since Doug
was born almost five

years ago, I returned to

work this week realizing
Elizabeth Taylor and I

are growing more alike.

Whereas we have shared

a common name, Eliza-

beth, anda tendency for

overweight, we’ve never

had much else in common.

Her eyes are blue; mine

are brown. The differ-

ence has separated our

lives. After this past
week, however, we have

become sisters of the

Loyal Order of the Ach-

ine, Back.

I*ve never been Known

as frail or weak, but

in the future prepare to

see me walking slowly
and carefully, lifting
no more than ten pounds
and laughing less, be-

cause it “hurts mostly
when I laugh.”

My “vacation”, spent
flat on my aching back,
knees resting on two

pillows, a diet of pain
pills and a threat of

either traction or a

brace if I didn’t co-

operate, was not entire-

ly without pleasure.
After the boys deter-

mined the condition was

not contagious and aft-

er Loren spent an after-

noon carrying a bed to

the den, outfitting it

with a sheet of plywood
and stocking up on pre-

scriptions and food,

they showered me with

food in bed, drinks of

fresh water and shocked

solicitude for the huge
blisters that now cover

a large area of my back

(heating pads will over—

heat).

And such food as we

had! “We will have one

meat dish and something
else at each meal,” Lor-

en said. Sometimes we

had chicken and apples,
sometimes we had chicken

and potato chips Che
went to the chicken and

fish fry at Mentone and

stocked up). Once, we

had meatloaf--sent pre-

pared and ready to bake

by my mother--and he de-

termined a housewife&#39;s

role wasn&#39;t really too

bad. He even began tak-

ing on other character-

istics of a housewife.

Old newspapers that he

would formerly have al-

lowed to linger for a

week disappeared the

instant they were laid

aside. You read the

warded to Kaiser Jeep
Corporation was announc-

ed this week by Congress-—
man John Brademas who

said a 544 million con-

tract for Post Office

Department vehicles has

been awarded to Kaiser

Jeep, So. Bend.

WARSAW: Present Dep-
uty Sheriff Gerald Du-

Oswalt will assume

as a patrolman
the Warsaw police

department effective A-

whole paper at once or

you never Saw it. The

dishes were always done

--another of his mottoes

--never use a dish that

won&#39; fit in the dish-

washer. Wastebaskets

were emptied daily and

there&#39;d better be no

tarryinge His by-word
became, run a taut

kitcher..” And taut it

was--and efficient. A

hearty breakfast con-

sisted of four doughnuts
while a work-a-day reg-

ular breakfast was two

slices of toast butter-

ed and lightly marma-

laded. I gained three

pounds; he lost five.

I read six or eight
books and lost count of

the short stories and

articles; he ran his

legs off. It&#39; hard to

know which of us is the

happier that I&#3 back

in slow motion.

Other than the fact

the burn will last long-
er than the original

out-of-place back, it

was not too bad a week

for all of us. I even

learned the rest of our

crew Can put out a pap-

er without me.

The other Elizabeth

and I ventured our about

the same time, and it

was here that the remain-

ing difference showed

up. She walked out of

the hospital on the arm

of Richard Burton and

presumably slipped into

their Rolls. I leaned

on Loren&#39;s arm and slid

into his pick-up truck,

an arrangement I find

altogether more satis-

fying. Those low car

seats hurt.

eT

PUBLISHER*S NOTE: A

lesson for all husbands

can be found in this

bit of biased writing.
Just be efficient enough
that she knows she

couldn&#39;t get along with-

out you but inefficient

enough that she wants

to get well enough to

take over for herself.

CHARGE

John K. Marshall, 22,

R. 1, Silver Lake, was

cited into Rochester JP

court over the week-end

for driving 50 mph ina

30 mph zone. Also cited

was Janet Sue Besson,

25, R- 1, Mentone, for

driving 75 mph in a 65

mph zone north of Ro-

chester.

pril 1, it was announc-—

ed this week by Warsaw

Supt. of Police Eugene
Brumfield.

INDIANAPOLIS: Tremend-

ous economic growth will
occur in Northwestern

Indiana within a decade
if a proposed jet air-

port facility is con-

structed, a preliminary
study by the Indiana

Department of Commerce

shows. The study said

competition from any new

Illinois airports would
be lessened considerably
if anIndiana jetport is

completed first. The

jetport would require
four years to construct,
with 1971 as the target
year for getting work

under way.
WANATAH: Wanatah sch-

ool officials this week

were faced witha 30-day
moratorium during which

they must start ground-
work on a school re-or-

ganization plan or have
their high school de-

commissioned.
ROCHESTER: The depot

house of the Norfolk and

Western railroad, locat-

ed on East Ninth street

at the railroad cross-

ing, will be moved to

Lakeview Park and re-

stored as a museum for

the Fulton County His-

torical Society.

PUBLITORIAL

I Heard .- .

Dr. McFadden propose an alter

nate plan as a possible sclution

to our one - two school problem.

I Thought...

Dr. McFadden should be com-

mended for considering a possible

compromise. More compromise

proposals from bcth factions could

lead to a good scho2l system that

we could all enjoy and benefit

from.
LS
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Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Who sympathized with you when you was sick?

Was it Sears and Roebuck? Who carried you
last winter when you were out of a job and

had no money? Was it Montgomery Ward and Co.

or was it your home merchant? When you want

to raise money for the church or some needy
person in town do you write to the Fair Store

in Chicago or do you go to your home merchant?

How much does Speigel, Cooper & Co. give to-

ward the keeping up of the sidewalks or pay-

ing the minister*s salary? When you were

sick how many nights did the Larkin Soap Co.

sit up with you? When your loved one was

buried was it your home merchant who dropped
a tear of sympathy and uttered the cheering

word or was it Marshall Field and Co.? Pat-—

ronize home merchants.

Charles E. Rader, east of town, went to

Auburn Wednesday of last week and came home

Saturday afternoon in a great big red auto-

mobile, touring, car size. If Charley is any-

thing, he is enterprising, and up to date in

all his methods. He left Auburn about nine

o&#39;clock Saturday morning and pulled into Dis-

ko about five without a jar or break, but

mired down in quicksand roads over east and

broke fence rails prying out. But he landed

safe and sound. It is a fifteen hundred dol-

lar machine and a credit to anything on the

roads anywhere.

Howard Slaybaugh returned last week from

his trip to Texas. Howard is a likely lad

and his trip to the sunny south will be food

for thoupht, and serve him to advantage in

his trip through life.

40 YEARS AGO

Fish poles. 18 ft., good quality, 25¢. 20

tt., good quality, 30¢. Scott&#39;s Drug Store.

A New York tirm has a contract to build

$25,000,000 worth of modern apartments in

Moscow and we know of several “red™ college

professors in the United States who, we hope,
will engage permanent quarters there.

Miss Imogene Krom of Rochester was the

guest otf Nina Miller and Mary Ann Hamilton

Tuesday evening.
Mr. and Mrse Ellis Lamb entertained at Sun-

day dinner Mr. and Mrs. Fred Snoke and fami-

ly of Hammond, Mr. and Mrs. Ross Snoke and

family of Argos, Mre and Mrs. Henry Zimmer-—

man of Peru, Mr. and Mrse Simon Lamb of Gil-

ead, Mr. and Mrs. Howard Ball and family and

Mr. and Mrse Roscoe Murphye

Mr. and Mrs. Charles White and daughter

Minnie accompanied Mre and Mrse Marvin Bal-

lenger and children of Athens to Huntington
Sunday and spent the day with relativese

Newspapers in Washington, our nation&#3
capital, for two weeks have been devoting

most of their front pages to love Letter al-

leged to have been written by a police cap-

taintoa palmist. Sometimes we wonder wheth-

er aS a nation we are as intelligent as we

think we aree

Mr. and Mrs. Nic Waechter and Mr. an Mrse
Fverett Showalter spent Sunday evening in

Fort Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Arter and Telford Waech-

ter, Joe Bolley and Stanley Huppert spent

Sunday evening in South Bend.

25 YEARS AGO

Saboteurs, spies and FBI agents furnished
the theme for the Junior class play last Fri-

day night and proved to be one of the most

entertaining, plots ever given here. Members

of the cast were Paul Nye, Ruth May McColley,

Dick Landis, Ray Riley, Norma Jean Kuhn, Pat

Keesey, Anna May Lowmaster and George Greene

During, the past few months the class room

number 26 across from the assembly was con-

verted into a library at the Akron schoole

Three library tables and twelve chairs, and

two new book cases have been purchased by

Trustee Ralph Rader.

10 YEARS AGO

Davis has retired and closed

his local livestock buying business. The

building has been sold to Gordon Groninger,
and Pike Lumber Co. has purchased the ground.

Men used to be parted from their money in

the stock market. Nowdays, they leave it in

the super markets.

Miss Helen Elaine Huppert, daughter of Mr.

and Mrs. Wm. C. Huppert, was graduated from

the Business Administration School of Inter-

national College on March 12 with a BSC de-

gree.
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Malott and Mr. and Mrse

Al Price spent Sunday in Chicago.
Marcia Renee Meredith, daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Roy Meredith, was one of 51 students

nurses to receive their caps in the Capping
ceremony on March 13 at Ball Memorial Hospi-

tal School of Nursing, Munciee

Clyde (Doc)
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Mr. and Mrs. Paul Te-

el and sons spent Sun-

day in Peru with Mr.

and Mrs. Wm. Teel.

Mr. and Mrs. Garland

Sriver and Mrs. Lloyd
Haldeman spent the week

end in W. Terre Haute

as guests of Mr. and

Mrs. James Teel and dau-

ehter, Lori.

Mrs. Carrie Norris

spent Sunday with Mr.

and Mrs. Allen Keirn.

In the afternoon they
drove to Warren, Ind.,

to visit with Mrs. Jes-

se Keirn who is a resi-

dent in the Warren Mem-

orial Home.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Tompkins and Mr. Cleo

Bowman of Elkhart, and

Mrs. Chris Huppert of

Akron, were Sunday pue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Wm.

Huppert.
Mr. and Mrs.

el entertained

afternoon from

four o&#39;clock in honor

of the ninth dirthday
of their son, Scott.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Kuhn

were in So. Bend Sunday
afternoon calling on

friends. They visited

with Mrs. Clara Kuhn and

daughter, Hildred. Mrs.

Kuhn is in fairly good
health and always enjoys
hearing from her Akron

friends.

Paul Te-

Sunday
twaq to

Mrs. Jim Lewis, Akron,

recent ly underwent major

surgery at Lutheran Hos-

pital, Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Silveus have returned

home after spending the

past three months at

Punta Gorda, Fla. where

they visited his cousins

who reside there and en-

joyed meeting several

other Hoosiers who were

on vacation.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Moore and Joe were Mr.

and Mrs. Larry Straley
Beth Ann and Kathy, and

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Moore.

Tuesday supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Glen

Hatfield were Mr. and

Mrs. Doug Moore.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Pratt and Janet Bowen

visited Mr. Roland Pratt

and daughters, and Mrs.

Phyllis Davis and family
of So. Bend on Sunday,
and were their guests
for dinner.

Gerald Clinker called

on Mr. and Mrs. Dow Lan-—

dis Thursday afternoon.
Mrs. Dale Felts and

Mrs. Terry Conwell and

daughter of Rochester

spent Tuesday with Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis.

Dr. Evan Whallon has

been transfered from

Woodlawn hospital to

Winona Memorial Hospital
in Indianapoii1s. His

room number is 369.

Saturday evening guests
of Dr. and Mrs. John

McKee were Mr. and Mrs.

Gary Sriver of Nobels-

ville, Mr. and Mrs. Tad

Henderson of Spencer-
ville, Mr. and Mrs. Les-

ter Ford of LaFontaine

and Mr. and Mrs. Loren

Sheetz.

Ralph Coplen, son of

Mrs. Cora Coplen, divi-

sion administrative man—

aper of L.M. Berry Co.,

Warsaw, recently was

awarded a jeweled ser-

vice pin containing,
three rubies in honor

of his 15 years of ser-

vice to the company.

Hev. Claude Fawns was

a puest speaker for the

worship service at the

First United Methodist

Church in Silver Lake

1 t Sunday.
‘he Fulton County Men-

tal Health Association

Committee on By-laws,
comprised of Jean Wells,

Carolyn Hunter and Clau-

de Fawns, recently met

at the home of Rev. and

Mrs. Claude Fawns to

revise the by-laws and

coistitution of the As-—

sociation subject to the

approval by the board

at the next monthly me-

eting.
“Mrs. David Swith is a

patient in Memorial Hos-

pital in So. Bend and

would be glad to hear

from friends.

Honoring the birthday
of Mrs. Stella VanLue,
which was on March 13,
her children and egrand-

children had a family
dinner at the home of

her daughter and hus-

band, Mr. and Mrs. For-

rest Young in Rochester

on Sunday, March 16.

Those enjoying the day
were Mrs. VanLue, Mr.

and Mrs. Virgil VanLue,
and also Mr. and Mrs.

Ricky VanLue and baby
of Kokomo; Mr. and Mrs.

Richard VanLue and Char-

lotte and Mr. Adam Mo-—

lette of Hammond; Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Scott,
Mrs. Nancy Scott

=

and

four children of Elkhart;

Mrs. Mae Fupate of Ro-

chester and Mrs. A. E.

Scott of Akron. During,
the afternoon, an im

promptu program was en-—

joyed) with Virgil Van-

Lue singing a song, en-

titled “Bumble Bee&qu
which he sang when quite
young at his eldest sis-

ter’s class play. Mrs.

VanLue recited a poem,
&quot;Kentucky Watermelon&quot;

that she had spoken many

years apo. The happy
day ended with Mrs. A.

E. Scott piving a very

appropriate prayer.

Happiness Is
Seeing, Whit Gast work-

ing in his pumpkin
field, anxious, too,

I°ll bet, for Spring, to

get here.

Admiring. the courage

and determination of

Jean Ellis.

The pride of Living
in a community where

the combination of par-

ents, churches, schools

and teachers moid our

children into such fine

young people.

Pay [e
ial oa

running around

End it all with a

Checking Account. Let

your checks do the

We&# welcome your
account.

for you.

»

Nate aC nce!
f

(Ge 4267 6 4 TCAPIPC
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News of the Tippecanoe Area
Mrs. William Martin

Mr. and Mrs.

Plymouth

Sunday dinner

and Mrs.

ofen

daup!
reited

ane

lters of

inday at
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and
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MI
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and

of

ay

homer

We Girents
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PL ppc
adeck

Marmara

(

fib Me

mond

This is who

to see for a

goo deal

on auto

insurance.

MES.

Ti Gritty

Burket.

Dorothy

John Cop-
were

puests of

Sam Coplen
and also

Flossie
sLers

i Mrs. Francis

So. Bend were

ternoon callers

Mr williar

Vern

Miche.

on, lly

were Mr.

Flory

Mr

Arnole

Mr. and

Mr Doyle

William

Mr.

Ve

bor

und and

and

Obi-

ave a

Mra Joti

Wratl :

ine

a Clen

wert

feck atic

Ilave

Sunday

Metinen =

Mice alt

Aol,

This is who

to see for

the same

goo deal

on life and

homeowners

insurance.

See him now!

Cc H. RAUSCHEE

119 West Sth St Stare tana

Rochester, Indiana

STATE FARM

INSURANCE

INSURANCE COMPANIES.

Home Offices: Bloomington, Iilinos

Custom

of Gary, Mr. and Mrs.

Wm. Shields, Mr. and Mrs.

Jerry Oberley of Misha-

waka and Mrs. Ethel Ob-

erley of Wyatt.

Floyd McIntire of Ar-

vos was a Sunday after-

noon caller of Mrs. Lulu

Ritter.

Mr. and

Smiley and

a tarewell

day tor their son,

OF.

MP&

Smiley

ata

Way

who

on

Mrs. Julius

Milton pave

party Tues-

Rop,-

and Mrs. Julius

and Milton were

farewell par-

tor their son

left tor

Tuesday.
were Mr. and

smiley, Rocky and

ot Warsaw, Mr. and

-
Ronald Gallaway,

Debbie and David ot Mar-

kle, Mr. and Mrs. Willis

tbersole and Miss Lydia
Mickiewicz of Plymouth.

Afternoon callers were

Mrs. Joe Shoemaker, MrSe

Pthel Smiley, Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Smiley and

Mike, Mre and Mrs. Paul

sma ley and family, all

ot Arpos, Mre and Mrse

Kenneth Smiley and Kane

and Mr. and Mrs. Ron Ed-

wards of Lopansport, Mre

and Mrs. Ted Peltz and

Dennis, Paula and Sandy
Newman of Culver, Mr.

and “Mrs. George Utter of

bd vinotutti, Mre and Mrs.

}lorian, Ricky,
and Pracy Wal-

Mr. and Mrse

Khovachevict and

Vandertleydens

Randy of So.

and Mp. and Mrs.
wndbey and  tamily

loe, Mich. Roper
home Puesday

trom St. Louis as

wes enroute to Fort

Leonard Wood, Mo.

eoetah Blacktord&#39;®s

Lees Dr.

attic hugrene Ward

aud tamily of Arpos, Mre

anid Mrs. Ronald haut t—-

man and family ot Bour-

bon, Mre and Mre. Dale

Blachtord and tanily,

Moe and Mrs. Warten Moa
| amd family, Mr.

«
Richerd Krett

family and Mr.

Chas. Lovier.

hires

ser-

Pre-

MES

matry

Dear

Mr

Diaries

Dearony ot

heeptor

dd

Mr Paul

and

led

haphit

Mrs

suiday cal

Mr

here

Lares

Mr

and

weselay a

Mt. and

were Rew

bhar!

thea

aud Mts.

anil family

Matt

Tame a

bet arid

Reve

Ouse

Kitchen
PLANNING

tree Estimates Gladly Given

ALL TYPES AND PRICES

WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jct. S. R. 13 and 114 North Manchester, Phene 982-2248

soon become missionar-
ies.

Mrs. Wendell Moriarty
was a Sunday dinner gu-
est of Mr. and Mrs. Rus-
sell Moriarty and fam-

ily of Plymouth.
Fd Cook of Cook Broth-

ers Furniture, Plymouth,
discussed redecorating

and color schemes and

showed carpet samples
to members of the Ladies

Auxiliary Monday night.
Eleven members and two

puests, Mrs. Paul Perez

and Mrs. Fugene Ward,
and four children were

present. The next meet-

ing will be April 21 at

the home of Mrs. Fred
Richardson. A penny

supper will be enjoyed
at 6:30 pam.

Mark Sprong

Mark Sprong, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Spr-
ony anda fourth grade

student at the Mentone

school, iS reported im-

proved aftera long bat-

tle with illness that

beran prior to entering
Kiley hospital on Jan.

21. Mark benetited from

blood donated tor him

at the Feb. 17 biood

collection in Mentone.

He has undergone o

number of operations.
One January 23 he had

open heart surperyve On

January 2) he had o

trachetdmy after compl-
reat rons in.

Later, a lung, collaps-
edo oand his rub care

broke open, necessitat-

lupo further surgery on

Feb, 12 to re-wire it.

On Feb. 2%, Mark de-

veloped double pneumonia
and in doing a broncho-

scope, it was determined

that there was a tumor

his windpipe. Anoth-

or operation, this one

on Feb. 27, removed the

tumor.

Last word from Mark is

that while he is still

ill, he is preatly im-

proved and has hopes of

coming, home soon.

He would very much

like to hear from his

local friends. His add-

ress is Ward C, Riley
Hospital, Indianapolis.

on

SICK LIST

Mrs. Lester White, R.

5, Rochester, 1S a pat-
ient at Woodlawn hospi-
tal, Rochester, where

she recently underwent

major surpery.

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

March 20, 1969

GIRL SCOUT

TUNIOR TROOP 25

First we played Queens
Head Ache, then we plav-
ed old brass wagon then

elephant. Then we sanp,

happy birthday to Debbie

Blackvurn and

=

put her

in the spanking machine.

Then we made shamrocks.

Jackie Walton served

refreshments. The Jun-

ior and Erownie leaders

wish to thank everyone
who stayed after the

banquet to help us clean

up.
--Crystal Ross,

Reporter

Charged

Charles T. Norton,

Mentone, was charred
Tuesday with leaving

the scene of an accident

atter his auto struck a

car driven by Michael

Gilliam, 17, R. 3, War-

Saw, at the corner of

Sout&quot Parker and East

streets in Warsaw.

to the Gilliam

e was set at $95,
None was reported to the

Norton care

l?7,

ENON

For any problem, large or small,

see us.

LEWIS MOTORS

SESS

that way.

ISHSSSSSESESSHSSSSS SITES SSSSSHSTS

fidential.

We&# like you to think of our bar:

A Column of News

By And For All

Girl Scouts Of The

Mentone

Community

FROWNIF TROOP 142

Erownie

after
Troop 142 met

school in the

church basement. The
eirls worked on their
quilts and most of them

have done a pood job.
They discussed on of

their !rownie B&# which
was “Be A Ready Helper.”

Refreshments were

served bv Tina Long.
Games were played and a

couple of sonrs were

sung. The pirls recit-
ed the !rownie Promise

for the closinpr.

Summit News ...

Danny and

=

Troy

spent Saturday

with their yrandparents
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Butt.

Susan Bammerlin also

spent the nipht.
Jay Bammerlin

Monday night
p tandparents,

Mrs. Earl Butt.

Lisa, Tammy, Amy and

Melissa Personette spent
Saturday morning with

their grandparents, Mr.

and Mrs. Ernest Miller.

Mre and Mrs. Don Per-

sonette spent Saturday
evening with his parents

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence

Personette.
Mr. and Mrs.

ertson, Jim

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Per-

sonette, Ginna, LeAnn,
Jamie were Sunday atter-

noon guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Don Personette and

family.
Mrs. Harvey

Brenda and Bonita spent
Tuesday afternoon with

her cousin, Mrs. Weldon

Baker, Laurie and Julie

of near Mentone.

Butt

night

spent
with his

Mr. and

Don Rob-
and Mike,

Arthur,

FIDSSSESSSSSISSSLSSSSSSSSSSSSSSH

YOUR FINANCI FRIEND

pot S BOSS ye. STERLING SESTESH

We&#3 here to talk with you as a friend,

when you need financial information or

assistance. And, just like a true friend,

your confidences are alway kep con-
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Conver

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Bowser recently receiv-

eda telephone call from
their daughter, Vicki,

who is in Seville,
Spain, to assure them
that her family was safe

tollowinp a severe ear-

thquake i: area.
The base which her

husband, Chas. Swihart,
is Stationed was evacu-

ated but no damape

does
dress as:

Che

at

F 5
CuoL=}
ark
Spal

De sraduat
School,

rie

of Mer

waS one of

two nty students

earned all A&# at Purdue

University. He is the

son of Mr. and Mrs.

Freeman Gruenwald, K.2,
Warsaw.

steve Nelson,
Mr. and Mrs. Macy

son, 1S a patient at

Vincent&#39;s Hospital,
lanapolis. He would

preciate hearin; from

his friends. His add-

ue as Room 219, St

Vineent Hospital, 120W
Fall Creek, [ndianapo-
lis.

Mra am

were

iwald,

tone 1

cot wii

son of

Ned-

St.

Tnd-

ap-

IMrs. Ralph wWar-

Sunday puests
ot Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Parker and dauphter, at

Kinmel. They also visit -

ed owith Mr. and Mrs.
Alden Clark and Mrs. Fan-

ny Clark of Grassy Creek.
Miss Teresa Yazel was

surprised by triends Sat-
urday afternoon in honor

ot her 14th birthday,
which was on St. Pat-

rick&#39;’s Day. Ret resh-

ments of ice cream, and
cake and punch were ser-

ved. Favors and decora-

tions were in the keep-
ing with St. Patrick&#39;s
Day. Games were enjoyed
by the guests, Teresa

received many lovely and

useful gifts,

ber

Sunday afternoon, Mrs.
Isabella Lantz was piven

a surprise birthday party
by her children. Also

celebrating with her
were four grandchildren;
Misses Rhonda and Teresa

Yazel, Marty and Van

Lantz, and her daughter
in-law, Velma Lantz. The

cake was decorated with
all their names and was

served with ice cream.

Others present were Mr.
and Mrs. Quentin Lantz,
Sonya, and Sandra of

Warsaw, Mrs. Harold Yaz-

el, and Victor Lantz of

Mentone.

Mr. andMrs. Bert Hol-

loway were recent supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Hoiloway, Steve

and Vickie in honor of
Bert s 83rd

_

birthday.
Max Holloway and Della

Dillingham were also

Supper guests. Mr. and
Mrs. Clayton Holloway

ficiated

r

©

le
surprised Bert witha

call from Florida. Oth-

er  puests who came for

ice cream and cake lat-

erwere Mr. and Mrs. Or-
ville Coy, Mr. and Mrs.

Bill Walters and Mrs.

kaymond Grubbs.

Acton, Talma
High principal, of-

in the finals
t the semi-state game
last weekend at Lafay-

Marion
Ir.

ee

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry
Hudson and sons and Don

Dickerhoff were Sunday
callers of Mr. and Mrs.

Larry Hout and family
at Middlebury.

Mr. and Mrs.
Romine and Mr. and Mrs.
Dale Wallace have re-

turned from a vacation
in Florida.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Beeson of Goshen were

recent guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Robert Hollo-

way.
Guests of the Bob Ho-

lloway&#39;’s Sunday evening
were Barbara Middleton

of Ft. Wayne and Max

Holloway of Warsaw.

Dean Meyer underwent

major surgery last week

at the Lutheran Hospital
in Ft. Wayne. His add-

ress is Room 363, Luth-

eran Hospital, Fort
Wayne.

Gerald

Mrs. Lyman Mol lenhour
1S a patient at Murphy

Medical Center where

she recently underwent
major surgery.

Mrs. Bessie Bowser at-
tended a birthday dinner

for her daughter, Mrs.
Paul Wallen, in Warsaw

on Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Artley

Cullum arrived home Sun-

day evening froma three
weeks&quo vacation in Flor-
ida where they visited

relatives and friends
in Naples, Tampa and

Clearwater.
Mr. and Mrs. Francis

Kehoe returned Thursday
afternoon after spending

the last three months at

Sebring, Florida.
The birthdays of Mrs.

Carl Mahoney, Mrs. Anna
Williamson, Mrs. Pete

Blue and Mrs. Lester
Bruner were celebrated

Saturday evening, with a

carry-in dinner at the
home ot Mr. and Mrs.
Pete Blue, Syracuse.

Present were Mr. and
Mrs. Carl Mahoney, Mr.

anc Mrs. Lester Bruner,
Mrs. Anna Williamson,

Mrs. Stella Swick, Mrs.
Eva Huffer, Mre and
Mrs. Francis Kehoe, Mrs.
Goldie Kesler, and Mr.

and Mrs. Pete Blue.

Mr. a@nd Mrs. Herschel
Teel and Mrs. Snowden

Halterman spent Sunday
evening with Mr. and

Mrs. Dick Teel and fam-

ily.
Mr. and Mrs. Dow Haim-

baugh of Rochester were

Sunday afternoon callers
of Ora Tucker.

Mrs. Ignota Blough
Repke of So. Bend call-
ed recently on Mrs. Fay

Schooley and Mrs. Chloe

Griffis.

Mrs. Dwight Reichard
returned Friday from

Murphy Medical Center.
Mre and Mrs. Emory

Davis spent Sunday aft-
ernoon with Mr. and Mrs.

Dick Bopanwright and

family.
Mrs. Minnie Busenburg,

was a Thursday overnight
puest of Mr. and Mrs.
Joe Slone and Perey ot

Palestine.

Sweet & Juicy
CALIFORNIA

ORA SLICES

- PEAN 3s

0 RANGES

oS :
SHORTE 3ib. can 49¢

FLAW O RITE

BRAND

usoa

CHOICE

zi

cartes
Fis STE

”
AMET |

on le iar
V4 23%

ASSORTED

FLAVORSCr Pi
gS,

CotGRE BEA e A]
op Fresh

/
».

49¢sn BEAN
mai povaTo

. .
2. 99°

Curtis Flavored

Brooks

Chili Beans

Shop our complete department for

Discount Prices

8/$1

Bordens 2 Ib. box

Fav-o-rite % gal. carton

ICE CREAM

Piz MIX... 3 uur $

ear

ORANGE DRINK

4 $400

or
Wagners New

CHERRY DRINK

4 qt. botties $1

MARSHMALLOWS

COTTAGE CHEESE

FROZEN FOOD DEPARTMENT

FLORIDA

—

Tender Preked

sw GO
6 - Ag

Scotties Facial Tissue 4 boxes $1

pkg. 19¢

YOUR CHOICE

10
JIF CAK MIX

Or Jiffy Icing

FROM THE

DAIRY DEPARTMENT

49¢

49¢

51.55 annPR LIQ SHAM “Z.~ $13
Extra Large Sup — Sz — Save Pic

CRES TOOTHPAST
.

.

.
us 62°

$1.09

se

Sey 116 ANTLPERSPORAN
SEC SP DEODORAN \.~ 98°

09 size — Save
?vo 5 SHAM meus « oy .
um 99

BLADE CUT
CHUC

ROAST |
CK

Be

ib.
BONELESS

COTLE

Country Style

Spar Ribs
Strak and Wetzel

SKINLESS FRANKS

Platter Baco
Eeckrich

Smorgas- Ib 89
Eckrich

OLD FASHIONED LOAF

Arm or English Cut

Beef Roast
Chuck Steak I 69

Fresh

Groun Beef
Pork Liver

If you haven&#39; tried our sausage, do so. It&# delicious.
Hame Made

SAUSAGE

HAM SALAD

Eanter is just around the corner. Your placing of ham order
im n@vance would be appreciated.
Did you knew we carry Wentzel Ducks?

USDA Chowne Smal Chunks

BHCe6o

lb 59
Ib. 59¢

lb 69

ib. 8S¢

lb 69

lb 59
lb 29

Ib. 59¢

Ib. 69¢

LEMLE MARKE
Heurs: Open Monday throug»

Friday
Thereday 7:38 am. te ¢ px

and Saterday epen until 8 pm.
Cloned all day Sunday



Girl Scout Banquet Is Held

The Mentone Girl Scout Richard Grimm and family

Olive I News So. Pleasant
Helen Use, 089-5588 WSCS Meets

Mr. and Mrs. Howard
Bunch and children of

Edwardsburg, Michigan
spent Sunday with Mr.

and Mrs. Omer Leininger
and Mrs. Von Leach and

sons.

Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz spent Sunday at

the Travelag at the
Scotish Rite in Ft. Way-

nes

Mrs. Sue Daine spent
Sunday with Ernest, Vi-
Ola and Grace Shively.

Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Kerby, Barbie and Susie

of Galveston spent Sun-

day with Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Cory and Helen.

Blanche Wells and Ru-

th Swartzlander attend-

ed the 89th birthday

Party in honor of their

aunt Sadie Swartzlande
of Rochester on Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Omer Le-

Ininpger spent Thursday
with her mother, Ruth

Kelly of Plymouth.
Pauline Cla+ton

spent Wednesday

Edith Rhodes

Monday with Grace and

Viola Shively.

Y. ACOMMUNITY

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 26

Economics Club will me-

the home of Stel-

la Swick at 7:30 p.m.

Orders will be received

mor reach many potential

— in print.

the ads in this paper were printed in a special disapp@aring

ink which was visible only from 5:00 p-m. until 5:01 p.m.

they would certainly not be very effective selling tools —

buyers — nor make a lasting

impression — mor have the re-readership which they do

The So. Pleasant W.S.
C.S. met Wednesday, Mar.

12 in the church annex.

The members’ spent the

morning making quilts.
The hostess, Mrs. Worby

Clinker and the co-host-

ess, Mrs. Rey Clinker,
furnished the dinner.
The meeting in the

afternoon was opened
with group singing. Mrs.

Worby Clinker presented
the lesson, “Look What&#39
Happening, to Religion&quot;.
Mrs. Doris Lynch read

scripture, androll call
was answered with a bi-

ble verse.

Election of the offic-

ers was held: President
is Mrs. Robert Ihnen,
V. President is Mrs.

Worby Clinker, Treas.
is Mrs. Re» Clinker, and

Secretary is Mrs. Theo-
dore McCune, assistant

is Mrs. Chas. Lynch,
literature is Mrs. Her-

man Ihnen, Christian So-

cial kelations is Mrs.
Cecil Smith, Missionary

Education is Mrs. Ed

French, Assistant is
Mrs. Re» Lynch, spirit-
ual growth is Mrs. Woody

French, local church ac-

tivities, Mrs. James
Roth and Mrs. Ralph Pet-

ry, Flowers committee
is Mrs. Bill Stafford.

Next meeting will be

April 16 at the home of

Mrs. Rey Lynch.

TEAM STANDINGS

Silveus & Bradway
Hersch&#39;s Sinclair

Warsaw Otf. Sply.
First Nat. Bank

Pepsi-Cola
Dickerhott Trkp.

Secrist & Sons

Utter’s Service

Bledsoe Buick

Broadway Tavern

Smitty&#39;s Tavern

Goodyear Store

NATIONAL LEAGUE

High Team Series
Silveus &a Bradway..2635

High Team Game

Silveus &a Bradway...930
High Individual Series

Ry Warnete.sccecvene

High Individual Games
Rk. Warner; 260, J. Ham-

mersley; 204, C. Thomas

217, T. Utter; 204, J.-
R. Baum; 212, C. Long;-
202, G. Barkman; 220,M.

Roberts; 213.

NO. MANCHESTER: Roger
Ward, Indianapolis race

car driver, will be the

featured speaker at the

No. Manchester Kiwanis

Club Ladies Night, Tues-

day, April 8, at the

Manchester College Un-

ion.

have. Use your advertising dollar to its fullest

Kline&#39 Bulldozing & Excavating

Crushed Stone - Fill dirt

C.ushed Cinders - Gravel

Beach Sind - Topdirt

Agricultural Lime - Peat Mcss

Cah Evenings 566-2267

er 893-4672

banquet was held Tuesday
evening in the Methodist

church basement with
several Parents and

guests attending.
The Brownies and Jun-

iors’ song leaders led
the girls in the sing-
ing of the prayer, John-

ny Appleseed.
A baton eyhibition was

given by Robin Secrist
and Joy  Lucht. Lori
Gray, Shelly Owens and

Angela Ross sang &quot;
Indian Song” and Tammy
Stokes had a joke to

tell. Everyone joined
the Brownies in singing
“If You&#39;tre Happy&quot and

the fourth graders sand

Kuc Kuck. The rest of
the juniors joined in

singing Kuka Berra,
You&#39;ll Never Catch Me,
and She Wears a G. Rev.

Phillips entertained
with jokes for everyone.

roth treops joined in

singing Kum-ba-ya_ for

closing.
A display of projects

for both troops was

shown.

Attending were Rev.
and Mrs. Phillips, Mrs.

Fred Surguy, Mrs. Tom

Fugate, Mrs. John Smith

ani family, Mrs. Devon

Dusnuck, Mr. and Mrs.

Harold Lucht and daugh-
ter, Mr. and Mrs. Max

Blackburn and family,
Mrs. Melvin Jordan and

daughters, Mrs. Sam Ware

and pranddaughters, Mrs.

Ted Peterson and fami-

ly, Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Yeiter and family, Mrs.

Sam Remfrey and daught-
ers, Mrs. Gerald Ross

anc family, Mr. and Mrs.

Chas. Waltonand family,
Mr. and Mrs. Chet Smith

and family, Mr. and Mrs.

Owen Ecker and daughters,
Mr. and Mrs. Whitten

Bentley and daughter,
Mrs. Ronald Secrist and

daughters, Stacy and

Tarmy Stavedahl, Tina

ard Merita Long, Tammy
Stokes, Mr. and Mrs.

Boy Scout News

Jack Shambaugh led the

Pledge of Allegiance to

the Flag, the Scout Oath

and the Scout Laws to

open up the scout meet-

ing of troop 445.
The Board of Review

has been scheduled for
next week, So most of
the meeting was spent
with scouts who had to

pass requirements. Camp
Buffalo registrations

were then taken up and

a discussion was taken

up On our swimming ap-
pointment.

Kevin Duzenbery was

in charge of the clos-

ing ceremony in which
he led the scouts in

singing “America the

Beautiful&quot; and &quot;Ve

attending the

meeting were: Charles

Hileman, Mitch Hanis,
Steven Swope, Randy Hi-

leman, Robert Swope,
Mark Hanis, David Eden-

burn, Melvin Klein, Dan-

ny Burton, Ralph Mathias,
Terry Fletcher, Walter

Stratton, Kevin Duzen-

béery, Tony Hobbs, and
John Smith.

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS

and Mr. and Mrs. Eldon
Senff and family.

The door prize was won

by Tina Walton.
A delicious carry-in

dinner was enjoyed.

Seward Club
Has Meeting

The Seward Home Exten-
sion Club met Wednesday

at the home of Mrs. Anna
Williamson. Mrs. Ray-

mond Longbrake assisted.
The meeting opened with

the pledge and the club
creed. The history of

the song of the month,
“My Wild Irish Rose,&qu
was given by Mrs. Evan

Bergwall who also led
the group insinging it.

Mrs. Vernon Meredith

gave meditation, andthe
health and

=

safety re-

marks were given by Mrs.
Harold Eaton. Garden
remarks were piven by

Mrs. Earl Sarber.
Mrs. Sam Secor pave a

reading, about the pledge
of allegiance. Mrs.

Wilbur Latimer gave the

lesson on program plan-
ning. Mrs. Frank Nel-

son, the president, con-

ducted the business por-
tion of the meeting.

Roll call was answered

by telling your favorite

Magazine.
Mrs. Earl Sarber con-

ducted the auction.
Refreshments were

served by the hostesses
to thirteen members and
two guests, Mrs. Evan

Bergwall of Warsaw and,
Mrs. Riley Parker of

Purket. Two children
were also present.

The neyt meeting will

be held in April with

Mrs. Frank Nelson as

hostess and Mrs. Wilbur
Latimer as co-hostess.

Births
Rev. and Mrs. Ronald

McDugle, Lima, Ohio, are

the parents of a son,

Jonathan Charles, who

weighed seven pounds 5

oz. at birth. Mrs. Mc-

Dugle was the former

Janice Davis. Mrs. Ina

Davis, Mentone, is the

maternal grandmother.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald
A. Severns, R. 5, War-

Saw, are the parents of
a son born Tuesday. The

grandparents are Mr. and
Mrs. Clyde Bowen, R. 2;

Pierceton, and Mrs.

Gladys Severns, R. 5,
Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Alan Miller, R. 2, Ak-

ron, are the parents of

ason, Dale Adrian, born

March 7 at Dukes hospi-
tal, Peru. Grandparents

are Mr. and Mrs. Herman

Miller, R. 1, Akron, and

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Klemz,
Hebron.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry A.

Zolman, R. 1, Mentone,
are the parents of a

daughter born Sunday at
Murphy Medical Center.

Grandparents are Mr. and
Mrs. Harold East, R. 2,
Warsaw, andMr. and Mrs.
Carl Zolman, R. 1, Men-
tone.

-—
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DEATHS

Fenstermaker

Herschel H. CHody )

Fenstermaker, 60, R. 2,

Akron, died uneypected-
ly Friday at the Luther-

an Hospital at Fort

Wayne. Death was att-

ributed to a heart at-

tack.
Mr. Fenstermaker, an

insurance apent and real

estate salesman, was

born April 2, 19OO at

Mentone, the son of John

and Pearl Wood Fenster-

taker. married

her Ki pes ktna

on June 1928,
she survives.

He was a

Toastmaster

Rochester,

Lions Club, Akron

er of Commerce,

Kniphts of Pythias

the Rochester

Lodpe’.

Survivine with his wi-

dow are o son, Don kK.

Fenstermaker, Los ¢

es, Calit daupht—
ers, Mrs. Charles (Bar-

bara) Hapner, Coldwater,

Mich., Mrs. David (Mar-

ilyn) King, Albuquerque,
N &g and nine prand-

Iwo brothers

ais ter preceded
in death.

Funeral services tot

MY
«

Fenstermaker were

conducted Tuesday at

the King Memorial Hor

Mentone, with Rev.

Fawns, Akron,

inge Burial was at

Harrison Center

every.

He Es&#39;

reen

and

the

i
at

Akror

Chamb-

the Peru

and

Moose

npel-

es

aude

otfrerat-

the

eens

Parker

ViTredl Aa Parker, 33,
Rochester, a former AK-

ron resident, died un-

eypectedly Wednesday

atternoon of a heart at-

tack while working as

assistant track toreman

for the Erie-Lackawanna
railroad.
The son of Frnest and

Elva Hunt Parker, he was

born Nov. 1l, 1915 in

Clinton Co. He married
Frances E. Wentzel on

Nov. 26, 1936, and she

survives.

Also surviving are a

son, Virgil (Bill), at

hotne 5 four daughters,
Diana, at home , Mrs.

John (Betty) Nyka, So.

Bend, Mrs. Robert (Doris)
Lois, Yorktown Heights,

and Nancy, in

S training at Mar-

General Hospital,
Indianapolis; a yrand-

daughter and two yrand-
sons.

Also surviving are six

sisters, Mrs. Virginia
Lee, Miami, Fla., Mrs.

Betty Kasnow of Alma,
Mich.; Mrs. Ruth Gillam,
Niles, Mich, Mrs. Mary
Brumley, Otisco, Mrs.

Dorothy Kuhn, Akron,
Mrs. JoAnn Gerald, Mish-

awaka; three brothers,

Roy Parker, R. 1, Culv-

er, Ellsworth and Gerald

Parker of Scottsburg and

nieces and nephews. A

brother preceded him in

death.

Funeral services and

burial were held Satur-

day in Pochester.
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Overhoilser

Rev. Carl Overholser,
a retired Church of

God minister whose last

charge was at the Olive

Bethel Chureh of God

north of Akron, died

Friday afternoon at

his So. Whitley home,
the victim of a heart

attack.

In addition to

local church, he had

served at Wabash, Port-

land, and Ft. Wayne.

He is survived by his

wite, Mary; four dauph-

ters and two sons.

Funeral services tor

kev. Overholser were

conducted Monday at So.

Whitley.

Sells

Mrs. Pearl Sells, &a
Silver Lake, died Friday

at the Prairie View Rest

Home in Warsaw of comp-
lications of a tractur-

ed hip.
The daughter of Steph-

en and Lillie Kuhnle

Heeter, Mrs. Sells was

born May 12, 1883 at N.

Manchester. She married

Oliver Sells in 1902,
and he preceded her in

death in 1951. A 60-

vear resident of Silver

Lake, Mrs. Sells was a

member of the Silver

Lake United Methodist

Chureh and its WSCS.

Surviving are

dauphters, Mrs.

-) Parker, Silver

,
Mrs. James (Hazel)

Ivner, Warsaw; two sons,

Clyde Sells, Silver

Lake, Royal Sells, Mish-

awaka; a sister, Mrs.

Hazel Watson, So. Whit-

bes six grandchildren
and 11 preat-grandchild-

ren«

Funeral services for

Mrs. Sells were conduct-

ed Monday afternoon at

the Silver Lake United

Methodist Church with

Rev. Clyde Trambauer of

Marion of fic iating.
Burial was at the Oak-

lawn cemetery, No. Man-

chester.

74,

the

two

Huram

Davis

Mrs. Mary Belle Davis,
625 Re “ly Etna Green,
died Sunday afternoon

oft complications.
The daughter of Lehan-

der and Mary Elizabeth
Watkins Jones, she was

born in Kosciusko county
on Aug. 15, 1906. She

was a member of the U-

nited Pentacostal Church

at Bourbon.

Surviving are her mo-

ther, Mrs. Mary Eliza-
beth Jones, R. 1, Etna

Greens two daughters,
Mrs. Kenneth (Shirley)

Carrick, Nappanee, Mrs.

Donald (Doris) Yeiter,
R. 1, Wakarusa; three

brothers, Robert Jones,
Erna, Greeny
Mentone, Henry Jones,

Etna Green, and Russell

Jones, Delphi; and six

grandchildren. Two sis-—

ters and a son preceded
her in death.

Funeral services for

Mrs. Davis were conduct—

ed Wednesday at. Bourbon
and burial was at the

Stony Point cemetery.

Nicodemus

Samuel F. Nicodemus,
87, R. 1, Akron, died

Thursday night at Wood-

lawn hospital.
A retired farmer and

a lifetime resident of

the Akron area, he was

born March 25, 1381, the

son of Abraham and Mary
Weirick Nicodemus. He

married Stella Feece in

September 1902, and she

survives.

Also. surviving
three sons, Max,

Rochester; Robert and

Peter, bothof R. 1, Ak-

ron3 three daughters,
Lucille Lewis, R. l,

Akron, Louise Nicodemus,
at home, and Grace Ed-

par, Flint, Mich.$ 20

prandchildren; 33 great-
grandchildren; three

ereat-preat prandchiid-
ren.

Funeral services for

Mr. Nicodemus were con-

ducted Sunday afternoon

in the Haupert funeral

home, Akron, with Rev.

J.D. Thomason of ficiat—

Inge Burial was in the

Athens cemetery.

are

R. 2,

Linn

Charles R. Linn, Dae
WarSaw, anative of Bur-

ket, died Sunday at the

Murphy Medical Center.

The son of Thomas and

Tsabelle Hatfield Linn,
he was born Mar. 1, 1892
and was a lifetime resi-

dent of Kosciusko county.

Surviviny are his wife,
the former Clara Drudge;

a daughter, Mrs. Carl

(Josephine) Wendell,
Warsaw; two prandchi 1ld-

ren; abrother, Guy Linn

ot D&#3 Whitley; three

sisters, Mrs. Mary

Drudge, warsaw, Mrs. Ha-

zel Feece, So. Bend, and

Mrs. Elmer (Rosie) Dreit-

zler, Buchanan, Mich;
and three preat-grand-

children. Five brothers
and four sisters pre-
ceded him in death.

Funeral services were

conducted Wednesday at

WarsSawe

Mentone School
News

The seniors were meas—

ured for their caps and

gowns and received their

announcements Wednesday.
On Friday, the sopho-

mores will receive their

class rings.
Also on Friday the art

class will make a field

trip to Ball State Uni-

versity to see the art

department there.

Members of the faculty
are in the process of

selecting individual
winners in academic sub-

jects to receive awards

both from the school

and fromthe Warsaw pap-
er. Awards day will be

held in May.

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone 893-4260

Men’s Breakfast
To Be Held

A special men&#39;s break-

fast will be served at

Teel’s restaurant at

6:15 Good Friday morn-

ing. Gaylord Toll will

be the guest speaker.
The breakfast is spon-

sored by the Mentone

United Methodist Church.

A noonday service and

lunch will be held at

the church with Donna

Kay Van Gilder as speak-
er.

Mrs. Eckert Hosts

Homemakers Club

The March meeting of

the Mentone Homemakers

Extension Club was held

at the home of Mrs. Ray

Ec t, who was assist-
ed by Mrs. Bertha Cur-

less.

The vice president,
Alice Seerist, opened

the meeting, and America

the Beautiful was suny,

the pledge and club

creed were repeated.
Mary Borton read the

history of the sony of

the month, “My Wild I1-

rish Rose&quo and everyone

joined in singing, it.

Meditation was piven
by Bertha Curless, and

the health and safety
remarks on dumps) and

land fills and the ser-

jousness of the problem
wer discussed by Mrs.

Curless in her health

and safety remarks.

Carden remarks by

Minnie Busenburgy, on pre-

paring, xround for plant-
the best shrubs and ever—-

greens for home plantiny
were discussed in add-

{tion to discussiny, the

revival of the boston

Fern and how to care

for it.

Program planning ideas

were given by Alice Se-

crist and ideas for les-

sons for next year were

piven.
Roll call was answer—

ed on “Pet Household

Economies” 19 mem-

bers.

The president,
Smith, conducted

business meeting.
The meeting closed by

sirging the Club Prayer
Sorp, and repeating, the

Collect.

Mary Borton conducted

the auction.
The next meeting, will

be April 9 at the home

of Mrs. Harry Sullivan.

by

Eula
the
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Revival Set
At Olive Bethel

Rev. William Jenkins

Rev. William

of Richmend will

guest evanpelist ata

special series of meet-

ings being planned at

the Olive fethel Church

of God. The meetings
will bepin March 24 and

run until March 30, be-

rinning, at 7:30) p.m.
each evening. There

will be special music

at each meeting. The

pastor, Rev. A.A. Duke,
and members of the con-

prepation join in err

tending a welcome to

everyone to attend these

meetings.

GOO
OPPORTUNI

CLOS T HOM
Severai Positions

Avaliable For

Factory Personnel

@ Maintenance

@ Inspection
@ Shipping Room

@ Punch Press

@ Setup Operator

@ Coilers

@ General Factory Work

Training benefits offered:

Tra‘iing program, fringe

fits, paid holidays, group

ance.

Jenkins

be the

bene

insur-

Previous skills will help starting

salary.

Apply

Mid-West Spring

Mfg. Co.

Mentone. Indiana

Monday ....

Tuesday...

Wednesday .

Thursday ..

Friday .....

Saturday...

NEW OFFICE HOURS

BEGINNING - APRIL 1, 1969

WYMOND B. WILSON, M.

MENTONE, INDIANA

- 12:00 Noon

6:00 P.M.

9:00 AM.

2:00 PM. -

12:00 Noon

5:00 P.M.

9:00 AM.

2:00 PM.

9:00 A.M. 12:00 Noon

9:00 AM.

2:00 P.M.

12:00 Noon

6:00 P.M.

9:00 AM.

2:00 PM.

12:00 Noon

5:00 P.M.

9:00 A.M. 12:00 Noen



GRINDLE-ENYEART VOWS SATD:

dle, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Boutbon, and tvle Lyn

and Mrs. Truman Fniveart, Silver Lake,  ex-

chanped wedding vows February 14 at the Wal-

nat Creek United Methodist Chureh near War-

saw. Rev. Joli keid officiated at the doub-

le-ring ceremony betore an altar decorated

red and white flowers and candelabra.

Folin Read, orpanist, accompanied Miss

Ann Montapue, Bourbon, the soloist. The

maidot tenor was Miss Sandra hes singer, Bour-

bor while Sridesmaids were Mrs. Mike Cor, a

consim of the tride trom Warsaws Miss Cheryl

Holloway, anieece of the bride trom Feru, and

Miss Patti Hartina Warsaw. Miss Robin En-

SIL a TSter tothe bridegroom, was the

t lower tat Ts Vituay Montay cousin of the

bride, was mn bearet. The best man was

Dory bas brs brother of the bridegroom.

were Steven Homan, Claypool,
Mentone, and Jack Keirn, Ind-

hers were Robert Grindle, bro-

Warsaw; Donald Holloway ,

the bride, Peru; Mike Jag-
in-law of the bridegroom, Indi-

and Robert Miller, cousin of the

briderroom, WwarSawe A reception for 250

puests was held tollowing the ceremony.  As-

sisting witt the were Miss Vickie

Finkenbiner, Miss Anes LaRue, Miss Terri

Doyle, Miss Judy LaRue, and Miss Martha Sisk,

all ot Wat w, and Mrs. Paul Schwinner, Lees-

burpe ASSiSting with the »itts were Gary En-

yeart, brother ot the brideproom; Mrs. Donald

Holloway, sisterof the bride; Mrs. Mike Jag-

ner, sister of the bridegroom; Mrs. Douglas

Metz, aunt of Lhe bride, and Mrs. Ernest Lew-

is. The couple is at home at the Merrywood

Mobile Home Park, Winona Lake. The bride is

a praduate of Triton High School and is em-

ploved at kK. R Donnelly Sons, Warsaw. The

brideproom is a praduate of Warsaw Community

Hiph School and is engaged in a 4-year car-

penter apprenticeship.

Janice Rae Grin-

Chas. Grindle,

bayeart, son of Mr.

ue,

Phe Prous

Dennis Adams,

lanapolis. Us

ther of the bride,

brother-in-law of

POY»
i

anapolis;
brother-

serving,

Wedding
Portrait

Commercial

CBAEBa
ROCHESTE IND.

PH OGR
Phene 223-2833

Akron Home

Club Meets

The Akron

Homemaker &#

the home of Mrs. Jose-

phine Merley, with ten

members, and one guest,
Mrs. Marvus Zimmerman,
in attendance. The me-

eting opened with the

pledge to the flag and

collect repeated in un-

ison. Mrs. Ann Mizgal-
ski read the poem enti-

tled &q Found Him&qu al-

so an Irish toast and a

paelic blessing, for

votions. The histery of

the sone of the month

“My Wild Irish Rose&qu

was given by Mrs. Juana

Sheetz. The group then

sang, this song. Roll

call was answered by
piving a house cleaning
hint. The secretary’s
report was read and ap-

proved. The treasurer&#39;s

report was given and

coins for friendship
were collected. State

and county dues are due

in by April lst.

Mrs. Bernice Fites a-

ttended a lesson meet-
i

for vice-presidents
March 10, and she

each member fill

an extension leaf-

on lesson subjects
Mary Leininger

thanked the club fora

pet-well card.

Mrs.

reminded

Extension
Club met at

Margaret Sterk

us to save and

turn in Betty Crocker

and other coupons, for

county use. She also

reminded us about the

special interest lesson

for diabetics on March

18. The annual confer-

ence will be at Purdue

on June 11, 12 and 13.

Mrs. Sterk reviewed

next months meeting, and

the meet irry, day was

changed to Thursday, A-

pril 10.

Mrs. Eva McHatton

the health

lesson on tornadoes.

Mrs. Josephine Merley

yave o

SEs s Day.
Ann Mizpalski conducted

an auction and Mrs. Mar-

paret Sterk was the lu-

cky Lady. The meeting
closed with the Home-

maker&#39;s Creed repeated
in unison. Delicious

retreshmen=ts were Serv-

ed by the hostess. Mrs.

Mary Leininger won the

door prize.

pave

and safety

Spring Art
Classes Begin

Spring classes will

begin March 24th at the

Bremen. Art Center.

Classes include enam-

eling, portrait paint-
ing, drawing and sketch-

ing, outdoor painting,
and pottery. Saturday

teenage and children&#39;s

workshops will be held.

Information may be ob-

tained by contacting the

Bremen Art Center, 124

E. Plymouth, Bremen.

Engugement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs. William

Kneller, R. 2, Silver

Lake, amnounce the en-

vagement of their daugh-
ter, Barbara Jo, to

Gary L. Comer, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Co-

Mer
»

2301 Lynn Ave.,

Ft. Wayne.

Miss Kneller is a

eraduate of Silver Lake

High School and Inter-

national Business Coll-

epe of Ft. Wayne. Her

fiance is a graduate of

No. Side High School in

Ft. Wayne. They both

are employed at the De-

sien Center of T.H.C.

in Ft. Wayne.
June 7th is the

of the wedding.
— OOo

If you stain fabric,

prompt action is impor-
tant, say Purdue Univer-

sity extension home man-

agement specialists.
Many stains easy to re-

move when fresh are di-

fficult or impossible
to get out later.

date

~?

4
ees

Saeed h
oh

ae

Jolly Janes

Have Meeting

The Mentone Jolly

Janes Home Demonstration
Club met March 10 with

Mrs. Melvin Jordan host-

ing and Mrs. Harold Mar-

kley co-hostess. Six-

teen members and two pu-

ests, Mrs. Fred Hurd and

Mrs. Evelyn Krieg were

present.
Mrs. Wayne gave medi-

tations and Mrs. Harold

Markley gave suggestion
on repotting plants for

garden remarks.

Mrs. John Ellsworth

gave the history of the

song of the month “My
Wild Irish Rose&qu and

all joined in singing.

During the roll call,

candy recipes were ex-

changed.
The meeting was clos-

ed with singing of the

club prayer and repeat-
ing the club collect.

The door prize was

won by Mrs. Geo. Welsh.

The April meeting,
will be at the home of

Mrs. Elias Bazzini.

————
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@ Wedding Invitations

@ Wedding Napkins

@ Thank You Cards

@ Wedding Guest Books

® Bride&#39 Bibles

(evening appointments only?

Beulah May Hippenstel!

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP

407 N. Sycamore
NORTH MANCHESTER

If you plan
this spring, remember

non-flammable solvents

are safest for cleanup

work, says the Exten-

sion satety specialist
at Purdue Universitye

ROCHESTER

to paint

FRIDAY, SATURDAY, SUNDAY

Mat. SAT., SUN. 1:30

Night Frijay. Saturd-y, Sunday

Bcx Office Orens 6:45 p-m.

SHORT & CARTOON
7 and 9 p.m,

NIVEN..
MG eatsenrs

DAVID

IMPOSSIBLE
7

BUY NOW

CARPETRAM

$10.95 regular

$89 s yd
types Acrilan carpeting

by Barwick

Hurry in today!

FURNITUR == CARPE

112 West Main St.

Mentone, Indiana 46539

AND SAVE



Honor Mrs. Yeiter
Mrs. Stanley Yeiter

and Daniel Ross were

recently honored ata

baby shower piven by
Mrs. Robert Holloway.

Many lovely pgifts were

received and ice cream

and cake were served to

Mrs. Wayne Bowser and

Debbie, Mrs. Fred Lem-
ler, Mrs. Beryle Yeiter,
Matt and Mike Yeiter,
Mrs. Monroe Romine, Mrs.Shower Honors Blood Bank Set At Rochester Attend Meeting

=

ton Smith, Mrs. MarionGary Gross
Acton, Mrs. Everett Wel-

Friday, March 21, will 20 pints. Mrs. Delbert Grace Waechter, Phyl- born, Mrs. Fverett Bes-
be the first blood col- Nutt is chairman for jis Gearhart and June SON and Janet, Mrs. Vic

lection date of the Newcastle. Its goal is Merley attended the 15th Lantz, Mrs. Lee Norris,
year for Fulton County. 6 pints. anniversary dinner of Mrs. Gordon Hackworth,

The Kloodmobile will be the Alpha Sigma Chapter Mrs. Kermit /ent, Mrs.at the home ot Mrs. Je ~

located at the American June Wedding of the Delta Kappa Soc- Kenneth Mellenhour, Mrs.Hudson, Mentone. CO-  Lepion Home in Rochest- iety recently at Hamlet. Raymond Lewis, Mrs.Mrs- Ro-
er from 10 a.m. until 4

is Planned The business meeting Bill Thomas and son andand Mrs. Lo-
waS conducted by Doris Steve and Vickie Hollo-

mn Sheetze
ivone aged 18 to 60

: Hill of the No. Miami Way. Also  yamnes wereContests were enjoved
who weighs more than 100

,

schools. Plaved and prizes wereand da} refresneents pounds is elipible to . won oby Mrs. Lee Norris
were served, donate. Persons 1% to F and Mrs. RKavmond Lewis.
aun ts cere fie ee 21 must have written

of honor and his mothe permission. Otficials en,and Mrs. Hazel Linn, nore that enough time
/ SHOP ATMrs. Howard Gr :

has lapsed since the
ME Sts owar adoGr 5

Deceniber visit to allow
;

. ’MT «pe : T &#3 persons who donated then 3

Meviowr
| Slps..,

f Lo pive this time.
:WED tehy

~

Chairman of the Henry -

kets toguships unit. is Mess ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE
welt) Mrs.

=

ca hep mS
3

Mrs. Gerald Dorn Smoker T goal
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FOR OTHER SPECIALS
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|
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é

Han
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3

Also, Mrse kirk ca
= eee Reported Open WSO) Sa, (bs S00 pm.WASHINGTON An-

vood, Mrs. Carl Metherns
nual state and tederal high- Mon. thru Sat.

dese es ee ta teal’ Use’ Taxes: far a: typical Mr. and Mrs. Richard Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noona ee me = heav truck range from Day of Akron, announceSmith and Miss Honey
g se
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WSST for o three-ante the enpapement of their e

Vila dels aeasies gece ssc&quot;) IN Parki Problems27 cS t
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2attend but se a y weight) to $3,200 pai by
Joey Madeford,

MEN - rene

P son ot Mr. and Mrs.
ENTONE-AKRON NEWS oS ae tor- trailer Joseph A Madetord also
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Mix or Match - 303 size cans by Stokley

Miss Day was a 1965 Cream Corn - Mixed Vegetables
eraduate of Akron High

School and will pradu- Cut Green Beans - Shellie Beans
ate in June from Ball
State University with a

Whole Kernal Corn
depree in secondary ed-

ucation. The future
5/89¢

Jewelry so bright and colorful it brings sunlight to brideproom, alSoaprad- Princella large 40 o2.

your wardrobe, Colors good enough to eat and pretty uate of AKron Hirh Scto- YAMS
ss : ) s he owner andenough to wear with everything. ol, is the ‘ M a

. ;
.

operator ot Joey&#39;s Dis- Swifts 12 oz.

4 count Store in Akron. PREM
tO e vill beCoume Hall Shopp |e ae | PREM

Romine Electric Bldg. Mentone eon Vnited Methodist Sweet Mixed Pickles
Church.

baby shower honored

Gary Gross, intant son

of Mr. and Mrs. Loren

Gross, Thursday nipht

“Pleasing you pleases us”

IGA assorted flavors

CAKE MIXES

CHOOSE FROM SEVERAL STYLES SWIFTNING 3 Ib. can

PR l Laminated Fabrics Ib. packages

Shape Retention Good Luck Margarine

0 Water Repellent Prolo Wax
Dry Cleanable Liquid Glory large 27 oz.

Eliminates Old Fashioned RUG CLEANER

: Gentle large 22 oz.Weight and Balk
FELS Detergent

$17 to $249 1 Ba Oni
Sizes 10 to 20 Bordens

and 1414 to 20% 2% Milk

Burger

Half & HalfRai Coats
$12 to $21

COOPER oi. POR LIVE | 29
MENTONE Yellow Creek

OPEN FRIDAY & SATURDAY NITES TO & P.M. aCLOSED WEDNESDAY P.M. r



New Of The
Beaver Dam Vicinity

Mr. Gerald Smalley
spent this past week in

Atlantic City, \. Jersey

attending a National

lel Mato. GOTIVETTL LOT...

Or Sunday, Mr. and

Mrs. Worden Perry che

&

in No. Manch eT

Viodtin at the Peabody

Home and alse called on

Kev. and Mrs. Kenneth

etler, a tormer min-

dot he eaver Da

ned now a supply
ba opepbly

‘tin Sup
Mr. and

har arol

eqns Mrs

=

antec

“LE bobert theryhwas and

“iis MG BITS HRSA TSE ix

way acel Gain
re

(t wa

Kobert?

tidlay.

Mies Geer el

called oon Mrs.

hhowman an Surieday

she is a patient
Murphy Medical

MI pie

- oan

Linker

no oWarcaw.

wer

|

ae Pecawver try

CT PU Be

Mr. Com Shewman, Mit.

Ralph Sbewran, Mose Har -

rll

co

hrewtian, Mis. St ae

hewitt, and PLES bal

heewran attended a sthow-

ber Garba kinlew who

Laecorie the bride

elvan on

Phe shower

al the Macy

Chaipeh oon Puae

frank Hudson

resdlay with ter

Ste. Nina Work

eri, who under —

ery oat the pu

rier aa Hospital

anda Murphy spent
h weekend with LET

f Tas Mra. Dove Ker-
cher oof Mentone.

Mise Gerald Smalley

and Mrs. Kennett Parks

spent Saturday in Ft.

Wayne.

Harold Miller spent
Monday in [ndianapolis

attending the Indiana
Convention.

and Mrs. Worden

called on Mr. and

Don Herendeen and
family ot Lafayette on

Saturday afternoon and

enjoved supper topether.
Mrs. Kenneth Mollen-

hour, Mrs. Frank Hudson,
and Mrs. Marie Craft

spent Friday in Peru

where they called on

Mrs. Nina Workin; who

recuperating from

surperyv at the Dukes

Hospital.
sunday at tlernoon cal-

lers of Mr. and Mrs.

Richard Whittenberyper
and family were Mr. and

MOTOROLA

PHILCO

Sales & Service

Color - Black and white

BAKER’
Jewelry

&
Appliance

Mentone EL 3-4685

P ah Deca Y Nae Nab as NEAR AR at

John Young of No.

Manchester and Mr.

Roper Hurn and fam-

children were also

the weekend with

Walter Weber.

Miller and Steph-

The Kusy Beaver

hold their Marct

on Sunday evening

Leonard Swick,

wright and children, and

Whittenberpger

»vandparents,

Heighway spent the

Thursday evening, Judy

Clinker attended a baby

lawnmower, do all refuel-
outdoors away from

heat or open flame,
minds Purdue Universitys

extension safety specia—

ta ML eal

AKRON CARNEGIE LISEARY

America the Beautiful
in the Words of Robert

F. Kennedy.
~The Queen&#3 Confession

by” Victoria Holt. One

of the best known nov-

elists of our day has
taken the story of the

most loved, the most

hated - certainly the

most tamous - queen in

French history, Marie
Antoinette and written

a dazzling biopraphical
novel about her. The
whole  plittering story

is here, tased firmly

on historical truth, and

transformed ty the nov-

elist into a moving, and

dramatic experience.
Diary ot a Heart Pa-

tient by Yehunda Kest-
en. Twice operated on

by Dr. DeBakey, a pat-
ient tells of his ex-

perience. Written for

the many millions affli-
cted with heart disease,

inthe hope that it will

shed some lipht on the

problems and terrors of

beinp bedridden, is a-

bove all, a testament

to man&#39; indestructible
will to survive.

The Lion in the Stone

by Henrietta Buckmaster.

Here is a novel, authen-

tie in atmosphere, so-

phisticated in its po-
litics, sensitive in its

human storv, told with

tenderness and compas-
sion.

Linkletter Down Under

by Art CinkleEter. Writ—
ten with Linkletter&#39;s

irrepressible wit and

hunor, and illustrated

by the distinguished
Australian cartoonist,

Paul Rigby, this is the

full story or that Hol-

lywood Guy Down Under,
and a revealing, charac-

ter sketch of Australia

«..the land and its pe-

ople.
Mrs. Appleyard and I

by Loutse Andrews Kent.
Martin Luther King,

Jr by Wm. Roberc Mil-
Ter. This is the life

story of his life, mar-

tyrdom and meaning for
the world.

How to Clean Every-
thing by Atma Chestnut
Moore. The authoritat-

ive guide to cleaning,
conditioning and stain

removal for every type
of material and surface.

The Arms of Krupp by
William Manchester. When

Germany&#39 ruling class-

es buried the last of

the Krupps in the rain
on August 3, 1967, they

witnessed the end of a

four hundred year dyn-
asty which had armed

Germany in the three

major wars and influen-
ced the course of Ger-

man and indeed of Eur-

opean history for cen-

turies. This is the

story of that dynasty.

Coin Club To Have
Anniversary

The Rochester Coin
Club will have its 5th

anniversary meeting on

March 26 at 7:30 p.m.
at the Rochester City

Hall.

Dealers will be pre-
sent, an auction will be
held and door prizes
will be awarded.

Coffee and cake will
be served.

ARMED
SERVICES

wktik

USS TICONDEROGA at

sea (FHTNC) March 13---
Seaman Glen E. Cormican,

USN, sonof Mr. and Mrs.
Marion D. Cormican of

Tippecanoe, Ind. is ser-

ving, aboard the attack
aircraft carrier USS

Ticonderoga during its
filth tour of duty in

the Western Pacitic.
On its tenth deployment
ott the coast of Viet-

nam, the Ticonderopa
will act as a floating

ail field for Carrier
Air Wing pilots flying

strike missions against
enemy targets in the

South.

U.S. ARMY, VIETNAM (A
HTNC)---Army Serpeant
Richard D. White, 21,

son of Mr. and Mrs. Fr-

R. White, Allen

.» Roann, Ind., rece-

ived his fifth award of

the Purple Heart during,
ce cemonies Feb. in

Vietnam.

Sette White was pre-
seited the award for

woinds suffered inact-

ior against hostile

forces in Vietnam.
white is a platoon

serpseant in Company #,
3rd Battalion of the

Sth Infantry Division&#39;s
39th Infantry.

U.S. ARMY, KOREA (AHT
NC )--Ronald E. Bruce,
20, son of Mr. and Mrs.

Robert D. Bruce, Clay-
pool, Ind., was promot-

ed to Army corporal Feb.
10 at Camp Ringgold,

Korea, where he is amm-

unition section chief
ir the 2nd Infantry

Divisione
His wife, Susan, liv-

es at 714 N. Cook St.,
Warsaw.

A new address has be-
en received for Roger

Fisher. It is:

Sgt. Roger L. Fisher
AF 16815230

P.O. Box 9117

Pope AFB No. Carolina
28308

STEVE WHITTENBERGER
SELECTED FOR MUSICAL

Steve Whittenberger,
a student at Huntington

College, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Richard Whitten-

berger, R. 2, Akron,
Indiana, has been named

to the cast of &qu Fair
Lacy&q to be presented
by the Huntington Coll-

ege Student Union.
“My Fair Lady,&qu univ-

ersally hailed as per-
haps the greatest musi-
cal show ever written,
will be performed by the

Huntington College stu-
dents on April 24, 25,

and 26. An all-student
production is presented

every spring, and past
performances have inclu-

ded “South Pacific,”
“Bye Bye Birdie,&quot; and
“The Music Man.&qu

NEW BOOKS
BELL MEMORIAL LIBRARY

For you readers who
liked Arthur Hailey&#39
Airport and Hotel, we

havea new copy of his
first novel The Final
Diagnosis. This isa
story OF the life and
death struggles in a

large hospital and foc-
uses mainly on the chi-

ef pathologist who must
make the final diagnosis
on every patient--and

eventually on himself.
A World of Profit by

Louts  AuchinceToss. The

story of the Shalleross
family who, in 300 years,

has twice declined into

poverty and twice climb-
ed back into riches.
Now headed by Judge Eben,
they face into the rap-
acious world of the 60s.

Non-fiction:

you are interested
in physical education,

we have a new book on

weight lifting entitled

Weight Training by Phil-

ip J. Rasch.
The Rich and the Sup-

er-Ric y erdinand

undberg. Who really
owns America’? How do

they keep their wealth
and power?

Exploring, the Mind by
Suzanne LoebTl. his is

the history of man’s
search for mental health.

It traces the contribu-
tion ot leading scient-—
ists from the 18th thr-

ough the 20th centuries
and it attempts to dis-

pel the myths and pre-
sent facts about mental

and emotional illness
in simple laymens terms.

For baseball fams:
The Tommy Davis Story

y Patric ussell. e

story of one of base-
ball&#39;s greats.

The Indiana Library
Association and the In-

diana State Library are

sponsoring, a Library
Poster Contest for am-

ateur artists 12 years
and older and residents
of Indiana. Details

may be obtained at the

library.
And even if you don’t

want to read a book,
come in and_ see Mrs.

Riner’s display of an-

tique dishes. It will
be worth your time.
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Publisher Changes Philosophy On Printing Truth

Only a short time ago
the editor of a paper
in Indiana grew tired of

being called a liar and

announced that he would

begin tilling the truth

in the future. The next

issue of the paper car-

ried the following it-

ems:

John Coyle, local pro-

ceryman is complaining-
and for good reasons.

His prices are high, his

store is dirty andhis
clerks insolent. How

can he eypect much?

The Reverned Bob Jones

preached Sunday night on

&quot;Charity.& He&#39;l need

all the charity he can

get from his congrega-
tion because his sermon

was SO poor.
Dave Candky died at

his home here Tuesday

nipht. The doctor call-
edit heart failure, but

those who Know say whis-

key killed him.

Married - Miss

Rhodes and James

lins, last Sunday
Baptist parsonape

Rev. Gordon. The bride

is a very ordinary town

girl who doesn&#39;t Know

any more about cooking
than a jack-rabhit and

never helped her mother

three days in her life.

She 1s not a beauty by

any means and has a gait
like a duck. The proom

is an up-to-date loafer.

He has been living off

the “old man&qu at home

all his life and is not

worth having. A dim

future for the couple
is predicted.

Sylvia
[. Col=

at the

by the

Died - Age 56 years,
six months and 13 days.

Deceased was a _mild-
mannered pirate who came

here in the night with
another man‘s wife and

joined the church at the

first chance. He owed

us several dollars for

his paper, was indebted

to most everyone else in

town, but you could hear
him praying six blocks

away. He died singing
“Jesus Paid It All,“ and

we think he is right,

Pool Memberships

Family memberships in

the proposed Rochester

community swimming pool

are being sold at $104

each, payable at once or

in $2 per week install-

ments for one yeare
The family plan offers:
1. Use of the swimming

pool by all members of

the immediate family for

three years followiny,
{ts opening.

2. The plan may be

paid as outlined above

at the AKron bank, eith-

er of the Rochester

banks, the savings and

loan company or the

Leiters Ford or Fulton

banks.
3. Paid-up family mem-

berships are transfer-

able. For example, per-

sons may purchase a mem-

bership and transfer its

use toa son or daughter
who have children wish-

ing to use the pool.
4. Advance purchase of

aftamily membership will

bring a three-year sav-

BSille
Fditor:

there are many

topic, hassel poes on ,

a long, playing record,

people becoming, angry »

one with another. Who

is right or wrong? At

least the issue seems

tar from being settled.

Neither school wants to

lose its identity.
guess that is only nat-—

ural. I hope it all

turns out for the best

for all concerned.
The subject of garbage

disposal seems to be re-

ceiving attention. The

gentleman that had always
collected and cared for

this work before this

year, was very courteous,

accomodating and congen-—

ial with us. This win-

ter we have carried our

container out and back

in the utility room to

keep it from freezinys
you never Know when it

will be picked up these

days.
We bought a new plastic
container to please them,

they throw the container

one way, and the cover-

somewhere else. I see

them kick these recept-
acles rather than put

them where they empty
them, they sometimes
kick them away and do

not pick them up. All

in all, I would have to

say the present pick-up
falls far short of what

Dear

Seems

To The Editor

it used to be, I guess,
thats the way it goes.

Respectfully,

W. E. Fowler

FHA Girls Meet,
Elect Officers

The Mentone FHA girls
met recently to elect

officers, naming Carol

Franks as president3
Connie Alber, vice-pres-—
ident; Kim Manwaring,

secretary; Liz Smythe,
treasurer; Linda Newton,
historian; Tanya Sisk,
parliamentarian; Bonnie

Ring, reporter; Cathy
Decker, recreation, and

Carmen Anglin, projects
chairman.

Plans were also made

for several members to

attend a district meet-

ing on March 22 at Ben-

ton&#39;s Central High Sch-

ool at Oxford.

PERU: Fifth District

Congressman Richard L.

Roudebush (R-Ind.), told

a Lincoln Day audience
that there is strong

sentiment in the 91st

Congress and throughout
the nation for overturn-

ing Supreme Court decis-
ions banning prayer in

public schools.

because the deceased

never paid anything him-

self. He was buried in

an asbestos casket and
his friends threw palm
leaf fans in his grave
because he&#39;ll probably

need them.

After this issue con-

taining the above items,
the Indiana editor was

beseeched by his readers

to start lying again.
--Fleming Gazette

Flemingsburg, Ky.

ing of $46 over the reg-
ular yearly charge for

a family, effective when

the pool is opened.
Individual family mem-

bers will be issued i-

dentification cards for

pool use after the three-

year membership is paid.

The pocl will be built

east of East Sixth St.,
Rochester, on surplus

land north of Lakeview
Park.

Estimated cost of the

pool will be $160,000,
and it is hoped that a

third of this cost can

be met with advance pur-
chase of family member-

ships.
Richard Belcher is

chairman of the Roches-

ter Community Pool Com-

mittee, anagency of the

Park and Recreation

Board.

Merry Molly
Club Meets

The monthly meeting,
of the Merry Mollys was

held on Monday evening,
at the home of Ruth Tu-

eker with Fat Whetstone

as co-hostess.

The meeting, was call-

ed to order by the Vice

President, Jo Ann Anglin.
The proup sand “America

the Beautiful” and the

history of the sonp, of

the month &quot Wild Irish

Rose&quo was piven by Fran-

cis Mellott.

The secretary read the

minutes of the last mne-

eting, and the treasurers

pave areport of the

nances. Garden remarks,

entitled &quot;Onions in the

Garden” was piven by
Eleanor Knoop. The les-

son entitled “Important

Papers&qu was piven by
Emma Lou Hiers. Medi-

tations were piven by
Francis Mellott entitled

“Footprints in the Sand

of Time.” Health and

Safety remarks on Tor-

nadoes was piven by Lea

Hudson.
The roll call “What

you would do with an ex-

tra hour a day? was

answered by 1S members.

Chances) on the quilt
were sold tor $1.00 per

member anda drawiny, was

held for the quilt with

Jo Ann Anplin the win-

ner.

The club voted to pive
§2.00 to IFY and 4-H.

After the Club Collect

was read by the p,roup,

a baby pift was present —

ed to Pat Gross, and al-

so several members re-

ceived secret pal pitts.
Dirty Bingo was en-

joyed by the group and

delicious refreshments

were served by the host-

ess and co-hostess.
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Mgten Duster of United Metho

her Church
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Lincoln Aid

The Lincoln Ladies’

Aid met recently at the

home of Mrs. Esther Bru-

baker. The meeting was

opened with singing and

devotions were given by
Esther Brubaker and Mil-

dred Leckrone. Money

was pivenfor Bibles for

the praduates.
The hostess auctioned

off acake for the host-

ess pift. They also

worked rolling, bandages
for the missionary work

in Africa.

Delicious refreshments

were served by the host-

ess. The neyt meeting
will be April 1, at the

home of Mrs. Jack Adams.

MARION COLLEGE VARSITY QUARTET
services of

dist churches Sunday,
Talma will

p.m.
zent, Larry Mealy,

Silver Lake
WSCS Meets

The Silver Lake W.S.

C.S. of the Faith Meth-

odist Church met Thurs-

day evening, at the home

of Mrs. Tressie Haney.
The lesson, “Look

What Has Happened to

Religion” was presented
by Mrs. Hazel Stout.

Delicious refreshments

were served toMrs. Mary
Shoemaker, Mrse Ale»

Miller, Mrs. Ross Stout,
Mrs. John Teeter, Mrs.

Arvid Putman, Mrs. N.E.

Lee, Mrs. Arlie Ring;
Mrs. Ruth Ring, Mrs.

Egg Hunt
Is Planned

An Easter egg hunt for

all the children in the

community will be spon-
sored by the Mentone U-

nited Methodist Church
on Saturday, April 5.

All children are wel-

come and will meet at

the church.

DID YOU KNOW?
Sunday dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn were Mr. and Mrse

Mike Colbert and David

and Mrs. Myrtie Davis.
In the afternoon they

attended song services
at the Church of Christ

in Rochestere

will sing at

the Talma and Mentone United Metho-

March

begin at 6 p.m.
Members of the quartet

and Lyle

23. The program at

and at Mentone at

are Steve Hill, Don

Williams.

Akron WCTU
Holds Institute

The Akron local W.C.T.
U. Institute covened in

the Akron Library base-

ment, Tuesday, March 12.
A pre-supper session

began at 5:30 p.m. Med-
itations were given by

Miss Fern Bowen. Re-

ports were made by Miss
Velma Bright on her

“Home Protection&quot; de-

partment, and by Mrs.
Beulah Pratt on current

legislationonthe State
and the National levels.

Miss Goldie Burns dis-

missed the meeting with

prayer.
The

was

Mrs.

carry-in
then

supper
served, with

Marie Bright and

Mrs. Eva McHatton as

the hostesses and Mrs.

Marparet Slaybaugh rep-

istering the guests.
Mr. Paul Bowen pave the

table blessin. The e-

vening session was bro-

ught to order by the In-

stitute Chairman, Mrs.

Pratt, and bepan with

group Sinping, with Fern

Kowen aS accompaniest
on the piano. Mr. Har-

ley Rollins, ot Grace

Seminary and pastor ot

the Omepa Church, pave

challenging, devotions.

Miss Gloria Jean Erring-—
ton and Miss Patti lay-

lis from Grace Collere

sang, a lovely duet num-

ber, “How Great Thou

Art&quot; The Ken Anderson

film, &quot;Incence and Idols&quot;

was shown by Mr. Ray
Doering. Mrs. Marie

Bright dismissed with

prayer.

@ Bible Verse Greeting Cards

@ Bibles (all kinds)

© Family Bibles

® Pictures

@ Guest Books

@ Ideal Magazine

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP

107 N. Sycamore
NORTH MANCHESTER

100% HUMAN HAIR

© Looks, feels and ats ithe no

&qu

715 St. Rd. 19 S.

WI SAL

ANY STYLE OR COLOR Also

Complete Wig & Wigtet Service

Reshaping & Restyling

VIOLA’S HOUSE O F BEAUTY

Akron 893-4333

Ruth Albert, Mrs. Ross

Deaton, Mrs. Don Bouse,
Mrs. Zetta Summe, Mrs.

Lydia Zimpleman and

Miss Lelah Martin.

April 3rd Hoty ‘Thursday vom

runien Se pen

OPPORTUNITY
We have positions open for top management trainees.

Requirements: Business Administration or Engineering

Degree. Here is an unlimited opportunity for an ambitious

and aggressive young person. If you are looking for a change

and an opportunity to werk your way up with a company

that will recognize your potential, then don’t hesitate.

Mail your resume immediately to:

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

March 20, 1969
Apel 6th

Sunrise

Sunrise Services at

Treakhast at 7 aa

charice

30
Busy

Testvens

MILLER’S L.P. GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

-100 Ib. CYLINDER AND BULK SERVICE

500 and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller
2 MILES NORTH OF AKRON

INCOME

Tax Service

FEDERAL and STATE

NOTARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

Chamberlin Products Corporation

P. O. BOX 266

AKEON, INDIANA 46910

ATIN: FRANK WESTFALL

An Equal Opportunity Employer
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old Lynch, Mr. and Mrs.

Richard Kerlin and soins

and Mr. and Mrs. Koy
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of daughter
Eli-

were

Sif

weekend guests
nd Mrs. Worby

Irvine,
visited

and wife,

Myron Svler

and oaioyr

wite, Mr. and

im
urubb at san

Mrs. Louise

spending two

Tuscon, Ari

nker.

Mr. and Mrs.

piv
Bn Vig

Ezra Lip-
Wednesday ev-

with his parents,
and Mrs. Cecil Lin-
ot Warsaw.

SE
«

Lily Pence

nrandson, Shannon,
nad spent the past
weeks here, to his

spent

Caton

Look
tet
tier

whe

Lw

and hus-

Mr. and Mrs. Chas.
i

Cal.
her

Sites

at

andson

Mrs.

Tours Germany
Fine Arts Club

Mrs. Dre

was hostess to

ver Lake Fine

March meetin;

The biusir

ened
i

and

Flar.

Frank
Sil-

Club

the

Arts

was

Collect
ope

omembers +f

roll all, Pontes

read

oo

and approvedwere

bers

hore in Chicago on Mon-

dav.

Weekend puests of

Sittler home

and Mrs. Alan

of Pt, Wer

Suse SLEet ber

Pt. wayne, and Mar-

hojas trom Mexicu

Mexico. Other

ors were Mr. and

Maurice Reed, Mr.

Mtse Georpe Faker,
John Huphs

Mr. and Mrs.

sche Tohnston, ot

Warsaw, and Mr. and

Mrs. Terry Jefferies of

brazil, Indiana.

the

were

Reed

iON,

Prater,
Melats.

Mr. and Mrs. Calvin

Harton were puests on

Wednesday of his sister,

Mi -
Ida Carver ot La-

Pavevcee.

Mr. and Mrs. Danny

French of Hunting ton

were weekend puests of

Mr. and Mrs. Woody Fren-

ch. Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Garrison from Burling-

ton were Sunday atter-

noon and evening, visit-

OE Be

ar

Price an

Flot were

ruests of Mr. and

Mrs. Ernest Brooks. Mr.

and Mrs. karl Davenport
ot North Webster called

im the evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Tot

aman and daughter came

t theirv home at Court—

land Park on Saturday

fro: bee Blisss. Mary

fand where they had be-

ee living this winter.

Mis. Sausaman and dauph-
ter will Live in their

here and Por ren

backytul Kt. ss,

dav.

~
Ie Ce

Mi. atid Mrs. Clas

ot Manchester te ard

Chorus trer terme,

au the First Mise

avy Chureh in Fl.

eon Sunday evenite.

Lopher Dale Keed

dedicated at) Clav-

nited Methodist
no Sundav.

Stout of

the weekend

patents, Mr.

sLout.

Mer

Mise

Mrs.

Sunday

Carl

Bibs e

dinn-

and

Saus-

frome

perted

Slt and

Sv ler

Gruidite

the

Wen?

rT

wrt South

spent
fal

and Mrs. hoss

Mr. and Mrs.

and spent Phursday

ternoon with Mr. and

Lester tow land

Nappanee.

ho-

wl

at

Mr

near

Mrs. J.C. Grubb return-

ed toher home in Silver

Lake on Saturday atter

spending amonth in Cal-

iforniae She visited

Mreand Mrs. fot
h.

Mrs.
1

Sunday herr et ot

Mr. and Mrs. nelle

and Wile

i Mrs

Sot

she call

Makensor: amt Mr.

»
Donald Barn-

No. Webster.

Mrs. Perey

Sunday dinnet

Mr. and Mrs.

Sid Dick fron Talma.

Mr- amd Mrs. Worby

Clinker attended the

Golden Weddiny Anniver-

sary and open ot

Mr. and

=

Mrs. Elwood

Stubblefield ot Neweas-
t Sundave Mrs. Stub-

blefield was the dauyh-
terot Mr. and Mrs. Car-

ev smith from the Clav—-

pool community.

Sunday evening puests
the Luther Van Cleave

Mr. and Mrs.

trom Peru and

Mis. Robert Scholar and

children trom Marion.

Rev. and Mrs. Dwiytht
MeC laure of Kokoro ane

childre: were Phorsday

eventing dinner puests

Moe oamd Mrs. s

Deaton. Bev. Mem lr

held services Tr the

evening at the Methodist

Chureh tao Akron.

Mr. and Mrs. Lee

shbarper oo Pls
the weekend

Mrs. Merl

Later

Trice

and

hart

Mr.

NPS

of near

and

hinr were

ruests of

t

house

le

at

homies

Kent Baket

were

of to

Har-

Wayne

with

Fatt
spent

Mr. and

Orbe

Mise 1.1 IS Peatce ot

Silver and Mrs.

ot Maren

Priday
Steele

rhe

Thelma

chester pent
with Mrs.

of Pina Green.

Pruitcved

Howard

PGHbOnRLY

cl

NE Tai Bobes

delicious

per owas en

and Mrs. Willoar

and Mis.

Mr.

fracy,
Howard

and Mrs.

Mrs.

and Mr. and

Van Cleave.

After the business me

eting, a surprise ;itt

was presented to Mr. and

Mrs. William hiley for

their 9Oth wedding, ammn-

iversary.

pot - Lic

posed

Ronnie

and

Mr. and
Silver

Joe Leck-

Hazel Carr

Mrs. Luther
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@Hot Built-up Roofing

@15 & 20 yr. Bondable Roofs

@ al Workmen Insured

TOWN &a COUNTRY

Sheet Metal &a Roofing

Phone 352-2485

Check our preies on new JM Fire King 25 year roof

@ Industrial &a Residential

@JM Approved Dealer

@ Reasonable Rates
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1 s U.S. Departivent

special-TeV ibe

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication

Accessories
We Give Top Value Stamps

PHONE 352-2332 SILVER LAKE

\
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Norris Heads ILBA

Leroy Norris, k. 1,
Mentone, has been elect-

cd president of the Ind-
lana Livestock Breeders

Association.

Other of ficers elected
atarecent meeting held

at Purdue lniversity in-

cluded ll. D. MeCormick,
Iie P Latavette, vice

president, and Henry

Mayo, Purdue extension
animal scientist, re-el-

ected secretary-treasur-

set Pog

Directors named for

three-year Lerimns were

Rhodibauph, ke ol,
elaer3; We TF And-

&gt;On, Ihe B sedford
Gilman Stewart, Ra &a

Greensburg, and Harry

Armstrong, Ke2, Spring
walle.

PMA Re-Elects
Officers

Avery KN Vose, Re 2,
Antioch, T1l1l., was Te-

LSerIed president ot
Moire MILK Association
at the annual reorpani-
Zab lonmereting recently.

VIso rerclected were

fon TP. utterbrodt, R.

1, Murnett, Wise, tirst

Viee-pres. Albert Kruse-

matk, Tranktort, [1ll.,
eeond vice-president

Harold ll. smith, Ke 1,
Akron, [nd.3 third vice-

president and Gr epory
Klaska, RK 2, Marshall,

Wis., Secrelarye

SWCD Meetings
Are Held

tie Kosciusko
Sot) and Water

vation district

visors were hosts

area workshop on

dav, March 13, at

minster Hotel.

eight super-
ottice per-

thirteen

the

State

the Soil

Committ ee

County
Conser-

super-
to an

Churs-

West —

seventy
Visors and

sonnel] trom

counties attended

all-day propram,
otfileers trom

Conservation

and the Soil Conserva-

tion Service spoke on

problems cont ronting,

B

Speci
While quantity lasts

Certified

Vernal Alfalfa

Inoculated

$33 bu.

Valentine

Elevator, Inc.
Mentone 353-4695,

the

and
Films

on how

districts.
discussion

the conservation job
can be done more ef-

ficiently completed the
well-attended workshop.

Supervisors of the Kose
ciusko Co. SWCD held a

dinner at the Shrine
buildi.

, Friday, March
14. The dinner honored

thirteen speech contes-

Lants represent ing coun-

ties inArea Il. Seven-

ly-seven attended,
Area competition was

held following, thedin-
ner. Winner of first
prize was: William Thee,

a senior at Howe Mili-
tary Academy, who re-

presented LaGrange Co-
unt ye A Wabash county

senior, Lola Kefaber

Placed second. Russ

Reibold, Miami County,
third and Jan Gawthrop,

Kosciusko County,fourth.
fhee will represent

Area I] at the State Con-
test on April 5.

New County Agent
is Named

Robert Cox has been
named as new extension
axent for Fulton county

and will assume his du-
ties April 1, in line

with a re-organization
Propram that will affect

nine counties. Mrs.
Mildred Allen, home ey-
tension agent, will con-

tinue her association
with the local office

as director of the fam-
ily living organization

and will be home manage-
ment and equipment agent

in six counties,

Named To
Membership

Thomas R. Runkle, Ak-

ron, sonof Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Runkle, has been

named to junior member-
ship in the

=

American
Hereford ASsociation,

the world&#39;s largest
purebred re,istry organ-

ization, with headquart-
ers in Kansas City, Mo.

FISH

4:30 PM.

By The Famous Akron Jonah Club, Inc.

Carry - Out Only
MARCH 29, 1969

4H Fair Grounds
ROCHESTER,

- 7:30 P.M.

BENEFIT FOR BOY SCOUTS

1969 Jamboree Fund
Denation $1.25

FRY

INDIANA

Kosciusko Scouters Hold
Annual Recognition Night

Over 130 Scouters

representing every com-

Munity in Kosciusko
County, attended the

Scouters Annual Rec-

ognition Dinner Satur-

day evening, at the War-

saw Masonic Hall.
Highlight of the even-

ine was the presentation
of the Key Scouter

Awards to Russel Kinsey ,

and Mrs. Marilynof War-

saw; Eddie Creighton, of

Atwood; and Richard Al-
len of Oswego for their

outstanding service to

boyhood during the past
five years. Mre Kin-

sey has servedasa Com-

missioner, and general
trouble~shooter for the

Scouting; Mrs. Mahlig
has been acting as the

County&#39;s Den Leader

Trainor; Ed Creighton
as Scoutmaster of Troop
59 of Atwood; and Ric-
hard Allen as Scout-

master of Troop 17 of

Oswego.
Speaker for the event

was Robert Schott of La

Grange. He spoke on the

future growth of north-
ern Indiana and how it
will relate to the wor-

ld in which our child-
ren will live,

Hosting the recogni-
tions was Ed Sauer, Dis-
trict Chairman of Kos-
ciusko District. Excer-

Pts from his annual re-

Port mentioned over 1500

boys served in Kosciusko

county, as well as 28%
of all possible boys en-

rolled between ages 8
and 16. Other excerpts

mentioned the increase
in quality of program

Dairy Association
Will Meet

The annual meeting of
the Kosciusko County
Dairy Association will

be held Friday, March
21st, at the Westminis-
ter Hotel, Winona Lake,
beginning at 10:30 a.m.

Don Goon, Atwood, the

county president, will
preside. Reports on the
business of the associ-

ation and on the plans
for the county fair will

be given.
Sam Gregory, Purdue,

state supervisor of dairy
testing, will speak dur-

ing, the afternoon ses-

sion.
Dinner reservations

should be made with the

County Extension Office.
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due to better training
and Commissioners’ ser-
vice.

Richard Reidel and Rob
bert Blakely received
special recognition when

they were presented with
ciamond pins for organ-

izing by Stanley Peg-
uiqnot, the Organiza-
tion Chairman of the cou-

nty Mr. Reidels award is
the first of its kind ever

to be presented in the
Pioneer Trails Council,

and recognizes that he
has organized 10 Scout

Units holding over 375

boys.
Other Awards presen-

ted to county Scouters

were Den Leaders Awards
to Mrse Virginia Hann
of Syracuse; Mrs. Smith
and Mrs. See of Warsaw;
Mrs. Sue Gunter and Mrs.
Sue Drudge of Claypool;

Louise Creighton of At-

wood; and Mrs. Lillie

Dorsey of Mentone,
Scouters Training A-

wards were presented to

Scouters who had com-

pleted their training
and placed in practice
those ideals and skills

learned. Receiving a-

wards were: Harold Mic-

hols, Max Baker, Tom

List, Jack Rife, of War-
saw; Rex Lawson of Bar-
bee; Ferl Rhoades and
Dr. Jack Clark of Syra-

cuse; Harold Drudge of
Claypool; Art Wise of
Mentone.

Scouters Keys
presented for

who completed
years of

experience to Russel

Kinsey, Commissioner;
of Warsaw; Dan Howard,

Explorer Advisor of War-
w; Richard Allen Scout-

master of Oswego; Ed
Creigton, Scoutmaster

of Atwood.
A special award was

presented by John Hall,
linited Fund President,

were

Leaders
three

practical

to Charles Bertsch, who
recently served as Coun-

ty chairman of Scouting,
and helped lay the found-
ation for the increased
Program and service en-

jJoyed by the leadership
today. Another Special

Units were recognized
for program profiency.
Harold Drudge, District
Commissioner, awarded
Commissioners Citations

for Excellence in pro-
gram quality to Pack and
Troop 28 of Syracuse-
Rotary and Lions Clubs;
Pack and Troop 70 of

Claypool Lions Clubs;
Post 67 Warsaw Lions,
Club; Pack and Troop 30,
Warsaw Methodist Church;

and Troop 119 of Sacred
Heart Catholic Church;

and Troop 59 of Atwood
Lions Club.

Other Units recognized
for Summer time program

achievement in outdoor
activity and camping we-

re:

Pack 16o0f Etna Green;
Troop 16 of Etna Green;
Pack 26 of North Webster;
Pack and Troop 36 of War-
saw EFU Church; Pack
and Troop 47 «f Milford:
Pack and Troop 58 of Men-

tone; Pack 59 of Atwood;
Pack 61 of Pierceton;
Pack 67 of Warsaw; and

Troop 75 of Warsaw.

Awards were presented
to selected Cub Scouts
of Claypool, who have
been traveling through-
out the county and help-
ing the Organization
team to organize new

Dens.

© $15,000 Major
Medical

® Disability Ins.
® Mortage Ins.
° Life Insurance

TINKEY
Insurance & Real Estate

Akron 893-4713

wee

Box 158 - Akron

Phone 893-7013

iv’S A HAPPY MAN
whe lets us handle his feeding

Problems. We turn his problems

inte preduction amd we can do

the same for you. Stop in and

get acquainted.

ROBERTS
Lumber, Hardware & Grain

Claypool
Phone 566-2923

Box 367 - Mentone

Phone EL 3-5145

SN an REGULA RET
(Also Wide Oval Snow Tires) &quo 50

*650 x 13 with recappable Exchange

ALL SIZES AVAILABLE

Beall Tire Shop

u



FOR SALE

FOR SALE: Alfalfa hay

TOM FITES

Phone 893-4410

3/20/2p

conditioned

Akron

Sale Knapp Easter shoes. Children’s
Knapp shoes now available

REN TRIDLE
354-4225 or 353-4185

3202p.

Lo
Mentone

KIX STRIPPER -

one coat removes

paint Available at

Stays wet for hours

many coats of

DAY HAROWARE
ron

OLE

FOR SALE

and NL 66

alfalfa

XL 45

Sudax and

DeKalb seed corn

Varities, Also

LESTER WHITCall Rochester

FOR SALE Alfalfa hay

FRANK LUKENS
SR o11 mile east of Disko

7/6, 2p

the Bine
and

shampovoer $1

TAKE soil away
from carpets
electric

Akron

Lustre way
upholstery Rent

Day Hardware

B20 1e

SEED OaTs:
cerut

yield,
anon

Certified Jaycees and
ed Clintford. High quality, High

High test weight, High germin-
Please call before 7 or after 6

HUGH WILDERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-329)

11T/p
ee

FOR SAL. Good, used electric ADEE

Phone AKRON 893-7170
3201p

2S

FOR

gallon
SALE Two

and two
basturizers,

gallon

Phone MENTONE E 3-3790
3/6

Sn

a

SON OR DAUGHTER going to col-
lege? If you want to give your student
the very best, give an ADLER

writer for graduation. Thjs is a
that will be used and appreciated for

meny years The new ADLER fully
electric compact typewriter tae

here in time for graduation and you
ket quality at catalog prices plus local

service jruarantes. Also adding mach
Ine. doffice furniture

mation or repair
Menton

353-298,

B infor-

RESR
a

O during N
AS2-4022 after 6 pm.

or ‘T

J LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
ann Sth St. Rochester BERT

FOR SALE
tone ads.

Ford
hours. A-1

Tractor Model
condition

BLOSSERED
Burket 491-3540 37 Zp

Remington Quier
le Dy pewrt and case

condition §

Foter

Dxeel

JIM MANWARING
Merton AOR HONS

A/V L

stir

a

AKRON TRAILER SALES
Authorized Coachman Dealer. New

used trailers 13 - 28 feet. Phone
892-4135 OF R9Z-4813.

had/2isre

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting
up nights. burning, frequent or sci anty
flow, leg oor back pains may warn of

fu Ho kidney disorders: -

Give a gentle withnt ETS (take only tabs a day for
\ days) Regulate passage, vase aches
and pains or your 48¢ back. NOW at

Harris Drugs. in Akron

3/6/40

ORD

Sages

“and nov

setting

Easter plants and
Ne have ter baskets

Pansy plants ready for
out in early April

Fotted plants for Waster will he ready
March 28, 1969

MARKLEY&#39;’S GRCENHOUSE
502 N. Broadway Mentone

Bel b he

KIRBY VACUUM CLEANER,
K only $26.00, Terr

Guarantee Call
Electro Hysiene Co

Runs

$1.00
353-3743

B/20/1e

SEWING MACHINE
able left in lay-away
Zag eauipment) alance due only
$22.45. Terms $1.4) per week. Day or
night delivery. 354-3713 Electro Hyg-
iene Co.

Singer
(full Dial

4 Yi

3/20/16
I

WAREHOUS DAMAGE
Scratches (3) Zax Sew

inex. They do everything,
tachments.

casts,

month

P58 -3743,

Slight
nz Mach-

hout at-

delivery. Can

3/20/1e

FOR RENT

FOR KENT: Trailer space.

SENFF TRAILER COURT
entone

3/20/xc

FOR RENT: Light, roomy apartment.
Call 353-2323. Comer Franklin and

Harrison streets in Mentone

GOLDIE KESLER
Ment

2/13/2e

FOR KENT: Modern, country home

Phone SILVER LAKE 352-2481
3/20/2p

—

FOR
home

RENT Two bedroom mobile

SENFF TRAILER COURT
Mentone

3/6/xe
OO

FOR RENT: Three bedroom house in
Akron, near school. gas heat. Refer-
ences required.

Phone 317-833-2669
3/13/2¢

FOR RENT: Two bedroom house for
rent. fully modern.

Phone AKRON 893-4135
2727/3

3

3, good selection eused mobile homes 8, 10°, 12°

PHONE 893-4906

FOR RENT: Modern 3 - bedroom
house near Chamberlins in Akron_
Desire responsible, permanent tenant
Mail references, number in family and
desired rental time to Box XYZ c/o
Akron News

2/28/3e

HELP WANTED

HELE WANTE Men to work at

VALENTINE ELEVATO Inc.
Mentone

- 1695
w/e

LUM [Kk HANDLERS,sigh BFIREM AN/clean-up man,
(lo fire boilers and clean mill, 3-11
PM shift), Giood working conditions.

good Wages, Insurance and other ben-
efits

PIKE LUMB co.
kron

3/13/26
i

SEIS

HELP WA Pe. APPLICATIONS
WANTED - for workers in nursery

and landscape work working
conditions and wages,

LAKETON NURSERIES
Phone 982-2496

3/1373¢

WANTED

WANTED Cun Seo uniforms
ested incany sige Call

Mrs Beverly

Inter.
Akron 893-1764

Shrive
20/20

or contaer

WANTED tronings to do

ESSIE BOWSER
Me enti

K

Good,
house

$- bedroom,
Well located

for cecupanes

reasonably new

in or near Akron
hy July

PIKE LUMBER CO.
Akron

NOTICE

SALE: Sponsored
lota Xi sorority, Mentor

held March 28 and 29 at th
Fireman&#39;s Building. Open at 3 p.m.
on Mare nd all day on March 29

4/20/2¢

NOTICE:

will

bue to other employment,
discontinue livestock trucking.

BUD WISE

3/13/2p

and
Call

Notice: Federal
taxes prepared.

state income
for appointment.

NINA OPPLE
Akron 893-4390

3/6/3p

FIRST FEDERAL PAYS 5%% on
$5,000 minumn Certificates and 4.55%
on Passhook savings. All accounts

insured to $15,000.

FIRST FEDERAL SAVINGS
inth & Monroe chester

2/13/4c

&g Federal and te income
taxes prepared Call for appointment.

HOWARD ALDERFER
Mentone 353-2924

1/30/12¢

THANK YOU

THANK YOU: We wish t&gt extend
our heartfelt thanks and appreciation

to our neighbors, friends and -elatives
for the floral tr.butes, prayers and

messages of sympathy and for

foo that was brought in and every
ous in our recent

bereavement.

Mrs. Leon Smythe Cla familyMrs. Josie S-nvti
and Mrs. Cedric &qu

» Harry Smythe
Harnid &amp;—--*Se

Walter Smythe
Robert Smythe
Gr re Srvthe

3720 /1e
——

eee

THANK YOU: would like to thank
everyone for the cards. flowers and

calls while [ was in the hospital and
since returning home. They meant a

great deal to me and were greatly
appreciat

Mr. and Mrs.

Dewey Whetstone
R01 p

i

THANK YOU: [ would like

appreciation
to extend

cards during my recent

diness will never be
forgotten.

Mrs. Loren Sheetz

THANK YOU- My sincere thanks to
my friends. and my daughters’ friends,
for their many acts of kindness dur-
ing my stay in the hospital and since

I&#39 been home. Your ris, flowers.
food and prayers were all sincerely
appreciat!

Helen Lewis
3/20/1p

THANK YOU
friends. neighbors and rela

the flowers, cards. food and
remembrances during the illnes

death of our loved on

Our sincere thanks to

The Omer L. Miller family
3720/1,

THANK YOU I wish to thank all my
friends and hhors for their acts

of kindness to my family and for the
cards, flowers and prayers while I
was in .

F fod bless each
and every one of you

Mrs. Palmer Bickel
2M 1p

_—

THANK you
our neighbors a

ives for all the nic

done for us in every way Tt is wor
derful the way you have helped us

Tha Fou so much for rad flowers,
~ ryt roth

want to thank all
friends and relat-
thi thes have

inpe me over to
th ths thank

Minnie Helvey
cop

———

THANK YOU! wish to th
many friends who sent n wieflowers and gifts as in th

hos for the flow
ers and dainties, also
Church of Go for the fruit

the minister who
for all the prayers
kind nurses

and) Mrs z

of the walker, and to Date
his help. May God

every one of you

and i will

Sh tet
&lt; ch and

for your kindue
never be forgotten

Miss Goldie Burns
Bote

LOST: $200 will be paid for informat
jon lead) to arrest and conviction

of persor trailer, 4

wheeled, high inside,
walk-thru drop feed

trays, Partitions. lic
ense

dresing
ramp. movable

133518

HOWARD UTTER
Akron, Indiana

RR
2

Sina,
answer to

shy, female
name of

Yowrs
Vast”

Phone AKRON 893-4570
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NOTICE TO BIDDERS
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irresgalarities bude
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Vr Pooneth Vea

NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Notice ie her
Reard of Tras: of theMentone liana, will

for the follow

uy .

‘Town of
receive bids

.

vonstruetions of
wath o nplete

Hts to be sented:
c an file

Of rhe st

Town ot Mente

y decdder unast

fod wath

‘ ned oi

cheek an tiie amount of 3°

Wilh be aod ean

the

nie

uM Nea
Sherr nese Me right te ae

uy and all

REAL ESTATE
FOR SALE: Completed Totally

electric - fedrooms, bath an! half,

kilebe and family room, large lving
room. Fully heated basement, carpet -

ed recreation room, tiled utility room,
full bath and 20 \ 2 carace. Carport
and patio, lot size 20 x 200&

Under construction - 3
fan baths tchen and

laree living room. V ha:
ne furnace and air c

Bearsoi

Shown by apporntiment

HENRY HARTMAN
Ak Phone set tray

tel

REAL ESTATE
ete Gar te eastern Henrys Twa

were Germ Bro Wane deca
, ar Rochester

Jefferies Agency
1007 Main St. Rochester
Uh 223-6901 or

SERVICES

WELL DRILLI no repairing of
bowels Water

aS sae
Py

ROY SANER i*Akron

SONS

Noa ts

sa FILING &a TOOL GRINDING

Reersthing Sharpened: tur 0 Dall

NEIL KUHN
Nt

Vaca tly
and

aM and reoale

BoB RICHARRuchester n

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE
owned at Hochester

Ory well service We tn

eo 223 byes

LIME an MARL SPREADING
TAIT ey etnas

WAYNE CRILL
\hron That

“Importance of

Being Ernest”
is Set

The Tmportance of Bbe=

ing Varnest will be

presented by the Mentone

school on May 2 and 3.
Members of the cast are

John Romine, Terry Haim

mer, Bob Romine, Mi le

Nellans, Allen Welch,
Wendy Purtner, Luanna

Sarber, Susan Vibbets

and Dawn Claussen.

They will bepin re-

hearsing, next week.

Go to the church of your choice on Sunday

Then take the family out to dinner at the famous

STEER INN RESTAURANT
LOCATED ON ST. ROAD 15, 1%) MILES NORTH OF s

Visit our new Smorgasbord each Sunday
DINING ROOM OPEN 11:00 A.M. UNTIL 8:00 P.M.

FEATURING

A variety of meats

9 selected hot foods

A salad bar with 20 salads &a
Choice of desserts =

VER LAKE, INDIANA



TVSC

Cont. from pare

tipur-
as

said the board&#39;s

eS were as accurate
they could be.

Poother board act

a contract with

Nelson wat: ipnecd. rtis

will replace Marna Pied-

el, wha resid; Orher

teacher con

Lott,

Kare:

ned,

Diana Cs

lor a

duate

andl will

Pel veale

Porn the

financial

question of

ation’s abrlityvtotrailie

finds thre hoa tuonda

Corpanuy was raised, it

wa! timated that 350,
oou ldo be pained,

\osehool calendar tor

1969-70 school year

was approved and is piub-
Listed im this week&#39;s

pap: Te

How

Teport, thie

the corpor-

cou

q

thie

are we

nest

moa ry “tay

vearl wa:

topic of dis-

cusstenand Supt. forbes

presented sever plans
bo Crt rinie operat in

Ino the present fashion.

Dr. Van Gilder pre
ed o proposal ttiat

said could start a per-

Tate rit and could

bea providin;
tacilities.

plan called

fer K-4 classes at Akr-

on and Mentone, prades
te s Trhoooame of the

and prades “-12

other town. lle

rested that the tiph
school be piven an im-

partial namine and that

the location of it be

determined by an impar-
tial outsider. fis plan

would eliminate the

falma and Burket schools,
and he said it would
also eliminate the need

for three principals,
a savings ot $31,820

that could be used tor

additional teachers.

Gos hevt moved that

the superintendent pre-
sent all torms of plans
tor a centralized high

school at the next meet-

Lily. The motion passed
on a 3-2 vote with Dav-
is and Van Gilder oppo-

sing it. Van Gilder re-

iterated his conviction
that the toard is bound
toa two-hi;h school sy-
stem. A discussion was

heldon the topie of re-

locatable units and the

operate
thie Frees

yotet

to

Heces

Mel adden&quot; s

towns,

rr thu

suy

board asked for inform-
ation conceming them.

They authorized a lepal
advertisement for bids

for more units.

Followin; a discussion

of ne,otiation proced-
ures, the board approv-

ed o contract with Bud

Wise as janitor at the

Mentone school. He will

replace Wayne Tombauyh,
who has resipned.

ihe boardalso approv-
ed Garwin Eaton as a

future furs driver and

pave permission to the

Purket Cheerio 4-If club

use a bus to attend

a skatiny party at hock

lake. Van Gilder oppos-
ed the use of the bus by

the 4-H club.

[nadiscussion of the

building trades propram
launched this year at

AKron and Mentone, Van

Gilder woved the program
be continued and the

thotion carried unanim-

ously. Dr. McFadden

moved to  eryplore the

suppested occupational
auto mechanics proyram

to see if adequate fac-—

ilities and personnel
could be located.

Followiny. a brief tour

ot the school, the board

apreed Lo authorize

borbes to proceed with

repairs.
As the final item of

business, the board vo-

ted 4-1 tor the president
and secretary to file

an appeal with the Gen-

eral Commission repard-
ing, the Department of

Public Instruction&#39;s

recent decision that

said &quot;n to plans tor

Maintaining, two schools.
Goshert cast the no

vole.

Time to Scrap
That Scrap

Members of the Akron

MYF remind local resi-

dents that spring is a

pood time to scrap that

scrap that has been ac-

cumulating. Not only is
it a pood time to scrap

it, they will volunteer

to remove it for you.

Anyone having, Scrap they
wish to donate to the

MYF should call Andy
Shewman at 893-4185 or

Nancy Kuhn at ‘93-4169,

The drive will be held

on Mareh 22, starting
at 9:30 p.m. All funds

raised will be used for

summer camp and to buy
a bus.

to

KENDALL’S @
WHOLE FRYING

Fryin Chickens».2
END CUT

Pork Cho
BURGER

Half & Half
Eckrich

49

pint D

Chop- - ; ,.....

Debbie Anglin
is Yearbook

Queen
Debbie Anglin, an 8th

gerade student at the

Mentone school, was nam-

ed Yearbook Queen in a

recent election. The

candidates, Miss Photo-

genic of each class,
were named by their

classmates. Votes were

cast a one cent each.

Members of her court

were Carmen Anglin, ju-
Ror, third runner-up;

Helen Crisp, senior,

first runner-up; Darlene

Ipo, sophomore, second

runner-up, and Debbie

Smythe, freshman, fourth

Tunner-Upe

National Honor

Society Plans

Banquet

The Mentone National
Honor Society will have
its annual banquet Mon-

day nipht, March 24, at

6:30 p.m. in the school
cafeteria.

Following, the dinner,
a proprram and installa-

tion of officers will
be held in the school

rym,
Members of the Honor

Society are:

SENTORS: Sal Murcia,
John Romine, Elaine Gar-

man, Rainelle Davis,
Ernie Welborn, Bruce

Meiser, Kip Smith, Jan-

ice Truey, Terry Mere-

dith, Susan Tibbets, Don

Acton, Josie Kelley,
and Luanna Sarber.

JUNIORS: Jayne Ettin-

ger, Tim Whetstone, Kay
Goshert, Carolyn Bopges,
Curtis Ousley, Susan

Zent, Keith Remy, Kathy
Crissinger, Kristire

Hoffer, Connie Landis,
Rhonda Yazel, Cathy
Decker, Janet Wiard,
Carol Franks, Jim Wise,

Mar jorie Murphy and
Dale Walters.

SOPHOMORES : (Proba-
tional members) John

Nyenhuis, Ruth Hoffer,
Chris Doran, Ruby Sch-

wenk, Mark Hunter, and
Brett Miner.

Mentone Musical

Program Is Set

The children in grades
one through five at the

Mentone school will pre-
sent their public musi-

cal programat 7:30 p.m.
on April 9.

Cast Is Enlarge
Finian&#39;s Rainbow, the

Broadway musical, now

in rehearsal at Akron

High School where it

will be presented on A-

pril 24, 25 and 26 fea-
tures Jerry Jenkins as

Sunny; John Parker as

the first sharecroppers
and Dean Conner and Jim

Saver as of the

Gospeleers.
two

John Saver

John Parker

Jerry Jenkins

Awarded Contract
Karl Gast Co., Inc.,

Akron, has received the

contract for heating and

plumbing at the new Con-

gregational Christian
Church at Argos.

Ham & Bea Supp
AKRON SCHOOL CAFETERIA

SATURDAY, MARCH 29
SERVING FROM 5:00 to 7:30

Children 75¢

Dean Conner

Adults $1.25

Sponsored by

4th of July Committee
of the

AKFON CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

BASKETBALL GAM
Mentone Chamber of Commerce

See the future basketball players and cheerleaders - and the old timers

SCHOLARSHI

Sponsored by

Friday night, March 21

Opening game at 6:45 p.m.
Mentone 4th vs Burket 4th grade

Mentone 5th vs Burket 5th grade

Chamber of Commerce vs Faculty

$0¢ Admission For Everyone
will for a

Officials - Hardesty and Doud
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Good Frida services are planned
Union Good Friday
Services

Churches participating
in the Union Good Friday

services at the Akron

United Methodist Church
will be Athens United

Methodist, Silver Creek

Church of God, Akron U-

nited Methodist, Akron

Church of the Brethren,
Akron Church of God and

Omega Church.

Mrs. Phil Parker will

the organist. Reve

J. D. Thomason, Rev. J.

F. Baldwin, Rev. Claude

Fawns, Rev. Wayne John-

son and Rev. D. A. Feng-
ston will speak.

Special choral  pre-
sentations will be pgiv-

en by the United Metho-

dist Church choir in-

cluding Of The Seven Last

words, Father Forgive
Them, Verily-Verily, To-

day Thou Shalt Be With
Me In Paradise, Woman,

Behot4 Thy Son, My God,
My God, Why Hast Thou

Forsaken Me?, I Thirst,
It is Finished, and In-

to Thy Hands I Command

My Spirit.
The services will be-

ginat 1 p.m. and every-

one is invited to attend

regardless of his chur-

ch affiliation.

be

Good Friday
Breakfast Set

The Men&#39 Lenten Good

Friday breakfast will

be served next Friday,
April 4, at 6:15 a.m

at Teel&#39;s restaurant in

Mentone. Rev. Garrett

Phillips, pastor of the

Mentone United Methodist

Church, invites all lo-

cal mem and boys to at-

tend, reminding them to

wear their work clothes.

Each will pay for his

own breakfast.

Everyone is welcome,
he says. He asks that

those planning to attend

notify the Teels or Dar-

rel King or Reve Phil-

lips.
Gaylord Toll will be

the speaker. Mr. King
will lead the singing.

Roudebush
Congressional hearings

on a bill introduced by
Congressman Richard L.

Roudebush (R-Ind.);
which would limit the

number of questions to

be asked on the 1970

census form, will begin
Monday, Mar. 31, it was

announced this week.

Noon day Good Friday
lunch services will be

served at 12:10 p.m. in

the Mentone United Meth-

odist Church. Miss Don-

na VanGilder will be

the speaker. Everyone
is invited to attend.

i40 No. Senate Ave.
Tndiananolis.

AKRON RESIDENTS FEATURED:

x

4. Ind. 46204

The Jesse Hen-

derson family was featured in the March/April
issue of Sports and Recreation. They are

pictured with a big catch of pan fish caught
at Birchwood, Wisconsin.

Lil Day Royalt to be named
Members of Mentone&#39;s

Sunshine Society will
conduct a Lilly Day Cam-

paign in the area on

Saturday, March 29.

They plan to visit each
town and will be ident-
ified by their hats,

which are made of Easter
Seals.

The campaign will be

conducted from 9 a.m.

until 5 p.m.

Each girl will be vy-

ing with other Kosciusko

county girls for the

honor of being queen at

a dance to be held at

the Warsaw Armory from

7:30 to 10:45 p.m. Sat-

urday. The girl who

sells the most lillies
in the county will be

queen. The girl from
each school selling the

most will be princess.

slates hearing on census

The Roudebush bill

would limit the number

of questions to name,

age, relationship with

head of household, sex,

date of birth and how

Many visitors in home

at the time of census.

&quo people want to

give out personal in-

Traveling team formed at Akron
Marvin Gagnon, player-

agent of the Akron Lit-

tle League,* announced

this week that Akron had

been successful in ent-

ering the Land of Lakes

Youth Traveling League
that includes Leesburg,
Sidney, North Webster,
Pierceton, Mentone and

AKrone
Games will be played

on Wednesday night with

every other game being
played locally. The lo-

cal team will be comp--

rised of 11 and 12-year
old boys picked from the

Little League team.

Goshen Quartet
To Give Drama

Goshen College will

present a Lenten service
at the Mentone United

Methodist Church Sunday,
March 30, at 4 p.m. in

the form of a drama en-

titled &quot; Dawn in the

Dark Babylon.” The play
will havea choral back-—

ground.
The pastor, Garrett H.

Phillips, invites the

public to attend.

Gagnon also reminded
that enrollment dates

for this summer&#39;s Little
League activity are Mar.

29 and 30 from 2 to 4

pem. at the Bahney Chev-

rolet showroom. All

boys ages 8 through 12

are eligible to enroll.

formation, that is their

business,&quot; Roudebush

said, &quot;b they should

not be forced to do so.&quo

Other prizes, donated
by area merchants, will
be awarded.

The drive is conduct-
ed by the Kosicusko Co.

Easter Seal and Crippled
Children&#39;s Foundation,
whose members remind
local residents that 75%

of the money collected
remains in the county

and that’ they have no

paid officers.

snooping
He referred to the hun-

dreds of questions now

asked by census takers,
which have penalties for

failure to comply.

Kindergarten Roundup Set At Mentone

The spring round-up
for kindergarten stu-

dents at Mentone will

be held at 10 a.m. on

May 6 in the school

cafeteria, All child-

ren who will be 5 years
old on or before Aug. 1

of this year will be el-

igible. In addition to

bringing the child, par-

ents should take his

12 Top Talma Honor Roll
Twelve students head-

ed the Talma Junior High
School honor roll for

the six week-grading
period just ended. They

Maintained the grade
average of 3.6 to 4.0

(B plus to A). They are:

6th Grade

Cynthia Kerlin, Lana

Scott, Randy Kindig,
Tim Groninger, Chris

Parker and Mark Wise.
7th Grade

Kip Hoffer, Cindy Al-

len, Kevin Haney, Brett

Boggs, Wendy Deal, Steve

Fawley.
On the 3.0 - 3.5 honor

roll were:

6th Grade

Del Acton, Kim Bush,
Leslie Davis, Linda Dec-

ker, Don Dickerhoff,
Theresa Edwards, Nancy
Ettinger, Hal Gall, Mit-

ch Harris, Jim Johnson,

Marla Leffert, Joyce
Shand, Charlotte Strong,
Cathy Smith, Marga Thom-

ason, Cathy Tucker, Dana

Weaver, Bonnie Hoffman,
Kathleen Alvey, Kath-

leen Clark, Marita Long,
Vicki Teel, Cheryl Brun-

er, Joyce Engle, Cindy
Fawley, Betty Hively,

Anne Leininger, Cathy
Lester, Jeff Schwenk,

Steve Schipper, Jerry
Whetstone, Pam

_

Ecker,
Don Hurd, Joann Kroft,
and Max Meiser.

7th Grade
Kris Bush, Karen Cop-

len, Cathy Creighton,
Lisa Haney, Rene Rager,
Scott Slaybaugh, Patri-

cia Swihart, Kathy Utt-

er, Mark Brown, Randy
Lester, Kim Mikesell,

Mike Norman, Brenda

Shepherd, Joe Claassen,

David Couture, Vickie

Crissinger, Lisa Harman,
Bennie Hively, Lynne

Knoop, Rita Marshall,
Kim Petrosky, and Rita

Wagoner.

Ham and Beans
To Aid 4th

Saturday night&#39; ham

and bean supper, spon-
sored by the 4th of July
committee, will aid the

plans for this year&#3
4th celebration with

all funds raised being
used to defray expenses

of the celebration.

The supper will be

held inthe Akron school

cafeteria.

Willis Bowen is chair-

man of this year&#39 event.

certificate and

recorde
birth
health

New Crganization
Sets Meeting

The parents of Akron

band and choir students
met on March Sth and

voted to form a new or-

ganization of “Music
Boosters.&quot; The organi-
zation is open to any-

one in the community
who is interested in

helping the music pro-

graminthe high school.

A new meeting date

has been set for April
9th at 7:30 p.m. in the

band room of the high
school. The issue of

giving band sweaters

will be discussed.

Mentone C of C

Game Successful

The Mentone

of Commerce

basketball

Chamber

sponsored
game Friday

night was declared a

success. The Mentone

fourth and fifth grade
teams defeated their

Burket counterparts in
the opener and the C of

C defeated the Faculty

Cont. on back page

Don& Forget Akron’s Ham & Bean Suppe Saturd Night



EDITORI

Congressman Richard L.

Roudebush of Indiana&#39;s

fifth Congressional dis-

LETTE
=

TO THE O

EDITOR

Dear Editor:

In reading my grand-
father Fowler&#39;s diary

for the year 1866, 103

years past, I note at

this time he was tapp-

ing Sugar trees in pre-

paration for the making
of maple syrup.

I recall very distinc-

tly the poplar troughs
they used to collect

the sugar water in. He

states beingtothe mill

twice. I suppose for

the purpose of having
corn ground for meal and

wheat for flour. About

hauling wood, says the

air was raw and cold or

March 23rd. On March

24th they had rain, snow

and sleet. Seems they
had problems too.

Their home was a very

large log cabin, a doub-

le fireplace was between

two very large rooms,

the fire place operated
fromeach room, furnish-

ing the heat for both

rooms. At the east end

of the cabin were two

larpe bedrooms.

There are many inter-

estinp, facts inthis di-

ary and I cherish these

facts very much.

Respectfully,
W. E. Fowler

ha: introduced a

bill that should have

the support of

person interested

preserving his own iden-

tity and his right to

refuse to give our per-
sonal information.

Roudebush&#39;s bill would

limit the number of

questions a census tak-

er could ask to name,

age, relationship with

head of household, sex,

date of birth and how

many visitors in_ the

home at the time of the

census. AS anyone who

has had to answer the

endless personal ques-—
tions asked by a census

taker can testify, the

list of questions is

now much longer and is

a threat to personal
privacy. In addition,

there is a criminal

penalty if the form is

not filled out. The

Roudebush bill will do

nothing to hamper the

Census Bureau from col-

lecting information on

a voluntary basis.

We strongly urge that

everyone interested in

preserving his personal
freedom in refusing to

answer such questions
write Congressman Roude-

bush incare of the U.S.

House of Representatives
in Washington, D.C. A

hearing on the bill will

be held Monday so time

will be of the essence.

trict
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Pleasant Hil...

The Perry Home Impro-
vement E.H.A. met last

Thursday afternoon at

the home of Mrs. Ralph
Fites. A silent auction

was held netting the

club $21.00. Plans were

made to entertain anot-

her club at the Civic
Center in Peru in April.
Ladies present were Mes-—

dames, Herman Musselman,
Glen Morrissey, Harold

Crum, Claude Berger,
Harold Norman, John

Glasford, Andy Funnell,
Oliver Burns and Russell

Mathias. Mrs. Wayne
Miller gave the lesson

on Synthetic Foods.
The Golden Age Sunday

school class met at the

home of Mrs. Oliver

Burns recently. Those

present were Rev. and
Mrs. Norman Nightingale,
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Teel,
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Kes-

ter, Madames Andy Funn-

ell, Edgar Runkle and

Russell Mathias.

Master Jimmie Savage
called on his grandmot-

her, Mrs. John Savage
Sunday afternoon.

Mrs. Russel Mathias

was a Sunday dinner gu-
est of Mr. and Mrs. Er-

man Dowell.
Mr. andMrs. Glen Nor-

man calledonMr. Jessie

Norman Sunday evening.
Mrs. Wm. Runkle re-

turned home from Wood-

lawn hospital last Fri-

day.
Mrs.

spent

Mike Williams
the weekend with

her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Woodrow Alspach.
Mrs. Harry Kotterman

and Mr. and Mrs. Lessel

Halterman visited Mr.

and Mrs. Wm. Runkle Tu-

esday.
Mrs. Woodrow Alspach

and Becky were dinner

visitors Monday of Mr.

and Mrs. Virgil Cooper.
Mr. and Mrs. Bryce
Carrothers and family

called on Mrs. Lester

Floyd Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Coleman of Rochester

were supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow

Alspach Tuesday.

When buying yard goods
for springtime sewing,
check laundering and

other care information

on end of the bolt, ad-

vise Purdue University
specialists.

Mcintire

Oval Leandous McIn-

tire, 74, R. 6, Roches—

ter, died Monday night
at Woodlawn hospital.

A lifetime resident

of Fulton county, he was

born Feb. 1, 1895 near

Athens, the son of Dan-

ny and Sarah Ellen Bar-

nes McIntire. His mar-

Tiage was Feb. 25, 1921

to Mary Mildred Craig,
who survives. He was a

retired farmer, a memb-

er of the Rochester Am-

erican Legion anda vet-

eran of World War I.

Surviving with his

wife are two daughters,
Mrs. Doris Crabill of

Charleston, I11l. and

Mrs. Kenneth (Rowena)
Bryant, R.2, Rochester;
four sons, Lawrence, San

Antonio, Texas, Leonard
of Kewanna, Alonzo, Ro-

chester, andHerbert, at

home; 14 grandchildrens
four great-grandchild-
ren; two sisters, Mrs.

Hattie Bucher, Akron.

and Mrs. Alice Daine,
Peru. Two brothers and

a sister preceded him

in death.
Funeral services will

be held at 1 p.m. Fri-

day in the Harrison Gar-

den Chapel at Kewanna.

Burial will be in the

IOOF cemetery at Kewan-

nae

Mrs. Percy Hollands,
the former Blanche Davis

and a former Mentone

resident, died Monday
in Wuesthoff Hospital,

Rockledge, Fla. of in-

juries sustained ina

serious auto accident

February 14.

Surviving are a daugh-
ter, Margaret Holland of

Geneva, Switzerland; a

son, Donald Hollands of

Hawthorne, California;
her husband, Percy who,
is now recovering from

injuries sustained in

the crash and who has

been staying with their

son; five grandsons, and

a sister, Mrs. Pearl

Lackey of Mentone.

@ Wedding Invitations

@ Wedding Napkins

@ Thank You Cards

Wedding Guest Books

@ Bride’s Bibles

(evening appointments only)
Beulah May Hippenstell

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP

107 N. Sycamore
NORTH MANCHESTER

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phone 342-2903

Country Print Sho
BOURBON, IND.

man

FISH

4:30 PML

By The Famous Akron Jonah Club, Inc.

Carry - Out Only
MARCH 23, 1969

4-H Fair Grounds
ROCHESTER, INDIANA

- 7:30 PML

BENEFIT FOR BOY SCOUTS

1969 Jamboree Fund
Donation $1.25

es a

FRY

Barnes

Albert E. Barnes, 81,
Akron, a

_

retired shoe

store operator, died of

complications following
a year&#39 illness Monday
at the Prairie View Rest

Home, Warsaw, where he

had been a patient one

month.
The son of Isaac and

Emma Kuhn Barnes, he was

born April 11, 1887 in

Akron. A lifetime res-

ident of the community
and a member of the Ak-

ron Church of God, he

was preceded in death

by his wife, the former

Ethel Phillips, whom he

married March 7, 1907.

Surviving are six

daughters, Miss Kathryn
Barnes, Wabash, Mrs. Ar-

vada Jones, Mrs. Ronald

(Jeanette) Fenimore and

Mrs. Carl ( Deloris )
Graichen, all of Akron,

Mrs. Jerry (Lenora) Ea-

ton, Warsaw, Mrs. Harry
(Margaret ) Watkins,

Grand Rapids, Mich.; a

son, Fred Barnes, North

Manchester; two sisters
anda brother, Mrs. Lucy
Daine, Macy, Mrse Cora

Miller, Kalamazoo, Mich.

and Harvey Barnes, Peru;
15 grandchildren and 18

great-grandchildren. He

was preceded in death

by a sister and two bro-

thers.

Funeral services for

Mr. Barnes were conduct—

ed Wednesday afternoon

at the Sheetz Funeral

Home with Reve J, D.

Thomason officiating.
Burial was at the Akron

cemetery.

Men In Service
A new address has be-

en received for Dennis

Spice. It is:
PFC Dennis D. Spice

2471232
H.Q. Co. 7th Marine S-2

First Marine Division
FPO San Francisco, Cal.
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Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

An exchange says: &quo a man wants a woman

to be his queen of an American home, let him

marry the girl that knows how to cook. Dys-—
pepsia, divorce, dirt, deceit, dope, doubt,

deviltry, danger, distress, disease and drink
are apt to come to the family in which the

science of first class cooking is a lost art.

A schoolboy assigned to prepare an essay
on ducks wrote: &quot; duck is a low, heavy-set
bird composed mostly of meat and feathers.

He is a mighty poor singer. Having a hoarse

voice, caused by getting so many frogs in his

neck. He likes the water and carries a toy
baloon in his stomach to keep from sinking.

The duck has only two legs and they are set

so far back on his running gears by nature

that they came pretty near missing his body.
Some ducks when they get big have curls on

their tails and are called drakes. Drakes
don&#39;t have to set or hatch, but just loaf,
go swimming and eat. If I was a duck, I&#39

rather be a drake.&quot;

Mr. A. A. Kistler has traded his Kentucky
saw mill and lumber business to George Kuhn

for an hundred acre farm near Rochester. Mr.

Kistler will retire from the lumber business
until Taft and the boys at Washington get the

tarriff fixed.
Mr. andMrs. John Miller visited their son,

Alpha, and wife over last Sunday at Mentone.

The young people have moved to town and gone
to housekeeping and are as happy as two bugs
in ared rug. Alpha has engaged as tinner

with Wertenberger and Milborn. John also

says that a trolley car bearing some of the

Winona officials pulled into Mentone last

Saturday afternoon about three o&#39;clock and

that he climbed up on the construction car

that was standing on the track after finish-

ing track laying for the day, as a testimony
of the occasion and that he would thus be ab-

le to be sure that Mentone was now on the

trolley line.

40 YEARS AGO
Mrs. George Baum was chosen as Chairman of

the Fulton County Federation of Women’s Clubs
at the eleventh annual convention held at the

Methodist Church in Rochester last Thursday.
They have thrown away the key to the Ritten-

house Manufacturing Company. It is now run-

ning day and night. There are now 75 in the

employ. The factory is now rushing to comp-
lete rush orders for hose reels, camp stools,
garden spades and other hardware specialties.

Willis Bowen of Kokomo was a weekend guest
of his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bowen.

Mrs. Jacob Snearley entertained a number

of friends and neighbors at a community din-
ner Wednesday.

Mamie Mae Linebrink, daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Jesse Linebrink of near Rochester, and
O&#39;Neal Fred Gagnon of Silver Lake were mar-

ried Saturday, March 23.
In compliment of Mrs. B. G. Kemmeter of

New Orleans a few friends were entertained
by Mrs. F. Gross, Friday evening, at the

Hotel Akron. Fridge was played and gifts
were given to Mrs. Earl Leininger, Mrs. Ern-

est Branning and Mrs. Wendell Goodwin for
high scores.

Y.

25 YEARS AGO
Graduation exercises will be held April 20

at the Akron gymnasium for thirty-one seniors
with Dr. W. P. Dearing, president of Oakland

City College as the speaker. Members of the

1944 class are Bill Shrout, Mary Ann Whitten-
berper, Patricia Merley, Mary Merley, Beatrice

Adams, Gene Burch, Lovie Bowen, Morse Utter,
Alice Brown, Garland Eshelman, Joan Dillman,
Kenton Gast, Marcile Ellis, Gerald Glaze,
Vivian Gray, Gordon Groninger, Beryl Leining-

€F
5

John Hand, Joan Heeter, George Harper,
Suzanne Morris, Bill Hill, Lorene Rhodes,

Joe Huffman, Virginia Roderick, Gene McIntyre,
Charlotte Rowe, Melvin Pratt, Jeanne Whallon,

Russell Rhodes, Loyd Saner, Donnabelle Young
and Eugene Shriver. Three members, Ray Brad-

way, Kenneth Bennett and Eugene Shriver, are

already in the service.
10 YEARS AGO

Joe Bahney has been named president of the

Akron Chamber of Commerce for the year, and
will succeed Ralph Leininger whose term has

eypired.
Mr. and Mrs. Boyd Powell of Re. 1, Macy,

have announced the engagement of their daugh-
ter, Beverly Kay, to Bill Eugene Shoemaker,

son of Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Shoemaker, R. 2,
Macy.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Joe Wahlig are at home
in Ft. Wayne following their marriage which

occurred recently in the Akron Church of God.
Mrs. Wahlig is the former Donna Rose Clark,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Clark, and

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Wahlig, Macy, are the par-
ents of the bridegroom.

AKRON

Conv
Ca Pi

Sp/4 Joyce Smith and

Mary Lou Smith

the weekend with

Mike Ma-

honey and sons of Roch-

ester.

Mrs. C. W. Yeaman

spent Sunday in So. Whi-

tley calling on shut-in
friends.

Miss Grace Blesch of
Ft. Wayne and Mr. and
Mrs. Roy Meredith spent
the week-end in Moose-
heart and Evanston, I11l.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Huppert and sons, Mich-

ael and Dean of Fremen,
and Mr. Paul Miller of

Portland were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
William Huppert.

Sp/4 Joyce Smith and
Mary Lou Smith

=

spent
Monday evening with
Miss Jerry Smith and
Mrs. Joe Slaybaugh and

Brett of Wabash.
Mrs. Eva Eshelman and

Jay Kelsey spent Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Bohn and family of Mil-
ford.

A birthday party was

held Sunday in the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Bob St-

out honoring the third

birthday of Patricia

Jean Stout. Patricia

opened her lovely gifts
and refreshments of cake

and ice cream, sand-

wiches, nuts, punch and

tea were served to Mr.

and Mrs. Rey Bowen and

daughters and Mrs. Thel-

ma Kanouse of Rochester

and Mrs. Lavon Stout and

Jane Ann Stout of Akron.

The rest of the evening
was spent socially.

Sp/4 Joyce Smith is
home on leave from Ft.

Eustis, Virginia. She
will return April 3rd
then leave for Vietnam
soon.

Rev. Claude Fawns was

speaker at morning wor-

ship service at the
First United Methodist

Church in Silver Lake

last Sunday and will be

conducting the services

there until after Easter.

On Easter Sunday, there

will be a Baptismal
service for babies.

Mrs. Roy Leininger of

Akron and Mrs. Arlo Gray
of Elkhart spent Friday
with their sister, Mrs.

Leon Kindig.

Seeing those two charm-

ing and very nice lad-

ies, Jane Drudge and

Peg Stucker, having a

back yard talk one of
those nice days last

week.

That groovy orange
and white sports car of

Larry Swihart*s parked
in the school parking
lot.

Baking s four-layer
cake for a daughter&#39;
birthday and enjoying
it so much.

Cleotus Smith has re-

turned to his home after

spending some time at

the Mayo Clinic.
Mrs. Merrill Kendall

has begun a practical
nursing course at Fort

Wayne.
Blanche Wells and Ruth

Swartzlander were recent

visitors of Mr. and Mrs.
Jack Adats.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hat-
field and family, Mr.

and Mrs. Russell Eber
of Mentone, Blanche

Wells and Ruth Swartz-
lander were Sunday aft-
ernoon visitors of the

Glen Hatfields.

Mr. arid Mrs. Ed Gray
and Mrs. Gertrude Gray
spent a very pleasant
Sunday as guests of Mr.

Philip Gray in Ft. Way-
ne.

Mrs. Ann Mizgalski
entertained her Canasta

Club and her house gue-

st, Mrs. Lottie Ilkow-—
ski of Chicago at a

MILLER’S LP.

twelve o&#39;clock luncheon
on Wednesday. Members
of the club enjoying
the party were Mesdames
Carrie Norris, Earl Ku-

hn, Harvey Sterling,
Charles Yeaman, Lioyd
Haldeman and Allen Kei-

rn.

Thursday afternoon
the Friendly Neighbor
Club met in the library

basement for their fir-
st meeting of 1969.

Hostesses were Mesdames
Carrie Norris, Charles

Wells and Marjory Mc-

Colley serving refresh-—
ments during the social

hour, to Mesdames Frank

Taylor, Lloyd Haldeman,
Harvey Sterling, Ray
Swick, Earl Shimer,
Charles Yeaman, and Har-

vey Ballenger.
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Gray

have returned fromaten

day visit with Mr. and
Mrs. Herbert Byrd at

Hartsville, So. Caro-
lina. Mrs. Byrd return-

ed to Indiana with them
and spent a few days
with relatives in Kend-

allville and this week
is in Akron, the house

guest of Mr. and Mrs.

Gray.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Utt-

er and son, Roger, of

Remington were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Chester Utter and Mr.

and Mrs. Harvey Ballen-

ger.

Mrs. Jay Emahiser is
a patient at Woodlawn

Hospital.

GAS SERVICE

Phil-gas Distributor

100 Ib. CYLINDER AND BULE SERVICE

500 and 1000 gal. TANKS FOR SALE OR LEASE

Residence Phone 893-4721

Harold Miller
2 MILES NORTH OF AKRON

&lt;=&gt;&

Whirlpool
AUTOMATIC WASHER

2 washing speeds for regular and

delicate fabrics @ 4 cycles—NoRMAL,
GENTLE, SUPER WASH and WASH °N

WEAR ® 5 water temp selections @

selectorInfinite water level

SUT aor Var Orn

2-SPEED, 4-CYCLE

eet ad

WASHING CAPACITY

Washes any load from
handful to a giant 18-Ib.
tubful really clean!

$9 9
with acceptabl trade

Akron



News of the Tippecanoe Area
Mrs. William Martin

Keith McIntire, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Eldon

McIntire, is a patient
at Murphy Medical Cent-

er with croup.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Menser called on Roy

Saygers at Argos and Mr.

and Mrs. Carl Lozier at

Bourbon.

Seventeen members and

one guest attended the

March meeting of the

Home Economics Club at

the home of Mrs. Otis

Thacker. The program
was a travelogue given

by Mrs. Lou Ella Mike-

sell of Battle Creek,
Mich. She showed slides

of many European count—

ries.

Karen Moriarty and

Karen McCormick of Noe

Liberty spent the week-

end with Janet and Jul-

ja Moriarty at Indiana

State University. Ft

was little sisters week-

end.

Cindy Carpenter spent
Friday night with Mr.

and Mrs. Duane Walters

and children.

Sunday guests of Mre

and Mrs. Wm. Moriarty
were Mr. and Mrse Harold

Keene and Mr. and Mrs.

Geo. Wimer and family of

Mishawaka and Mr. and

Mrse Dean Nellans of

Mentone.

Wilda Kreighbaum of

Plymouth spent Thursday
evening with Mrs. Treva

Mooree

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Moriarty and family of

Plymouth spent Saturday

night with Mr. and Mrs.

Wendell Moriarty.
Peggy Heck of Goshen

was a week-end guest of

her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Heck, and Jeff.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman

Cooper and Penny were

Saturday guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Tom Cooper and

family at Etna Green.

Sunday callers of Mr.

and Mrs. Fred Sechrist

were Mr. and Mrs. Rus-

sell Johnson and Doug.

Mrs. Gladys Martin and

Mr. Wm. Martin and Marla

were Tuesday supper gue-—
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Wheadon at Rochester.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Marks

of Ft. Wayne spent the

week-end with Mr. and

Mrs. Dale Marks.

Friday supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Milo

Swihart were Mr. and

Mrs. Cleo Cripe and Mrs.

Everett McByer and fam-

ily.
Raymond Warren of Ar-

gos spent the week-end

with his grandparents,
Mre and Mrs. Russell

Warren. Sunday guests
were Mre and Mrs. Perry
Crauder and Mrs. Carrie

Crauder and Mr. and Mrse

Robt Berger and sons e

The Ladiés called on

Mrs. Joe Hawkins in the

afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Hollar and Michelle had

a birthday dinner Sunday
for 3-year old Ricky

Hollar. Guests were Mr.

and Mrs. Eric Weiland

and Becky and Mrs. Ida

Weiland.

Ray DeBow of Goshen

was a Friday guest of

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren.

Mr. “and Mrs. Emanuel

Worsham and Mr. and Mrs.

Gene Worsham and child-

ren attended the golden
wedding of Mr. and Mrs.

Burgette Townsend, Do-

wagiac, Mich.e, Sunday
afternoon. They visit-

ed Mr. and Mrs. Merrill

Scott in Elkhart and Mr.

and Mrs. Bud Hanes in

Dunlap.
Recent visitors of

Mrs. Sarah Blackford
have been Mre and Mrs.

Lester Blackburn of War-

saw, Mr. and Mrs. Marty
Montalbano and Tommy

Smith of Bourbon, Mr.

and Mrs. Dale Blackford
and family, Mr. and Mrs.

Warren McIntire, Mr. and

Mrs. Henry Sievers of

Columbia City, Mr. and

Mrs. David Kreft and

Stacy, Mrs. David Stults

and Mr. and Mrs. William
Blackford and family.
Mre and Mrs. Harvey

Senff were Sunday eve-

ning callers of Mr. and

Mrs. Eldon Senff at Men-

tone.

Sunday visitors of Mr.

and Mrs. Joe Hawkins and

family were Mrs. Milo
Reichard and Mrs. Rus-

sell Reichard and Rhonda

of Etna Green.

Mr. and Mrs. Palmer

Snyder of Ne Liberty
were Sunday dinner gue-

sts of Mr. and Mrs. Har-

vey Elliott.

Sunday guests
and Mrs.

of Mre

Fred Sechrist
were Mr. and Mrs. Eddie
Hill and family, Atwood,

and Mrs. Nettie Newell
and Mrs. Opal Louks of

Bourbone

Mr. and Mrs. Waldmar

Custom Kitchen
PLANNING

Tree Estimates Gladly Given

ALL TYPES AND PRICES
WOOD OR METAL

Frigidaire and Tappan
APPLIANCES

FURNACES
COAL - OIL - GAS

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Rollin L. Smith
Jct. S. KR 13 and 114 North Manchester, Phone 982-2248

Bowman and Cary Sue Ho-

gue of Mishawaka were

Tuesday guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Harvey Elliott.

Mr. and Mrs. Milo Swi-
hart had as Sunday din-

ner guests Mr. and Mrs.

Elwood Cripe of South

Bend and Mr. and Mrs.

James Houston and Elene

of New Paris.
Clara Mae, Jeanette

and Don Warren of Argos
spent Sunday afternoon
with their grandparents,

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren,

Saturday guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Sam Coplen and

daughters were Mr. and

Mrs. Chas. Fisher, Mrs.

Flossie Coplen and Wal-

ter Karns.

Mrs. Treva Moore spent
Tuesday night with Mr.

and Mrs. Larry Wozniak

and family of Barbee

Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Edward

Bailey and family of An-

derson were Saturday
visitors of Roy Saygers

at the nursing home in

ATgos.
Janet Moriarty

the week-end with her

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Wm. Moriarty, and fami-

ly.
Mr.

spent

and Mrs. Robert

Dean of Royerton were

recent callers of Mr.

and Mrs» Tom-Dean and

family as were Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Swihart and

Melony of Elkhart.

Mrs. Paul Wheadon of

Rochester, Mrs. William

Martin and Marla were

Wednesday supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. David

Jones and Kristi.
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Nel-

lans Sr. of Mentone were

Sunday supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Wm.

ty and family.
The Wm. Martin family

and Mrs. Gladys Martin

were week-end guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Mor-

iarty and Mr. and Mrs.

Herman Martin and fami-

ly at Ft. Wayne.
Walter Karns of Shel-

byville spent the week-

end with his grandmoth-
er, Mrs. Flossie Coplen.
Sunday guests were Mr.

and Mrs. Sam Coplen and

daughters.

Bowling Results

TEAM STANDINGS
—_— eee

Silveus & Bradway 28
Hersch&#39;s Sinclair 25

First Nat. Bank 24
Warsaw Off. Sply. 23

Dickerhoff Trkg. 21

Pepsi-Cola 21
Utter&#39;s Service 19

Secrist & Sons 17

Broadway Tavern 15

Bledsoe Buick 13

Smitty&#39; Tavern 7

Goodyear Store 3

NATIONAL LEAGUE

High Team Series

Silveus & Bradway..2593
High Team Game

Dickerho These ee 312

High Individual Series
Rv Warner. ..----cese

High Individual Games

B. Haisleys & K Wa-

rner3; 201, H. Linn; 201
K. Menzies 202, R. Ring
205, Me Roberts; 215.

AKRON
DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Gutwein, Scotty Metzger

and Carolyn Metzger of

Francesville spent Sun-

day afternoon with Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis.
Mrs. Clara Yeaman and

Beatrice Lotz called on

Mrs. Dow Landis Saturday
afternoon.

Mrs. Dale Felts of
Rochester called on her

aunt, Mrs. Dow Landis,
Friday.

i
ROCHESTER

FRIDAY Thru SUNDAY

Mat. Sat. - Sun. 1:30

Night Fri. Sat, Sun.

Night Only 7 and 9 PM.

SATURDAY and SUNDAY

AFTERNOON ONLY

AT 1PM.

ADMISSION 50¢

THE CHALLENGE

ROBIN HOOD

PLUS 3 C2rtocns & Short

Moriar- +

Monday ....

Tuesday ...

Wednesday -

Thursday . .

Friday ....-.

Saturday...

NEW OFFICE HOURS

BEGINNING - APRIL 1, 1969

WYMOND B. WILSON, M.D.

MENTONE, INDIANA

9:00 A.M. - 12:00 Noon

2:00 PM. - 6:00 P.M.

9:00 AM. -

2:00 PM. -

9:00 A.M. -

12:00 Noon

5:00 P.M.

12:00 Noon

12:00 Noon

6:00 PM.
9:00 AM. -

2:00 P.M. -

9:00 AM. -

2:00 PM. -

12:00 Noon

5:00 P.M.

9:00 AM. - 12:00 Noon

SPRING

DRESSES BEAUTIFUL FLOWER COLORS

FOR LOVELY YOUNG MISS

SIZES 1 TO 3 $2.99 TO $3.99

SIZES 3 TO 6X $2.99 TO $4.99

SIZES 7 TO 14 $4.39 TO $6.99

HAND BAGS

LITTLE MISS 78¢ TO $1.69

TEENS $1.99 TO $3-99
LADIES $229 TO $7.99

AMERICAN MADE

LADIES GLOVES $1.99 to $2.99

LADY BROOKE SHOE COLORS

Fresh New Assortment

COMPLETE KIT $1.60

EASTER CARDS - PARTY SUPPLIES - CANDIES - DYE

NOVELTIES - CANDLES -

COOPE
MENTONE

OPEN FRIDAY & SATURDAY NITES TO 8 PM.

CLOSED WEDNESDAY P.M.

$1.00

BASKETS - TOYS

DEPT.
STORE



MENTONE

Conver

Mr. andMrs. Dan Davis
of Knox called Sunday

afternoon on Mrs. Minnie

Busenburg, and Mrs. Myr-
tle Davis.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Al-

vey attended a Producers

meeting, Wednesday morn-

ing, and a Farm bureau

Co-op meeting, Wednesday
afternoon at  Indiana-

polis.
Mrs. Marvy Konneck of

Long, Lake, Mich. was an

overnight guest of Mrs.

Mable Igo Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Tones attended revival

services Sunday evening,
at the new Triton scho-

ol with Mr. and Mrs.

Joe Fisher and Mrs. Leo-

nard Miller.

Recent callers at the

Pete Blue home were Mrs.

Ralph Baker, Mrs. Jack

Slaybaugh, Mrs. Dee Nel-

lans and children, Mrs.

Minnie Busenburg, Mrs.

Lois Perkins and Mrs.

Mabel Igo.
The basket dinner at

the Church of Christ on

Sunday was well-attend-
ed.

There was a good-siz-
ed crowd Sunday evening
at the Methodist Church

to hear the Marion Col-

lege quartet.
June Reed and

Pearl Horn, local

ladies, helped at

the blook bank in Pierc-

ton Tuesday.
Mr. and Mrs.

Teel and Mrs.

Halterman were

evening guests
and Mrs. Larry

daughter.
Mrs. Tressie Anderson

spent a few days with

the Stanley Newton fain-

ily near burket.

Mrs. Dorothea Cullum

was a Saturday afternoon

caller at the home of

Mr. andMrs. W. E. Fowl-

ete

Mentone School
News

The FHA girls will go

ona field trip to Argos
and Nappanee on Thurs-

dayTh eighth grade will

go on amath and science

field trip to Chicago on

Friday. They will be

MOTOROLA

and

PHILCO

Sales & Service

Color - Black and white

BAKER
Jewelry

&
Appliance

Mentone FL 3-4685

LTE}

Herschel
Snowden

Sunday
of Mr.

Teel and

re
accompanied by two tea-

chers and parentSe
A convocation featur-

ing the Belles and Beaus

from Wabash will be pre-

sented at 10 asm. Monday

in the school gym. This

is open to the public.
ea pp,

MENTONE-AKRON NEWS

March 27, 1969

Police Blotter

Lowell Rex Moore,

Mentone,

23,
was booked at

the Kosciusko county
jail this week on a

charge of furnishing al-

coholic beverages to

minors after being ar-

rested by Mentone Town

Marshall Gene Norton.

James 0. Smith, 25, R.

1, Akron, was lodged in

Fulton county jail Mon-

day by the sheriff&#39;s of-
fice on a body attach-
ment from Fulton cir-
cuit court charging con-

tempt of court.

LICENSE SUSPENSION
Warren J. Ousley, R.

l, Akron, lost his driv-

ing privileges for a

period beginning Feb. 2

and ending August 3, ac-

cording to the latest

list of license suspen-
sions compiled by the

Indiana Bureau of Motor

Vehicles.

Births
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Hart—

man, Anderson, are the

parents of a son born

March 18. The mother

is the former Linda Ho-

ward of Palestine. Mr-e

and Mrs. Wade Howard of

R. 2, Alexandria
the maternal grandpa:

ents. Mrs. Mary Lewis
is the great-grandmoth-
er.

Mr. and Mrs. Darrell

Drudge, Warsaw, are the

parents of a son born

Thursday morning. The

grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Lester Drudge of

Silver Lake and Mr. and

Mrs. Guy Hygema of War-

Saw.

RUMMAG

OPEN ALL DAY

Sponsored by
Psi Iota Xi Sorority, Mentone

March 28 & 29

BURKET FIREMAN’S BUILDING

OPEN AT 3:30 P.M. ON MARCH 28

E SALE

ON MARCH 29

Elf Cut or Whole

303 size can

BEETS

GW PUR

ok. Su
Grade A

2% doz. carton

SMALL EGGS

89¢

GOLDEN

RIPE

Bordens

2% MILK

gal. 69¢
Fav-o-rite 2; Ib. bag

Brown or Powdered Sugar 45¢

G CO
SWEE PEA

YOUR CHOICE

3]
ux 59¢CH SALMO .

wercu
... .

dus. 5
2e OH + Printed

CORONE
TOWEL

.. .
‘si 29°

Fresh

20 Ib. bag

Maine

Slicing size

Jumbo Onions
5 lb. bag

Texas Carrots

Snackers Cracke

12 oz box

25¢

Fiddle Faddle

Coconut Chip
3 boxes $1.00

ot DUBUQUE BRAND
FULLY COOKED

Vine Ripe Tomatoes

Potatoes

CANNED

10 we can

$45 $3”
Alcoa 25 ft. roll

Aluminum Foil 25¢

2

Be
10

2-29

RED RADISHES oz.

GREE ONION won

GREE PEPPER
CUCUMBER

Ree ee)

COTTAGE CHEESE

areal

eC
Banq PIES

For your health and beauty needs Sho this department

Shop the complete department for discount prices.

3 lb. $1

98¢

ea. 8¢

49¢

Boneless

RUMP ROAST.

Fresh

BEEF LIVER

U:

Tenderized Steaks

Eckrich 1 Ib. pkg

Slici Bologn 69
Boston Butt

Pork Roast
Fresh Home Made

Sausag

Grou Beef
Stew Meat
Minute Steak lb 79

Home Made

Ham Salad

PORK CHOPS

center Cut Rib

Loin

End Cut
IF POSSIBLE, YOUR ORDER FOR EASTER HAM,

POULTRY, ETC. WOULD BE APPRECIATED.

Ib. 89¢

2 Ib. 89¢

S.D.A.

ROUND STEAK

ib. 98¢

ib. $1.09

lb 59

lb 59

lb 59
I 6

ib. 69¢

ib. 79¢

Ib. 89¢
ib. S3¢

ot

LEMLEMARKET
Hours: Open Monday through Tharedny 7:30 a.m. te 6 pm.

Friday and Saturday open wutll § pm.

Clesed all day Sunday

eT eetet



News Of The

Beaver Dam Vicinitv

Mr. and Mrs. Eldon

Cumberland spent Sunday
with their son, Mylin,

at Purdue. They enjoy-
ed dinner together and

also visited one of the

Purdue farms where My-
lin is employed part
time.

Members of the Home-

makers Class held their

party for March at the

home of Mre and Mrs.

Frank Cumberland on Sun-

day evening with a pot-
luck supper. A short

business meeting and

games were enjoyed by
all. Those attending
were Mr. and Mrs. Eldon

Cumberland, Mr. and Mrs.

Orval Swick, Mr. and

Mrs. Worden Perry, Aman-

da Murphy, Rev. Peter

Hanstra and guests, Mr.

and Mrs. Gene Marshall.

Mr. and Mrs. Worden

Perry spent Saturday af-

ternoon shopping in Log-

ansporte
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hill

of Barbee Lakes called

on Mr. and Mrs. Worden

Perry and Amanda Murphy
on Monday evening. Their

pranddaughter, Kim Hof-

fman is a patient in

the Memorial Hospital
in So. Bend. Kim is the

daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Hoffman of

Akron.

Callers the homeat

Welcome Spring

by getting your car ready for

spring driving now. Bring it in

now or call for a spring tune-

LEWI MOTO
Mentone

of Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway over the week-

end were Mrs. Howard

Van Scoy, Mrse Ralph
Tucker, Edith Heighway,

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest He-

ighway, Doug, Dave, Deb-

bie and Dan, Mr. and

Mrs. Ned Heighway and

Ginger, and Mr. and

Mrs. Con Shewman, Ronnie

and Jennifer Jo.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Miller called on

_

her

mother, Mrse Elva Wag-
oner of Talma, on Fri-

day evening.

Jay Swick attend-

ed the all day State

Producers Convention
celebrating the golden
anniversary of the Ind-

jana Farm Bureau in In-

dianapolis on Wednesday.

Speakers for the day
were National Secretary

of Agriculture, Clifford

Hardin, Dean Earl Butts,

Dean of Agriculture,
Kohls, and Lt. Governor,

Foltz. Others attending
from this area with Mr.

Swick were Mr. and Mrs.

Howard Silveus and Mr.

and Mrs. Tom Alvey.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Wri-

ght and family of Ply-
mouth were Sunday call-

ers at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Maurice Haney,

Kevin, Kathy and Keith.

Sunday evening Mr.

and Mrs. Wayne Smalley,
Chris and Lori Ann were

Sunday supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker.
Sunday afternoon,

members of the Jolly
Juniors Class enjoyed an

afternoon of bowling and

then returned to the

home of Wayne Ralmer for

their meeting and re-

freshments. Those en-

joying the day were Kev-

in Haney, Phil Adams,

Wayne Balmer, Greg Shir-

eman, Mark and Paula,

Toni Smith, Donnie Dick-

erhoff, Mr. and Mrs.

Rill Balmer, Mrs. Wayne
Smalley, Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Shireman.

On Wednesday afterno-

on members of the Ladies

THE

727 MAIN

LATEST IN FASHION

S

FOR YOUR BOY

ED Wilson&

SIZES 12 TO 20

Sport Coats

Suits

Slacks

ROC

Aid met at the home of

Clara Eaton with Mary
Adams serving as co-ho-

stess. Judy» Haney,
vice-president, conduc-

ted the business meet—

ing. Dates of March 25

and 26 were set for

cleaning the church.

Letters from Mr. and

Mrs. Peter Buller, mis-—

sionaries in the Congo,
were read and enjoyed.

Money to. be given to-

ward the Seniors Bibles

was voted out and gifts
to be presented on the

Sunday before graduation
was also decided. Dor-

is Haney brought a hand

stitched quilt for the

members to work on. De-

licious refreshments

were served to 15 memb-

ers and 1 child.

Mrs. Eva Huffer re-

turned to her home this

past week following a

5 week stay with Mrs.

Hattie Buss of Etna Gre-

en. Mrs. Buss has been

confined to her bed

with pneumonia.
Mrs. Bill Balmer att-

ended a reading class

at the Purdue - I.U.

Center in Ft. Wayne on

Saturday.
On Sunday evening, Mr.

and Mrs. Harold Miller

called onMrs. Omer Mil-

ler of near Athens.

On Friday evening,
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Balm-

er hosted the March me-

eting for the Builders

Class in the church base—

ment. Business for the

evening was the purch-
asing of a security 1i-

ght for the church yard
and the raking of the

yard. Ten adults and

9 children enjoyed the

delicious refreshments.
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred

Keyser of So. Bend cal-

led on her sister, Mrs.

Bess -tidelman, on Tues-

day afternoon.
Callers at the home

of Edith Heighway in

Rochester this past we-

ek were Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Heighway, Mrs.

Howard Van Scoy, and

Mrs. Ralph Tucker.

Spe. 5 and Mrs. Kerry
Huffer of 2036 E. 49th

Street, Savanah, Georgia
are the proud parents

of a new baby boy, Ste-

ven Michael, born March

11 at the hospital in

Columbus, Miss. He we-

ighed 9 1b. 11 oz. Mrs.

Eva Huffer is one of

the proud grandparents.
Saturday evening, Mr.

and Mrs. Gerald Smalley,
Tammy, Gary, andCara Jo

and Mr. and Mrs. Don

Smalley were supper gu-

ests of Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Smalley, Chris

and Lori Ann.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-

er spent Sunday with

Mr. and Mrs. Phil Buch-

er and family of Ander—

son. They attended a

pre-Easter musical at

their church while they
were there.

Mr. and Mrs. Orval

Swick, Terry and Eddy

were Sunday dinner gue-
sts of their daughter,
Mr. andMrs. Keith Moore

an Nathan of Sweetzere.

Nicbile Homes

Mrs. Surguy Hosts
Palestine Club

Mrs. Fred Surguy was

hostess Thursday when

members of the Palestine
Social Club met for a

ecarry-in dinner.

Guests were Mrs. Les-

ter Kindig, Gladys Sev -

erns, Mrs. Joe Stickler,
Vida Horn, Jessie Baum,
Louise Tucker, Vira

Schlag, Geraldine Perry,
Flo Shirey, Mrs. Matt

Loher and granddaughter
and one guest, Mrs. Bill

Hatfield, and baby dau-

ghter.
Mrs. Matt Loher will

be hostess for the Apr.
10 meeting.

Friendly Neighbors
Meet

Members of the Friend-

ly Neighbors Club met

in the library basement

Thursday afternoon with

White Elephant Bingo
and pleasant conversat—

ion as the features of

the afternoon.
Carrie Norris, Blanche

Wells and Marjory McCol-

ley were the hostesses.

Refreshments were ser-

ved to ten members.

——_$_
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you&# in a hurry.

— FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE

OUR DRIVE-IN

Our drive-in is an added convenience built

for our busy customers. At our drive-in

window you can transact many of our

services. No need to park, and hardly

ever more than a coupl of minutes wait.

Use our convenient drive-in whenever

Aa one
~~ Bank 4

© EL3-3315 * MENTONE, INDIANA

jue to the tre!

accident
and industrial accidents.

Insurance Adjusters
7 Street, Miami, Flori

earn top money
ing field, full or part time.

resent and train at
t trainin

hool_ owned facili
LAS

scl i

FLORIDA, or vl

coupon and mail it today.

MEN WANTED NOW
TO TRAIN AS CLAIM ADJUSTERS

ie it Be
pre

dest and investigators

Grease of Sais resulti fro outa
Over SO

dollars worth of claims paid each da)
million
Y.

Schools of 1872 N.W.

ida, can trait
in this exciting,

.
Work at your

home, then at-

ing for weeks at
ties at MIAMI BEACH,
EGAS, NEVA!

Excellent employment assistance. For

details without obligation, fill out the

are
is in-

to
mov-

ACCREDITED
MEMBER
NATIONAL
HOME STUDY
COUNCIL

INSURANCE ADJUSTERS SCHOOLS, Dept. IN-1

791 State Line, Kansas City, Missouri 64114

Name
......

Address
...

City.

Etigibte for VA Benefits?
....

Reew eee ewe ee ee me eK ee eM elo oO

NEED AN EXTRA CAR or TRUCK

Car and truck rentals

by the day or week

Ham Chrysler-
1702 Main St., Rochester 223-2711.



Olive Bethel News
Wieles Occ, 993-5855

Ruth Swartzlander and
Blanche Wells spent Wed-

nesday afternoon with

Mrs. Bill Hatfield, Ry-
an and Sherry of Mentone.

Norman Burns of Con-
nersville spent Thurs-

day with Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Cox and Helen.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill

&lt;vatzer and Bryan spent
Tuesday evening with

Mre and Mrs.- Harold
Claxton and children.

Mrse Omer Leininger
spent Thursday through
Wednesday with her moth-

er, Ruth Kelly of Plym-
south, who is ill.

Mr. and Mrs. George
sheetz spent Sunday with

Mrs. Marie Hunter, Mary
Ellen and Alice of Ro-

ann.

Mr. and Mrs.

Safford, Mrs. Faye Long
and Mrs. Clarence Mike-
sall spent Wednesday in

Indianapolis at the Col-
usium attending the

Farm Bureau&#39;s 50th ann-

liversary.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Bacon visited Dean Way-
ner at the Ft. Wayne

Lutheran hospital Sat-

urday.
Mr. andMrs. Tom Snav-

ely and Cora of Wabash

and Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Bell, Larry and Penny
of Rochester spent Sat-

urday evening, with Mr.

and Mrs. Paul Cox.

Ruth Swartzlander and

Blanche Wells spent Tue-

sday with Mrs. Sadie

Swartzlander in Rochest-—

eT ~

Mrs.

and

spent

Walter

Delores Ginther
children of Bremen

Sunday atternoon

with Mr. and Mrs. Mil-

ton Cor, Debbie, Marcia

and Milton.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill
Kratzer and Bryan spent

Wednesday afternoon
with Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Kerby, Barbara and Sus-
an of Galveston.

Mr. and Mrs. Kendall

Rager, Mr. and Mrs. Oren

Mathias, Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Zellars, Sadie

Swartzlander, Geor ge
Harbaugh, Marshfield,

Wis., Mrs. Annabelle

Youngman, and daughter,
and granddaughter of

Elkhart, Ralph Good,
Howard Kerr, Mr. and

Mrs. Bill Hatfield and

children, Lester Eber,
of Marion, Rev. andMrs.

Albert Duke, Mr. and

Mrs. Dick Bradway and

family, Dale Bradway
and Ray Good were call-

ers at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Glen Hatfield.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox

spent Sunday afternoon

with Mr. and Mrs. Bill

McKenzie and children
of Claypool.

Ruth Swartzlander was

a Sunday dinner guest
of Mrs. Blanche Wells.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Bacon, Jeff, Terry and
Tim of Ft. Wayne were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Bacone
Mr. and Mrs. David

Leininger and family
spent Friday evening witr

Mr. and Mrs. Phillip
Carre

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Coplen, Mr. and Mrs.

Lanay Hoffman and Marg-
aret Masters attended

the 50th wedding anni-

versary of Mr. and Mrs.

Ted Ritzlaff of Chicago
on Sunday.

NEW BOOKS
AKRON CARNEGIE LIBRARY

Famous First Flights
that Changed History by
Lowe omas, Jr. is

is the exciting story
of the conquest of the

frontiers of aviation.
John Fitzgerald Kenn-

edy, AS We Remember Him.

ay ennedy
Sho y Jim Bishop. 1s

book, a moving and ter-

rifying document, makes

you feel that you are

watching everything that

i

™

am extra special treat

Tasty Rabbit

Cookies

10¢ ea.

finest workmanship.

723 Main

Bur heat to You..

For parties and all occasions

For the kiddies. ....

Hot Cross Buns 6 for 29¢

Baked fresh daily with only the finest ingredients and the

ZIMMERMA
Pastries &a Coffee Nook

Basket Cakes

Egg Cakes

Religious Cakes

Lamb Cakes

Rabbit Cakes

Rochester

happened - as it happen-
ed - in Dallas and Wash-

ington. It will stand

for years as the most

complete account of that

tragic day.
Mari juana,

the Tru ry
Ter.

The Raw Pearl by Pearl

Bailey.
The Case Against Con-

gress by Drew Pearson.
A compelling indictment
of corruption on Capital

Hill.
On Making, Mending and

Dressing DoIIs b ara

Halltard Fawcett.
The Salzburg Connect-

ion b Helen Mac Innes.

The factual basis of
this novel is firmly set

in historical evidence,
the theme is meaningful
and real and the narra-

tive is irresistible.

This is a suspence story
you will not want to

miss.

Always on Sunday by
Michael Javid Harris.

Mr. Harris follows Ed

Sullivan&#39;s amazing rise

from boyhood in Port

Chester, N.Y. where Sul-

livan pumped the church

organ for his singing
brother and sister (ev-

en then he wasn’t a per-
former). Here also are

the inner workings of
the television hour that

has launched a thousand

stars - many of them be-

cause of last-minute

changes.
America,

urs—

Forever New

compiles y ara am

John E. Brewton. Here

is a splendid celebrat-—
ion of America, a coll-

ection of poems’ that

axe xXaYaivEEKeX

are as diverse in spir-
it and setting as the

land itself.

AKRON
Velma Bright and Mrs.

Gloria Bowen attended a

meeting of the Childrens
Librarians’ Roundtable

at the new Goshen Libr-

ary on Thursday.
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis

Slaybaugh and Nora Hof-

fman were supper guests
of Mrs. Clifford Bright
and Velma on Tuesday
evening.

Mrs. Clifford Bright
spent Thursday in War-

saw visiting Mrs. Lill

Kinder and Mr. and Mrs.

Grover Floor.

the Facts,

cluded Curt Ousley
president, Susie Zen

vice-president, Carol

Franks, secretary, and

Kristine Huffer, treas.

Entertainment was pro-
vided by the girls bar-

bershop quartet, Carmen

Anglin, Susie Zent, Jay-
ne Ettinger, and Kris-

tine Huffer.

Honor Society
Hears Deeb

Simon Deeb of Rochest—

er was the featured

speake at. Monday eve-

ning’s banquet honoring
members of the National

Honor Society and their

parents.
Officers installed in-

Burket
Velunteer Fire Department

CARRY OUT

FIS FR
Agr

Burket Fire Department Bullding

SATURDAY, APRIL 5
4:30 - 7:38 pm.

BAKE SALE BY HARRISON CENTER MISSION AID

Bring your own containers

TELEVISION
Black & hite

SHUNK TV
Sales and Service

Mentone, Indiana
Road 19 south 2 miles, west 1% miles phone EL 3-2875

100% HUMAN HAIR

WI SAL
© Looxs. ges se ota tine pe
. i ana

$499
ANY STYLE OR COLOR Also

Complete Wig & Wiglet Service

Reshaping & Restyling

VIOLA’S HOUSE O F BEAUTY
715 St. Rd.19S. Akron 893-4333

Go to the church of your choice on Sunday

Then take the family out to dinner at the famous

STEER INN RESTAURANT
LOCATED ON ST. ROAD 15,

Visit our new Smorgasbord each Sunday
DINING ROOM OPEN 11:00 A.M. UNTIL 8:00 P.M.

A variety of meats

9 selected hot foods

A salad bar with 20 salads

Choice of desserts

1% MILES NORTH OF SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

FEATURING

é

a
s



Spanish Club Entertains Las Donas Club

Members of the Akron

Spanish club entertain-
ed the Las Donas Jr. Wo-

man’s Club Monday night
at the home of Mrs. Ran-

dall Leininger. They

sang several songs, ac—

companying themselves

on Spanish instruments

and concluded by having
LasDonas Club members

sing and play. Spanish
Club members have been

working to raise funds

to send four members to

Mexico for a two weeks&#39

study program this sum-

mere

A film provided by
the Crippled Children&#39;s

Society was shown alsoe

Following, a short

business meeting in

which Mrs. Loren Sheetz

was appointed to repre-

sent the clubat a meet—

ing of local organiza-
tions seeking to improve

the town, tne remainder
of the evening was spent

socially.
Present were Mesdames

Dean Baker, Jim Bickel,
Jerry Bickel, Marvin

Gagnon, Kenneth Hartz-—

ler, Larry Horine, Gary

Luckenbill, John McKee,
Charles Miller, Don Nic-

odemus, Fred Ogle, Loren

Sheetz, Larry Straley,
Richard Tilden and John
Zimmerman.

Anthony Nigo DAR Hears
Americanism

Mrs. W.D. Hissem, DAR

state chairman on Amer-

icanism, Ft. Wayne, was

the guest speaker at

Tuesday night&#39; meeting
of the Anthony Nigo

Chapter, DAR. She was

accompanied by Mrs. Ful-
ler of the Mary Penrose

Wayne Chapter of Fort

Waynee
The meeting was held

in the home of Mrs. Max
Smith and was opened in

regular form with the

salute to the American

Flag and by singing the

Star Spangled Banner.

The chaplain read a

prayer on Americanism
from the book, Prayers

of Peter Marshall.
The regent, Mrs. Thom-

as Fugate, welcomed a

prospective member, Mrs.

Donald Boggs, and then

introduced the speaker,
Mrs. Hissem, who spoke

extensively about’ the

NeepiCur
with Penny Power

juicy tips Here&#3 a great idea for re-

storing and sealing juices in meats that you

are broiling or roasting; dip them into cold

water betore cooking .

Also dip each slice

of bacon in cold water before putting it in the

pan; it won’t curl when fried
. Try cooking

a couple of lettuce leaves with your green

peas next time; saves on flavor and prevents
shrinkage .

Meat loaf will have a different

flavor if you mix some shredded cabbage and

a few drops of tabasco sauce into it before

broiling.

words of the wise Children

have more need of models than of critics
. . .

Middle age: Too young for Medicare; too old

for men to care.

oldies but goodies those old

nylon stockings can come in handy for clean-

ing the auto windshield or windows and mir-

rors, too! They leave no streaks
. .

Buttons

that take a heavy strain can do a better job
when sewed on with dental floss

. . .

A light
coat of baby oil applied to your stainless steel

sink, then rubbed off, will leave it gleaming
very nicely... When children’s shoes are

scutted badly and don’t seem to take polish.
simply rub them with a piece of raw potato
and then apply the polish. They will shine like

new

your child might be the one to wina

$1000 college scholarship or one of 5202

other prizes in Penny Power&#39 Electric Con-

test. Pick up an entry blank at your local

Public Service Indiana office.

Penny Power says . . .

One cent will operate
a vacuum Cleaner for hour, a radio for 6

hours, or toast 40 slices of bread. Electric
service is the biggest bargain in your family’s

budget.

PUBLIC

SERVICE

INDIANA

Report

nacuralization courts
in the United States.
She reported that in
1919 the National Soci-

ety of the DAR formed

a committee on American-
ism. At the same time,

A DAR manual for citi-

zenship was prepared
that is free to all pro-
spective citizens to be

used as a test book when

they are preparing for

citizenship examina-
tions. She suggested

that where the courts

permit it, it is well
to take young people. to

see a naturalization
court. South Bend was

suggested as a possible
local city in which to

attend such a ceremony.
Following the business

meeting, the President
General&#39;s message was

read by Mrs. Ernest Igo
anda DAR resolution was

read by Mrs. Fred Sur-

guy concerning the forth-

coming national census.

Mrs. Wayne Smalley read

an article fromthe &quot;
tional Defender,&quot; a

pamphlet published by
the National Society of

the DAR, warning members

of pitfalls in regard
to the &quot;sensitivity

training&quot; program that

is being introduced in

high schools, colleges,
universities, churches,

police departments, YM-

CA groups, summer camps,
etc.

Mrs. Frank Smith,
chapter chairman of DAR

schools, announced that
the boxes of clothing
had been’ sent’ to the

Kate Duncan Smith scho-
ole

The meeting closed
with everyone repeating
the Americans Creed in

unison.

Dainty refreshments
were served by the hos-

tess and co-hostess,
Miss Jane Tucker, Mrs.

Fred Surguy, and Mrs.

Walter Lackey.

eee tee
tte

Perry Club Members Wear Green

The “Wearing of the

Green&quo was displayed by
each member of the Per-

ry-Do-Rites EHC recently
when they met at the

home of Mrs. Gerald Bah-

ney. Mrs. Wayne Nordman

was co-hostess.

The meeting was con-

ducted by the president,
Mrs. David Dawalt. De-

votions and prayers were

given by Mrs. James Mit-

terling, and Mrs. Ralph
Deardorff presented the

healthand safety lesson

concerning tetanus.

The song of the month,

&qu Wild Irish Rose,&quo
was reviewed by Mrs. Du-

ane Smith. Mrs. Arnold

Van Lue occupied the

special chair that was

moved to the center of

the floor where the

group was led by Mrs.

SEA BA
916 PRANEUIN SI.

Bahney in

her.

Mrs. Howard Craft re-

ported on the vice pres-—
ident ’s council meeting.

Mrs. James Laycock
reported on the latest

money-making project.
Lawrence Hively of the

Roann Merchants Associ-

ation spoke concerning
soft drink stands at the

Roann Community Festival
July 23 to 26.

Named to the decora-

tion committee for the

Mother-Daughter Banquet
were Mrs. Smith, Mrs.

John Wilson and Mrs.

Maurice Musselman.

The guest prize was

won by Mrs. Richard Le-

edy. Each member was

presented a crocheted

cup and saucer as host-

ess gifts.
Twenty one members and

two guests, Mrs. Edward

Stevenson, Kokomo, and

Mrs. Ray Steel, Roann,
were present.

The next meeting will

be at the home of Mrs.

Duane Smith.

singing to

GS —

CLEANER THAN
DS SaaS

/

Bumanont Ches
AUTOMATIC DRYER
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matching

Hwy 14 Across From Airport

BIG DISCOU PRICE
WE SERVICE ALL MAKES OF MACHINES

BAILEY’ LAKESID FURNITU
Rochester. Ind Phone 223-5428



SPARKLING WHITE—A thing
of beauty from tip-to-toe is

this ball gown of white pebble
cotton by Geoffrey Beene.

Daisy appliques centered with

rhinestones create a mock bol-

ero to underscore the empire

silhouette. It’s one of the out-

standing fashions in the ward-
robe of 1969 Maid of Cotton

Cathy Muirhead.

DRESSY KNIT—Kitten-soft

cotton lisle knit in a pastel
paisley creates a special dress

for Maid of Cotton Cathy
Muirhead. By Eloise Curtis of

David Styne, it falls gently ov-

er the silhouette, cinching the
waist with a wide midriff in-

set. Bands of jewels encrust

the neck and cuffs.

Best of Sprin Fashions Seen
In Maid of Cotton Wardrobe

Illustrating the best in

spring fashion is the all-cotton

wardrobe of 1969 Maid of Cot-
ton Cathy Muirhead.

Elegant, refined, of-the-mo-

ment clothes dress the Maid
from morning ‘til midnight.
Pantsuits, afternoon dresses,
cocktail clothes, and formal

gowns appear in an exciting
array of cotton fabrics.

From the design rooms of
New York’s top creators come

snappy dresses and ensembles

in double-faced cottons, dressy
cotton knits, cloque piques

and brocades
.. . just to men-

tion a few.

Spanking white, combina-

E5

tions of red, white. and blue.
and teams of red/white, black

/white, or brown/white color
the wardrobe high fashion.

When it comes to silhouette,
the new fashion message is

communicated in belts, high
fit, long sleeves, and pleats.

The interest in pants for al-

most every occasion continues

into spring. And pantsuits in

the Maid’s wardrobe bear the

1969 signature: wide leg pants
and hirp-length jackets or tun-

ics often marked by wide

belts.
Fashion&#39; emphasis on soft-

ness gives new dimension to

cotton knits—now gone dressy.

&qu VERSION OF THE PANTSUIT—Maid of Cotton Cathy
Muirhead steps out in a sun-bright green pantsuit by Samuel

Robert. In cotton canvas, the dashing ensemble is tied at the
waist and edged at the neck and cuffs in white leather. Cap-
turing the today look are sidewalk-skimming wide leg pants.

SHO THES BI

VALU
Big Savings on Jewelry

and many other items.

Take advantage of these great

savings for yourself and for

wonderful gifts too.

Towne Hall Shoppe
Mentone

AIRBORNE

—

Departing from
New York via Pan American

World Airways is 1969 Maid of

Cotton (Cathy Muirhead. She’s

fashionably attired in a double

woven cotton wrap dress by
Tiffeau Busch. Sharing center

stage are a few pieces of her

Skyway luggage that will ac-

company her on travels

throughout the United States,
Canada, and the Far East.

One of the most feminine

styles in the Maid’s collection
is a cotton lisle knit in a free

form paisley design of pastel
colors. It has long, soft sleeves:

a gently gathered skirt fall
from, a wide midriff

i

:

and bands of jewels at the

high neck and cuffs.

Nat to be overlooked in the
total fashion picture is em-

pire fit, underscored with belts

or simulated bolero effects.
and pleats emanating from

high bodices. Add to this snap-

py little dresses with matching
pants and spring’s fashion pan-

orama is complete.

Plan inspection
Joyce Maby, worthy ad-

visor, presided at the

stated meeting of the
Akron Rainbow Assembly
with 23 girls and 6 ad-
ults present. Those

who pro-temed were Jane

Martin, Jackie Stucker
and Vickie Horn.

The girls will be the

escort for the Eastern
Star worthy matron at

Mentone March 28th.,
and at Akron March 29th.
Eight girls will help

serve at the Ham & Bean

supper for July 4th.
committee March 29th.

Debra Hunter gave a

report onthe float com-

mittee‘s suggestions anc

by vote a decision was

made.
There will be a spec-

ial_ practice March 31
at 7:00 p.m. Inspection
by our District Deputy

will be April 8th. A

carry-in dinner will be

at 6:00 p.m. and the

inspection at 7:00 p.m.
Following, the closing

refreshments of cup
cakes and punch in Keep-

ing with the Easter sea-

son were served by Mrs.

George Maby and Joyce.

SHOP AT

C4ument
FOR THAT PERFECT

SPRING AND EASTER

WARDROBE

\ open Friday 9 to 9

4, Saturday 9to 5:30

708 Main Street

KENDALL’S @
CENTER CUT

Loin Pork Chop «79
LOIN END

Pork Roast
ist CUT RIB

Pork Chop
ECKRICH

Fu Franks
FRESH

Ground Beef

lb 59

lb 49

lb 59

lb 59



Silver Lak Area News
Mr. and Mrs. Chas.

Ooley and family of El-

khart and Mr. and Mrs.

Dave Ulrey of Manchester

were guests on Sunday

of Mr. and Mrs. Vernon

Nelson.
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Mc-

Donald and three

=

sons

spent Sunday in Nobles—

ville at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hersh-

berpere
Visitors at the Dick

Nelson home ‘this week

were Mr. and Mrs. Lewis

Nelson and daughter of

Marion, Don Bouse; Hub-

ert Hammons » Gerald

Clinker, Rex Clinker,

Bob Amiss, Mike Kline,

and son, Mary Van Doran,

Mary Lewis and Roy Bech-

telheimer, and Estil Co-

llins.
Mr. and Mrs. Junior

Caudill and family mov-

ed this week from their

home in Silver Lake to

a farm 2 miles east of

Silver Lake.

Mrs. Docha Shewman is

recuperat ing, in her

home in Silver Lake fo-

llowinp, surgery at the

Murphy Medical Center.

Mr. andMrs. Paul Rife

visited on Sunday at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Harold McAllister of

Chili. Other guests

were Mr. and Mrs. Mill-

erandMr. and Mrs. Har-

ry Stoner from Anderson

and Mr. and Mrs. Wiltred

Rite. The occasion was

the birthday of Mrs.

kite and Mrs. Sharon

Miller who are twins.

Mrs. Lily Pence visit-

ed on Tuesday afternoon

with Mrs. Nellie Tucker.

Mr. andMrs. Phil Har-

den spent several days

this week in Ft. Wayne

with Mr. and Mrs. Phil

Hardea Jr. and family.

Weekend puests at the

Woodrow French home were

Mr. and Mrs. May Murphy
and family of Holland,

Mich., Mr. and Mrs.

Lonnie French and fami-

ly and Miss Connie Hart

all of Lansing, Mich.,

Mr. and Mrs. Danny Fren-

ch from Huntington. Sun-

day visitors were Miss

Dea Man

Desig Tin
Hearin Aid
OFFERS FREE MODEL

A remarkable tiny hearing

aid has been perfected by a

man who has been hard of

hearing for nearly ten years.

This small device has no

dangling cords or separate
transmitting units and repre

sents a new unusual design
idea in a product to restore

natural hearing.

It was developed especially
for those who can

hear but can’t understand. This

new hearing instrument provides
“ear-level” hearing with the

wearer picking up speech.
sounds, television and radio at

his ear. Due to the use of tran-

sistors, the user cost is extreme-

ly low.

A tre life actual size replica of

one of the smallest all-in-the-ear

hearing aid ever made will be

given absolutely free to anyone

sending in this advertisement

white supply lasts. So we suggest

you write for yours now. No ob-

ligation whatsoever. Write to

A. J. Wilder, 809 Steuben St.,

Wausau, Wis. 54401. agy,

Barbara Baumgartner of

Manchester, Mrs. Leis

Murphy and Mrs. Clarence

Adams from Columbia

City.
Mr. and Mrs. Norman

Harman and family from

New Haven; Mr. and Mrs.

Calvin Harman and Larry

were dinner guests on

Sunday at the Jerry Har-

man home. They enjoyed
a turkey dinner in hon-

or of Lori Ann and

Berry Harman&#39; first

birthdays. Mr. and Mrs.

Worby Clinker came lat-

er in the afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Kerlin were Sunday sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Elmer Shoemaker.

Rebekah Circle

The Rebekah Circle

from the Center United

Methodist Church met

Tuesday evening, March

11, at the cHurch. Ei-

ght members were present.
A donation was made

to the Kidney Machine

Project. A discussion

to distribute clothing

to the needy in this

community was discussed.

Anyone having any cloth-

ing to give, please bring,
to the church. Be sure

to state the size.

Mrs. Delight Polk

showed a film “Hide or

Seek&quot;
There will be a dis-

trict meeting, April 9,

from 10:00 a.m. until

2:00 p.m. and from 7:00

pem. until 9:30 p.m.

Bring a sack lunch.

Ladies of Lake

Mrs. John Teeter was

hostess to the Ladies

of the Lake Home Exten-

sionClub with Mrs. Paul

Zile as co-hostess.

The meeting was open-

ed with the repeating
of the creed and the

Pledge to the Flag.
Carlton Menden-

led the group in

singing “America the

Beautiful&quot; andalso gave

the histery of the song

of the month. For med-

itation, Mrs. J.C. Grubb

read a poem “Spring Will

Come,&qu also “Beatitudes

of a Conversationalist.”
Mrs. Elmer Shoemaker

gave the health and sa~

fety hints, after which

Mrs. Chas. Wade gave the

garden report.
Guest speaker for the

evening was Paul Grimme

of Yellow Creek Lake

who showed slides and

told about his work as

county parole officer.

Delicious refreshments

were served to Mrs. De-

von Shipley, Mrs. Car

ton Mendenhall, Se

John Kerlin, Mrs. Lest-

er Drudge, Mrs. J. C.

Grubb, Mrs. Lowell Zile,

Mrs. Arley Ring, Mrs.

Elmer Shoemaker, Mrs.

Carl Shipley, Mrs. Chas.

Wade, and the hostesses.

Honor Student

James R. Vanderpool,
son of Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Vanderpool, Silver Lake,

las been named to the

Dean&#39; Honor list for

the fall semester of

1968. He is in his sec

ond year at Diable Val-

ley College, Pleasant

Hill, California.

Conservation Club

The Silver Lake Con-

servation Club met Wed-

nesday evening, March

19, for a pot-luck sup-
Te

Twenty-five members

and their wives were

present. After the bus-

iness meeting, Owen Frey
showed two films, “The

Farm&qu and “The Carolin-
as.

NEW BOOKS
BELL MEMORIAL LIBRARY

On the fiction shelves:

The Chosen by Chain

Potok. This novel re-

volves around the friend-

ship, which begins as a

fierce rivalry on the

baseball field, grows
into a strong, but tro-

ubled, comradeship. The

tension between the two

is often heightened by
their fathers. One is

a Hasidic Rabbi of great

reputation and the other

an outstanding orthodox

scholar who is more wor

l[dly.
The Good Deed and Oth-

er Stories by Pearl Buck.

K-

collection of some of

Mrs. Buck&quot stories a-

bout Asia, past and pre-
sent.

Non-Fiction:
The Valachi Papers by

Peter ase irst

true story of life in-

side the Cosa Nostra.

The Varied Airs of

Spring r a ase.

Amusing; ancedotal and

informative details of

the author&#39;s travels in

Africa and the Mediter-

ranean.

For you antique coll-

ectors:

Bottle Rush U.S.A. by

Lynn umenstein. ie-

tures, names and current

prices of antique bott—

les.

Phone 893-7013

IT’S A HAPPY MAN

whe lets us handle his feeding

problems. We turn his problems

imte preduction amd we can do

the same fer you. Stop in and

get acquainted.

Lumber, Hardware & Grain

Box 158 - Akron Claypool
Phone 566-2923

ROBERTS

Box 367 - Mentone

Phone EL 3-5145

electric.

L

Make sure

your new home,
will STAY
modern

... plan it totally electric

Why put your dreams and money

into a new home this year and be dis-

appointed before you move in. Plan now

to make it totally electric. You&#3 find it

still will be completely modern 10 or

20 years from now.

Total electric living is increasing rap-

idly. A recently published survey on

“buying intentions” shows more Indi-

ana rural families plan to install electric

heat this year, than any other type of

heating system. A wide preference for

electric ranges, washers, dryers and

water heaters was also shown.

Plan now to give yourself and your

family the cleanest, safest, most com-

fortable home possible! Before your new

home gets too far along, plan it totally

RURAL ELECTRIC MEMBERSHIP CORFORATION
outa



Mrs. J. Me. Gillespie
has returned to her home
in Silver Lake after

being confined in the

hospital and the homes
of her daughters, Mayine
Kuhn and Winnifred Summe
since December. Oma

Kuhn is caring for her.
She would appreciate
hearing from all her

friends.

Mrs. Minnie Ritten-
house, who has been a

patient in Murphy Medi-
cal Center, was dismis-
sed on Thursday and

brought to the home of
Mrs. Hazel Rager where

she is making her home
this winter.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Lowell

Lindzy and son were her

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Delbert Bowman of Ur-

bana.

Mrs. Wilda

Indianapolis
and Mrs. Dennis Damer
and family of Muncie

called at the Ivan Dea-

ton home on Sunday aft-

ernoon.

Mrs. Thelma Huston of

Fokagan, Mich., called

York of

and Mr.

Silver Lak Area News
on Mrs.

Sunday.
Perry Maxon, of Indi-

anapolis, spent this
week with his grandmot-
her, Mrs. Opal Miners.

Mrs. Louise Jontz re-

turned home Sunday ev-

ening after spending
two weeks in Tuscon,
Ariz. While there, she

waS a guest at the
Robert Bunch home and
also visited with Mr.

and Mrs. Chester Bashore.
On her return trip she

visited her daughter and
family, Mr. and Mrs.

Tom Lundstrom, Janet
and Paul at Kansas City,

Kansas.
Mr.

Joy Haney on

and Mrs. Ernest
Stroke and daughters,

Lisa and Jean Ellen of
Decatur, Alabama spent

last week with her par-
ents, Mr. andMrs. Alton

Kissinger.
Miss Maxine Grubb of

Kalamazoo, Mich., and

friend, Marguerite Tri-

ckey, spent Thursday
and Friday with her mo-

ther, Mrs. J. C. Grubb.
Dinner guests Sunday

at the home of Mr. and

EARLY SPRING SALE
of

A-1 Used Cars & Trucks

KERLI MOTO CO
Silver Lake, Ind. Ph. 352-2530

1968 Ford XL Tudor Hardtop 8
390 Engine x Cruiseomatic, power steering & brakes,

Sunlit Gold, white top.

1967 Ford Mustanr 2-2 Hardtop 8
289 Engine x Four Speed, power steering, console, yellow,
black trim.

1967 Ford Galaxie 500 Tudor Hardtop 8
390 Engine x Cruiseomatic, power steering, beige, black trim

1967 Ford LTD Tudor Hardtop 8
390 Engine x Cruiseomatic, power steering, white, black

vinyl roof.

1966 Ford Galaxie 500 Fordor Sedan 8
352 Engine x Cruiseomatic, powersteering, turquoise,

turquoise trim.

1966 Ford Fairlane 500 Wagon
289 Engine x Cruiseomatic, pcwer steering, bronze,

bronze trim.

1966 Ford Galaxie 500 Wagon 8
289 Engine x Cruiseomatic, power steering, beige, beige trim

1965 Ford Fairlane 500 Sports Coupe 8
289 Engine x Four Speed, Lime Gold. white vinyl roof.

1965 Ford Mustang Tudor Hardtop 8
289 Engine x Three Speed, radio, red, black trim.

1964 Chevrolet Fordor Sedan 8
327 Engine x Power Glide, power steering, beige, beige trim

1964 Ford Galaxie 500 Fordor Sedan 8
289 Engine x Cruiseomatic, power steering, red, black trim.

1963 Ford Fairtane 500 Tudor H.T.
260 Engine x Three Speed, radio, red, red trim.

1963 Ford Galaxie Fordor 8
289 Engine x Overdrive, radio, maroon, beige trim.

1968 Chevrolet 4 Ton Pickup &
$27 Engine x Three Speed. radio, customized, beige & geld.

1965 Ford 42 Fon Pickup 8
352 Engine x Three Speed, red, red trim.

A FEW OLDER MODELS — OPEN EVENINGS TILL 1.

Mrs. Lowell Zile were

Mr. and Mrs. Danny Zile
of Ft. Wayne, Miss Deb-
bie Allen and Mrs. J.C.
Grubb.

Mrs. Lydia Zimpleman
was a Sunday dinner gue-
st of Mr. and Mrs. Rex

Zimpleman and family.
Other guests were Mr.

and Mrs. Orville Cox.

Recent visitors of

Mrs. Rachel Floor were

ic. and Mrs. W. B. Kre-

amer from Aurora, I11.

and Mr. and Mrs. Keith
Floor from Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Hog-
an and son from Warsaw

spent Sunday afternoon

with Mrs. Morris Sand-
lin.

Mr. Ronald Vanderpool
from Concord, Calif.,
spent the past week with

his parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Vanderpool.
Recent visitors of

Mrs. Naomi Wade were

Mr. andMrs. Lester Wade
of Ft. Wayne.

Mrs. Cecil Kissinger
was a Sunday dinner gu-
est of Mr. and Mrs. Don

McIntyre from near Akr-

on.

Mr. and Mrs. Percy
Ring were dinner guests
on Sunday of Mr. and
Mrs. Arthur Heckaman
and family of Nappanee.
They alsocalled on Mrs.

Leatha Hively.
Mrs. Ollie Marsh, age

102, well-known in the

Silver Lake area, is a

Patient in Goshen Hosp-
ital.

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart

Lindzy were recent vis-
itors of his niece and

family, Mr. and Mrs. Hal
Marchant and three sons

and her mother, Mrs.
Elsie Lindzy of Misha-

waka. Other guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Don Sarg-
ant. They later called

on Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Lindzy and

=

son at So.
Bend,

Miss Polly Sittler

was admitted on Thurs-

day to the Parkview hos-

pital in Ft. Wayne for

observation and tests.

Her room number is 635.

Friday evening supper
guests at the Ivan Dea-

ton home were Mr. and

Mrs. Edward Blosser of

Warsaw, Mre and Mrs.

Robert Frazier, Mr. and
Mrs. Freeman Neher and

daughter, Ann, Mrs. Zet-

ta Summe and Mrs. Joy
Haney.

Mrs. Ed Freiden of

Laketon spent Tuesday
afternoon with Mr. and

Mrs. Percy Ring.
Mr. and Mrs. Norman

Wade of Goshen spent
Monday with his mother,
Mrs. Naomi Wade.

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart

Lindzy called on Sunday
afternoon at the Fred

Palmer home in Warsaw.

Recent supper guests
of Mrs. Hazel Rager were

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Deat-

one

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Bouse of Silver Lake,

Mr. and Mrs. George Krom

of near Rochester and

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Kehoe of Warsaw were

Sunday evening dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

George Krom III.

Mrs. Rachel Floor

spent Saturday with Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Miller

at Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Itirs. Ed And-
rick from Peru were Sun-

day guests of Dr. and
Mrs. E. A. Franks.

Mrs. Lily Pence vis-
ited Glen Mercer at
Laketon on Monday.

Mrs. Eleanor Rowland
and daughter, Carol, and
Mrs. Millie Myers all
from Diamord Lake are

spending this week in
Florida.

Saturday evening din-
ner guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Wayne Bouse were

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Mon-
tel and family and Mr.

and Mrs. Larry Tucker
and family all of near

Warsaw. The dinner was

honoring the Tuckers
13th wedding annivers-

arye
Mr. and Mrs. Grant

Mumford and family from
Muncie, and Mr. and Mrs.

Jim Brown and family
from Ft. Wayne were Sun-

day dinner guests at
the Ernest Mumford home.

Miss Lelah Martin is

spending several days
this week in Wabash at

the home of her brother,
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Mar-
tin.

Dinner guests on Thur-

sday of Mrs. Hazel Rag-
er were Mrs. Hazel Carr,
Mrs. Don Bouse and Mrs.

Mary Waite.

Lions Club

Twenty Silver Lake

Lions and their ladies

attended the Lions Zone

meeting held Monday ev-

ening, March 17, at the

Westminster Hotel at

Winona. A smorgasboard
dinner was served.

Nelson Snyder from Ft.

Wayne was speaker for

the evening. Two stud-

ents from Grace College
furnished the music.

@Hot Built-up Roofing

@15 &a 20 yr. Bondable Roofs

@ AN Workmen Insured

Phone

TOWN & COUNTRY

Sheet Metal & Roofing
352-2485

Check our preies en new JM Fire King 25 year reef

@ Industrial &a Residential

@JM Approved Dealer

@ Reasonable Rates

* Silver Lake

SELLS OIL COMPANY
Gasoline - Olis - Lubrication

Accessories
We Give Top Value Stamps

PHONE 52-2332 SILVER LAKE

HEADQUART FO

CONTROL
REVERSING DRILL

$399 20744

SABE
SAW

SPEED

CONTROL

SABER

$4gs

ROUTER SANDER

$37
COME IN AND SE US

JAGGER
HARDWARE &a FURNITURE

Sitver Lake ~ Phene 352-2453



Akron Exchange
State Bank

Your Friendly Home Town Bank

Member of F.D.1C.

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-7023

ry

Pike Lumber Co., Inc. ,

——
les

KILN DRIED & AIR DRIED

CLE DAINE, OWNER

HARDWOODS

NEW IDEA FARM EQUIPMENT

SALES — SERVICE — PARTS

Phone 893-4511
GILEAD, INDIANA

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone Akron 893-4360

_

;

Arthur
;

Smith’s Furniture

Sinclair Service DALE & BYRDIE SMITH

SINC UCTSSINCLAIR PROD
FURNITURE —

APPLIANCES

Motor Tune Up - Brake Repair

FLOOR COVERINGS — PAINT

Mufflers - Tail Pipes - Tires

Batteries
i

B Soon

106 E. Rochester St.

&lt
S AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-9905

Phone 893-7041

AKRON, INDIANA
fe

Akron Cafe
~ —

Kerlin Motor Co.
Phone 352-2530

GLADYS DEEDS, OWNER

Geop FOOD

Kerlin Tractor Sales

plus

Phone 352-2490

FRIENDLY SERVICE

Kerlin Bus Sales

105 E. Rochester St.

and Service

AKRON, INDIANA

Pnone gos-aesh She’s A Lovely Hypocrite
ee

“Some measure friends by chivalry,

?
S

Some by their gain of gold

Morry 8 Ready Mix But, ah, the friend I treasure most
Wade Holloway

Keeps me from feeling old.’ —
Herschel.

READY MIX CONCRETE

DISTRIBUTOR OF

: Sipe
Crippled, she hasn’t walked for years. Yet, when you visit her

GRAVEL

©

FULL DIRT
she is always bright and cheerful and her outlook on life optimistic.

RR. 2 ROCHESTER
Every community has her counterpart - - - “she is a lovely hypocrite.”

AKRON, INDIANA

Her friends go to her for cheer and comfort, for she tells them how
Phone 893-4654

well they are looking and that they seem to “grow younger” day by

day. She sends them on their way with a sprightly step, with all

gloom vanished. In spite of her affliction she exudes sunshine.

ee

MOBIL OIL PRODUCTS

Phone Akron 893-4995 or 893-4582

—————E

al

s))

Gearhart
She can’t always attend but you will find her at each church

Gil’s Auto Supply

service when sh is able. If going to church serves as such a bulwark 103 E. Rochester St.

to her, church-going must have a lot of merit. Regular attendance

CERTIFIED FOODS
at the church of your choice serves as a major aid in keeping your out-

look on life cheerful.

Phone 219-893-4223

Your N.A.P.A. Jobber is the right

Place to go.

rmarketSupermarke
AKRON, INDIANA

AKRON, INDIANA

Viola’s Custom Farm Service

Sonoco Products
Salon Of Beauty Chamberlin Products Inc.

GIFTS -

- CATERING
SPECIALIZING IN: High styling.

es

Hair Cutting, Permanent Waving, FERTILIZER
Company Hair Coloring ALSO Wigs and Hair

Company
Pieces

and

OPEN 9 to 6 Evenings by appointment AKRON, INDIANA
AG CHEMICALS

On South Nyona Lake
For Appointment Call 893-4833

Websters Florists

We Deliver In The Akron Area

Phone Macy 382-3413 or 382-2815 AKRON, INDIANA

AKRON, INDIANA

MACY. INDIANA
RD. 19 South AKRON

Phone 893-4033

Nick’s Service Station| Akron Locker Plant
Akron Trailer Sales Burch Shell Service

HTERIN
CORNER CUPFBO.

In

TIRES — BATTRIES eustOM BLAUG a :

AND
s in

Akron Foundry, Inc.

GROCERIES — MEATS
PROCESSING

reezer Fresh RESTAURANT

FROZEN FOOD

“Gas For Less” FOOD LOCKERS

Dairy Bar Beads 15 & 116

GREY IRON CASTINGS

AKRON, INDIANA

ROUTE 14 WEST OF AKRON
CORNER 114 & 14 - AKRON

‘North Manchester, Indiana

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-7133

Phone 893-4960
Phone 893-4723 Phone

Phone 982-4379

893-4813 or 893-4981

South End Motors
Kendall’s IGA Akron Implement Co.

| Strauss Elevator Co. “Chevrolet”

ag - i

AMERICA’S NO. 1 CAR

2

QUALITY GROCERIES
our Friendly ternational FERTILIZER

Ralzh and Con Shewman Farm Equipment and Tractor
A One Stop Shopping Center

MEATS and PRODUCE Dealer”
GRAIN — SEED For Your Automobile Needs

“YOUR FRIENDLY FORD

neateees
AT LOWEST PRICES 120 W- Rochester St.

PURINA FEEDS Bahney Chevrolet

AKRON - Phone 893-4341
SILVER LAKE Phone 352-2350 Sal

“N non a9e-ui21
Se . AKEON, IND.

a
.

Phone 893-4821 AKRON 893-4213
j

i

“

& 5
893-4313



IQA
DISKO UNITED METHODIST

CHURCH

Rev. Roy French;

Larry Floor; Lay
Frank Nordman; &

Pastor
jer

Worship Services Shae

Bund School Services

purd “Evening ‘Services
Prayer Meeting, Thursday

FUTURE PLANS

April 11 WSCS meeting 7:30

April 20 Akron Choral Group holding

the morning services.
9:3

April 23 7:30 Administrative (Official)
Board meeting in the Church Base-

ment

Memory Verse: But be ye doers of

the word and not hearers only, dec

eiving your own selves. James 1:22

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MENT!

Sunday School
Worship Service 10:80

Sunaay Evening Services 7:30 p.m

Thursday Prayer Meeting 7:30 p.m

9:30

BURKET

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Mrs. Evan Bergwall,
Bob Miller, Sr.

Zeta Parker, Jr.

Pastor

Supt.
Supt.

Sunday School
Worship Service

9:30
10:45

Prayer and Share group meets Tue-

sday at 9:30 a.m. In the church.

Study Fellowship Hour

at 7:30 p.m

Thursday

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

SUNDAY

Bible Classes

Worship.
Youth Fellowship
Worship

MONDAY

ible Story Hour

(Kindergarten

THURSDAY
Bible Classes 7:30 p.m.

Lord&#39 Supper Observed Every Sunday

Visitors Are Always Welcome

3:45 p.

- 6th Grade)

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Supt. Earl Bucher

Supply Pastor: Rev. Victor Yeager

Church School
Morning Worship

CGYA
Evening Worship

9:30
10:30

6:30
7:30

Class will meet Wednesday.

Mission Circle will meet with Rachel

Floor,

Thursday, 7:30 Ordiances.

TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garret Phillipe, Past
Bill Rathbun, Sui

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Worship Service 10 0
am.

6:30 p.m

GospelMarch 16th - 6:00 p.m Trio

and Parable

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Garrett Phillips, Pastor

James Whetetone, Supt.

Worship Service 9:30 am

Sunday School 10:30 a.m.

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. D. Thomason,
Hugh Wildermuth,

SUNDAY, MARCH 30,

Pastor

Supt.

1969

Sunday ‘School a.m.

Lesson: eel oo and (Co
Morning Wor

NO Youth Fellows
Choir Practice

ACTIVITIES

6:15 p.m.

Tue., April - Marionettes 7:30 p.m.

Wed., April 2 - Dorcas Circle at the

Annex 1:30 p.m.

Thur., April 3 - Prayer Service 7:30

Tho Practice 8:30 p.m.

Fri., April 4 - Good Friday perv ic
at Methodist Church 1:00 - 2:00 p.

BEAVER DAM

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister -Rev. Peter Hanstra

Superintendent - Gerald Smaltey

Worst Services - 9:2 a 10

junday School Servi 1 0
-

i 6

Children and Adult Bible Study Clas-

ses - lst and 3rd Thursday evening

of each month at 7:30.

March 30th -
Palm Sunday - Dedi-

cation and receiving of new members

and children.

Holy Thure
.

$:00 p.m.

April 6th - Sunrise Services at 6:30

Sunrise Breakfast at 7:30 a.m. Busy

Beeve in charge.

April ard -

Com-

munion,

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor, Harley Rollins

Supt. Paut

Sunday Sc!

Worship Service
Guest snee & Zan Sunday -

Stamps, from e Seminary.

10:30
Bob

Memory Verse: ‘He himself bore our

sins in his body on the tree, that we

might dig to sin and live “to right-

eousness.
Peter 2:24

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev Robert Wyman, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30

Worsh.p Service 16 20
Hible Study - Wednesday at 7:50

OLIa BETHEL
CHU OF GOD

Minister:
Superintendant:

Rev. A. A. Duk:

Mrs. James Ellis

Sunday School

Morning Worship “

Evening Worship Service 7: 3 P.M.

Thursday Prayer Meeting 7:30 P.M.

Rev. Wm. Jenkins of Richmond Ind-

iana, Pastor Evangelist will conduct

services nightly March 24th through

March 30th. The public is cordially

invited,

AKRON

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Lay Leader, Dean Baker

SS. Supt., Raymond Riley
Pastor, D. A Bengston

SUNDAY, MARCH 30, 1969

Sund {Seti Hour

Worsh tint Baptism Service)

M.Y.F. 6:30 p.m.

Tuesday 4:00 p.m.
hearsal

Junior Choir Re-

Wednesday 7:30 Sr. Choir Rehearsal

Thee Lenten Worship Service

30° p.m. Speaker: Rev. Alva

War
- Royal Center.

FUTURE DATES

March 16th - Hour of Sharing (Lenten

Sacrificial Offering)

Lenten Services

Alva Ward RoyalMarch 27th Rev

renter!

March 30th

At 10230.

Infant Baptism Service

Ant 3rd Holy Communion

April at Union Good Friday Service

Rev. Thomason speaking p.m.

as
“Ho Church, Methodist Choir

bringing the Seven Last Words.

April 6th MYF Bun Rise Ser

Plus usual Faster Worship Servi
and Sunday School

April 20th District
_ or Rally at

Huntington 3 -

Apri ee Annual Charge Conference
Ernest Lawshe conductingth meeting. D, Supt, of the Hunt

ington District of United Metho-

dist. Church

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE SRETHREN

J. F. Baldwin, Pastor

Ralph Shewman, Supt.

Church School
Worship and Sermon

Sermon Subject
Satisified”

9:30 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

“Sorrowing or

Note: There will be special services

during the week. See the spec news

item elsewhere in this iss’

NED SeoVnvited ‘to worsh with us.

Blood Collection
Falis Short

Fulton county fell 20

pints of blood short at

its Blood Bank Friday.
Newcastle township was

one of the three to meet

its goal with six people
donatinge

Local donors are:

Newcastle; Jack Me.

Deal, Harriett Jameson,

Earl Williams, Chas. As

Crippen, Calvin Mike-

sell, and Phil Pratt.

Henry: (17 donors,

quota 20) John Agnew,

Charles Smoker, Harold

Shewman, Beverly Hartz-

ler, Martha Norman, Al-

ma Haupert, June Hart—

man, Ross Burdge, George

Maby, James Ramsey, Lo-

ren Sheetz, Gail Hart-

man, James Lewis, Robert

Runkle, Florella Moudy,

Priscilla Burdge, Otto

Groninger and Byron

Leiningere

Mentone Church

Mrs. Darrell King and

Mrs. Tom Fugate present—
ed a very impressive

service and Easter pro-

gramfor the fifth Thur-

sday night of the series

of Lenten services held

at the Mentone United

Methodist Church. Mrs.

Pearl Lackey presided
over the regular busi-

ness session of the WS-

CS following the Easter

program.
Mrs. King opened the

service with “Lenten

Thoughts.&quot Everyone
took part in singing

and the responsive read-

ing. Mrs. Fugate gave
the selection, &quot; Sin-

gle Event,&quot followed by
&quot; Splendor of Lil-

lies&quot by Mrs. King. The

King children&#39;s trio,

Herbert, Kathleen and

Marilyn sang two songs

and Mrs. Fugate contin-

ued with several selec-

tions andMrs. King gave

a reading and sang a

solo. Reve Garrett

Phillips gave the bene-

diction.
During the business

session, the nominating
committee&#39;s report was

given by Mrs. Eugene
Sarber, and Mrs. Carl

Whetstone read the Ba-

shor Home for Boys let—

ter outlining the many

used household furnish-

ings and appliances that

are needed at the home.

Members and officers

are reminded to contact

Mrs. Paul Haist and Mrs.

Ruth Urschel for trans—

portation to the Dist-

rict Workshop on April
9 at No. Manchester.

Those unable to attend

the afternoon sessions

may go for the evening
sessions.

Mrs. Bernice Rush re-

ported on the World Day
of Prayer at Winona

Lake.
The evening ended with

a salad bar served by

Mrs. Oliver Teel, Mrs.

Allen Herendeen and Mrs.

John Allen Teel.

Members were reminded

to attend the March 27

meeting at the church.

Mrs. Norman Uphouse,
Dean of Women at Grace

College, will be the

speaker.
The regula April 17

meeting of the WSCS will

be at the home of Mrs.

Paul Knoop.

Holy Week
Service Set

At Church
The Akron Church of

the Brethren will have

Holy Week services be-

ginning Palm Sunday with

Sunday school at 9:30

asm. and worship service
and sermon at 10:30 a.m.

The subject will be

&quot;Sorrowin or Satisfied&quot;
Luke 19:41-44.

On April 2, the topic
will be &quot;Awa or Asle-

ep&q April 3 will be

Lovefeast and Communion
and April 4 will be Un-

ion Good Friday service.

Evening. services will

beginat 7:30 p.m. Spe-
cial music will be pro-
vided at each service.

Neighbors and friends

of the church are invit-

ed to attend the ser-

V1iCceSe

Baptists Pian

Bible School

Bible School plans
have begun at the First

Baptist Church in Men-

tone, according to Mrs.

Marion Acton, director,

who has announced that

Vacation Bible School

will be conducted at the

church from 9 to 11:30

aet. June 2-6.

[Tiepartment heads in-

clude Mrs. David Peff-

ley, Mrs. Jim Unzicker,

Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Cook,
i Eleanor Mares and

Otis Stone.

The Senior Aid of the

West Eel River church

met at the church Thurs.

March 20th.
Opal Wiley gave the

devotions, reading the

15th Chapter of John.

The president, Rena

Beigh, presided over

the business session.

Eleven members answer-

ed roll call. They are

as follows: Mrs. Alma

Miller, Elva Kline,
Rena Beigh, Opal Wiley,

Bertha Heisler, Gladys
Sausaman, Beva Harmon,

Edna Gearhart, Minnie

Deaton, Rose Repine and

Dorothy Yoder.

Sunrise Service
Set At Akron

The

conduct

Akron MYF will

an Easter sun-

rise service and will

serve breakfast in the

annex after the service.

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

March 27, 1969

@ Bible Verse Greeting Cards

@ Bibles (all kinds)

@ Family Bibles

@ Pictures

@ Guest Books

@ Ideal Magazine

RELIGIOUS GIFT SHOP

107 N. Sycamore

NORTH MANCHESTER

502 No. Broadway

FLOWER FOR EASTER

Easter Lillies

Tulips, Hyacinths

Hydrangeas
Also, all kinds of corsages

Easter baskets

and novelties

Markiey’s Greenhouse
Mentone

Knit Shirts
Ideal for golf and sports.

814 MAIN STREET

Orlon

and Dacron, and cotton blends.

Wicle range of colors. All sizes.

$2.00 to $6.50

OPEN FRIDAY EVENINGS

B&amp STOR

me festi fashio
PRING AND BEASTER

Mens Sport &a Dress Shirts

Choice of collar styles, long or short sleeves, whites, pastel

solids and patterns. Perma-prest, that never needs ironing.

A complete selection awaits you- All styled for perfect fit

and comfortable wear. Sizes to XXL.

$3.06 to $5.00

SPECIAL! New Mock Turtleneck Plaid Slacks and Jean
Popular plaids. stripes and plain colors in a wide range of

sizes. Let our trained salespeople help you with sizes and

selections. Satisfaction guaranteed.

$3.98 to $10.98
TERRIFIC VALUES THROUGHOUT THE STORE



To Enter Goodyear Competition
The Kosciusko County

Soil and Water Conser~

vation District has en-

tered the 23rd annual

Goodyear competition to

select the nation’s top
53. conservation dist-

ricts, according, to My-

ron FE Metzger, ReRe 2,
Claypool, district chair

mane

Activities of the dis-

trict will be weighed a-

gainst the performance
of other districts in

the state in determin-

inp, the outstanding, dis-

trict in the annual

event sponsored by the

Coodyear Tire and Rubber

Company of Akron, Ohio.

Key apricultural lead-

ers will serveas judges
and will select the state

winner. Soil conservat—

INCOME

Tax Service

FEDERAL and STATE

NOTARY PUBLIC

Ruth A. Hileman

(Thelma Kuhn Tax Office)

893-4577

ion efforts from January
1, 1969, through Dec. 31
1969 will be considered.

Grand award for the 53
districts selected nat-

onally will be an ex-

pense-paid, work-study
trip to Arizona in Dec-

ember, 1970, for one

member of the district&#39;s

governing body and the

outstanding, farmer-co-

operator in each winning
district. The 106 men

selected will be guests
at Goodyear Farms, a

14,000-acre general farm

operation near Phoenix.
The Kosciusko County

District has taken part
in the competition times

in the past and was

named the state&quot;s second

Place district in 1964.
District supervisors,

Myron Metzger, Claypool;
Leon Tucker, Milford;
Howard Workman, Pierce-

ton; Philip Beer, Mil-

ford; and Maurice Heagy,
Claypool. Ass&#39; super-
visors are Eldon Watkins;
Syracuse, Robert Teeple,
Leesburg, Howard Sil -

veus, Silver Lake, Gor-

don Tuttle, Warsaw, Rob-

ert Norris, Mentone,

Dale Byrer, Etna Green,
Fred Kuhn, Warsaw, and

Wm. Dalton II, Warsaw.

PUBLI
As we are selling the farm.

AUCTIO
.

we will sell at public auction the

following listed personal pr.percy located mile north of Rochester

to Olsen Road, taence 1% mile west; or south of the Tippecanoe
River Bridge to the first rasd, thence west oa the Olsen Ro.d 1%

miles.

Friday, Ma rch 28, 1969
TIME: 11:00 A.M.

4 TRACTORS, COMBINE, HAYBINE and OTHER FARM EQUIP.
1964 602 Minneapolis Moline LP

rubber, dual

Moline Diesel,

haul

wheels, excellent

dual wheels, less

1960 460 International U.T.,

gas, wide front end, 18.4x%34 good
conditian. 1959 Star Minneapolis

than 500 hrs. since complete over-

»
LP gas with Freen: loader and

blade, repainted. M Farmall Tractor with 3-16&qu trip back plow. 1964

Gleaner Model E cov bine with cab, 2 row corn head, 10° grain head

with auto, control, hume reel and slai reel 1967 New Holland Hay-
bine, 2 Gehl self unloacing (8 and 10°) 3 beater wagons with rocf

on running gears. Gehl Field Chopper with pick-up and corn attach-

ment Kool Blower—long trough 60’-9&qu pipe with 3 hoods; D-2

Caterpillar—older; 1967 455 International 4 row planter with dry
herbicide and insecticide attachme nts; 1964 Minneapolis Moline 5-16”

semi-mounted pl w; 4°16&qu pull type plow—Oliver; 3-16” mounted

Internationsl plow;
mount cultivators; 1967 Crop Spi

MM 13° wheel disc; International 4 row rear

rayer—pull type—200 gallons; Pa-

Pec Chopper with engine; 2 Helex rear unloading wagons; New

Icea pull type mower; New Holland side delivery rake; New Hollond

“60&qu

Idea 210 PTO manure spreader;
chain and gas engine; 12° alumi

40&#39;x auger; 5’ pull type rotary

Baler und engine; 2 flat bed wagons and running gears; New

Kewanne 40° elevator with double

num elevatar with electric motor;

mower, 5 yard dump trailer.

180 Twentieth Century Welder; %& Black & Decker drill; fence

charger; compressor; Stewart Clippers Model 51; new steel posts;
LP vapor pump: shop stove; roofing tin; tires, belts and many other

miscellaneous items.

HAY: 2000 bales—more or less.

TRUCKS: 1965 Chevrolet 34 ton pick-up, wide bed, runs and looks
like new; 1956 2 Ton Dodge Tandem axle with nearly new 500 bu-

grain bed and hoist, new tires, runs good.

Terms: Cash Not Responsible For Accidents

RALPH and CHARLES HELT
Auctioneers: Schrader Bros. LUNCH SERVED Clerk: Rex Moore

Farm For Sale Privately
500 ACRE FARM WITH 4 SILOS

6-Cow Surge Parlor and Grain Storage
Excellent Dairy or Beef Set-up
Cash or Contract — Contact:

SCHRADER REAL ESTATE

Columbia City — 244-7606

Extension Council
Names Directors

Members of the Kosci-
usko County Extension

Council elected five
directors to the County

Extension Board at their
annual meeting Mar. 20,

Elected to three year
terms were Jesse Berger,

R.2, Nappanee; Mrs. Tim
Derf, R. 4, Warsaw; Don

Robinson, Warsaw; Mrs.
Maurice Waither, R. 2,
Silver Lake, and Gerald

Smalley, R.1, Claypool.
They join hold-over dir-

ectors Cletus Griffith,
Harold Wilson, Earnest

Rhoades, Mrs. Raymond
Helser, Wilbur Latimer,
Harold Gawthrop, Mrs.
Gordon Tuttle, Don Beer,

Mrs. Don Goon and Mrs.

Don Boggs.
The Extension Board

has responsibility for
the personnel, budgets
and programs of the Ex-

tension Service.
The annual meeting was

chaired by Cletus Grif-
fith, Etna Green, and

members heard reports
from the Extension staff

and from Dr. Wilmer

Bugher on the proposed
community vocational ed-

ucation program, and
John Snell, chairman of
the hospital fact-find-

ing committee,

State Egg Day
is Planned

The date for the State

Egg Day program is Apr.
9th. The program in-

cludes industry reports
on new ideas in egg

handling, a report on

ege marketing organiza-
tions, and the work of

state agencies in mar-

keting and grading.

COURT NEWS

Ernest L. Shively, 54,
R.2, Akron, pleaded in-

nocent to charges of

drunken driving, leaving
the scene of an acci-

dent, driving without a

license and failure to

yield the right-of-way
in Fulton circuit court

Monday. The charges
stemmed from an accid-

ent Mar. 14. Shively
asked for a trial by
jury and the trial was

set for June 17.

Judy Ann Yates, R. 2,
Akron, has filed a suit
for divorce fromWilliam

E. Yates in Kosciusko
circuit court. They

were married Nov. 3,
1967 and separated Mar.

15, 1969. She seeks

custody of one minor
child.

Fair Board sets work
to improve buildings

Richard Burkhardt,
president of the Fulton

County 4-H Fair Board,
this week appointed a

committee composed of

himself, Jud Hudkins and

Everett Smith, the lat-
ler as chairman, to oy-

ersee improvements to
the community building

at the fair grounds.
The community build-

ing will be insulated
and heated and a kitch-
en will be installed as

well as two restrooms
and a dressing room on

the east side of the

building, across from
the Extension Service

offices. The Extension

area can be used as a

dressing room for pro-
grams needing two dress-—

ing areas.

The building will be

partitioned into two

large areas and each a-

rea will be heated sep-
arately. The north half

of the building will be

used asa public meeting
Place, with seating for

150-200 persons. The

kitchen restrooms and

dressing roomwill be in
the north section.

The Home Demonstration
clubs) of Fulton county
will finance the furn-—

ishings for the kitchen
witha Purdue specialist

to design the facilit-
ies.

Burkhardt, saying it
is hoped the improve-

ments will be ready for

use next fall, said the

fair board will have

some of the work done
on a volunteer basis
and will contract with

professionals for other
work.

Dalry Association
Elects Officers

The new officers of
the Kosciusko Co. Dairy

Association are Eldon
Watkins, president; Er-

nest Engelberth, vice-
president; Mrs. Myron

Metzger, secretary, and

Stanley Ummel, treasur-

er. Directors are Ches-
ter Albert, Harold Wil-

son, Loren Cumberland
and Myron Metzger.

The Association con-

ducts the dairy testing
in the county, conducts

the dairy show at the

fair and has responsib-
ility for other educa-
tional and promotional
events.

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

REDI-MIX

R. 2 Rechester

MORRY’S

893-4360

NO
Behien 10,470 Bushell Storage Bin

17¢ per bu.

NO
Behien Bin, 21¢ per bu.

with aeriation and unload auger
4 per cent loams available

Cali Now

Le Norris Grain Co
4 MILES WEST OF MENTONE, INDIANA

Ge Read For Sprin
CHECK TRACTOR AND IMPLEMENT TIRES

AVOID COSTLY BREAK DOWN TIME

REPAIR AND REPLACE NOW

Beall Tire Shop
606 N. Main Rochester Ph. 223-3606



RE a U
—

SE your Neig

FOR SALE FOR SALE

FOR SALE:
Only $10.00.

Call

Baby buggy Like new

AKRON 893.4634
3/27/1p

FOR SALE: Alfalfa hay, conditioned.

TOM FITES
Akron Phone 893-4410

3720/2p

LE
pups, weeks old.
White King pigeons.

Call 982-6759 After 5:30 p.m
3RT 2c

AKC registered Collie
several horses,

Sale Knapp Easter shoes. Children’s
Knapp shoes now available.

LOREN TRIDLE
Mentone 353-4225 or 353-4185

3/20/2p
,

BIX STRIPPER
- You&#39 LOVE it

or your money back. Available at

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

/le

SALE Leafy. Mixed
Hay Fer Sale. (By the ton)

HUGH WILDERMUTH
MACY 382-3291 at noon

400) 4008 650E

3/27/83
Sl

FOR SALE: Boy& navy
size Excellent: condition

Alfalfa

Call

blue suit,

MRS. R. J HILL
Mentone

LE

+ 66 varities.

DeKalb seed com. XL 45
and Also Sudax and

alfalfa.
LESTER WHITE

Call Rochester 5474

3/20 /11e
ee

SEED OATS: Certified Jaycees and
certified Clintford. High quality, High

yield, High test weight, High germin-
ation Please call 7

or afterbefore

HUGH WILDERMUTH
Macy (219) 382-3291

4/17/p
i

els

FOR
Alfalfa

mixed

SAI Hay, Clover and

RICHARD LEEDY
ROR Macy

‘ell
or Call

GERT&#39;S say girl ready
whirl after cleaning carpets
Blue Lustre. Rent electric shampooer

41 Day Hardware. Akron
3/27 1e

$$

ORDER YOUR SEEDS NOW: Full
Nine of certified beans, oats, and small
seeds Also chemicals and fertilizers.
Try our spreading service

OXY CHEMICAL co
Rurket 491-3195

Se

—_—_—

EE

SON OR DAUGHTER going to col-
lege? If you want to give your student
the very best, give an ADLER type-
writer for graduation. This is a gift

that will be used and appreciated for
many years. The new ADLER fully
electric compact typewriter will be

here in time for graduation and you
geet quality at catalog prices Plus local

service guarantee. Also addin,
ines and office furniture

all
353-3985 during the day or Bill Reed

At 353-4022 after 6 pm.

H. J LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 E 9th St.. Rochester 223-3683

FOR SALE: 1964 Ford Tractor Moael
400. 945 hours. A-1 condition

BLOSSERED
Call Burket 491-3540 3/20/2

3-month old Sewing Machine (no at-
tachments

blind hem. $36.88.
Assume $1.00 per week. Full warranty.

Call 353-3743.
B/2T/c

$$

Preowned Singer in beautiful Walnut
Table, fully equipped to Zig-Zag mon-
ograra and make many fancy designs

Used very little. For quick sale $44.00
or 9 payments or $5.00 each. Call 353-
3743

3ATACc

ELECTRO LUX VACUUM CLEAN-
ER. Full size model powerful

motor, plenty of suction. Complete
with all attachments plus a one year

service Zuarantee. Pay fi

of $8.08 monthly
home trial. “Call 353-3743.

Klectro Hygiene C

8/27/1e
—

_

hOREY VACUUM
nice condition with all attachments,
incr! tye power polisher, Available to

responsible party for 6 final payme!
ef $7 45 or discount for cash. Call 3
37! Electro Hygiene Co.

3/27/1c
te

inal pay-
Wil deliver

CLEANER real

FOR SALE: One Hamp boar, 210 Ibs.
25 Hamp-York crossbred feeder pigs,
40 Ib.

MENTONE 353-3815
3/27/1p

AKRON TRAILER SALES
Authorized Coachman Dealer. New

and used tratlers 13 - 28 feet. Phone
MOX-4135 oF 893-4813.

hatAicre

FOR SALE: Pansy plants ready to be
vegetables and flower seeds.

pink and yellow cannas now
Potted plants are ready.

have Easter lilies, tulips, hyacinths,
hydran M

oses, carnat-
ions, cymhidlum

—

orchids,

|

pompon
mums, gardenias. Easter baskets and
novelties.

MARKLEY’S GREENHOUSE
502 No L

M

32T/xe

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting
up nights, burning, frequent or scanty
flow, leg or back pains may warn of

functional kidney disorders - ‘Danger
Ahead.&quot; Give “a gentle lift. with

ETS (take only 3 tab a for
( days) Regulate passage, ease aches
and pains or your 48 back. NOW at

Harris Drugs, in Akron.

3/6/4e

FOR RENT

FOR RENT or lease: 30 acres of bean
or ots ground east of Mentone

Call 219-583-5810
3/27/2c

FOR RENT: Modern,

Phone SILVER LAKE 252.2481
3/20/2p

7S

FOR RENT; Two bedroom house for
rent, fully modern.

Phone AKRON 893-4135
2/27/3e

country home

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES
AND COURT. Mobile homes, space
rentals, lots, good selection of

used mobile homes 8”, 12& wide

forms. Inter-
kron 893-4764

Shriver.
3/20/2¢

HELP WANTED

WANTED: Cub Scout u
ested in any

or contact: Mrs.

Someone to take over
Tribune paper route.
10 daily papers with

each) subscriber

WANTED
South Bend

Approximately
Ie profit cn

DALE COPLEN
AKEON 893-4059 after 5:00 p.m.

3/27/20
ee

HELP WANTED: APPLICATIONS
WANTED - for workers ir.

and landscape work.
conditions and wages.

LAKETON NURSERIES
Phone 982-2496

3/13/3c

LOST

LOST: Black and white beagle pup
wearing rhinestone collar. $25.00 re-

Contact

CLARENCE HAIRELL
Akron 893-4125

S/27/1p

Call

LOST: Small,
May answer to
Rewa

shy, female beagle
mame of ‘Lady

Phone AKRON 893-4570
3/13/3c

NOTICE

RUMMAGE SALE: Sponsored by
Psi Iota Xi sorority, Mentone, to be
held March 28 and 29 at the Burket

Fireman&#39;s Building. Open at 3:30 p.m.
on March 28 and all day on March 29.

3/20/2c

NOTICE: Federal and state income
taxes prepared. Call for appointment.

HOWARD ALDERFER
Mentone 353-3924

1/30/12¢

IN MEMORY

IN MEMORY In memory of George
Harper who passed away March 25,

1966.

No one knows the silent heartaches,
Only those who have lost can tell

the grief that is born in silence
For the one we loved so well.

Sadly missed by his wife and families
8/27 1p

thank
sits, calls

l

during
ing since our auto ac-

Donald Baker famity
3/271

————K“«

THANK YO:
Hoy Meredith f

rertment
department

Promptness in
answering our summons.

Mrs. Agnes Baker

3/27/1¢
i

THANK YOU: We want to thankhe Mentone Volunteer Fire Depart
ment for putting out the grass fire atome.our

2

Howard and Peari Horn
32T/1e

THANK YOU: We wish to expressour heartfelt appreciation

Prayers have meant more than words
can ever say and we will never for-

get the thoughtfulness shown us atthis difficult time.

The Herschel (Hody) Fenstermaker
mily

327/e

SERVICE
WELL DRILLING and repairing of

two, three and four inch wells. Water
systems for sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER & SONS
nAkro: Phone 893-4815

SAW FILING &a TOOL GRINDING
“Everything Sharpened But A Dull

Memory.**
NEIL KUHN

807 K Rochester St Akron, Ind.

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE - Locally
owned at Rochester. Septic tank and

ery well service. We install and repair

BOB RICHARDS
R. Rochester Ph. 223-5845

FOR SALE: Compieted - Totally
electric - 3 Bedrooms, bath and half,
kitchen and family room, large living
room. Fully heated basement, carpet-

ed recreation room, tiled utility room,
full bath and 20° x 2 garage. Carport
and patio, lot size 200& x 200&qu

Under construction - 3 bedrooms. 2
full baths. Kitchen and family room,

large tiv room, ¥z basement, elect-
re furnace and air conditioned

Shown by appointment.

HENRY HARTMAN
Phone 893-7127

3/13/3c

REAL ESTATE
95 secre farm in eastern Henry Twp

Akren

acre farm on Ft
near Rochester.

Jefferies Agency
1007 Main St. Rochester
Ph. 223-6111 or 222-2902

Wayne Road

This is whe
to see for
the same

good deal
on life and
homeowner
insurance

This is who
to see for a

goo deal
on aut
insurance,

See him now!

Cc BH RAUSCHEE
19 West Sth a

Rochester, Indinna

STATE FARM

InsuRANcE

STATE FARM INSURANC COMPANIE
Home Offices: Bloomington, tinais

LE NOTICE
LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE

NOTICE [IS HEREBY GIVEN to the
residents and citizens of the Town of

Etna Gireen, Indiana, and to Bina

peciak County, Indiana.

. Indiana,
which ordiance reads as follows:

ORDINANCE NUMRER 153
ORDINANCE ANNEXATION

OF CONTIGUOUS TERRITORY TOTHE TOWN OF ETNA GR’
=

INDLANA, PROVIDING FOR THE
TERMS OF SAID ANNEXATION

WHEREAS, the real estate herein-
after described is contiguous to the
present corporate boundary of the

Town of Ftna Green, Indiana, and
forms a compact area abutting said
Town: and,

WHEREAS, said territory is need-
ed for the development of the Town of

Etna Green in reasonably near
future: and,

WHEREAS, said territory is urban
in character and is an economic and

sccial pert of the Town of Etna Green,
Indiana: and,

WHEREAS, it is in the best inter-
asts of the Town of Etna Green, Ind-
jana, and of the territory sought tobe annexed, to so annex the same to
seid Town;

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORD-
AINEL: by the Board of Trustees of

che Town of Etna Green, Indiana,
that the following described real estate

to-wit:

tract of land in
of Seotion 2

Range 4

Indiana,

x at the center of said Sec-
thence North 89 degrees

East along the East-W

South degrees 18
s

to an iron post on the North right
cf-way line of U.S Highway

& Northwesterly along the sai
2 right-of-wav line of U.

Highway 30, 1938.7 feet to the North-
South Half Section line of said Sec-
tion 27: thence North along the said

North-South Half Section Line
Section 27 to the place of beginning
Contains 38.00 acres, more or less.

Section 27: thence North alonz the
said North-South half section e

of Section 27 to the place of begin-
n Contains 38.0 acres. more” or

less

same hereby is annexed
of the corporate

Ind-

be, and the
to and made a part
area of the Town of Etna Gre:
jana,

IT FURTHUR ORDAINED that
Clerk-Treasurer will post notice

thi ordinance in

the

the Town of
Indiana. one of which

places be the most convenient
place near the meeting nlace of the

Board of Trustees of said Town, and
ene of which wil be a convenient
Dlace near The Etna Rank in said
Town, and the other of which will

he posted at a convenient place near
the United States Post Office in said
Town, and the Clerk-Trescurer ix
further directed to cause this notice

of the oassage of this ordinance to
he published in two (2) newspapers
of general circulation. circulating in
the Town of Ftna Green, Indiana. and

wl newspapers are published in
Kosciusko County, Indiana, and the
publication of which notices shall run

concurrently in each of said newspap-
ers for two (2) consecutive weeks.

LE IT FURTHER ORDAINED that
this ordinance shall hecome effective

the day following the last of
(2) publications herein pro-

Passed and ordained by the Hoard
of Trustees of the Town of Kitna
Green. Indiana, th day of
March 1969.

Lawrence Ulmer, Trustee.
Velorus Stoude Trustee
Kenneth Plummer, Trustee

ATTEST:

Mark Heisler, Clerk-Treasurer
3/27/2c

this

Estate No. E-69-27

NOTICE OF ADMINSTRATION

IN THE FULTON CIRCUIT COURT
OF FULTON COUNTY, INDIANA.

Notice is hereby given that Esther
Fenstermaker of Akron, Indiana, was

on the 24 day of March 1969, appointed
admimistrator of the estate of Her-

schel H. Fenstermaker dec

All
said

mus

persons having claims against
estate, whether or not now due,

file the same in said court
w six months from the date of
the first publication of this notice. or

sald clai
ill

be forever barred.

Dated at Rochester,
24 day of March 1969.

Ralph F. Stayton
Clerk of the Circuit Court for

Fulton County, Indiana

Indiana, this

Peterson Atty
IndianaRob FE

Rochester,
3AT/3e

LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Netice is hereby given that the
Hoard of Commissioners of the Countyof Fulton, Indiana i

hour of 1:30 P.M. EST
:1969 will receive sealed bids at the

noe Auditors office for the follow-
Ing:

2 New 1969 Trucks
County Highway

RRated at not less than 25.500 G.V.W.
and to be of the short HEC convent.icnal cab type with not less than 70inches from cab to axle.

for Fulton

Heavy duty frame, with
modulas of not less than 17.00.
Front to he of 9.000 Ib
speed. trans.niss’on to Swith 5th direct. Motor with not lessthan 36 cu. inches displacement, to

have air cleaner and oil filter. Cab tobe equipped with best quality heaterand defroster, 2 speed electric wipers:and washers. Sert and hack rest areto be of extra quality material thro-ugh out. To have vest

coast type
mirrors, right and left on each truck.Clutch to be not less than
Irakes to be hydraulic, acu

brake
ning to beheavy duty. Rear brake shoes notto be less than 6 inch in width, front

than inches i width
to have not less

Alternator and 72
volt system,

and
-

dual stop
»

front’ to be

capacity,
TSO.” ease

sbrings. Wheels
not than 7.000 inehers.
for each truck. Tires size not

less than 900 x 20) with nylon
lug type tires on rear wheels

Vpped with power steering,
he nainted Omaha

truck to he ped with
dump body, with the following specifications, 9 feet long overall
feet wide inside, with 4»
and 5 yard ends, with rear

a Sid
el floor

Halt cab
steel,

section
Axles:

capacity, two
5

amp. hr.
Directional

hazard light
tail lights.

$

tha,
toless

cuxiliary

caure

i Ford with
jal 2 TOMUGULRTR.

Tt will be traded
rehase prices,

dump bodies Ser-

And #F 7uMUtol

in and applied? on

New rubber Cred front
Articulated t aes

M

Wiper,
tail lights, stop lights and

ply i tread tires

ahead
than

Nur

K load not to be

12,000 Ths,

end loader
trade bin as

Case front
bucket to be

Payment.

The Loard r rightery

reject any or all bids

‘county
bitder shall

his: 7

a bone

bayal

Auditor&#39;s:

accompany

certified check made
Board of Commissione
equal to ten per
total bid. Certified

suecessful bidder
delivery, or unti

contract

‘

cheek
be

complet

Board of Commissioners
Oscar Lahman
Ralph Swank
Kenneth Luckenbill

7/20 /tp
e-——

NOTICE TO BIDDERS

Notice is hereby given that the School
joard of the Tippecanog Va

&

Corporation, Fulton and
Cour will

’

the office of the Superintend
Schools. Farmers State Di
Mentone. Indiana on

st day of
April until PM. C.S.T. for the
purchase ot relocatable
classrooms cemplyink with the Det

ications as set forth hy the School
Hoard of Tippecanoe Valley School

Corporation and specifications of the
State of Indiana,

Specifications for the relocatable class-
rooms are on file at the office of the
Superintendent of Schools. Farmers

State Bank Ihuilding, Mentone, Ind-
jana.

The School Toard reserves the right
to reject any and all bids and to

waive any irregularities in the bids
submitted in connection with the

purchase of the relocatable classrooms
as specified.

BY ORDER OF THE bOARD.
L. Davis, Pre:

Dr. Donald J VanGilder.
lent

r.

3/20/20

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS



MENTONE C of
Cont. from page 1

by a narrow 49-48 score

in the finale.
In addition to pre-

senting trophies to the

two team captains, tro-

phies were also present-
ed to the Burket cheer-

leaders, determined the

best in each grade.
The sportsmanship

trophy was presented to

Dale (Corny) Wallace, a

former Mentone athletic

Star, by Mentone prin-
cipal Ernest Holcslawe

Wallace, a 1939 pradu-
ate of Mentone, waS

cited for being the most

loyal fan during the

1968-69 basketball sea-

son. Holcslaw said Wal-

lace played all four

years of his high school

career and “without a

doubt is one of the best

if not the best defen-

sive man in the history
of the school.&quot; “Even

though he had no son to

follow in his footsteps
he has never lost his

loyalty to Mentone high
school.&quot;

Honored

Included in the list

of General Telephone em-

ployees recently honor-

ed was Alice L. Ambridge,
a tormer Akron resident
who now lives in North

Manchester. Mrs. Am-

bridge is a 45-year em-

ployee of the firm.

ET)

Kline&#39;s Bulldozing &a Excavating

Crushed Stone Fill: dirt

C.ushed Cinders Gravel

Beach Sind - Topdirt

Agricultural Lime - Peat Mcess

Call Evenings 566-2267

or 893-4672

Tax exemptions may
be filed until May 5th

The annual filing of

tay evemptions has be-

gun at the office of

the county auditor and
will continue until the

first Monday in May.
Evyemptions granted

property owners fall in-
to four main classifica-

tions: Mortgage, Veter-

ans or Veterans Widows,
Over Age 65 and Blind.

To file mortgage er-

emptions, applicants

INDIANA ALCOHOLIC
COMMISSION

INDIANAPOLIS

LEGAL NOTICE OF PUBL&#39;C
HEARING

RAGE

is
hereby given that

Icoholic Beverage Hoard
Fulton County, Indiana, will, at PM

71 y of April, 1969
Room.” Court

‘ity of Rochester, Ind-
County, begin investi-

of the application of the fol-
lowing named persons, requesting the
issue ta the applicant. at the location

hereinafter set out, of the Alcoholic
Heverage Permit of the class herein-

afier designated and will, at said
tome place, receive information

concerning the fitness of said appl-
cant, and the propriety of issuing the
permit applied for to such applicant

St the pre

the
of

Martha Jean Walton (Grocery) Beer
&a Wine Dealer, 714 East 9th Roches-

»
Indiana

Li nie walter Shank dha
‘ackage Store) Beer

Jaanor &a Wine Deal 902 Main St.,
Rochester. Indiana

The A & O
Word

er

Tea Co., Inc. by G
(Grocery) Heer & Wine Deal-

Main St.. Rochester, Indiana

Felts dha Fe(Restaurant) Hee!
er, 722 Main St.

INVESTIGATION
TO THE PUBLIC, AND

&g PARTICIPATION IS REQ-
»

Cigar
Winehoches Ind.

SALES WILL

INDIANA ALCOHONIC

COMMISSION
REVERAGE

by W. F. CONDON
Executive Secretary

JOK A, HARRIS
Chairman

SERV)

Adults $1.25

Ham & Bea Supp
AKRON SCHOOL CAFETERIA

SATURDAY,
FROM 5:00 to 7:30

Sponsored by
4th of July Commitee

of the

AKRON CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

MARCH 29

Children 75¢

CARPETRAM
BUY NOW AND SAVE

$10.95 regular
NOW ONLY

$89 sq. yd
4 types Acrilan carpeting

by Barwick

Hurry in today!

rs bh

FURNITURE

==

CARPET|

FURNITURE

112 West Main St.
Mentone, Indiana 46539

must be residents of In-
diana and owners of
mortgaged property,
mortgages as of March 1,

1969.
The maximum exemption

is $1,000. Only one

mortgage exemption tot-

aling $1,000 may be al-
lowed in the state.

Mortgage exemptions are

not available on proper-
ty being purchased on

contract nor are they
available on notes. If

the amount due on the

mortgage is below the
$1,000, the applicant
must declare the exact

amount owned on Mar. 1.
Other regulations may

be obtained at the of-
fice of the county aud-
itor.

Y  COMMUNITY

CALENDAR

FRIDAY, MARCH 28
The Akron L.T.L. will

meet at 7:30 O.m. in
the library basement.
Anyone who has not made

a poster for the Poster
Contest, and wants to

yet; may get their pos-
ter board that night.

Public installation
officers, Mentone

OES. S p.m. in the Ma-
sonic Hall.

SATURDAY, MARCH 29
Akron OES public in-

Stallation of officers
at 8 p.m. in the Mason-
ic Temple.

TUESDAY, APRIL 1
The Martha Class will

meet in the home of Mrs.
Ruth Bammerlin at 7:30.

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 2
Mentone War Mothers

will meet at 1 p.m. at
the home of Mrs. Helen

Mollenhour, Palestine.

Accident Report
Dennis L. Thompson, R.

2, Akron, escaped in-

jury last week when his
1963 International two-

ton truck loaded with
cartons of milk over-

turned on the Old Fort

Wayne road. The sher-
iff&#39;s office said Thomp-

son waS going east when
the truck wheels went

into soft ground on the

right side of the black-

top and the truck over-

turned into a fence on

the Howard Kerr farm, R.

2, Akron. Minor loss
of milk was reported and
the truck sustained $200
damage with $100 damage
being reported to the

fence.

Kenny Lee Bowser, Re

2, Silver Lake, escaped
injury Wednesday when

his auto left the road
at the intersection of

SR 25 and County Road
700 West one mile north
of Burket and struck a

fence on the Minnie
Grubbs property. Bowser
told investigating off-
icers he lost control

of the car as he was

making a left turn at

the intersection. Tot-
al damage was set at $60
by investigating offic-

ers.

AERON-IMENTONE NEWS

March 27, 1969

Notice
to All peraons interested in the Estate

OF DANIEL L SLAYBAUGH

In the Fulton Circuit Court of Fulton

County, Indiana, 1969 Term, In the
metter of the estate of DANIEL L.

SLAYBAUGH, d

Estate Docket 15, Page 138
Estate No. E-67-15

Notice is hereby given that Sue Ellen
Gagucn as Executrix of the above
named estate. has presented an fil

account in final settlemen

estate and petition for

Fr

distribution
and that said account and petition
will come up the examination
and action of said Circuit Court on

the iSth day of April, 1969. On said
date all heirs of said decedent and
all others interested in said estate

are required to appear and pah eeeif there be any, why
should not be approved ia. distri
ution ordered as set out in said petit-

jon.

Any heirs of said decedent or others
who have a claim to any part of said
estat? not set out in said final ac-

count or petition for distribution are

required to appear on that date and
mak: proof of such heirship or claim

Sue Ellen Gagnon
rsonal Representative

Brown & Brown

Rochester, Indiana
Attorney for Estate

3/27 /2c

Notice
to All persons interested in the Estate

OF FAITH T. SLAYBAUCH

In the Fulton Circuit Court of Fulton
County, Indiana, 1969 Term, In the
matter of the Estate of FAITH T.

s YBAUGH, deceased

Estate Docket 15, Page 139
Estate No. E-67-16

Notice is hereby given that Sue Ellen
Gagnon as Executrix of the above
named estate, has presented and filed
account in final settlement of said

estate and petition for distribution
and petition

examination
lo said Circuit Court on

the 18th day of April, 1969. On said
¢ate all heirs of said decedent and
all others interested in sard estate
are required to appear and show cause

if there be any, why said report
should not be approved and distrib-
ution ordered as set out in said petit-

jon.

Any heirs of said decedent or others
who have a claim to any pert of said

estate not set out in said
a

final ac-

make proof o auc ‘heirs or claim

Sue Ellen G:
Personal Represent

Brown & Brown
Rochester. Indiana
Attorney for Estate

FRAN &

PEACHES
Chef large 2814 oz.

Cheese Pizza
303 cans

Jumbo large size, 2 Ib. 8 oz-

SHOP AT

ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS
“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

IN Parkin Problem
Dea Monte No, 2¥; cans sliced or halves

Silver Bar Peas

Creamy Peanut Butter

JERRY’

/ 89¢

59¢

8/51

79¢

Tar Reaiors

Raserh Candy Bars - Pack 5

30¢

Vanilla Bun

5 Ib. bag Gold Medal

Easy Monday

Giant Tide

Large 13 oz.

WONDRA FLOUR

FABRIC SOFTNER

Halo Hair Spray
Florida Oranges

49¢

1 gal. 35¢

69¢

4S¢
5 Ib. 59¢

89¢

FROZEN PIES

Wicks Sugar Cream/Pecan Pies

98¢

Smok

Ste Beef

Pork Chop I 79
pkg 69

Grou Chuck I 59
lb 69




